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P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S1

10:19 a.m.2

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Good morning.  We3

are going to take a 5 minute break.  As I4

understand it, there is some witnesses and/or5

parties that are in route upstairs.  So let's6

take a 5 minute break and then we will come7

back in 5 minutes.  All right.8

(Whereupon, at 10:19 a.m. a recess9

until 10:29 a.m.)10

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Good morning11

again.  This hearing will, please, come to12

order.  Ladies and gentlemen, this is the13

September 1st Public Hearing of the Board of14

Zoning Adjustment of the District of Columbia.15

My name is Marc Loud, Chairperson, and joining16

me today to my right are Vice Chair Shane17

Dettman representing the National Capital18

Planning Commission, Mr. Peter May19

representing the National Park Service, to Mr.20

Dettman's right.21

Then to my left is Mrs. Meredith22
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Moldenhauer representing or rather an1

appointee of the Mayor, Mr. Clifford Moy,2

Secretary of the BZA, Mr. Jami Weinbaum, the3

new Director of the Office of Zoning.  We are4

happy that he is able to join us this morning.5

Welcome aboard.6

To his left Ms. Sherry Glazer of7

the Office of the Attorney General and then8

finally on the end Ms. Beverley Bailey, Zoning9

Specialist, here in the Office of Zoning.10

Copies of today's hearing agenda11

are available to you and are located to my12

left in the wall bin near the door.  Please,13

be advised that this proceeding is being14

recorded by a Court Reporter and is also15

webcast live.  Accordingly, we must ask you to16

refrain from any disruptive noises or actions17

in the hearing room.18

When presenting information to the19

Board, please, turn on and speak into the20

microphone, first, stating your name and home21

address.  When you are finished speaking,22
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please, turn your microphone off, so that your1

microphone is no longer picking up sound or2

background noise.3

All persons planning to testify4

either in favor or in opposition are to fill5

out two witness cards.  These cards are6

located to my left on the table near the door7

and on the witness tables.  Upon coming8

forward to speak to the Board, please, give9

both cards to the reporter sitting to my10

right.11

The order of procedure for special12

exceptions and variances is:  Statement and13

witnesses of the applicant; Government reports14

including the Office of Planning, the15

Department of Transportation, the Department16

of Public Works, etcetera; the report of the17

Advisory Neighborhood Commission.  In this18

case, that would be 8D, I believe.  Any19

parties or persons in support; any parties or20

persons in opposition; and finally, closing21

remarks by the applicant.22
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Pursuant to sections 3117.4 and1

3117.5, the following time constraints will be2

maintained:  The applicant, appellant persons3

and parties, except an ANC, in support,4

including witnesses 60 minutes collectively.5

The appellees, persons and parties, except an6

ANC, in opposition, including witnesses 607

minutes collectively.  And all individual8

witnesses will be allowed 3 minutes.9

These time restraints do not10

include cross examination and/or questions11

from the Board.12

Cross examination of witnesses is13

permitted only by the applicant or parties.14

The ANC within which the property is located15

is automatically a party in a special16

exception or variance case.17

Nothing prohibits the Board from18

placing reasonable restrictions on cross19

examination, including limiting it to the20

scope of what was brought out on direct,21

relevancy, improper foundation, etcetera.22
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The record will be closed at the1

conclusion of each case, except for any2

material specifically requested by the Board.3

The Board and the staff will specify at the4

end of the hearing exactly what is expected5

and the date when the persons must submit the6

evidence to the Office of Zoning.  After the7

record is closed, no other information will be8

accepted by the Board.9

The Sunshine Act requires that the10

Public Hearing on each case be held in the11

open before the public.  The Board may,12

consistent with its Rules of Procedure and the13

Sunshine Act, enter Executive Session during14

or after the Public Hearing on a case for15

purposes of reviewing the record or16

deliberating on the case.17

The decision of the Board in these18

contested cases must be based exclusively on19

the public record.  To avoid any appearance to20

the contrary, the Board requests that persons21

present not engage the Members of the Board in22
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conversation.1

Please, turn off all beepers and2

cell phones, at this time, so as not to3

disrupt these proceedings.4

The Board will now consider any5

preliminary matters.  Preliminary matters are6

those which relate to whether a case will or7

should be heard today, such as requests for8

postponement, continuance or withdrawal or9

whether proper and adequate notice of the10

hearing has been given.11

If you are not prepared to go12

forward with a case today or if you believe13

that the Board should not proceed, now is the14

time to raise such a matter.15

Does the staff have any16

preliminary matters?17

MS. BAILEY:  Mr. Chairman, there18

is a technical matter.  It has to do with the19

next case.  The ANC is requesting that the20

hearing be continued to another date.  We21

received, the office received the request22
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yesterday.1

Was that something you wanted to2

take up now, Mr. Chairman, or after the case3

has been called?4

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Why don't we call5

the case and take it up in the context of the6

case?7

MS. BAILEY:  Thank you, sir.8

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you.9

MS. BAILEY:  And is this a good10

time to swear the witnesses in?11

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Yes, please.12

MS. BAILEY:  All witnesses that13

will be testifying today, please, stand to14

take the oath and, please, raise your right15

hand.16

(Whereupon, the witnesses were17

sworn.)18

MS. BAILEY:  Thank you.19

Application 17973 is the Application of the20

District of Columbia Public Library and it is21

pursuant to 11 DCMR section 3103.2, for a22
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variance from the off-street parking1

requirements under subsection 2101.1, and a2

variance from the open court width3

requirements under section 406, to construct4

a new full-service neighborhood library.  The5

property is Zoned R-2.  It is located at 1156

Atlantic Street, S.W., Square 6172W, Lot 813.7

And as I indicated, Mr. Chairman,8

there is a request from ANC-8D for the9

extension of time to hear this case.10

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you, Ms.11

Bailey.  Is the Chairperson of the ANC-8D12

present this morning?  Good morning.  How are13

you this morning?  Are you able to join us at14

the table where there is a microphone that15

will be available for you?  And our Court16

Reporter needs to be able to get your17

testimony as part of the transcript.18

Thank you and good morning.  And19

you are Mrs. Jones?  I believe there is a20

green button near the bottom of the base of21

the microphone.22
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MS. JONES:  Thank you.1

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  All right.  Thank2

you.  Okay.  Why don't we do this.  I3

understand from Ms. Bailey we do have a4

preliminary matter.  And so let me ask5

everyone who is currently at the table,6

starting with you, Mrs. Jones, and moving to7

your right to introduce yourselves for our8

record and then we can go into the preliminary9

matter.10

MS. JONES:  My name is Theresa11

Howe-Jones, that's H-O-W-E dash J-O-N-E-S.  Do12

you need my address?13

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Yes, please.14

MS. JONES:  Okay.  I reside at15

4020 First Place, S.W., D.C. 20032.16

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you.  And as17

indicated, you are the Chairperson of ANC-8D?18

MS. JONES:  I'm the Chairperson of19

ANC-8D and I am the Single Member20

representative, 8D07, in which this library21

resides.22
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CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you.  Good1

morning.2

MS. McCARTHY:  Good morning, Mr.3

Chairman.  My name is Ellen McCarthy.  I'm4

with the firm of Arent Fox.5

MS. BRAY:  Good morning, Mr.6

Chairman and Members of the Board.  Kinley7

Bray with Arent Fox on behalf of the8

applicant, District of Columbia Library.9

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you.10

MR. BONVECHIO:  Good morning.11

Jeff Bonvechio, Director of the Library's 21st12

Century Capital Projects.13

MR. KNUDSON:  Scott Knudson with14

Wiencek and Associates Architects and15

Planners.16

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Good morning to17

everyone.  Ms. Bray, how many witnesses do you18

have with you here this morning?19

MS. BRAY:  We have three20

witnesses.21

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Three witnesses.22
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The three at the table?1

MS. BRAY:  That's correct.2

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  All right.3

It's my understanding then that we have been4

presented with what is now marked as Exhibit5

25, dated, I think, August 31, which is a6

request from the Chair of the ANC-8D for an7

extension of time, not specified as to how8

long, but citing some issues with respect to9

notice and preparation and the like.10

And so why don't you go into that11

a little bit further for us, Chairman Jones,12

and then, Ms. Bray, we will give you an13

opportunity to respond.14

MS. JONES:  As I indicated in my15

correspondence, we did get the notice from the16

Commission, but we didn't know what to respond17

to, because the Commission did not -- I don't18

think the application had been filed.  And we19

had to wait for the application, so we would20

know what we were going to be opposed to.21

I received the package from Arent22
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Fox.  The postmark is the 8 th and I received1

it the 10th.  And we begin to scramble and2

have an emergency meeting, but we still had3

not time to really to the research and request4

some legal assistance from somebody pro bono.5

The law firm really has an up on6

us, because public library is spending tax7

payer's money despite the tax payer.  And of8

course, we don't have that privilege.  And we9

are asking for the extension of time, because10

we have to contact some people, some legal11

people who will probably help us.12

The second thing is that the ANC13

was not given a 30 day notice to respond by14

the library to this proposal, because we never15

had the proposal.  So therefore, we need the16

extra time.  And we are lay-people.  I have to17

put that in there.  And we are up against18

people who -- legal people.  And we do need19

the time, because research is difficult.20

I have spent 3 days on it and I21

still haven't really acquired what it is I22
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need to do, information I need to have.  I'm1

sorry.2

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  Thank you,3

Chairman Jones.  Let me see if Board Members4

have any questions for you and then we will go5

to Mrs. Bray.6

MEMBER MOLDENHAUER:  Good morning.7

See, I'm just trying to make sure I understand8

this.  You said that you received the notice,9

but you didn't receive the packet or the10

application?11

MS. JONES:  We didn't receive the12

application.  And I brought the envelope with13

me.  I'm sorry.  It is postmarked the 8th and14

I received it on the 10 th obtained by U.S.15

Mail.  And you know, it has given us no time16

to adequately react or respond to the17

application.18

MEMBER MOLDENHAUER:  Were you19

present at the June 25th meeting?20

COMMISSIONER JONES:  I was present21

at the June 25th meeting.  I chaired that22



18

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS

1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C.  20005-3701 (202) 234-4433

meeting and the representatives from Arent Fox1

came and the ANC was not given the package2

then.  We were just orally spoken to.  So3

therefore, we -- and really what they were4

telling us was not what they had asked for in5

this package before me and I brought it with6

me.7

MEMBER MOLDENHAUER:  At that time,8

did you ask them for a package in writing?9

MS. JONES:  No.10

MEMBER MOLDENHAUER:  Those are all11

the questions I have.12

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you, Ms.13

Moldenhauer.  I just want to sort of along the14

same lines as Commissioner Moldenhauer just --15

Board Member Moldenhauer ask in terms of when16

you first receive notice of the application.17

I think you mentioned that you received the18

actual design package I guess on August the19

10th, but we have in our file, it's our20

Exhibit 18, I think, where notification went21

out from the Board of Zoning Adjustment that22
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there would be a hearing on this matter on1

September 1 st and it is addressed to the2

Chairperson ANC-8D.3

MS. JONES:  I admit that -- I said4

that -- I admitted that we got notice from the5

BZA.6

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  All right.  I'm7

sorry.  I didn't hear that part.8

MS. JONES:  But we did not have9

the package of information so that we would10

know what to respond to until the 10 th.  I11

brought -- if you would like to see this, I12

brought this with me.13

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  14

MS. JONES:  The stamp on it says15

the 8th and, of course, it came by U.S. Mail16

and I got it the 10th.17

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  All right.18

Thank you.  That was just a clarification19

question for me and I appreciate that you had20

already stated that.  I just didn't catch it21

when you did.22
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MS. JONES:  That's fine.1

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Let's now turn to2

Ms. Bray and see if you have any questions.3

MS. BRAY:  I don't have any4

questions.  I actually on behalf of the5

library object to the request for postponement6

on several grounds.  First of all, I believe7

that Ms. Jones is referring to the prehearing8

statement of the applicant, which was filed in9

August.10

The application was actually filed11

in May of 2009 and we sent a courtesy copy at12

the time of filing to Ms. Jones directly and13

to the Offices of the Advisory Neighborhood14

Commission.15

The Office of Zoning sent a copy16

of the application and official notice of the17

hearing to Ms. Jones and the Advisory18

Neighborhood Commission and the library19

appeared on behalf -- in front of Advisory20

Neighborhood Commission 8D on June 25 th, at21

which time they considered the application22



21

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS

1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C.  20005-3701 (202) 234-4433

before you today.1

They had the written materials at2

the time of that meeting on June 25th and we3

offered to leave additional copies of the4

application for each of the Board Members or5

the Commission Members at that time.6

The ANC did not take a vote on7

whether to recommend approval or denial of the8

application, at that time.  They did spend a9

great deal of time discussing the process10

under which the library has decided to replace11

its facility and whether it received adequate12

notice -- the ANC received adequate notice of13

that decision by the District of Columbia14

Government, but with respect to the BZA case,15

they did receive adequate notice.16

They were sent written copies of17

the materials both directly by Arent Fox and18

by the Office of Zoning.  And we also sent19

directly copies of the prehearing statement20

which is, as you know, under the Board's rules21

is due 14 days prior to the date of the22
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hearing in this case.1

The application did not change2

substantially between -- in fact, at all3

between the date of application and the time4

that the applicant filed its prehearing5

statement.  The prehearing statement simply6

contains an elaboration on our legal arguments7

and factual information as well as additional8

drawings showing interior perspectives that9

were not available at the time we filed the10

applications.11

And those are the same drawings12

that were presented to the community at large13

at a meeting on June 30th, which was held at14

the library and I believe it was Mrs. Jones --15

or Mrs. Jones was present.16

In addition, Mrs. Jones has also--17

has been involved in this process on the18

architect selection panel.  And the library19

provided notice to the ANC of its decision to20

embark upon a plan to replace the library21

beginning in October of 2008.22
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So the idea that there has not1

been adequate notice is really quite far2

fetched in this case.  And I also would like3

to direct the Board's attention to two cases4

in which the District of Columbia Court of5

Appeals has considered the requirements of the6

Advisory Neighborhood Commission provisions of7

the code.8

The first is committee for9

Washington's River Parks versus Thompson which10

held that the statute providing that each11

agency shall before the formulation of any12

final policy decision provide notice to each13

affected Advisory Neighborhood Commission 3014

days prior to the proposed action must be15

construed as requiring 30 days notice of the16

body of proceedings arising from each17

application, not each stage of the18

proceedings.19

The Board's rules, as you know,20

allow for a prehearing statement to be filed21

14 days in advance of the hearing and that is22
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what we complied with.  In addition, the1

Shiflet and Cop cases clearly state that the2

Advisory Neighborhood Commission once actual3

notice is received and the Advisory4

Neighborhood Commission is actually considered5

an application, that any error in notice shall6

be deemed harmless at best, because the actual7

notice was received.8

So at this point in the9

proceedings, the ANC has had ample time to10

review and act on the proposed application.11

There has been no material change in the12

proposed application from the date of filing13

and we are ready to go forward.14

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you, MS.15

Bray.  Let me ask a couple of follow-up16

questions for you.  First, did I understand17

you correctly in saying that at the June 2518

ANC meeting, the ANC did have copies of the19

plans?20

MS. BRAY:  Yes, they did.21

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  And how do22
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you know that?  You actually saw them in their1

possession?2

MS. BRAY:  I was present.3

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  4

MS. BRAY:  And Ms. Jones had a5

copy as well as other Commission Members had6

copies on their desk.7

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Um-hum.8

MS. BRAY:  And we referred to the9

boards in our presentation to the ANC that10

were included in the application.11

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  And you12

also, I believe, testified that in May you13

sent them a copy of those plans as well?14

MS. BRAY:  That's correct.  We15

sent the application documents concurrent with16

our filing in this case with the Office of17

Zoning.18

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  And then19

one final follow-up for me, at least for right20

now, and I'll open it up to other Board21

Members, is what's your understanding of the22
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rule that we would be reviewing the1

continuance request under?  What rule do you2

see that as in our rule book?  You cited a3

couple of cases, but --4

MS. BRAY:  Sure.  The Board is5

certainly empowered to grant continuances for6

good cause shown, particularly where there --7

for an applicant or a party in opposition has8

not had adequate time.  I believe that that is9

in the Board's power under Rule 3100, which10

gives the Board discretion in handling its11

cases.12

MS. JONES:  May I say something?13

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Yes.  Yes, ma'am,14

you can.  But let me ask Ms. Bray one more15

follow-up question.  I think the same Rule16

3100.5, I believe, talks about good cause17

shown and no prejudice to any party, if I'm18

correct.  And is there -- would there be19

prejudice to the applicant?20

MS. BRAY:  It would be prejudice21

to the applicant, because the applicant has22
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its entire team here.  It has taken the time1

and expense to prepare a presentation to the2

ANC and appear before the ANC.  It has3

embarked upon a quite ambitious plan of4

meeting with the community at large over the5

course of the last several months and we are6

ready to move forward.7

We are also prejudiced by the late8

notice.  I did receive a telephone call from9

Mrs. Jones advising me that she would be10

filing a request to postpone, but we didn't11

receive anything in writing.  In fact, I12

didn't receive a copy of whatever was filed13

with the Office of Zoning yesterday.  The14

staff just provided me with a copy of the15

letter this morning before the hearing.16

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  If the case were17

continued, and this is by no means any18

indication of whether it would or not, but if19

it were continued, would you be able to get20

those same witnesses here and would you be21

able to present the case that you were going22
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to present this morning?1

MS. BRAY:  Only at significant2

expense to the tax payers, because we are all3

on the clock, if you will, for this hearing4

and would be for any other hearing.  The5

library is also -- perhaps Mr. Bonvechio can6

attest to this, under certain constraints with7

respect to its construction schedule and that8

would -- continuance of this case would impact9

that as well.10

I understand the Board is not --11

would not be able to hear this case for some12

time, if it were continued.  And that has13

potential impacts of delaying substantially14

the start of construction.15

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  I think I16

don't have any further questions for now, but17

let's turn to -- well, let me see if Board18

Members have any questions for you.19

MEMBER MOLDENHAUER:  You indicated20

that you got a call from Ms. Jones.  When was21

that call?22
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MS. BRAY:  I believe it was1

Tuesday of last week, so that would have been2

August 25th.3

MEMBER MOLDENHAUER:  Thank you.4

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Chairman Jones,5

did you have any cross?6

MS. JONES:  No.7

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Or I should say8

response.9

MS. JONES:  I just want to correct10

one thing.  This package that I have before me11

is the only package of this.  The information12

or if we got any information at the two13

meetings, we didn't have this.  We didn't know14

what the application was saying or any of15

that.  We didn't get these things.16

Now, I hear what Ms. Bray is17

saying and I don't, you know, want to go back18

and forth.  I don't think that's good.  But we19

didn't have these things.  And we have an20

argument about the design and this kind of21

thing when Arent Fox came before us, not DCPL,22
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because DCPL has never abided by the ANC law1

to say that we -- that they are supposed to2

come and make a presentation.3

And all along, I have asked them,4

I said have the presentation at the library5

and we will have the ANC meeting at the6

library.  Now, we didn't have this.  I mean,7

that will be the discussion forever.  But I'm8

saying we didn't.  And we didn't have it.9

My great problem here is that at10

great expense, I'm here.  I'm not employed and11

I'm sure that the expense that I have to bear12

to come down here is -- brings the same kind13

of harm to me that it brings to Arent Fox.14

And because I'm not paid, I'm a volunteer and15

I hadn't asked to get paid, because I wouldn't16

run for elected office, this elected office if17

I had wanted to get paid.18

And I'm saying the same harm for19

us to go forward is coming to us -- I mean, is20

on us as it is to them, because whether it is21

a dollar or a penny, it's the same harm.  If22
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we spend a penny and they spend a dollar, it's1

still the same harm.2

And we are asking that this3

meeting -- I can tell you, we need more time.4

You know, I'm a tax payer, a property tax5

payer, D.C. tax payer and a federal tax payer.6

But that's not the question.7

The question is whether or not8

we're going to be harmed the same way they are9

going to be harmed if this -- if we don't get10

enough time, because we are not legally11

represented and I keep going back to that,12

because, you know, my discipline is not the13

same as a lawyer.14

And I'm asking that this -- we get15

more time.16

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you,17

Chairman Jones.18

MS. BRAY:  Chairman Loud?19

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Yes.20

MS. BRAY:  If I could just respond21

to clarify once again, the application in this22
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matter looks like this.  It has a picture of1

the proposed library on it.  It includes floor2

plans, detailed floor plans, a self-3

certification form, narrative description of4

the relief requested, photographs of the site,5

a plat and a list of property owners within6

200 feet.7

What Ms. Jones is referring to and8

holding up is the prehearing statement, which9

includes the interior --10

MS. JONES:  It's all here.11

MS. BRAY:  -- perspectives, no12

changes in floor plans, no changes to the13

application, other than a more detailed14

narrative statement which elaborates on the15

facts presented in the application.16

We have complied with the Board's17

rules in this case and we have complied with18

the Advisory Neighborhood Commission's Act and19

the library -- just to clarify, it's the20

library that is the applicant here.  Arent Fox21

is their attorney.  Arent Fox would not suffer22
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any prejudice.  It's the library who would1

suffer prejudice if the case were to not move2

forward today.3

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you.  I4

believe, at least personally, I have heard5

enough to get the sense of the continuous6

request and sort of the circumstances.  I'm7

going to open it up to Board Members to see if8

they have any additional follow-up.  And I9

think that on the dias here, we're going to10

just have to bite the bullet and go into a11

discussion about whether or not we think a12

continuance -- a case for continuance has or13

has not been made.14

Board Members?15

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  Thank you,16

Mr. Chairman.  Ms. Bray, the first document17

that you held up, the one with the color photo18

of the library, is this the package that was19

presented to the ANC at the ANC meeting on20

June 25th?21

MS. BRAY:  Yes, it was.22
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VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  Okay.  And1

when was the prehearing statement served on2

the ANC?3

MS. BRAY:  The prehearing4

statement was served on the ANC on August 18th5

by mail.6

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  August 18.7

Okay.  Commissioner Jones, can you tell me8

when the ANC started to explore getting legal9

counsel on this case?  Was it after -- was it10

immediately after the ANC meeting?11

MS. JONES:  No.  We explored12

getting legal counsel after we received this13

package.  The information -- the other thing14

I want to say is that we do need the time.  In15

the first place, we are not architects.  So16

when we look at these pictures and the floor17

plans and whatever have you and we have asked18

questions that have not been really answered19

to us, we can look at these forever until we20

get the expertise of an architect.21

And I do call up AIA to ask them22
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and they said yes, you do need that in order1

for you to know what this says.  One of the2

requests for a variance is for them to reduce3

the size of two ports in order to let the rest4

of the ports in the building that are5

nonconforming.6

We don't understand all of that.7

I don't understand all of that.  And I need --8

but we need the time, because we need some9

expertise to help us understand what is before10

us.  And it's just -- we just need the time to11

do that.  And we have begun to call people and12

ask for -- and we have to ask for pro bono,13

you know, make a request for pro bono14

services, because we have no funds to do this.15

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  My last16

question.  Can I ask the information that was17

served on the ANC at the meeting, in the June18

meeting, what is not in here that is in the19

prehearing statement that --20

MS. JONES:  The information --21

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  -- didn't22
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allow you to seek legal counsel with this1

document?2

MS. JONES:  In the first place,3

the community normally is not at the ANC4

meetings.  The information that the ANC has --5

now, I did call Ms. Bray, because I was going6

to discuss it with her, but I don't think that7

their attitudes on either side was right, so8

I got off the phone, because I just don't9

think that's the way to -- you know, something10

tells me my conduct is not supposed to let me11

do that.12

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  Thank you.13

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Commissioner14

Jones, the -- over here, this side.15

MS. JONES:  Oh, I'm sorry.16

COMMISSIONER MAY:  That's okay.17

It's sometimes hard to hear.  I mean, hard to18

know where the sound is coming from.  There19

was an ANC meeting on June 25 th which the20

project was presented, right?21

MS. JONES:  There was an ANC22
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meeting on May the 25th at which we --1

COMMISSIONER MAY:  May the 25th or2

June the 25th?3

MS. JONES:  I'm sorry, June the4

25th.5

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Uh-huh.6

MS. JONES:  We -- our formal7

meeting happens every fourth Thursday.8

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Okay.  9

MS. JONES:  And -- but we did not10

get this information.  And this information --11

COMMISSIONER MAY:  And that's not12

what I'm asking.  All I'm asking is there was13

a meeting and that the project was presented.14

Now, can you tell me what the reaction of the15

Commission actually was, at that point?16

MS. JONES:  The reaction of the17

Commission, at that point, was basically18

concerned about the design of the building.19

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Okay.  20

MS. JONES:  We did not know what21

variances were going to be requested for the22
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design of the building.1

COMMISSIONER MAY:  There was no2

mention of what zoning relief would be needed3

at the 25th?4

MS. JONES:  No, it was not.  Not5

to my knowledge.6

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Okay.  7

MS. JONES:  And I chaired the8

meeting.9

COMMISSIONER MAY:  All right.  Ms.10

Bray, was -- the meeting, I assume, was part11

of the normal process that you would go12

through to get ANC agreement or discussion and13

a vote on -- that would be given great weight14

by this Board.15

MS. BRAY:  That's right.16

COMMISSIONER MAY:  And so you17

were, I assume, fairly explicit about what18

zoning relief would be requested?19

MS. BRAY:  Absolutely.  We were20

explicit.  Mark Finstein, Lisa Dean, Archie21

Williams and Scott Knudson, who is sitting at22



39

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS

1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C.  20005-3701 (202) 234-4433

the table with me, were all present.  Lisa is1

sitting behind me and Archie Williams is2

sitting behind me from the library. 3

We made a presentation of4

approximately 10 minutes where we detailed the5

relief that was required.6

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Um-hum.7

MS. BRAY:  We had boards that were8

enlarged plans that had been included in the9

application document.  And we pointed out the10

specific courts.  In fact, the meeting is --11

was actually held in Hadley Memorial12

Hospital's cafeteria, which itself is on a13

court.  So we pointed outside of the window to14

the court and were very explicit in saying,15

you know, what a court was, why we needed16

relief.17

We talked in detail about the18

parking issue and the fact that the parking19

was moving from the rear of the building20

closer to the entrance.  Ms. Jones said that21

she supported that, because the existing22
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parking was not handicap accessible.1

She was not speaking on the2

variance relief --3

COMMISSIONER MAY:  I'm not4

really --5

MS. BRAY:  -- reflected details.6

The details of the application were clearly7

presented and discussed.8

COMMISSIONER MAY:  That was really9

the basis of my question.  I'll let Ms. Jones10

speak for herself with regard to her opinions11

about parking or any of the variances.12

Now, Ms. Jones, is the concern13

that prompts you to seek legal assistance, I14

mean, is this being driven by the finer points15

of the zoning relief that is being requested?16

I mean, is it a concern about courts or17

parking or is this we need to get legal help,18

because we oppose the design and don't want19

this particular building built?20

MS. JONES:  We need the legal help21

in order for us to adequately respond to this22
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package.  Secondly, we are opposing the last1

statement.  We are in opposition to the2

parking, not because of the handicapped3

access, which as you can see this I clearly4

need, but if you're going to reduce the5

parking the library now has and they're6

talking about on-street parking, the parking7

in that area is troubling at best.8

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Um-hum.9

MS. JONES:  To park on the --10

behind the businesses on South Capitol Street11

and walk up to South Capitol Terrace and12

Atlantic to the library also creates a13

problem.  Now, we need some legal help,14

because this -- just the way it is written is15

confusing.16

COMMISSIONER MAY:  I understand17

that.  Okay.  I think --18

MS. JONES:  And we also need a pro19

bono architect to tell us about this design,20

because I can say what the design looks like21

to me as a lay-person.  It looks as if David22
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just took a prototype from some place else and1

set it in the middle of our community.2

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Um-hum.3

MS. JONES:  The buildings in my4

community are red brick.  They are single-5

family.  They have large backyards.6

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Okay.  We are7

getting far beyond the basic question that I8

had.9

MS. JONES:  That's true, that's10

true.11

COMMISSIONER MAY:  So I -- 12

MS. JONES:  I'm sorry.13

COMMISSIONER MAY:  That's okay.  I14

appreciate the answer.  We will get into all15

of that in the course of the hearing, I'm16

sure.  Thank you.17

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you, Mr.18

May.  Board Member Moldenhauer, did you have19

any additional questions?  I think if you --20

once you do, rather, I think we can go into21

discussion about the continuance.  I think we22
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have heard enough on that particular issue.1

MS. BRAY:  Mr. Chairman, I would2

like to actually introduce, at this time, a3

resolution provided to us by the ANC which is4

dated May 22nd in opposition to the library's5

process in notifying the ANC of its intent to6

replace the library.7

I think for what it's worth, the8

library has been actively communicating with9

the ANC and other community members since10

October of 2008 and I know that the ANC has11

previously considered the library's actions at12

their May meeting in addition to the June13

meeting, at which we were present.  And for14

what that's worth, I would like to enter it15

into the record before this case -- in this16

case.17

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you, Ms.18

Bray.  That goes to the issue of whether there19

is good cause for the extension.  I don't have20

any problems with that.  Do you have copies21

for Chairman Jones?  Okay.  Board Members, do22
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you have any --1

MS. JONES:  I have a copy of that.2

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  You have a copy,3

okay.  All right.4

MS. JONES:  Thank you.5

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Board Members, do6

you have any particular challenge with that7

issue?  Okay.  We're just taking a few moments8

to actually read through the resolution, so if9

you could give us a few moments.10

All right.  Do Board Members have11

any additional questions generated by the12

relatively late receipt of this Resolution13

0609?  Okay.  If not, then I think we can go14

into a discussion with respect to the15

continuance.  And I would be happy to start us16

off.17

First, let me say that I am not a18

fan of continuances at all, because it -- for19

all the reasons that Ms. Bray alluded to with20

respect to waste of resources, both our human21

resources as volunteers that review these22
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materials several days before we get to be1

before you trying to preside over the case,2

the tremendous staff resources that go into3

preparing us for the Tuesday hearings and4

decisions, the Court Reporter's time, the5

different witnesses that have to show up and6

the like and it takes a tremendous amount of7

effort and expense to coordinate witnesses and8

get expertise in alignment for the9

presentation of cases like this.10

So I'm not a fan of continuances.11

It also does not promote the efficient12

management of our calendar.  We really want to13

serve the public well and make sure that when14

people are scheduled to have their cases, they15

are able to have their cases and it does not16

get backlogged behind other cases that have17

been continued due to some emergency18

circumstances.19

That being said, I think in this20

case the standard under 3100.5 would be21

whether the moving party, in this case, the22
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ANC has good cause for the request for1

continuance and whether there is prejudice to2

the parties as a result of the proposed3

continuance.4

And I can't help but find myself5

concluding, at least personally and,6

preliminarily, I would like to hear from other7

Board Members, that there is good cause for a8

continuance in the sense that the applicant --9

I'm sorry, the ANC has indicated that they do10

not have a full understanding of the issues11

with respect to the courts and the pavilions12

and the design and I guess some of the other13

issues with respect to the variance case that14

is being made, topography, the building15

restriction line, some of the issues that are16

a part of our record that we know, because we17

have reviewed the file extensively.18

They have also indicated that they19

need expertise in the form of legal counsel20

and perhaps an architect and that that is21

compounded by the fact that, at least in my22
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mind, they are going to have to go out and get1

it pro bono.  It's not like they can just go2

out and purchase those services immediately.3

They have to work out a4

relationship and an arrangement with someone5

that would be willing to do this pro bono.6

And that's compounded, in my mind again, by7

the fact that this happened to coincide with8

the summer and the difficulty, I think, of9

trying to in real-time get services like that10

on-line when most folks are really not11

available for a lot of this type of crunching12

in August.13

So I think, in my mind, although14

I'm not necessarily pleased about it, I think15

that they have articulated some good causes16

for the continuation.17

In terms of the prejudice to the18

parties, I don't see -- I understand the cost19

issue and that is it's unfortunate and it's20

wasteful.  I mean, there's no other way to put21

it, it's wasteful.  But I don't see where it22
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would prejudice necessarily the applicant in1

this case, because the applicant would be able2

to bring all those witnesses back to a3

subsequent hearing and would not be prejudiced4

in the sense of being able to put on the case5

that it wants to put on.6

I'm not again pleased about this7

and I'm leaning in this direction with, in the8

back of my mind, the very clear notion that9

we're not talking about any kind of major10

delay.  I would love to hear this case next11

week.  I would love to hear this case two12

weeks from now.13

And I think that the ANC has had14

an adequate amount of time to be very close to15

concluding any type of arrangement that it16

would warrant with legal counsel and with17

architectural expertise.  And there is a level18

of sophistication in this last document that19

the -- that Ms. Bray submitted to us, this20

resolution, that suggests that there are some21

skills set out in the community that if not22
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able to represent the ANC directly, would be1

able to, at least, engage the requisite2

community of expertise to bring them on board3

and get proper representation for the ANC to4

move this matter forward.5

So I'm leaning in the direction of6

supporting a continuance, but I'm not leaning7

in the direction of supporting a continuance8

beyond two or three weeks at the most.  I9

think that the ANC has had plenty of time to10

get someone on board that can help them ferret11

through these issues.12

I'm taking into consideration that13

people may have been available in August and14

here we are this is September 1, the 1st day,15

after the close of August to really crunch16

through these plans and all of that.  But I'm17

not supportive of going much beyond two or18

three weeks in terms of a continuance.19

Let me open it up to other Board20

Members for your thoughts.21

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  Thank you,22
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Mr. Chairman.  I actually see it a little bit1

differently.  I'm also not a fan of2

continuances; however, you know, I'm always3

open to hearing what the parties have to say4

and I always want to make sure that all the5

parties have a very good understanding of what6

is being proposed.7

However, I don't think it's a8

matter of notice.  I think that all of the9

notice requirements have been met.  So but I--10

so it's more of a situation where the ANC just11

doesn't seem to have their heads around what12

is being proposed in terms of the relief that13

is being sought.  14

But based on what I have heard,15

the ANC received a copy of the plans in May,16

courtesy copy was sent to them.  They were17

presented with the plans on June 25th.  And I18

believe that would be our Exhibit No. 9 in our19

record.  Those show the floor plans, the20

write-up in this document talks about courts,21

talks about parking.22
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There is no reduction in parking1

than what exists right now.  So it's a matter2

of just kind of what these courts are.  The3

difference that I see between what was4

presented to the ANC at the meeting and the5

prehearing statement is that you actually get6

to see what the building is going to look7

like.8

The courts don't change, the9

parking doesn't change, but you actually see10

what the facades of these buildings is going11

to look like.  And that really doesn't go to12

an understanding of courts and all that stuff.13

It's just you get to see what color the14

building is going to be.15

So I think that given the fact16

that the ANC was given the plans and was17

presented with the plans in June and was given18

an understanding of what Courts would be, they19

had adequate time to be able to gain20

additional understanding of the relief that is21

being sought.22
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If it wasn't through legal counsel1

or pro bono architect, they have the staff of2

the Office of Zoning they could call.  They3

could call the architect or they could call4

the applicant and ask for further information5

expressing to them that they just can't get a6

sense of what is being sought here.7

They had the Office of Planning8

that they could have called.  So I'm not9

inclined to grant the continuance.10

MEMBER MOLDENHAUER:  I'm also not11

inclined to grant the continuance looking at12

the time frame as Mr. Dettman has, you know,13

fully outlined.  I think that there has been14

a long discussion between the community and15

the D.C. Public Library and that in addition16

to that, you know, there were -- there was17

sufficient time for them to send -- you know,18

to write this letter on the 25th and then for19

them to at least have provided more notice to20

us of their request for a continuance and21

outline those requests, but they delayed in22
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that also.1

And I think that the major issue2

here is, you know, looking at good cause and3

undue prejudice and I think that there would4

be undue prejudice and that the good cause is5

not sufficient to outweigh the prejudice.6

COMMISSIONER MAY:  I'm also not7

inclined to grant the continuance, at this8

point.  I think that there was sufficient9

notification as required by law.  I'm -- and10

I think if the continuance request had come in11

a few weeks ago, I think it could have been12

addressed and the applicant may have, in fact,13

agreed to it, at that point, in order to make14

sure that the ANC was very well informed and15

able to represent their position.16

I will say also that I'm very17

sympathetic to the ANC's position on this,18

because this is, I think, a very new19

experience having to deal with the zoning20

matter this complicated and also having to21

deal with a building that is this complicated.22
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And frankly, if a building like this were1

landing in my neighborhood, you know, I would2

have -- there would be a lot of anxiety about3

it.4

And you know, I would be able to5

cope with it having been trained as an6

architect, but there I certainly understand7

why many people would not.8

So I'm sympathetic to the9

position, but I think that the applicant has10

done what they are required to do and I think11

has been probably willing to do more if called12

upon to do so, but it didn't come to pass that13

way.  So I'm just sympathetic, but I'm not14

inclined.  And I have no opinion whatsoever on15

whether continuances are good or bad,16

generally speaking.17

Just you do them when they are18

needed, that's what it comes down to.19

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you.  I find20

myself in a very lonely place again, but I21

think just to respond to some of the comments.22
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I think that, at least for me, this whole idea1

that has happened in other cases of having2

cases set for the very first day after the end3

of summer and as a practical matter the4

opportunities that are lost for preparation5

during the month of August, I think is a very6

real issue out in the communities.7

ANC, for example, most of them8

don't even meet during the month of August.9

And it really is difficult to get10

professionals to make commitments of time11

during August on a pro bono basis, because12

they often times plan their vacations out that13

far ahead in advance.14

So I'm -- I see it differently.15

Nonetheless, I think I said at the outset that16

we are going to have to bite the bullet and17

we're going to have to make a decision, as18

BZA, as to whether or not this continuance is19

granted.  I think we have heard very20

persuasive arguments in favor of the21

continuance from the Chairperson of ANC-8D and22
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we have heard equally responsive positions1

advanced by Mrs. Bray on behalf of the2

applicant.3

And that being said, we really do4

need to bite the bullet and move this case5

forward.  So I'm going to go ahead and call6

for, I suspect, what should be done now and7

help me out, Mr. Moy, is to call for the vote8

on the continuance request?9

MR. MOY:  Well, the Board in the10

past, and OAG can weigh in, we have done it11

either way.  I mean, you can do it by vote  or12

a consensus.13

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  14

MR. MOY:  To move forward.15

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Well, if we can do16

it by consensus, I think it's fairly clear17

that the consensus would be to move forward18

with the case today.  The clear understanding19

being that that doesn't guarantee the outcome20

for either the applicant or the ANC party.  It21

just says that we are going to move the case22
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forward today.  And if there -- there doesn't1

appear to be a consensus for nor would there2

be a vote for continuing the case.3

So I'm prepared to move by4

consensus.  But I do hear some further5

discussion from Ms. Glazer.6

MS. GLAZER:  Mr. Chair, I would7

just note that there doesn't appear to be8

consensus and that perhaps a vote would be9

more appropriate.10

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Well, there's11

clearly a consensus against continuing, but12

we're going to follow the appropriate13

protocols and legal requirements.  So if you14

think that we need to have a vote --15

MS. GLAZER:  Well, I would16

interpret the request for a continuance as a17

motion to continue.18

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  19

MS. GLAZER:  And the Board would20

move to either deny or grant the request.21

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  Then at22
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this time, well, do you have an opinion on1

whether or not the opponent should move or the2

-- does it matter?3

MS. GLAZER:  One of the Board4

Members would move to either grant or deny the5

request and that would be voted either up or6

down.7

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Well, why don't I8

do this, why don't I ask one of the opponents9

to move, because if I move it, I couldn't get10

a second anyway.11

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Mr. Chairman, I12

would move that we deny the continuance of13

this case requested by the ANC-8D and would14

ask for a second.15

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  Second the16

motion.17

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  The motion has18

been made and seconded.19

All those in favor say aye.20

MEMBER MOLDENHAUER:  Aye.21

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  Aye.22
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COMMISSIONER MAY:  Aye.1

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  All those opposed2

say nay.  Nay.  All those in abstention?  Ms.3

Bailey, can you read back the vote for us,4

please?5

MS. BAILEY:  Mr. Chairman, the6

vote is recorded as 3-1-1 to deny the request7

of ANC-8D for continuance of the hearing.  The8

motion was made by Mr. May, seconded by Mr.9

Dettman, Mrs. Moldenhauer supports the motion,10

Mr. Loud is opposed and the fifth Board Member11

is not present at this time.12

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you, Ms.13

Bailey.  With that said, then we are now going14

to proceed into the case.  Let me just outline15

again the order of procedure, since we spent16

some significant time on the preliminary17

matter.18

We will begin with the statement19

and witnesses of the applicant; Government20

reports including the Office of Planning,21

Department of Transportation, Department of22
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Public Works, etcetera; the report of the1

Advisory Neighborhood Commission; parties or2

persons in support; parties or persons in3

opposition; and closing remarks by the4

applicant.5

And again, the ANC is a party in6

this case, so the ANC should remain at the7

table and you are allowed an opportunity to8

both cross examine any witnesses brought by9

the applicant as well as to put on your own10

witnesses during the course of the case.11

I would like to at the outset12

before you get started, Ms. Bray, just13

articulate the standard that the Board will be14

looking at from the Monaco case, which we15

believe includes the type of presentation that16

you would be advancing today, because we think17

it's a public purpose, public library for18

which the applicant is requesting this relief.19

And under the Monaco case, the20

court talks about the different standard for21

nonprofits and for expanding nonprofits22
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generally and for the programmatic purpose1

behind the expansion helping to qualify as an2

exceptional situation and/or condition.3

And specifically, it says that the4

applicant must show, one, that the specific5

design it wants to build constitutes an6

institutional necessity not merely the most7

desired of various options.  And two,8

precisely now the needed design features9

require the specific variance sought.10

So within the broader frame work11

of the variance test, the board will be12

looking at the evidence through that prism.13

With that being said, you can go ahead and14

begin your case.15

MS. BRAY:  Thank you very much,16

Chairman Loud and Members of the Board.  I do17

appreciate your careful consideration of the18

procedural matter having been on the other19

side of the request for a continuance numerous20

times over the course of the past year, I21

appreciate the Board needs to go through a22
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careful analysis about prejudice and notice.1

And I think you have done that.2

We will try to be brief and3

concise and to the point in our presentation4

and to address the standards of the Monaco5

case as well as the broader progeny of cases6

and the statute regarding granting the7

variance relief.8

We are again here on behalf of the9

District of Columbia Public Library.  With me10

to my left is Ellen McCarthy with the Law Firm11

of Arent Fox who is here today as an expert in12

planning and zoning.13

And to my far right is Scott14

Knudson with Wiencek and Associates,15

Architects and Planners who we would also like16

to qualify as an expert in architecture and17

planning.18

And then to my near right is Jeff19

Bonvechio, Director of the 21 st Century20

Capital Projects Program with the District of21

Columbia Library.22
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At this time, I would like to move1

that the Board consider both Ms. McCarthy and2

Mr. Knudson as experts.3

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you, Ms.4

Bray.  Board Members, do you have any5

questions with respect to the proffer?  Okay.6

We, obviously, reviewed the information and7

some of your witnesses have been qualified as8

experts before, so we are approving the expert9

designation for your witnesses.10

That would be all three of your11

witnesses, correct?12

MS. BRAY:  Um, yeah, actually, Mr.13

Bonvechio is an expert in his field of14

construction, but I think that for purposes of15

today's hearing, we just need the expert16

designation for Ms. McCarthy and Mr. Knudson.17

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you.  And18

can you give me Mr. Bonvechio's first name19

again?20

MR. BONVECHIO:  It's Jeff.21

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  Thank you.22
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MS. BRAY:  Thank you very much.1

Today we are here with a request for a2

variance from the parking requirements under3

2101 and from the open court widths under4

406.1.5

The variance from parking, I just6

want to note that this is not a special7

exception and is, in fact, a variance.8

Because while the subject property is within9

walking distance to several major Metrobus10

routes, it is not within 1/2 mile of a11

Metrorail Station qualifying it for a 5012

percent reduction in the parking requirement13

through a special exception process.14

And nevertheless, based on the15

requirement for libraries in Residential16

Zones, which is one space per 1,000 square17

feet of gross floor area above 2,000 square18

feet of gross floor areas, 21 spaces would be19

required.20

So we are proposing 7 spaces21

including one fully accessible handicap space22
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and we are proposing relocation of the parking1

from the -- where it currently exists at the2

rear of the existing library to the -- to3

adjacent -- to the entrance of the proposed4

library at the corner of Atlantic and South5

Capitol Terrace.  The parking will be accessed6

from South Capitol Terrace.  Again 7 spaces7

are proposed.8

With respect to variance for open9

court width, as the architect will explain,10

the building design is quite unique.  It is a11

result of the programmatic requirements of the12

District of Columbia Library and it includes13

five open courts, which in that court14

definition one is a court niche, two of those15

five courts are nonconforming as to width.16

With that I would like to17

introduce Mr. Bonvechio on behalf of the18

library.19

MR. BONVECHIO:  Good morning.  As20

it was stated, my name is Jeff Bonvechio and21

I'm Director of the D.C. Public Library's 21st22
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Century Capitol Projects Office and I'm1

pleased to offer my statement to the Board of2

Zoning Adjustment regarding the Washington3

Highlands Library Project.4

The library is currently in the5

midst of a major transformation.  Six new or6

renovated libraries will open in 2010 followed7

by six more in 2011 and one of those buildings8

will fall, Washington Highlands, within that9

2011 time frame.10

All new libraries share a common11

building program that is adjusted to meet the12

unique demands of each community that the13

library serves. 14

I would like to share with you15

some of those program requirements for our new16

facilities.  First, all new libraries need to17

accommodate ever-changing technology and18

provide overall flexibility to change as19

library services and the community's needs20

change.21

Second, DCPL desires to build22
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environmentally friendly facilities and the1

D.C. Green Buildings Act requires us to meet2

the requirements of the U.S. Green Building3

Council LEED-Silver requirements.4

Finally, with respect to5

architectural design, new neighborhood6

facilities must reflect the program and the7

goals of the library and the needs of the8

District of Columbia residents served by each9

particular facility.10

We have asked our architects to11

incorporate forward thinking approaches to12

urban design, architecture, engineering,13

environmental technologies.  Each new facility14

must be an urban library, a destination that15

can attract and support hundreds of visitors16

a day and promote a vibrant mixed-use17

neighborhood and also provide an attractive18

street environment.19

The new library must have an20

architectural presence befitting its location21

in each community, yet be reflective of the22
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city's modern growth and new innovations in1

building design and technology.2

It should not be a duplication of3

other recently built libraries in the District4

or in the United States, but should take the5

most successful elements of these new6

facilities and create architecture for7

Washington that is distinctive and of its8

time.9

The designs must be timeless,10

unique and representative of the 21st Century11

architectural ideas.  The existing Washington12

Highlands Library was built in 1959 and is13

reaching the end of its useful life.  The14

existing building systems, mechanical,15

electrical, plumbing are deteriorating.16

The current building also does not17

comply with the intent of the Americans With18

Disabilities Act Accessibility Guidelines.19

The library identified this facility for20

replacement at the end of the fiscal year 200621

budget cycle.22
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We began this renovation process1

by creating a panel of library staff and2

representatives from the community including3

Chairwoman of ANC-8D, Ms. Theresa Jones, to4

select the architect for the Washington5

Highland Library.6

The library, and through the7

recommendations of the evaluation committee,8

selected David Adjaye with local architect9

Wiencek and Associates.  Having a young10

talented and an internationally acclaimed11

architect of the likes of David Adjaye working12

on the Washington Highlands Project is a great13

one for the library, for the Washington14

Highlands community and for the citizens of15

the District of Columbia.16

After the design team was selected17

and before pen was put to paper, the library18

held a hopes and dreams meeting with the19

community to hear what library services20

mattered most to the community.21

Throughout the design process, the22
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library has held a series of focused groups1

and community-wide meetings to further engage2

the community on those important library3

services and to solicit feedback on how the4

design was meeting and implementing those5

library services.6

The proposed design for Washington7

Highlands responds to the library's building8

program.  The desire for urban iconic9

architecture and the challenges of the10

topography of the site.  The design also11

reflects the goal for environmentally12

sustainability by utilizing daylighting,13

recycled materials and innovative storm water14

management techniques.15

We have refined the design to16

address both the concerns from the community,17

as well as comments from the U.S. Commission18

of Fine Arts.  The CFA recently approved the19

concept for the design and I would like to20

note that the CFA recommended a total21

elimination of all surface parking.22
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In conclusion, the D.C. Public1

Library is pleased and excited that this2

project is moving forward to provide enhanced3

and expanded library services to the4

Washington Highlands Bellevue community.  This5

is the only full-service library located6

within Ward 8.7

We are also excited that the8

library will be an iconic building in the9

neighborhood and a gathering place for all.10

Thank you.11

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you, Mr.12

Bonvechio.  Let me first turn to Board Members13

to see if there are any questions and then we14

will turn to Chairman Jones.  There do not15

appear to be questions at this point from the16

Board.17

So let's turn to Chairman Jones.18

CROSS EXAMINATION19

MS. JONES:  I understood you to20

say that the library was unique in our21

neighborhood, but the building looks nothing22
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like the buildings in the neighborhood.  Are1

we not to be respected with a design that says2

-- the current structure blends into the3

neighborhood.4

Are we to be disrespected by5

putting a structure that looked like -- that6

looks like it comes from another country in7

our midst, which, one, will make our houses8

not really saleable and, two, the design of9

the project, because it is out of the10

ordinary, it will cause lots of problems.  And11

looking at a neighborhood which is now12

pleasant to become a neighborhood that has one13

design that will stick out like a sore thumb,14

I don't understand what you mean by unique,15

but that was my understanding.16

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Before you answer,17

let me just again insert this comment,18

Chairman Jones.  Your participation as a party19

today gives you two sort of distinct20

privileges.  One of which is to cross examine21

the witnesses put on by the applicant, the22
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library.  And then the second component of1

which comes later and that's when you are able2

to present your case.3

For this part here where you are4

doing the cross examination, the focus is on5

asking questions solely, not --6

MS. JONES:  Okay.  7

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  -- giving8

statements.9

MS. JONES:  Well, I didn't --10

okay.  I will not --11

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Let me finish.12

Let me finish if I can and then I'll turn it13

back to you.  And it's preferable for the14

Court Reporter and also for the witness who is15

answering the questions if you could sort of16

ask your questions one at a time, allow the17

witness to answer the question and then you18

are allowed to ask additional questions.19

But when the questions come sort20

of bundled together like that, it's not clear21

which question the witness is answering.  So22
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I'm just pointing out some, what I hope are,1

useful guidelines to asking follow-up2

questions or doing the cross examination of3

the witness.4

MS. JONES:  I will follow them.5

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you,6

Chairman Jones.  Mr. Bonvechio, she asked a7

number of questions about respecting the8

community and the design.  I'm not certain --9

you certainly can answer those if you would10

like.  I'm not certain if all of them were11

issues that you brought out on direct, but if12

you feel like you can answer those questions?13

MR. BONVECHIO:  I feel my14

statement has addressed those comments.  We15

have met with the community on three16

occasions.  We have also had a series of focus17

group meetings.  You know, and we feel, you18

know, that unique iconic architecture is19

something desirable that the library has.  And20

our other buildings are also representative of21

that throughout the District.22
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MS. JONES:  Desirable to who?1

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  I'm sorry, you can2

go ahead and talk into the microphone if you3

have additional follow-up questions.4

MS. JONES:  Mr. Bonvechio said5

desirable.  Desirable to who?6

MR. BONVECHIO:  To the District of7

Columbia Public Library and we feel to the8

citizens of the District of Columbia.9

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Now, bear in mind,10

Chairman Jones, again, you will have an11

opportunity to cross other witnesses of the12

applicant, including the architect and their13

expert in planning, so some of the questions14

might be more appropriate for those other two15

witnesses.  And again, you will have the16

opportunity to bring out your own witnesses to17

testify to the community's perspective on18

design issues and what we call substantial19

detriment to the public good.20

So it doesn't have to be all21

squeezed into this one witness.22
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MS. JONES:  Okay.  1

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Do you have2

additional questions for this witness?3

MS. JONES:  No.4

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  Then, Ms.5

Bray, why don't we turn to your next witness?6

MS. BRAY:  I would like to call7

Scott Knudson with Wiencek and Associates, who8

will walk through the design of the proposed9

building and point out the areas of relief10

requested in the application.11

MR. KNUDSON:  Thank you.  This is12

just a site plan just to orient everyone to13

the project.14

MS. JONES:  That's right.15

MR. KNUDSON:  This is South16

Capitol Street.  North is going to be to the17

right in all of the images, all of the plan18

images that you will see today.19

South Capitol Street, Atlantic20

Street --21

MS. JONES:  Excuse me, I can't22
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hear him.1

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Can you speak2

directly in -- yeah, speak directly into the3

mike.4

MR. KNUDSON:  Is that better?5

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  I can hear.  Can6

you hear, Commissioner Jones?7

MS. JONES:  Yes, now.8

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  9

MR. KNUDSON:  Excellent.  The10

library is on the corner of South Capitol11

Terrace and Atlantic and Martin Luther King is12

immediately to the west.13

This is simply an aerial14

photograph of the situation.  It should be15

noted that the commercial properties to our16

east and to our north are currently under17

redesign by their owners separately for new18

buildings that will be part of changing the19

context we're currently in.20

This is an aerial photograph of21

the site.  South Capitol Terrace is at the22
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bottom of the page and Atlantic Street at the1

right.  The front of the current library is2

off the south -- off of Atlantic Street.  And3

you can see, even in this photograph, the hill4

rising along South Capitol Terrace to what is5

currently the rear parking lot entrance.6

You will observe that, you know,7

there are no striped spaces in there and it is8

surrounded by a rather large retaining wall,9

which is then holding up this hill which rises10

further to the southwest corner of the site.11

There is street parking along both South12

Capitol Terrace on both sides and along13

Atlantic Street.14

The view from the north looking to15

the south, just to help you see all those16

circumstances again.17

And this is the view of the rear18

parking lot that is existing today, which in19

addition to accommodating parking, it also20

has, you know, dumpsters and things of that21

nature.22
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This is the site plan as it1

exists.  The blue is the existing library2

building, and Atlantic Street, South Capitol3

Terrace again and the parking lot to the rear4

of the building.  You can see the topography5

lines and, you know, the fact that we are6

starting that elevation of, approximately, 1027

at the lower corner and rising to an elevation8

of 144 at the extreme southwest corner of the9

site.10

Our property is actually set back11

from Atlantic Street a fair distance, so the12

sidewalk, although in many places and along13

South Capitol Terrace, the sidewalk is our14

property line.  It is not our property line15

along Atlantic Street.  And we are set back,16

approximately, 15 feet from the sidewalk is17

where the property line is.18

On our east along South Capitol19

Terrace, there is a building restriction line20

that prevents us from building in this 15 foot21

zone along the property line.  There is a 2022
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foot rear yard setback that zoning requires at1

the south and an 8 foot side yard setback at2

the west.  And those, obviously, restrict3

where we can place our building.4

The retaining wall that is there5

that we will -- for a variety of reasons that6

we can go into later, if it's -- during7

question and answer if interested in8

retaining, is shown by the red line and this9

orange zone in front of it is the minimum 1210

foot buffer space we need to hold our building11

away from that wall in order to not disturb12

its footings, so that it will, you know,13

remain intact.14

And so we are staying well away15

from that wall and it, essentially, creates a16

no-build zone.  And then there is steep slopes17

between that retaining wall and the western18

zoning setbacks.19

This is an isometric view that20

illustrates those same issues that,21

essentially, restricts us to a smaller22
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buildable area on this site.  It's a unique1

condition due to the topography and the2

retaining wall, that then we might otherwise3

have, you know, if we simply had the typical4

site.5

After the removal of the existing6

building, we are going to need to set aside7

some side area for bioretention pond and for8

parking lot.  And so we are then restricted to9

this white space is our actual buildable area.10

And then out of the 29,793 square foot lot,11

that means we can build on just over 11,90012

square feet, which is 40 percent of the lot.13

And interestingly, the zone limits14

our lot coverage to 40 percent.  So we really15

have our -- you know, we're really restricted16

in the footprint area that we can build17

within, that we realistically can't even hit18

the full 40 percent limit that zoning would19

allow.20

This is the proposed footprint of21

the building, the overall shape of the22
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building.  And that's driven in large part by1

the program, which I'll start to explain in a2

moment.3

So then, behind that illustration4

you now see the site plan as proposed with the5

parking lot and the bioretention pond.  And6

these are the three pavilions and the courts7

in between the pavilions and the main8

building.9

This is the ground floor plan, the10

first level.  The pavilions are elevated up11

above the ground plane, and so pedestrians12

will enter below the pavilions and they create13

an amphitheater space outdoors which is one of14

the programmatic desires of the library is to15

have outdoor gathering and reading spaces.16

And the entrance to the library is17

right here, still fronting Atlantic, but18

visible from South Capitol Terrace as well and19

convenient to the handicap parking space which20

is here.21

The blue shape in this plan22
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represents the footprint of the building at1

the first floor.  And the size of that is2

really driven again by the library's program,3

which is to get as many functions as possible4

on -- in the core and they wanted to identify5

discrete and separate spaces for special6

functions.  We will talk about those on the7

upper level.8

But once we have subtracted those9

special functions out, the -- this is the area10

that's on the ground floor, which really just11

includes circulation desk, staff space, the12

meeting room and then some limited shelving13

for sights and sounds at which point the14

public moves to the upper levels.15

On the second level, it is really16

the children's program.  And one of the areas17

of special interest to the community that came18

out of the library's visioning and hopes and19

dreams meetings was to have a reading room,20

children's activity room that is discrete and21

separate from the main library.  And that is22



84

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS

1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C.  20005-3701 (202) 234-4433

what is in the children's pavilion here.1

So this is, you know, general2

books and stacks and reading areas for the3

children.  And then this is for special4

programs for the children.  That room, the5

community wanted it to be removed from the6

main space, so that you wouldn't have a lot of7

acoustical problems in the main library, but8

at the same time, they want visibility into9

that space.10

And so there is a certain tension11

between, you know, how close to the building12

should it be and how far should it be.  And so13

we have struck what we believe to be the right14

balance between proximity, visibility and15

separateness.16

The configuration of that, the17

size of that space is a requirement of the18

library.  The configuration needs to be, you19

know, in this approximate shape.  You can see20

how it is coming right up to the building21

restriction line and is bounded by the parking22
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and the retaining wall no-build zone.1

And we have pulled it away from2

the building as much as we can to allow light3

to get into the children's area.4

Moving up to the third floor,5

that's then the roof over that children's area6

and the adult browsing and reading section is7

again in the main library.  And there are two8

separate pavilions.  The northeastern pavilion9

is for teens.  And so that again, they were10

interested in having those teens have their11

own special unique space that is identifiable12

by them, but still visible to the staff, so13

that they feel part of and yet removed from14

the main library.15

And the adult section is then in16

the northwestern part and it actually has some17

views between the adults and the teens.  So18

again, there is sort of a balance between19

connectedness and separateness and identity of20

these different functions.21

These two obviously create these22
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additional courtyard spaces and we have1

managed to -- because we have more property2

space to the north, we have been able to3

create this courtyard somewhat larger than we4

were able to do on the east side at the5

children's pavilion.  So this court is6

compliant as is that.7

And then at the back side of the8

teen pavilion, we're again trying to get as9

much daylight as possible into the building,10

because in -- the other programmatic11

requirement of being a sustainable LEED-Silver12

building, one of our objectives is to get, you13

know, as much natural daylight in the building14

and views out, so that it is truly a public15

space with visible interaction between the16

interior and the exterior.17

And related to that also is we are18

relying on the point for reduced parking,19

which, I believe you know, LEED gives you an20

additional credit for, you know, reducing your21

parking.22
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So the four courts that Kinley1

referred to are shown here.  Court 1 is2

between the main building and the adult3

pavilion.  And it is larger than the minimum4

set by the Zoning Guidelines.  And I might5

mention that we did, at the June 25th meeting6

with the ANC, explain that a court is a space,7

an exterior space with three sides of exterior8

walls and that there are certain dimensional9

requirements for those based on their height10

and the zone that we are in.  And that the11

general intent behind that zoning requirement12

is, of course, to get daylight into the spaces13

of the building.14

Court 2 between the adult and teen15

pavilions, again, is compliant with the Zoning16

Regulations.17

And Court 3 is this fairly small18

space at the -- between the teen pavilion and19

the main building at the neck.  It is20

relatively smaller.  Our alternatives that we21

have evaluated were simply -- you know, all of22
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them reduced the amount of light coming into1

the building.2

And in our efforts to get as much3

light as possible into the building, we felt4

this was the best solution we could come up5

with.  We were not interested in closing that6

space down further, because it seemed counter7

to the intent of the Zoning Regulation.8

And lastly, Court 4, which I9

explained before, is this one at the10

children's pavilion, 7 feet 4.5 inch space.11

The court niche on the south side12

of the children's pavilion is less than 3 feet13

in all dimensions and thus is compliant with14

regulations for niches.15

This is a north/south section16

through the building, so Atlantic Street is on17

the right and this is the public sidewalk and18

this is the space underneath the pavilions19

that are on the third floor.  And that's where20

the amphitheater and seating and reading21

spaces are.  And then one enters the building22
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at the main vestibule.1

And so these are the meeting rooms2

and so on that I referenced with the main3

stack spaces being on the upper two levels.4

Then at the back of the building, this is the5

space between the retaining wall and the6

building.  And you can see there is a7

retaining wall here and how we are staying out8

of the zone of disturbance of the retaining9

wall footings and then the retaining wall, you10

know, the hill behind the retaining wall and11

the houses are just off the image.12

Court 3 is this -- the subject13

before you is the space between the teen14

pavilion and the main building.  It is a 2015

feet 9.5 inch high court that begins 15 feet16

3.5 inches above grade.17

And Court 4 is right behind this18

in this view if we were to back up 5 or 1019

feet, between this part of the building and20

the children's pavilion.  And that space is 1421

feet 11 inches high, beginning 4 feet 9 above22
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grade, because the grade in this area of the1

building is rising relative to what you see at2

the right.3

We have a few interior4

perspectives just to give you a sense of how5

these courts relate to the spaces.  I'm here6

in the adult pavilion looking back to the main7

library.  Court 1 is to the right and this8

space is Court 2.  This gentleman is looking9

out of the adult pavilion into the teen10

pavilion.  The space between the teen pavilion11

and this window is Court 2.  Both 1 and 212

again are compliant.13

This is looking in the opposite14

direction.  So we are looking back into the15

adult pavilion.  The gentleman that was in the16

last rendering would be standing,17

approximately, there.  Court 1 is on the left.18

Court 2 is on the right.  This is the entry to19

the teen pavilion from the main library.20

Court 3 is just out of this view to our right.21

And this is now turning and22
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dropping down a floor.  You can see the little1

symbols in the lower left, if that helps.  We2

are at the bottom of the stairs on the second3

floor that lead up to the third floor looking4

to the east.  And Court 3 is this space of5

this glass to our left.  And so you can see6

the daylight that comes into this space.7

And now we have turned a little8

further and are looking to the south.  And9

these are the stairs up to the third floor.10

This is the children's area back here and11

that's the children's pavilion.  Court 4 is12

the space between the two of them.13

Now, move back into that14

children's area and I'm looking back to where15

that last view was taken.  I'm underneath the16

stairs and this is the exterior wall and Court17

4 is just beyond to the right of that exterior18

wall.19

And so you can see, again, the20

light that is permitted to come in to this21

floor reading area by holding that pavilion as22
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far away as we could.1

And then this is an exterior view2

of that assemblage.  The front doors on the3

first floor, the adult pavilion, the teen4

pavilion and the children's pavilion.  Court5

4 is that space there.  Court 3 is the space6

between the two.  And Court 2 between those.7

Just for a recap, here is the, you8

know, site plan.  And that's the extent of my9

testimony.10

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you, Mr.11

Knudson.  Chairman Jones, do you have any12

follow-up questions for the witness?13

MS. JONES:  Yes.14

CROSS EXAMINATION15

MS. JONES:  I would like know what16

the rationale is for taking children under --17

5 and under to a second floor area of any18

public building.19

MR. KNUDSON:  Kind of a general20

question, because I know Ms. Jones has a21

variety of questions about the design, all of22
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which we are happy to discuss with her.  But1

our -- should we be addressing questions that2

are, you know, somewhat separate from the3

questions about the courts and the parking?4

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  My take on it is--5

MS. JONES:  Well --6

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  -- that I think it7

goes to the programmatic needs driving the8

particular design.  She is asking a question9

about the need to separate --10

MS. JONES:  And he opened the11

window, I don't know why I can't ask a12

question.13

MR. KNUDSON:  No, you certainly14

may.15

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  So I think -- did16

that answer your question?17

MR. KNUDSON:  Yes, thank you.18

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  19

MR. KNUDSON:  To the extent that20

it relates to the programmatic requirements,21

that's great.  The reason --22
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CHAIRMAN LOUD:  And we will give1

you guidance on when you don't have to answer.2

MR. KNUDSON:  -- the children are3

on the second level, primarily, is for staff4

supervision and simply a function of the5

square footage of the children's area that is6

required and desired by the community.  It7

simply would not fit on the first floor,8

because on the first floor we have to have the9

staff functions to maintain the security and10

we need to have the meeting rooms, so that the11

public can enter and leave the building at off12

hours without passing through the other13

spaces.14

So we can't put the meeting rooms15

on the upper floor and we can't put the staff16

circulation rooms on the upper floor.  And17

they take up the bulk of the ground floor.  So18

the vast majority of library services are on19

the upper floors strictly due to the20

constricted site and unique conditions that we21

are working under here.22
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The library, in general, would1

prefer that we didn't have a taller building,2

but that's simply not an option due to the3

unique site.4

MS. JONES:  Does putting the5

children 5 and under above the first floor --6

have you had any contact with the fire7

department to say that this is the safe way to8

do this?9

MR. KNUDSON:  We haven't spoken to10

that specific question with the fire11

department.  But relative to the general12

question, it is a safe way because of the way13

the grade changes.  So there is actually an14

exit stair in the southwest corner of the --15

southeast corner of the building and the16

children can enter that stair directly and17

leave the building at that corner of the18

building almost at the same floor level as the19

children's area is.20

So they are -- their fire exit is21

at a grade that is very near to their floor22
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level.1

MS. JONES:  You spoke about the2

height of the library structure.  Is it above3

the structures, the homeowners' housing and4

the structures around?5

MR. KNUDSON:  It is not.  The6

building is 40 feet high, which is the limit7

in this District, plus the penthouse, which is8

setback from the exterior walls by a distance9

equal to or greater than its height, a10

mechanical penthouse.  And because of the11

grades, the two-story, single-family homes to12

our west are -- you know, their roofs are as13

high as our roof.14

MS. JONES:  Is there a -- do you15

have a report, a noise report or some16

assumption as to how much noise the library is17

going to create, say for the peaceable18

possession of the homeowners' property right19

adjacent to it?20

MS. BRAY:  Mr. Chairman, I would21

object to that question on relevance.  I'm not22
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sure that that's relevant to the courts or1

parking relief that is requested in this2

application today.3

MS. JONES:  You keep opening the4

window for it.  You're talking about courts5

and parking and cars make noise.  And not only6

that, children and grownups, senior citizens7

like me make noise.  And that library is --8

the library through its experts saying that9

you're going to allow the homeowner not to10

have a problem.  I don't understand why the11

question is not relevant.  Maybe you need to12

explain that.13

MS. BRAY:  I believe that question14

might be relevant for our planning expert, but15

Mr. Knudson did not testify with -- in any16

respect with regard to the impact on the17

community.  And therefore, it would exceed the18

scope of direct and is irrelevant to Mr.19

Knudson's testimony.20

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Why don't -- I21

agree with Ms. Bray there.  Why don't you save22
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that question for -- I do think the question1

is relevant enough to the third prong to be2

asked, but perhaps it's not the right witness3

to ask it of.  So why don't you save that4

question for Ms. McCarthy's testimony?5

MS. JONES:  Okay.  Now -- but I6

still have another question, because in the --7

I don't know if they call it a PowerPoint or8

not that you had on the screen, you talked9

about the adjacent community.  And in this10

report that you have, page 6, you have11

pictures of the community.12

I need to know for me how you can13

say that this building is unique and the14

community looks one way and the building looks15

another way, because don't you think that the16

building's design is out of the ordinary for17

this community? 18

I think you ought to remember that19

this library almost sits in my backyard.20

MR. KNUDSON:  Right.  I'm well21

aware of that.22



99

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS

1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C.  20005-3701 (202) 234-4433

MS. JONES:  But don't you think1

that this is what the problem is?  I wish you2

would explain that.3

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Chairman Jones,4

just so I'm clear, can you -- is your question5

whether the witness or if the witness can6

articulate how he thinks the building is7

unique?  Is that --8

MS. JONES:  No.9

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  -- the question?10

MS. JONES:  My question is as I11

look at page 6 and they have shots of the12

community and then you look further on and13

they have shots of the building, I don't14

understand how these two things -- how these15

two designs go together.16

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  So you are asking17

him his opinion as to --18

MS. JONES:  Yes.19

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  -- the harmony of20

the new design with the existing surrounding21

community?22



100

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS

1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C.  20005-3701 (202) 234-4433

MS. JONES:  That's true.1

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  Mr.2

Knudson?3

MR. KNUDSON:  Certainly.  Yes, it4

is unique and it is out of the ordinary.  In5

my opinion, it's exceptional.  One of the6

definitions, of course, of unique and out of7

the ordinary is that it is not like, you know,8

in a precise way what it is adjoining to.9

It is a civic building.  It is --10

by purpose should be different from the11

residential buildings around it.  And that12

could be, of course, any of a variety of13

things.14

The particular design that has15

been chosen here has been developed in part as16

a response to the surrounding community's17

architecture in that -- not in terms of18

material or style, but in terms of general19

massing.  And that the homes are typically20

simple blocks of, you know, brick homes.21

colonial homes with additions that are, you22
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know, additional blocks that are added on to1

them often in contrasting colors.2

And so we have broken the scale of3

this building down by dividing it into these4

four elements.5

MS. JONES:  Um-hum.6

MR. KNUDSON:  And we have the7

large central element, which is dematerialized8

by being entirely glass and then articulated9

in three pavilions that in an abstract way10

relate to the porches on the homes in the area11

and, in fact, do create entry porches for the12

civic building.13

MS. JONES:  In the building, has14

there been any thought by you as to how the15

increase -- with the change in the parking,16

with the increased traffic would impact the17

area?18

MR. KNUDSON:  Um --19

MS. JONES:  You have -- the reason20

I ask it is you have a bus route.  You have a21

lot of cars that are coming around.  But the22
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parking, is that going to impact the area1

negatively?2

MR. KNUDSON:  The new library is3

proposed to be slightly larger than the4

existing library, but is the same size as all5

of the other new libraries in the District.6

I would hope that many of the people using7

this library will be, you know, living in the8

community, but I certainly expect that some9

will be traveling by car as opposed to bus or10

by foot or bicycle.11

We are making provisions for12

bicycle parking.  I believe the impact of the13

expansion of the library, which remind me Jeff14

I think it's about a 2,000 to 3,000 square15

foot increase compared to its relative size,16

so say 10 or 20 percent, will be fairly minor17

in the impact in the community compared to the18

impact of the other developments that are19

proposed on the other side of the Atlantic and20

on the other side of the South Capitol21

Terrace, especially given the amount of street22
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parking.1

The parking lot at the rear today2

is almost always very under-utilized.  When we3

do have a full hands community meeting, we4

have gone back during the meeting and counted5

the number of cars in the lot and, you know,6

it has been up to 9 when it is looking fairly7

crowded, even though it is unstriped.8

So we are providing the 7 parking9

spaces and the staff, you know, typically is10

parking on the street as it is.  They are not11

even using the parking lot.  So we are trying12

to make the parking actually more convenient,13

so that more regular users will see the14

parking lot and use it.15

Because at the present at the rear16

of the building, it feels a little17

disconnected and you're not really sure if you18

are a first time visitor if you are allowed to19

drive in there and park.20

MS. JONES:  I need to know if you21

have -- well, I asked about the fire22
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department.  But is there a report from the1

ecology people in this city to talk about the2

disturbance that will go on in the -- with3

placing this building?  I mean, tearing down4

the building that's currently there?5

MR. KNUDSON:  You mean dirt?6

MS. JONES:  And putting up the7

building that -- the library?8

MR. KNUDSON:  You mean the9

disruption of the construction process to the10

neighbors?11

MS. JONES:  Well, there is two12

problems.  Have you done -- have you given any13

thought to where the staging area is going to14

be for the construction company?  And has15

there been any ecology report about the16

disturbance of the hill?  I heard you talk17

about the wall, which is in disrepair.  I18

would like to know if there is an ecology19

report?20

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Chairman Jones, I21

just wanted to add that while he is available22



105

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS

1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C.  20005-3701 (202) 234-4433

to answer the different questions that you are1

asking, that our jurisdiction is over the2

zoning-related elements of the case, namely3

the non -- the proposed nonconforming court,4

the additional parking and you asked some5

great questions about the parking and whether6

or not there had been increase in users,7

because the size is also big and large.8

But the District Government has9

agencies that have expertise in soil runoff10

and ecology issues and I even allowed some11

questions in about --12

MS. JONES:  I thought --13

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  -- noise,14

etcetera.  Those are not our real areas of15

expertise.16

MS. JONES:  Okay.  17

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  So I just want to18

sort of rechannel the questioning back to the19

zoning issues and what the witness testified20

to with respect to the zoning-related issues.21

MS. JONES:  Okay.  I have -- I do22
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have an additional question as to the outreach1

that you have done to Ms. Dyson's property, to2

Mr. Seth's property, to Ms. Jones' property,3

not this Ms. Jones another Ms. Jones on South4

Capitol Terrace, and some of the other people5

who live in the adjacent area to give them an6

understanding.7

Now, I invited all of them to the8

meetings, but have you done any -- I mean, not9

you personally, but in the outreach to talk to10

those people?  Sent anybody to knock on their11

doors, ring their doorbells to say this is12

what's happening?13

MR. BONVECHIO:  If so, I can14

answer that question.  One of -- we have heard15

the concerns of this rounding neighbors in16

regards to having construction of a facility17

take place right next to them.  The18

construction manager that will be responsible19

for building this project has been hired.20

It will be part of his21

preconstruction due diligence to make contact22
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with all the surrounding neighbors, do1

preconstruction surveys of all the houses to2

assure that, you know, any activities -- you3

know, that people are informed and that all4

activities are done in a safe and appropriate5

manner for the surrounding neighbors.6

MS. JONES:  I'll stop at this7

point.8

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you,9

Chairman Jones.  Board Members, are there any10

questions for -- yes, Mr. May?11

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Yeah.  With12

regard to the parking, how much parking is13

there now?  It has been -- I have seen the14

number 7, but you mentioned the number 9.  And15

then I have also heard that it is unstriped.16

MR. KNUDSON:  Yes.17

COMMISSIONER MAY:  What's the18

official actual number?19

MR. KNUDSON:  There isn't one,20

because it is unstriped.  And so the best I've21

been able to go by is just visual observation22
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when the lot looks full is the 9 cars that I1

have observed.2

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Okay.  Well,3

then I may have the same question for the4

Office of Planning, because they assert that5

it is 7 and I wonder if there has been some6

sort of more official determination.7

Explain again -- and this diagram8

that you have up there now is helpful.  You9

walked us through the limitations on the10

buildable area.  And when you got to the point11

where you didn't have the building footprint12

in there and we had the buildable area shown13

and you said something about that being only--14

there we go, that it's only 40 percent of the15

lot.16

MR. KNUDSON:  Yes.17

COMMISSIONER MAY:  So I'm looking18

at that and that whitish area is not 4019

percent of the lot.20

MR. KNUDSON:  Well --21

COMMISSIONER MAY:  That's --22
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MR. KNUDSON:  -- we ran a1

calculation in the computer that it is 11,9032

square feet, which is --3

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Okay.  And then4

tell me then the footprint of the building is5

what?6

MR. KNUDSON:  The square footage7

of the footprint?8

COMMISSIONER MAY:  The square9

footage of the footprint.10

MR. KNUDSON:  I don't know if I11

have that number.12

COMMISSIONER MAY:  But you13

testified that it was 40 percent.14

MR. KNUDSON:  No.  I'm saying the15

footprint of the building is limited in this16

zone to 40 percent.17

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Oh, I see.  I18

thought you said that it is -- 19

MR. KNUDSON:  Actually --20

COMMISSIONER MAY:  It turns out21

that it worked out to be 40 percent.22
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MR. KNUDSON:  Yeah, we're actually1

limited to that.2

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Right.3

MR. KNUDSON:  And so while we4

would like to -- normally, you might maximize5

that footprint, we're not really able to,6

because of the irregular -- you know, we have7

done our best with the irregular geometries8

that we have available to us.9

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Okay.  Now,10

within that, the white area, there isn't any11

reason why -- bring that back.  There isn't12

any reason why these modules that are13

springing from the main mass of the building14

couldn't move around a little bit to address15

the court problem?16

I mean, I understand that you did17

that already to fix two of the four courts,18

right?19

MR. KNUDSON:  Correct.  And you20

can see this is the area where we had the most21

flexibility.22
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COMMISSIONER MAY:  Yeah.1

MR. KNUDSON:  And so it's, you2

know, back in here we have less flexibility.3

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Right.  But one4

of your courts that is a problem, there is5

clearly more front yard in front of it and6

that module could shift to address that, could7

it not?8

MR. KNUDSON:  Let me go to the9

second floor plan.  The library's feeling was10

that if we pull -- the teen -- because of the11

requirement for restrooms at the start of the12

teen pavilion, the teen space is already moved13

to the far end of that pavilion.  And the14

staff person on the floor is back in this15

area.  And they already felt that this16

distance was getting to be farther than they17

wanted it to be.18

And so the library does not want19

the teens to be too far away from staff20

supervision, if you will.  So it's kind of --21

COMMISSIONER MAY:  And what is22
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driving the placement of the restrooms there1

that pushes the teens further away from2

supervision or whatever?3

MR. KNUDSON:  It's -- you know as4

an architect that it's a balancing act between5

the many different --6

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Right.7

MR. KNUDSON:  -- issues that are8

on the table.  And so that's the best location9

as determined through the consensus of the10

design process that didn't obstruct the stack11

areas and was convenient, you know, to all12

parties.  We're not here to redesign the13

interiors of the building, I don't think, but14

that's --15

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Not16

necessarily, but if there are factors on the17

inside that are demanding that the outside18

have these zoning nonconformities, then, yeah,19

it's something that we would discuss.  So I --20

and the need to -- or the -- what has to be21

demonstrated with regard to relief of the22
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court is that what you are -- what you come up1

with is what is absolutely necessary.2

MR. KNUDSON:  Yes.3

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Not what is the4

most convenient, what's the best, what's the5

ideal.  So you have to demonstrate why it is6

absolutely necessary.  So maybe you can't tell7

me that it's absolutely necessary that the8

restrooms be in that spot.9

MR. KNUDSON:  We looked at them in10

a number of other spots and none of them met11

the library's needs for general visual12

observation.  All of these, from one location,13

the staff person can see this entire floor.14

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Um-hum.15

MR. KNUDSON:  And that's really16

their objective.17

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Could the18

opening into the -- that module be widened so19

that you have greater visibility into it?20

MR. KNUDSON:  Honestly, if I widen21

that opening, that will reduce the amount of22
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light that is coming into the building.1

Because, for example, to take this neck and2

pull it out --3

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Right.  Isn't4

that a double height space there?5

MR. KNUDSON:  The basic intent of6

the regulation --7

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Isn't that a8

double height space right at that point, that9

is for the stairs?10

MR. KNUDSON:  It's a single height11

space.  Oh, right here it's a double height12

space, yes.13

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Yes.14

MR. KNUDSON:  Yes.15

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Yeah.16

MR. KNUDSON:  Right there it is.17

COMMISSIONER MAY:  So if you widen18

that and take out a foot or two to increase19

the visibility into it, it's hard to imagine20

how much light you would lose on the interior.21

Have you done any sort of analysis22
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that shows exactly how much daylighting is1

going to make it into the center of the2

building?3

MR. KNUDSON:  There --4

COMMISSIONER MAY:  And to be able5

to --6

MR. KNUDSON:  -- will be a solar7

path and lighting diagrams conducted.8

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Right.9

MR. KNUDSON:  Yes.10

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Okay.  11

MR. KNUDSON:  And this is, of12

course, the north side, so it's not direct13

sun, but it's, you know, indirect light except14

in the early morning.15

COMMISSIONER MAY:  That's the east16

side.  I'm sorry, the north.  You're right.17

It's the north, yeah.18

MR. KNUDSON:  So this is the19

northeast --20

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Right.21

MR. KNUDSON:  -- facade.22
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COMMISSIONER MAY:  You're going to1

get the mostly eastern sun there.2

MR. KNUDSON:  And again, by3

widening that, you know, although you are4

right that it wouldn't become intolerably dark5

inside the library or anything, it is reducing6

the amount of light that enters the space and7

the whole intent of the court regulations is8

to provide adequate light and ventilation.9

And so to reduce the amount of10

light in order to comply with the regulations11

seems --12

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Well, I mean,13

you are saying that you can't make the court14

bigger to do the same thing, right?  I mean,15

it's -- the other alternative is to push the16

module further away from the building to make17

the court wider.18

MR. KNUDSON:  Right.19

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Which would20

bring more light in.21

MR. KNUDSON:  That's absolutely22
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correct.  And then again, it's the1

programmatic requirement to be not too far2

out.3

COMMISSIONER MAY:  To strike the4

balance, right.  Now, did you -- with regard5

to the other manipulations, let's talk about6

the children's pavilion.7

MR. KNUDSON:  Um-hum.8

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Which is also9

nonconforming.  How much wider would that have10

to get to be conforming?11

MR. KNUDSON:  Oh, let's jump12

forward, 7 feet 4.5.  We would have to get 213

feet 8 inches wider.14

COMMISSIONER MAY:  So you would15

have to move that wall.  Go back to that16

diagram, please.  Oh, that's not -- there we17

go.  That -- you would have to move that wall18

there that you are pointing at right now --19

MR. KNUDSON:  You would have to20

move down just --21

COMMISSIONER MAY:  -- down there.22
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MR. KNUDSON:  -- relatively1

speaking 2 feet 8 inches.2

COMMISSIONER MAY:  And how much3

space would that take out of the children's4

module, roughly?5

MR. KNUDSON:  2 feet 8 inches.6

COMMISSIONER MAY:  By -- yeah.  By7

-- I mean, what's the dimension of the wall?8

How much of it?9

MR. KNUDSON:  Oh, the length of10

the wall, I'm sorry.  It is, approximately, 1511

feet or so.12

COMMISSIONER MAY:  So 30, 4013

square feet out of 2,300 square foot building14

or how big is the module itself?15

MR. KNUDSON:  I don't have the16

exact square footage, but it is about an 80017

square foot module, I think.18

COMMISSIONER MAY:  40 feet19

something like 5 percent.20

MR. KNUDSON:  5 percent.21

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Something like22
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that.  And did you look at ways that you could1

further manipulate how that is placed or how2

the building is placed on the site?  Because3

I think you have actually a little bit of room4

to move the whole -- the major mass of the5

building kind of to the northwest.6

MR. KNUDSON:  With the current7

geometry, we're right up against this steep8

slope area here.  But you are saying slide in9

everything that way?10

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Yes.  Slide the11

major mass of the building, but not the other12

modules.13

MR. KNUDSON:  Right.  We have14

looked at a number of configurations.15

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Um-hum.16

MR. KNUDSON:  This is the proposed17

one.18

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Yeah.  Again,19

I'm trying to get at why it is absolutely20

necessary that it be this one, so that's why21

I'm asking those questions.22
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I do have a question about the --1

just about the aesthetic and this actually2

goes back to Mr. Bonvechio's statement that3

there were a couple of words in there that I4

picked up on, which is timeless design and5

urban.6

And if could either -- Mr.7

Bonvechio if you could explain to me why this8

is "why this would be timeless" and why this9

is good "urban" architecture?  Because it's10

sort of more of the object in the landscape11

kind of feel to it than an urban street12

fronting, street life kind of urban13

architecture that I would think of.14

MR. BONVECHIO:  Yeah, that's a15

fair point.16

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Mr. May, again, I17

would like to interrupt just to -- and you can18

have a little more time to think about your19

answer, to announce that we are still in the20

a.m. session for September 1's Public21

Hearings.  We had a third case scheduled for22
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this morning, the Bauman case, so I just1

wanted witnesses in the audience to know that2

we are going to work through our lunch hour3

through the 12:00 noon hour and try to wrap up4

this case.5

And we are not going to call the6

Bauman case before we reconvene in the7

afternoon, which will probably be, I'm8

thinking now, about 1:30 perhaps a little bit9

later.  So if those parties are here and10

wanted to take a break, this would be a good11

opportunity to do that.  So I just wanted to12

make sure that you were aware of that.  Okay.13

MR. KNUDSON:  Relative to the14

urbanity, the area to our west and south is15

really suburban area.  And the area to our16

east and north is an evolving area that is17

going to become increasingly urban.18

We are really the linchpin between19

those two and I believe we have struck again20

the right balance between hard street wall and21

setback lawn, if you will.  The houses all22
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have, you know, lawn areas in the front.  We1

are trying to respect that as a transition to2

the main building, as well as start, you know,3

creating a landmark so that when you are on4

South Capitol Street, then you can look down5

between the future street wall of the urban6

buildings, the buildings that are going to be7

able to be seen here, you will see this as a8

destination point.9

The -- you know, and so this is,10

of course, the streetscape you will get, which11

is really one of creating an urban space in12

front of the building of a public park13

underneath the pavilions, if you will, a14

gathering area that is outdoors.15

The timelessness of it, you know,16

honestly, I think this image speaks for itself17

relative to that.  It does not have a -- you18

don't look at that image and think anything19

other than today or the future.  You don't20

think of the past.21

And so one of the, you know,22
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aspects of the dated design is that it is, you1

know, very much in the style of the day and2

this does not have, you know, the usual little3

pieces of curved roof or, you know, all the4

little -- it doesn't look like the other5

buildings that are being built today in D.C.,6

which will all look dated in 10 or 20 years.7

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Okay.  I guess8

I just have a different understanding of what9

timeless means, but that's okay.  I just -- it10

helps to understand the philosophy of it.11

While we have that image up on the12

left hand side there, would I ordinarily be13

seeing cars parked there?14

MR. KNUDSON:  That's -- yeah,15

that's the parking lot right there.16

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Right.  But you17

didn't draw any parking.18

MR. KNUDSON:  Well, the --19

COMMISSIONER MAY:  There are no20

cars there.21

MR. KNUDSON:  No, we didn't put22
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the cars in the rendering, no, but that is1

where the parking lot is.2

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Okay.  And why3

-- just going back to the parking for just a4

second.  Did you look at versions of the5

parking that actually kept it off of the6

street front?  Because that's one of those7

things that sort of made me question the8

notion that this is actually a truly urban9

building is that -- having that parking out10

front is a totally, I won't say, anti-urban11

and not exactly suburban, but it's not the12

real true urban principle we want with the13

cars out front.14

MR. KNUDSON:  Yeah, as a design15

critique comment, that has been taken up by16

the CFA and in response to some of their17

suggestions, the parking lot paving patterns18

have been very integrated into the paving19

patterns of the rest of the plaza area.  So20

it's not -- although this drawing for clarity21

just shows that as a gray rectangle, it's not22
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asphalt.  It is colored concrete and it's1

striped.2

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Well, those3

images are in our package.4

MR. KNUDSON:  Yeah.5

COMMISSIONER MAY:  I guess, but my6

question was did you look at other places to7

put the parking that would have put it out of8

the way, put it out of view?9

MR. KNUDSON:  We did.  We felt10

that the parking was best accessed off Capitol11

Terrace rather than off Atlantic Street, and12

so putting the access somewhere along the13

street was what we felt was the right answer.14

With the entry wanting to be off Atlantic and15

off of the corner, we didn't want the parking16

up the hill and at the back of the building17

like it is today, because they have had a lot18

of supervision problems with the parking lot.19

And so they wanted it more visible and more20

forward.21

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Okay.  Thank22
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you.1

MS. JONES:  Could I ask another2

question about the parking that I forgot?  On3

page 5 of the package, it says the applicant4

seeks a variance and it talks about the court,5

but it says additionally, the applicant6

requests a variance from off-street parking7

requirements to reduce the required parking by8

14 spaces.  I wish you would -- could explain9

that.10

MR. KNUDSON:  Was that a question11

for me?12

MS. JONES:  Yes.13

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  I think any of the14

witnesses who -- I think there has been some15

testimony regarding that earlier with respect16

to the building envelope and the retaining17

wall and the topography, etcetera, but any of18

your witnesses that can just explain it19

briefly.  Reiterate what you said earlier.20

MS. BRAY:  Perhaps we might want21

to break that down into, you know, Mr.22
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Knudson, can you tell us what the Zoning1

Regulations prescribe for a library of this2

size?  How many parking spaces are required?3

MR. KNUDSON:  21 parking spaces4

would be required.5

MS. BRAY:  And how many parking6

spaces are proposed?7

MR. KNUDSON:  7.8

MS. BRAY:  And what's the9

deviation between that?10

MR. KNUDSON:  14.11

MS. JONES:  But I would like to12

know the rationale for the 14, that's why I13

brought it up.  You know, why you go from 1414

to --15

MR. KNUDSON:  Limited site area is16

the primary rationale.  We don't have very17

much site on which to place the parking.18

We're not able -- and we looked at it.  We're19

not able to get the parking under the20

building, because it is so small.  And that's21

what it comes down to.22
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MS. JONES:  Well, how will this1

interfere with the homeowners of South Capitol2

Street, the homeowners on Martin Luther King3

and the front of the library where it is4

parking?5

MR. KNUDSON:  In my opinion, no6

differently than it does today.  The parking7

is still accessed from South Capitol Terrace8

as it is today.9

MS. JONES:  On page 6, you have10

down here the homeowner would encounter11

practical difficulties if the Zoning12

Regulations were strictly applied, too?  I13

don't understand that.14

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Wait a minute, I'm15

a little bit --16

MS. JONES:  Does that break a17

zoning law?18

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Chairman Jones,19

hold on for one second.  I'm a little20

confused.  I thought we were -- different21

Board Members were asking questions.  Had we22
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wrapped that up yet?1

MS. BRAY:  And actually, Mr.2

Chairman, we were -- would respectfully3

request the opportunity to redirect our4

witness as well --5

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Right.6

MS. BRAY:  -- after Ms. Jones'7

cross, because we didn't have an opportunity8

to do.9

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  So why10

don't we keep a modicum of order going11

forward?  And I think that right now we are in12

the Board exchange with the witnesses --13

MS. JONES:  I'll stop.14

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  -- regarding the15

different issues.  But we can certainly come16

back to some of the questions that you want to17

raise.  Some of that, I think, you have raised18

that has been covered.  They talked about19

parking a little bit and we got into that, but20

certainly can revisit that.  But I think in21

terms of procedure, let's exhaust Board22
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questions and then we'll see if you still have1

any questions and then we can do the redirect2

and close it out.3

So were Board Members in an4

exchange with a witness on any questions?  You5

do have a couple.  Okay.  6

MEMBER MOLDENHAUER:  And it's7

actually on the issue of parking.  I guess8

going from 21 to 7 seems like a large jump to9

me.  And so I go back to a former question by10

one of the other members of the Board.11

As an architect, could you not12

tell us how many spaces if you were to put13

legal spaces currently in the layout, how many14

spaces would be created? I mean, so that the15

back space right now is not marked, but could16

you tell us how many would be able to be17

created?18

MS. BRAY:  Some of this19

information may be address by Ms. McCarthy's20

testimony as well, so we might want to save21

that question, unless, Scott, you feel22
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comfortable answering.  You have done that1

calculation.2

MR. KNUDSON:  Yes, if we were to3

omit the service functions that are occurring4

in the parking court today, we -- I forget the5

exact number, but we could get -- well, the6

reality is we can't.  So with those service7

functions, we can get, I think, striping and8

we could get 12 or 13.9

MEMBER MOLDENHAUER:  And so in the10

design that you currently have, was there not11

an attempt?  You said that you did a lot of12

different layouts.  Was there not an attempt13

to try to get those 12 spaces recreated under14

this design?15

MR. KNUDSON:  We did try to get16

more parking spaces and we were unable to17

accomplish it with the allowed number -- the18

configuration of the spaces that the library19

wanted in the program, yeah.20

MEMBER MOLDENHAUER:  Can you tell21

me, I guess, what the balancing discussion was22
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as to what ended up, I guess, taking a1

priority over parking, so that we understand,2

I guess?  As we talked before, the issue of3

programmatic necessities versus just a mere4

most desirable design issues, so I want to5

understand your rationale there.6

MR. KNUDSON:  Yeah.  It's the --7

it's really, one, the bioretention pond area8

at the front of the site.  And two, the ground9

plane that is given to public use underneath10

the pavilions, you know, that we have created11

gathering areas and reading areas and it's12

part of the library's program, intended13

program to use those spaces for library14

activities.15

And as you can see, you know,16

that's really all the space that is left.17

MEMBER MOLDENHAUER:  I'm a little18

confused, because, obviously, we are looking19

at -- I'm looking also at your number 8, which20

shows more of the grass.  There is the front21

portion of the area, which is obviously, not22
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a part of your property, but which does1

contribute to the community, so you have that2

also as a benefit for, I guess --3

MR. KNUDSON:  Yes.4

MEMBER MOLDENHAUER:  -- community,5

you know, organizing and locations.6

MR. KNUDSON:  That's true.  And we7

are using that space as well.  That's correct.8

MEMBER MOLDENHAUER:  No more9

questions.10

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  Thank you,11

Mr. Chairman.  Along the lines of the12

questions that Commissioner May was asking, a13

lot of what I heard in response to his14

questions was that if you were to comply, the15

end result was going to be that there was16

going to be a reduction in light, which while17

a good thing, isn't really a necessity.18

It really goes towards your19

programmatic criteria.  So of the20

extraordinary circumstances that are on this21

property and I heard slope, I heard 15 foot22
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building restriction line and I heard the1

programmatic criteria of DCPL, what is the2

main driving force behind the court relief?3

MR. KNUDSON:  I believe it is a4

combination of the limited site area that is5

available for construction and the requirement6

for the separated spaces.  The programming of7

that, I guess, between the two.  You know, if8

I had a site that was just perfectly flat, the9

program would be more easily met.  You know,10

didn't have all the buildable restrictions.11

And if I had a different program,12

I could do that with a single block say, but13

that would be less responsive as a design14

effort to the community buildings.15

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  Well, to16

the extent that your design criteria is17

driving the court requirements or the court18

relief, you need to demonstrate that this is19

absolutely necessary.  And if you had a20

perfectly flat site and you took the same21

building and put it on it, you will need court22
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relief.1

So with respect to the slope and2

the 15 foot building restriction line, how3

does that require you to ask for court relief,4

in both instances?5

MR. KNUDSON:  Because the -- those6

restrictions push our building to where it is,7

which compresses the space between, you know,8

the pavilion and the main building.9

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  So if you10

had a perfectly flat site, you would build a11

bigger building?12

MR. KNUDSON:  Or I would push it13

further back on the site.  I would have -- you14

know, I may have located the building, you15

know, back into this area, you know, where the16

hill starts to rise today.17

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  And how18

does that get rid of the court relief?19

MR. KNUDSON:  Because then I have20

more space for my pavilions, but at the same21

time, you are also correct that I would then22
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be struggling with the question of distance1

from the supervision.2

So I think the programmatic3

requirements ride a little stronger than the4

site restrictions, but it is very much a5

relationship between them.6

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  Okay.  7

MR. KNUDSON:  It's not that one is8

null and void and the other is valid.9

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  In the10

design alternatives that you kind of went11

through in getting to where you are, did any12

of them meet the programmatic criteria, but13

ultimately was a reduction in light and you14

decided to go in a different direct?15

MR. KNUDSON:  No.  None of them16

were satisfactory to the programmatic17

criteria.18

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  Okay.  Did19

any of them jeopardize your ability to obtain20

your LEED accreditation, your certification?21

MR. KNUDSON:  No.22
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VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  Okay.1

Thank you.2

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you, Mr.3

Dettman.  I want to follow-up briefly on Mr.4

Dettman and Mr. May's question regarding the5

Court 4 and Court 3, the children's pavilion6

and the teen pavilion.  And I think ask the --7

well, first, let me just confirm that I heard8

what I thought I heard, which is that you9

would lose about 30 square feet in the10

children's pavilion by making that court11

compliant?12

MR. KNUDSON:  That's an estimate.13

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  That's an estimate14

roughly.  Okay.  And so the question for that15

court and pavilion would be what is the16

institutional necessity of that additional 3017

square feet, roughly 30 square feet?18

MR. KNUDSON:  It's the square19

footage that the library designated based on20

their programmatic experience that they needed21

for that children's activity space.22
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CHAIRMAN LOUD:  But 30 square feet1

is about what?  It's about --2

MR. KNUDSON:  5 percent of the3

space.4

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  But in terms of5

just visualizing it, I'm visualizing like a6

small corner say of this room roughly.  And7

I'm asking if you were to lose that 30 square8

feet and become complaint in terms of that9

court, Court No. 4, from the programming10

considerations driving the need to have the11

extra 2.5 foot -- feet, what would you lose?12

What program elements would be lost?13

MR. KNUDSON:  It would reduce the14

number of children that can use the space.15

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Do you have an16

idea of how many, what the reduction would be17

in terms of children?18

MR. KNUDSON:  It would be probably19

2 children.20

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  And that's21

an estimate based on your --22
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MR. KNUDSON:  That's correct.1

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  -- expertise and2

background as an architect and reviewing --3

MR. KNUDSON:  And the use of the4

space.5

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Use of the space.6

Okay.  So you would lose about 2 children.7

MR. BONVECHIO:  And, Mr. Chairman,8

I would like to add that would also, based on9

the library program requirements that are at10

say the Anacostia Neighborhood Library, the11

Benning Neighborhood Library, that would, in12

essence, mean that there would be two less13

children to be able to attend a program at14

Washington Highlands than at any of our other15

neighborhood locations, just based on that16

rationale.17

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  So it would18

not only be the loss of the children, which I19

think is significant, but it would be sort of20

unfair vis-a-vis the other -- you talked --21

you testified about having a number of these22
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libraries being launched since -- as part of1

your new Capitol Campaign, so there is some2

consistency across the different libraries3

regarding square footage and allocations to4

children's programming, etcetera?5

MR. BONVECHIO:  That's correct.6

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  Now, with7

respect to -- so that's Court No. 4.  With8

respect to Court No., I guess it is 3?9

MR. KNUDSON:  3.10

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  And there what11

would you lose?  You would lose 30 square feet12

with Court 4 and about 2 kids, with Court No.13

3 what are you estimating you would lose?14

MR. KNUDSON:  I'm not sure what15

the -- you know, there is another solution16

that is apparently in mind, so I'm not sure17

what to compare it to, quite frankly. 18

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Well, I'm just19

asking right now the Court is 5 feet 5 inches.20

MR. KNUDSON:  Right.  And if we21

were --22
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CHAIRMAN LOUD:  So if it had to be1

10 feet, you would lose about 4.5 feet.2

MR. KNUDSON:  Okay.  3

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  So how much --4

MR. KNUDSON:  So 4.5 feet by 55

feet wide, so we would be losing say 20 some6

square feet, 22 square feet.7

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  22 square feet.8

MR. KNUDSON:  In the teen9

pavilion, which is again 1 or 2 teens.10

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  1 or 2 teens,11

okay.  Okay.  I don't have any additional12

questions.  Board Members, are there any13

follow-up questions?  Then why don't we turn14

to -- and I'm a bit unclear, have you,15

Chairman Jones, cross examined this witness?16

You have already cross examined this witness17

on --18

MS. JONES:  Yes.19

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  All right.  And so20

as a matter of procedure, we would then go to21

Ms. Bray.22
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REDIRECT EXAMINATION1

MS. BRAY:  Thank you.  Mr.2

Knudson, can you tell me the existing library3

was built in 1959.  In your opinion as an4

architect and planner, was that building at5

that time, reflective of the development6

patterns of the community?7

MR. KNUDSON:  That building is a8

very modern building that did not -- was not9

architecturally contextual and responsive to10

the existing buildings around it.  The11

community has grown to accept that building12

and take it as their own and form an identity13

around it.14

MS. BRAY:  And is it the library's15

intention and the design intention for the16

same to happen with the proposed design?17

MR. KNUDSON:  That's correct.  And18

I believe that, you know, there is cases19

around the world with exceptional architecture20

which is initially controversial, which people21

over time sort of trademark as their own and22
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brand to themselves.1

MS. BRAY:  Okay.  You were asked2

by Ms. Jones about whether the library had3

considered other alternatives in terms of4

where to place children's programming.  In5

your experience, is having children's6

programming on the second floor of the library7

uncommon in any way?8

MR. KNUDSON:  No, not9

particularly.  In fact, the library was10

considering putting the children on the 3 rd11

floor, because they felt that would create a12

more secure environment that they wanted --13

you know, there is sort of, you know, the14

feeling do you want the children to be removed15

or do you want people to pass by the children16

or what? 17

And indeed, what we have been able18

to do is create a secure environment on the19

second floor.20

MS. BRAY:  And are there other21

libraries in the District of Columbia Library22
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System where the children's programming is1

located on the 2nd floor?2

MR. KNUDSON:  Yes, that is the3

case at several of our facilities.4

MS. BRAY:  Okay.  I want to talk5

about the teen pavilion and your consideration6

of alternative locations for the teen7

pavilion.  You were asked what would be lost8

or what constraints you would face in moving9

the teen pavilion away from the main volume of10

the library.11

And one of the things that you12

responded was that you had a tension between13

visibility into the space, but also proximity14

of teens in that space.15

MR. KNUDSON:  Yes.16

MS. BRAY:  From a physical17

standpoint, if you were to pull that pavilion18

out toward the property lines, both on19

Atlantic probably closer to Atlantic, but also20

towards South Capitol, so that you would21

create a non -- a compliant court, would that22
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have any impact on the location of the1

bioretention facility or the number of parking2

spaces provided?3

MR. KNUDSON:  It probably could be4

done without affecting the number of parking5

spaces.  But it would start to become very6

close to the bioretention pond and the7

footings that are supporting the columns of8

that pavilion would extend into that9

bioretention pond reducing its functionality.10

MS. BRAY:  And are there other11

locations on the property where you could move12

the bioretention facility?13

MR. KNUDSON:  No, that's at the14

low point of the site and that's really where15

it needs to be.16

MS. BRAY:  Okay.  Would altering17

the location of the teen pavilion impact the18

compliant court between the teen and adult19

services pavilions?20

MR. KNUDSON:  I don't think so.21

Apparently, it would change its configuration,22



146

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS

1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C.  20005-3701 (202) 234-4433

but I don't think it would make it1

noncompliant.2

MS. BRAY:  With respect to the3

location of the parking, you were asked4

whether the parking could be located on the5

other side of the building along Atlantic6

Street and the adjacent property.  Did you7

analyze in any way the impact on not just the8

building design, but site preparation9

requirements in order to locate the parking in10

that area?11

MR. KNUDSON:  Yeah, there is a lot12

more slope on the west side of the property13

than there is on the east.  The parking is14

located on the east today independently.  So15

we would be building into slopes that abut the16

neighboring house.  And we would also then be17

moving the parking entrance onto a busier18

street potentially creating greater hazards.19

And we would be moving the noise of the20

parking lot from what is now sort of the21

commercial site of the building to the22
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residential site of the building, which would1

increase the audio impact on that immediate2

adjoining neighbor.3

MS. BRAY:  And would that increase4

the cost of providing parking on this site?5

MR. KNUDSON:  Yes, it would.6

MS. BRAY:  Okay.  With respect to7

the number of parking spaces proposed, if you8

were to comply with the parking requirements,9

how -- in what way would you attack that?10

Where could 21 spaces go on this site?  I11

assume underground?12

MR. KNUDSON:  Well, we -- they13

can't fit under the building.  The building is14

not big enough to allow a ramp down and the15

turning radius necessary to get an underground16

parking garage, if you will.  Never mind the17

obvious cost of that.18

The only place that I can even19

imagine where they could go and it would make20

a horrible urban or civic space is to park21

underneath the pavilions and then you lose the22
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library's program with outdoor gathering space1

and it would have really destroyed any sense2

of this being a public place.3

MS. BRAY:  Thank you very much.  I4

don't have anything further.5

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you, Ms.6

Bray.  Board, any final questions for this7

witness?  Then why don't we move now to your,8

I think, third and last witness, Ms. McCarthy?9

We are at 12:40.  We're still going to do our10

level best to try to get through this case as11

close to 1:00 as we can.12

So to the extent that you have13

already asked questions and this would simply14

duplicate, I don't know if you orchestrated15

sort of an overview from this witness, but16

again, to the extent that we have covered some17

of this either through the direct testimony or18

responses to cross, we would like to ask you19

to bear that in mind.20

MS. BAILEY:  Mr. Chairman, Ms.21

McCarthy did file a statement and it was22
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passed out earlier to the Board Members.1

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you, Ms.2

Bailey.  I did receive mine.3

MS. McCARTHY:  Good afternoon,4

Chairman Loud and Members of the Board.  I5

will be mindful of the time and try to just6

summarize, since you have the written7

statement in front of you, and hit some of the8

key points.  But I think there are some9

additional points in my testimony that help10

answer some of the questions that have been11

raised.  So I'll try to sort of toggle back12

and forth between what is there in writing and13

dealing with some of those.14

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you.  We15

appreciate your not reading the full --16

MS. McCARTHY:  Yeah, I won't --17

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  -- prepared18

statement.19

MS. McCARTHY:  -- put you through20

that.21

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you.22
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MS. McCARTHY:  It's important to1

think about the site of this library and the2

importance of this site in terms of the3

confluence of major arteries like South4

Capitol, Martin Luther King, Jr. Avenue,5

Mississippi and Atlantic and the fact that6

this site is immediately adjacent to what is7

going to be a major rehabilitation of the8

shopping center in that area, shopping center9

being redeveloped by City Interests.10

The city has already agree to11

invest over $8 million in the redevelopment of12

that shopping center and it is directly across13

South Capitol --14

MS. BRAY:  Terrace.15

MS. McCARTHY:  -- Terrace, thank16

you, from the library.  So the fact that --17

this partly goes to Mr. May's question about18

the urbanity, shifting the entrance of the19

library much closer to that corner has --20

orients the library much better that it will21

now become a central place, a really central22



151

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS

1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C.  20005-3701 (202) 234-4433

place for the community, which also highlights1

the importance of having that amphitheater and2

having the public space out in front.3

Again, other factors that are4

necessary in terms of -- may seem like they5

are not necessary in terms of design, but they6

are really necessary when the library7

considers its larger goal of being not just a8

place where someone can go check out a book,9

but actually a place that contributes a sense10

of community and to the sense of urbanity in11

that entire neighborhood.12

So I think having a new well-13

equipped modern library designed by an14

internationally known architect directly15

across the street from this proposed16

development will compliment the private17

development and reinforce the identity of this18

node as the center of the Bellevue Washington19

Highlands community.20

And again, it is important to21

remind ourselves that libraries are -- they22
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are centers for book clubs, for arts1

performances, as well as resume writing and a2

variety of things that were not considered to3

be typical sorts of activities in our4

grandfathers and grandmothers libraries, for5

example.6

And this is consistent with the7

Comprehensive Plan designation for the area8

immediately across South Capitol Terrace,9

which is a multi-neighborhood center.  So if10

the Comprehensive Plan recognizes the11

importance of this node and the library, I12

think, I believe, as proposed meets that as13

well.14

You are all familiar with the15

tests that we have to meet for these two16

variances, so I won't go into that.  I think17

it is pretty clear that test No. 1,18

uniqueness, is met by the site.  And I think19

I would add in addition to the points that20

have been made about the location of the21

retaining wall and the slope and the building22
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restriction line, that when you look at the1

configuration of the site and see that funky2

triangle that's in the back, it does -- you3

know, it is part of the 29,000 square feet.4

But it's pretty clear that a5

triangle like that with a kind of acute angles6

that it has is not -- is one more factor7

making the site area not buildable and not8

useful and constraining the library to have to9

restrict its activities to a much smaller10

portion of the site.11

So we have uniqueness and the12

uniqueness is the nature of the site and it is13

inherent to that site and it does restrict the14

buildable area.15

So let's go first to the second16

set of -- the second test with regard to the17

parking variance and that is the practical18

difficulty, how conforming to the Zoning Regs19

would be a serious practical difficulty.20

There have been questions about21

what the size is of the existing amount of22
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parking on the site.  And I would just direct1

your attention to Tab C in the original2

application document, which I think documents3

why we tend to say it is, approximately, 74

maybe 8 spaces that are there.5

Because as Mr. Knudson alluded to6

the service functions, but this, I think,7

makes that clearer that in that parking lot,8

the -- we are not only providing parking for9

the patrons, but you have got a dumpster, a10

number of other trash cans and the trucks that11

bring books back and forth to the library all12

have access to that site.13

It seems like a relatively large14

site, but it's a fairly deep site.  So when15

they are occupying a portion of the site, you16

-- it's not quite deep enough to do two rows17

of parking, so then you -- trying to do a18

drive aisle where you could get to the parking19

against the building and additional parking20

would be very constrained, which is why I21

think it would be, it was certainly my opinion22
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when I looked at it, that approximately 7 or1

8 spaces at the most was a reasonable2

description of what exists.3

And I would add as some people4

have already noted, even that amount of spaces5

have not been full at the times that I have6

been to the library.  And a lot has to do with7

the fact that the slope along the side of the8

building, when you go from the parking lot in9

the rear and go down South Capitol Terrace,10

it's an extremely steep slope.11

It must be very difficult for12

people with limited mobility, especially, in13

inclement weather to negotiate that.  So the14

move of those parking spaces to the site close15

to the entrance of the building while, you16

know, obviously, yes, the most urbane solution17

would be as the Commission of Fine Arts18

suggested, just eliminate it.19

And I would like to introduce the20

letter from the Commission of Fine Arts.  I21

would be happy to give a copy to Ms. Jones.22
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The Commission of Fine Arts which had1

recommended the elimination of parking all2

together, which I don't think would probably3

be enough for us to meet our test to come back4

to you and say well, the Commission of Fine5

Arts didn't think it was a good idea, but it6

is one -- it's one factor that there -- a lot7

of the constraints of the site and the design8

do mitigate against substantial surface9

parking lots.10

So the parking as it is now will11

be considerably more convenient.  And in terms12

of serious practical difficulty, as you have13

seen, you've got the buildable area is14

constrained to include the additional 1415

spaces.  You would have to either reduce the16

footprint of the building or put the parking17

underground.18

Well, I believe Mr. Knudson has19

already addressed one substantial reason why20

it would be hard to do an underground just21

because of the geometrics of the site and22
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being able to take the ramp down and turn and1

have sufficient space under the building.2

Secondly, the existing library is3

17,000.  It is proposed to go to 22,000, which4

responds to the needs that both the public5

library and the community members had6

identified for additional services and space.7

So reducing the size of the library in order8

to fit more surface parking doesn't seem very9

consistent with the mission of the library.10

In addition, at, approximately,11

250 square feet for an additional 14 spaces,12

that would be another 3,500 square feet that13

you would -- or more than 10 percent of the14

site that you would be taking out of15

commission and further reducing buildable16

area, buildable and usable area for the site.17

So as I was saying, you could go18

underground in addition to the fact that the--19

configuration-wise that's difficult.  If you20

are looking at conservative estimates for21

underground spaces of $20,000 to $40,000 a22
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space and those are fairly conservative now,1

that would mean a total expenditure of some2

place between 280,000 and 560,000 square feet,3

which is a cost that would be difficult to4

justify given the District's financial5

pressures, at this point in time, or you could6

reduce the footprint of the library and add7

another floor, but (A) that would be again a8

substantial additional cost and (B) the9

library is already at 34.8 feet as proposed.10

And additional floor would put it over the 4011

feet, which is the zoning limit for this zone.12

Then in addition to that, you have13

got the fact that to qualify as LEED-Silver14

you have got to add up your points, the Green15

Building Act requires public buildings to be16

at least LEED-Silver.  So losing the point17

that the library is getting by reducing the18

parking below requirements, would then have to19

be compensated for by some additional20

presumably more expensive or equally expensive21

environmental action taken someplace else in22
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the building.1

So you have got the constrained2

area.  You have got the practical -- serious3

practical difficulty in terms of increasing4

the amount of parking available.  But I think5

it's really important to look at the no harm6

to the integrity of the Zone Plan and no7

adverse impact on neighboring property.8

As you all know, the parking9

requirements for libraries were adopted fairly10

recently in 2003.  And I think it is important11

to note in terms of harm to the integrity of12

the Zone Plan that back then when the Zoning13

Commission was specifically considering what14

the parking requirements should be for15

libraries, it recognized that given the16

circumstances that mitigate the demand for17

parking, it is not a harm to the Zone Plan to18

reduce parking.19

And it permitted, for example,20

libraries that are within a close distance to21

a Metro Station to be able to reduce their22
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parking by up to half merely by seeking a1

special exception.2

So I think the principle is there3

within the Zoning Regs that if there are other4

mitigating factors, there is no harm to the5

Zone Plan from merely reducing the parking.6

And in this case, there are a number of7

mitigating factors.8

The amount of parking -- first of9

all, we have the amount of parking that is10

provided now is, approximately, the same as11

what is provided now, but far more convenient.12

So it is more likely to be used.  And there13

have not been complaints, even with it not14

being convenient, about people being unable to15

find parking in the neighborhood.16

In addition, although there is no17

Metro Station close by, I looked carefully at18

the Metrobus Map and counted a total of 12 bus19

routes that served the area around the20

junction of South Capitol and Atlantic Avenue,21

including routes that connect directly to22
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Metrorail.1

Thirdly, the neighborhoods in the2

vicinity of the library, the neighborhoods3

that will be served by this library have the4

highest percentage of residents under age 185

of any ward in the city, over 34 percent.  And6

over 7 percent of the residents are more than7

65 years of age.8

So right off the bat, in terms of9

anybody that would even want to park at the10

building, we're talking about 41 percent of11

the population of the area around here being12

unlikely to be able to even drive a car or13

less likely to be able to drive a car.14

In addition, income levels are15

low, car ownership presumably is low in16

response to that.  So someplace between 40 and17

50 percent of the population of the targeted18

neighborhoods are unable to drive because of19

their age, even if they had access to their20

car, and that's borne out by a survey that we21

did at the library of patrons at the checkout22
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desk.1

It showed that 40 percent of the2

patrons had walked to the library.3

Approximately, 30 percent drove and,4

approximately, 30 percent took the bus.  So we5

are talking about a circumstance in which6

parking is not at a high demand.7

In fact, when I was there8

recently, there were only 2 cars in the lot in9

the morning peak when adults are more10

generally users of the library, according to11

the librarians that I spoke with there.12

In addition to the demand for13

parking being low relative to these factors,14

there is a substantial amount of on-street15

parking in the vicinity of the library as16

indicated before on both sides of both South17

Capitol Terrace and Atlantic. 18

And the other users that are19

around there also have their own off-street20

parking.  So the likelihood that they are21

competing for the on-street spaces is22
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relatively small.1

So I think in terms of any adverse2

impact on the residents of the community, the3

-- all of those mitigating factors would tend4

to reduce that and reduce any harm to the Zone5

Plan.6

Then in terms of the test with7

regard to variances for the courts, it is8

important to take a look at some of the notes9

from the community meetings to understand the10

whole rationale behind those pods and behind11

the idea of making that space separate.  There12

was a strong desire expressed on the part of13

the community to provide segregation of14

children's and teens' areas both from each15

other and from the adult users of the library,16

while still providing enough visibility for17

purposes of security and a space where younger18

patrons could feel comfortable and feel like19

it was their own space.20

So the architect responded to that21

by creating these pods.  Now, you could -- and22
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if you have ever been to this library, you1

understand why that's an important concern for2

people.  When you walk in the main entrance to3

the library, it's a large open space.  In4

front of you is the reference desk and some5

shelves.6

Immediately behind those shelves7

with absolutely no acoustical separation is8

the children's section and the children's9

computers.  So after school when the children10

come in, the noise levels and the level of11

activity is very disturbing to the adult12

patrons.13

The is a separate young adult14

room, it's over to the left, and it is sort of15

glassed in, so there is some separation for16

the young adults now.  But I think it is the17

conflicts that have occurred up until this18

point that made members of the community and19

the librarians very sensitive to the need to20

give people their own space.21

The two approaches -- there are22
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two approaches which could meet those Zoning1

requirements and the library's needs and deal2

with the courts.  And I think the architect3

has probably dealt with that better than a4

planner could do.  Not that I like to admit5

there are some things that architects can do6

better than planners, but, essentially, I7

think one other -- as we have addressed8

before, it's a balancing act.9

And part of the balancing act that10

we have talked about is you are balancing site11

lines and security.  You are balancing a sense12

of having your own space and privacy as a13

participant in those pods.  You are balancing14

needing to keep -- try to make a court as15

opposed to making this all just a direct16

hallway into the library, because (A) that17

gives you less light coming into the building18

if you expand the connection and (B) it19

reduces your sense of hey, this is my space,20

you know, I'm special.  I have my own programs21

going.  And it also reduces the segregation of22
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any disturbance from that use from the users1

of the rest of the library.2

But I think the third -- the other3

factor that we didn't talk about and it goes4

to Monaco is this is a public facility.  We5

are in a particularly constrained environment6

now, but even on good times, the library has7

not been exactly the recipient of huge amounts8

of operating money, which is translated into9

a need to keep their operations as efficient10

as possible with regard to staff.11

So having a design where you can12

have only one staff person on that level be13

able to see into the teen pod, serve the14

requests of adults for assistance, keep an eye15

on things in general, that's a very important16

other piece to that puzzle.  And I think when17

we try to balance all of those uses, then I18

think we begin to get at the Monaco test of19

specific design constituting a necessity given20

the need to -- the need, the necessity of21

taking all of those factors into account.22
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In terms of -- so that's a pretty1

serious practical difficulty, I think, in2

terms of the courts.3

And then we get to the test of4

substantial detriment to the public good or5

impairing the intent, purpose or integrity of6

the Zone Plan.  There is no apparent detriment7

to the public good that is occasioned by the8

court relief requested.  And certainly no harm9

to the integrity of the Zone Plan.10

In fact, reducing the relief by11

expanding court widths or moving them further12

to -- well, we can't even move them further to13

the outside, could, if anything, have an14

adverse effect on the neighboring property15

moving the pod closer or an adverse effect on16

the users of the library in terms of reducing17

the amount of light.18

In terms of harm to the integrity19

of the Zone Plan, as the Office of Planning20

has noted in its ongoing zoning revision21

process, it's clear that the current court22
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requirements in the regulations are archaic.1

They are -- they go back to the "modern zoning2

of 1958 and the Lewis Plan" and a hold over3

from the days when air conditioning and4

electrical illumination were not as widely5

available or inexpensive as is the case6

currently.7

It has been duly noted in8

discussions of the working groups and the9

Commission looking at the zoning revision that10

those requirements are -- serve much less11

useful purpose than once was the case and12

generate numerous requests for relief that are13

otherwise clogging the Board's calendar for no14

particular benefit to the residents of those15

structures.16

That being said though, it's17

important to note that indeed the current18

design conforming to the requirements for at19

least a LEED-Silver designation is quite20

mindful of the benefits of providing natural21

light to the interior of the library.22
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We could accommodate all of those1

different users.  We could have one gigantic2

building and everybody could have their little3

walled space, but that doesn't create light4

and air on the interior.  It doesn't make for5

a special building and I suppose if you made6

them all glass walls, maybe you would have7

more light.8

But then everybody would feel9

like, you know, social workers viewing them10

from the outside of the glass or that they are11

peering in on an episode of Law and Order.  I12

mean, it's not the kind of environment that13

you are trying to strive to make this a14

special place to encourage literacy, to15

encourage people to feel comfortable in the16

library.17

So let me just touch a little bit18

more on Monaco.  The pods are a necessity.19

The librarians, I have spoken to the branch20

librarian and the adult librarian.  They would21

definitely like to be able to do more22
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programming in the library.1

And they gave an example recently2

of a dance troop which is in a national dance3

competition and the library -- at their local4

group and they wanted to invite them to appear5

at the library.  But because they felt that6

teens were unlikely to want to go to the7

downstairs facilities, because, you know, they8

are not a teen hangout cool kind of place,9

they ended up clearing tables from the10

upstairs part of the library and having the11

performance right there in the middle, which12

was good in terms of encouraging more13

attendance, but wasn't so good in terms of14

providing discomfort to some of the people who15

were trying to use the library for other16

purposes.17

And the librarians were commenting18

that those separate performance spaces or the19

amphitheater outside would have been wonderful20

places to have for those kinds of performances21

to bring arts, in addition to literature, to22
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people in the community.1

So if we reduce those pods, for2

example, not only are we losing a couple of3

children that could attend those performances,4

but we are also limiting what kind of5

performances or presentations could take place6

there if we are reducing the amount of space7

that is available for programmed activities.8

Okay.  So I think that's another9

important factor in terms of Monaco that the10

role that the library plays, the necessity11

that is placed upon it to play all those roles12

is one that this design has been carefully --13

has carefully factored in the balancing act14

between all of those requirements.15

And the last thing I would note, I16

suppose, with regard to Monaco is if you think17

about public civic buildings, which are18

different from residential buildings, and you19

think about Renzo Pianos, Pompidou Art Center20

in Paris or the Greenleaf Whittier Recreation21

Center, which certainly is not contextual with22
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a number of the residences around the -- in1

southwest or the Seattle Main Library designed2

by Rem Koolhaas or the John F. Kennedy Library3

in Boston.4

These are buildings that are civic5

buildings, they are iconic, they were somewhat6

controversial, but people have realized that7

what they say about the importance of learning8

and literacy and arts in a community are --9

it's important to express as well by something10

that is a bit iconic and certainly an11

internationally known architect like David12

Adjaye is one that -- is one whose designs13

have been recognized, most recently by the14

choice of being one of the designers for the15

Smithsonian African/American Museum.16

So the quality of that17

architecture, I think, while not necessarily18

contextual with brick houses, is one that will19

contribute to the center of the -- creating a20

new center or revitalized center for the21

community.22
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So to recap, the site is unique.1

It is severely constrained.  The limitations2

on buildable area are directly linked with the3

inability to provide a full compliment of4

parking spaces.  And relief could be granted5

without adverse impact, because of the6

relatively low demand for parking, excellent7

access to public transit and high percentage8

of patrons who walk to the site.9

The integrity of the Zone Plan10

would not be impaired as the regulations11

already contemplate providing relief on a the12

number of spaces when circumstances reduce the13

need for parking.  The unique limitations on14

buildable area are also directly linked to15

creating serious practical difficulty and16

providing compliant courts to accommodate the17

expressed desire of the community and the18

library to provide separate spaces for19

children, teens and adults.20

And relief from the regulations21

just for minimum court requirements can be22
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accommodated without harming the Zone Plan as1

there seems to be growing agreement that the2

court regulations are obsolete and must be3

reinterpreted in light of new technology and4

new needs.5

In addition, the building is6

designed to accommodate large amounts of7

natural light, which was the purpose behind8

the court regulations and the noncompliant9

courts will have no adverse impact on the10

neighboring property.11

So the plans for the library meet12

all the tests in the Zoning Regulations for13

granting the relief for this innovative, well-14

designed project which will greatly increase15

the quality of library services to this16

community and provide them in a comfortable17

inviting setting.  Thanks.18

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you, Ms.19

McCarthy.  We are now a little past 1:00.  It20

is 1:05 p.m. and I think I had stated earlier21

we were going to try to work through our lunch22
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period.  We're still in the morning session1

for the September 1 hearing cases.  And still2

have an additional morning hearing case to3

hear before we get to the afternoon remand4

case.5

So what I wanted to suggest is6

that sort of where we are now, it would be a7

good opportunity in terms of the rhythm of the8

case to break after allowing the Commissioner9

Jones to cross examine Mrs. McCarthy and see10

if Board Members have any questions.  That I11

believe would wrap up applicant's case and12

then we could return about 30 minutes from now13

and go directly into the Office of Planning's14

report and the presentation of the case by the15

ANC.16

I wanted to say to the NANA17

parties that you were scheduled for 1:00 p.m.18

and before we get to you, we still have to19

hear the Bauman case.  So I wanted you to know20

that we are running significantly behind21

today.  That would be my suggestion that we22
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conclude cross examination, take a 30 minute1

break and then resume the case.  Okay?  All2

right.3

Commissioner Jones?4

MS. JONES:  Yes.5

UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER:  So we might6

have a few --7

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  I'm sorry?  If --8

well, I'm sorry.  If --9

UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKERS:  (Speaking10

off mike)  I'm one of the witnesses.  If we're11

going to be allowed to have to get to testify12

-- some testimony into this process.13

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  And I14

appreciate that.  One of the challenges of you15

speaking from the audience is that it's not16

caught for the Court Reporter.  But I think I17

can address your question without you coming18

up.  I'll address it for the record.19

And your representative right now20

is the ANC Commissioner.  She will be21

presenting your case.  But let me just say22



177

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS

1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C.  20005-3701 (202) 234-4433

that we are not going to discontinue the case.1

What we are going to do is take a 30 minute2

break.  We were originally scheduled for break3

at 12:00 noon.4

And then when the 30 minutes are5

up, we will recall this case.  We will recall6

the D.C. Library case and all of the witnesses7

that came down this morning to testify for the8

D.C. Library case will have an opportunity to9

present your testimony.10

So where we are right now is that11

the ANC Chair is going to be allowed to cross12

examine the most recent witness for the13

applicant, Mrs. McCarthy.  Then we will take14

the 30 minute break.15

MS. JONES:  I was saying that I16

had -- in the interest of time, I have no17

cross examination for Ms. McCarthy.  I wanted18

to call those people who came as witnesses19

here today from our community, so that they20

can have their say if that's permissible.21

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  I'm fine with22
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that.  Let me check with the Board Members.1

It sounds like what you would like to do is go2

a little bit out of order, call your -- what3

we call the 3 minute witnesses, call each of4

them up and -- so that they would not have to5

presumably wait for our lunch period to close6

before they could leave?7

MS. JONES:  Yes, that's true.8

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  I'm fine with that9

if Board Members are fine with that.  Right.10

And I'm hearing some feedback --11

MS. JONES:  There is a person who12

has -- Mr. Melvin Mitchell --13

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  -- so as long as14

we -- okay.  Well, first, let me just check15

with Ms. Bray regarding taking the case out of16

order like this and any concerns you might17

have.18

MS. BRAY:  I don't have any19

concerns about taking community testimony out20

of order, so long as the Office of Planning21

gets their opportunity to present their22
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report.1

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Not before though?2

You mean --3

MS. BRAY:  No, not necessarily4

before.5

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Right.6

MS. BRAY:  Just as part of our7

finalizing the case today.8

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  No, we wouldn't9

skip a step.  We would just sort of reorder10

the steps a little bit.  So that being said11

then, Chairman Jones, why don't you call --12

MS. JONES:  Mr. Melvin Mitchell.13

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  If you can, why14

don't you call all of your witnesses to the15

table right now?16

MS. JONES:  Well, I --17

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  And we will just18

go through each of them in the order you want19

to call them.20

MS. JONES:  Ms. Armstead.21

MS. BRAY:  A point of order, Mr.22
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Chairman?1

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Yes.2

MS. BRAY:  Did the Board have3

questions for Ms. McCarthy?4

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  What I was going5

to suggest and it looks like there are some6

questions, but I think the Board is so well-7

versed in these proceedings that they could8

probably hold some of those questions until9

after the break.  Yeah, so I think that's what10

we will do.  We will hold those -- any11

questions we might have until the break.12

How many witnesses, Chairman13

Jones?14

MS. BRAY:  Mr. Chairman?15

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Yes?16

MS. BRAY:  Another point of order.17

I've just been informed that there is another18

3 minute witness in support of the library.19

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  20

MS. BRAY:  So just to clarify,21

will you be taking that out of order as well,22
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persons in support?1

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  If you would like2

to, I'm perfectly fine with that.  I think if3

you have the same constraints on you in terms4

of losing the witness, we can go ahead and do5

it right now as well.  So why don't we then go6

through the ANC's witnesses and then you can7

call your 3 minute witness?8

MS. BRAY:  That's fine.9

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Excellent.10

MS. BRAY:  Thank you.11

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  All right.  And,12

Chairman Jones, how many witnesses will you13

have?14

MS. JONES:  1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 715

and I thought Ms. Brown would be one of our16

witnesses, but she is with Ms. Bray.17

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you.  Again,18

Chairman Jones, if your witnesses could19

approach where you are and sit at the table,20

so that --21

MS. JONES:  Yes.22



182

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS

1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C.  20005-3701 (202) 234-4433

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  -- we can begin to1

call them, so that they can be on the2

microphone.  And let me remind each of our3

witnesses, welcome this afternoon.  We are4

sorry for the delay that resulted in the case5

getting a little -- somewhat behind schedule.6

You are going to be placed on our7

clock, which is to your left and to your8

right, and allowed 3 minutes.  Certainly, feel9

free to take all of the 3 minutes that you10

need.  On the other hand, if you feel like you11

can say what you need to say in less than 312

minutes, that option is available to you.13

MS. JONES:  Oh, yeah, okay.  Okay.14

We are ready.15

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  So I see16

four witnesses and you had mentioned seven.17

There is a fifth who just doesn't have room18

right now to come to the table?  Okay.19

MS. JONES:  Oh, Jackie Karna left.20

Okay.  So I have 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6 witnesses.21

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  Well, let's22
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start and we can -- if there's any reason it1

ends up being more or less, we'll work that2

out.3

MS. JONES:  I'll start with Mr.4

Mitchell.5

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Yes, ma'am.  Mr.6

Mitchell, can you state your name and address7

for the record?8

MR. MITCHELL:  My name is Melvin9

Mitchell.  I live at 413 Van Buren Street in10

Northwest Washington, D.C.  I am a licensed11

practicing architect in the District of12

Columbia.  I have been since 1972.  I live in13

the Takoma Park area of Washington, D.C. and14

we have a library also that is, thanks to the15

library, D.C. Public Library, undergoing a16

wonderful rebuilding resurrection.17

We think it, too, is going to be18

iconic, even though it is an historic19

building, a perfect square.  So I just wanted20

to take the opportunity to see if we can get21

back on track in looking at some of the22
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alternatives.1

I was -- I'm also, for the record2

want it known, speaking in my capacity as a3

faculty member at the city's only public4

university with an architecture program.  And5

I was invited by this community, a community6

which I have done a good deal of my7

professional work over the years.8

I was invited to a meeting not too9

long ago in which there was a significant10

turnout.  And I found there to be on the one11

hand great pride in the notion and the idea12

that they have a renowned architect, but at13

the same time, really justifiable concern,14

even outrage that they have so little access15

to being able to interact with that person to16

look at some of these issues.17

And one of them, of course, being18

the possibility of modernization and expansion19

of the existing building, which as someone I20

believe said earlier, has come to be quite a21

vested property.22
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The words iconic I hear used a lot1

and I think much of what the library, the D.C.2

Public Library is attempting to do I think all3

of that can be done, all of their goals can be4

achieved, but I believe that they may be5

getting the word iconic mixed up with the word6

avonguard, because that's what we have here.7

Some of the greatest buildings in8

the world both in antiquity as well as9

contemporary buildings, such as Ms. McCarthy10

named, are iconic.  But -- is that my time?11

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Mr. Mitchell, yes,12

sir.  I want to thank you for your testimony.13

MR. MITCHELL:  All right.14

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  We're going to15

need to wrap that up and move to our next16

witness, but we do appreciate the time (A)17

that you took to come down here and be a part18

of the hearing as well as your patience in19

waiting for your opportunity --20

MR. MITCHELL:  Okay.  21

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  -- to give22
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testimony.  Again, thank you.  Chairman Jones,1

would you like to move to your next witness?2

MS. JONES:  Ms. Armstead.3

MS. ARMSTEAD:  Good afternoon.  My4

name is Karlene Armstead, I'm a Commissioner5

8E.  My concern was that my community is in6

outrage because we were not included in the7

design process nor in the development.8

D.C. Public Library said that they9

outreached.  We were not heard at all.  8E is10

another form of -- another part of Highland11

Dwellings Library and our constituents use12

that library on a regular basis as well.13

My other concern is that if we are14

going green, why are we not using the space15

that we already have and everything is being16

recycled, so why not are we saving that17

building and then restructuring from what it18

is already?19

My other concern is the fact that20

at the June meeting, June 30th, we had at21

least 30 people who came in opposition of this22
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design.  We talked about the safety, the pod1

structure.  We also talked about the safety of2

our children being away from visual and, as3

the library just said, visual view of what4

they are doing and the teens.5

Also, if they go along with the6

zoning and they take away all of our parking7

spaces, then that means that the residents who8

live on the off-set streets are going to have9

to take up zoning permits and then that will10

reduce the number of spaces that you can -- or11

the time that you can utilize that space12

during the day.13

If we are talking about cost-14

efficiency, I sent a packet, I gave for why we15

want to renovate opposed to demolition.  I16

also gave a handout for Ward 8's Sensitive17

Plan and we also gave you a handout on the18

costs of -- the cost-efficiency.19

D.C. Public Library said it would20

be more cost effective to do a renovation21

opposed to a demolition.  We would save about22
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$3 million if we did a renovation to this1

library opposed to tearing it down and2

building a new one.3

We really don't like -- I mean, we4

really are feeling that the design is going to5

be a sore thumb in our community.  And even6

though they are talking about up-to-date, we7

are working on -- with our children of right8

now.  And I just have great concerns with9

that, the renovation, renovation opposed to10

demolition.11

Recycling is what we are talking12

about.  We are saving dollars.  So if it's13

going to be a green building, then why not14

utilize the space we already have?15

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you.  Can I16

get your name again for the record?17

MS. ARMSTEAD:  Karlene,18

Commissioner Karlene Armstead.19

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you.  And20

which Commission are you?21

MR. ARMSTEAD:  I'm in 8E.22
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CHAIRMAN LOUD:  8E?1

MR. ARMSTEAD:  Yes.2

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you very3

much.4

MS. JONES:  Mr. Sims?5

MR. SIMS:  Good afternoon, Mr.6

Chairman.  My name is Melvin Sims.  I'm a7

Commissioner with ANC-8E04.  I must say that8

I don't know much about history of the area,9

but I do know that the building planned for10

this area is something that the majority of11

the community do not want.12

And as far as the parking concern13

and -- they say that the area that we have now14

isn't in compliance with the days ratio of15

parking for the square footage of the16

building.  Probably 1959 that wasn't a17

requirement as such, as high as it is now.  So18

that point is moot to me.19

And as far as history goes, I20

heard someone way that the Government has set21

aside $200 million to build up a shopping22
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center.  We don't know anything about that, so1

that's another project that is pushing down on2

us.3

So probably and most likely this4

library that is planned, which we do not want,5

for modernizing is for -- is not for the6

current residents.  We have noticed that a lot7

of things are changing, but it's not changing8

for the current residents.9

And as far as library personnel in10

this building of this size, the library only11

have two personnel overseeing the current12

staffing.  So how two people going to oversee13

a structure of this size?14

So evidently, like I say, we could15

save money by renovating and make the current16

space green space and hire more personnel to17

supervise our children and that would be18

suffice.19

And as far as being in compliance20

with the Disability Act for people coming into21

the building, I think that this will be one22
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area that could be included in the old1

building.  And this is a money-saving venture2

that could be entered into by hiring more3

staff if we just renovate the building rather4

than tear it down.5

And we do not know the life6

expectancy of this new building.  This7

building that we have now been there for 508

years and I understand it may be standing9

there another 50 years.  And I think we're10

going to be in for a lot of lawsuits to damage11

to the properties in that vicinity.12

There is no way that they are13

going to --14

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Commissioner Sims,15

thank you as well for your testimony.  And do16

feel free -- I think, I'm not certain, I would17

have to confer with other Board Members, but18

if we leave our record open, I think it will19

give an opportunity for you to, if you had a20

prepared statement, submit that prepared21

statement.22
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We're going to move on to your1

next witness, Commissioner Jones.2

MS. JONES:  Mr. Shelton.3

MR. SHELTON:  Hi, good afternoon.4

My name is Cardell Shelton.  I'm the ANC5

Commissioner for 8 -- I'm the vice chair and6

the secretary of 8C.  My community is7

adjacent, abutting to Atlantic Street.  My8

Commission itself, the Commission that I9

administer, it sets -- it stops at Atlantic10

Avenue.11

My interest is here in this12

community and I've been here for a long time.13

I guess I'm one of the seniors of the whole14

process.  I've been here in this -- I was born15

in this city in 1925.  I have lived in the16

community since 1952.  I have lived in my17

house on Upsal Street which is only roughly18

about a quarter of a mile from the library.19

So I'm aware and a part of what20

was going on when they built the library, when21

they built the high school and the whole lot22
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of development that is current in that1

community.2

It has been a concession in my3

community that they do not want this new4

hideous structure put in our community.  I'm5

a builder.  I've been working in the building6

trade all of my working life, so I have a lot7

of interest in the concept about what the8

design build is and the decor.9

This property is totally out of10

realm with what is present in our community or11

what even can be imagined to come in the12

future.   We are talking about the no --13

massive development that is coming on in the14

years to come with South Capitol Street,15

Atlantic Street and Martin Luther King Avenue.16

We are not totally been involved17

over here and part of that.  What this18

Government has done and is doing to us, they19

shove it down our throat and say here is what20

we are going to give you and you've got to21

take it.  We don't want that process.  And if22
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it takes coming to the street and to1

demonstrate with that process, we are going to2

do it.3

We have a population of 80,0004

residents in my community and of that 80,0005

population we have a large population of6

seniors and youngsters in my community with no7

activity.  And they have tended to take out8

the Boys & Girls Clubs, all the recreation9

facilities that is in my community that can10

reach out to help and build bridges in my11

community, this Government has removed it.12

For whatever purpose in the13

politics of the gentrification that is14

existing in our community, we have eliminated15

the process of us even to the point of16

planning.  You have to ask this library17

community how many of them has ever come to my18

community and knocked on the doors or walked19

around in my community or know anything about20

it, other than having a direct route coming21

off the highway directly to the meeting22
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facility at the library.1

That's the essence and the2

knowledge and experience they know about what3

is going on in my community.  They don't have4

a clue about the fact that we have no grocery5

stores in my community.  We don't have a6

movie.  We do not have a bar or sit-down7

restaurant.8

So the things in what we are9

neglected and denied in our community, they10

will not even give us the privilege and the11

right to even come now to help us design and12

put together a library where we can all13

collectively come together and interact.14

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Commissioner15

Shelton.16

MR. SHELTON:  I don't know what's17

happening to us.18

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Commissioner19

Shelton, thank you for your testimony.  I20

think we have heard that sentiment expressed21

over and over again this morning and now this22
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afternoon's hearing regarding community input,1

community feedback, etcetera.  And we2

certainly will make that a part of our record3

and part of what we deliberate on when we4

reach a final decision on this case.  But5

again, thank you for coming down today.  Thank6

you for your patience in waiting for the7

opportunity to testify.8

MR. SHELTON:  No problem.9

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  And I believe,10

Commissioner Jones, we will go to your -- is11

this your final witness?12

MS. JONES:  Yeah, this is my final13

witness.14

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  15

MR. OTTEN:  Good afternoon,16

Commissioners.  My name is Christopher Otten.17

I'm a Commissioner in 1C02 in Mount Pleasant18

where there is also another library project19

undergoing -- underway.  And I'm a community20

organizer working with the Commissioners and21

the residents of Ward 8 with the Library22
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Renaissance Project founded by Ralph Nader in1

2002 to promote and protect the public2

interest in our library system.3

Now, what we are seeing here is4

this is DCPL's library design.  This is not5

the people's library's design of Ward 8.  And6

you can see the sign says DCPL, please, listen7

to the community.8

I just want to point out some key9

things.  Mr. May, you mentioned about the10

anxiety.  There is a lot of anxiety, as you11

can tell, about this building in the12

community.  And, Mr. Dettman, you said, you13

know, there could have been an opportunity to14

call the architect.15

DCPL has prevented that avenue.16

They will not allow the folks in Ward 8 to17

talk directly to the architect.  I feel bad18

about the situation, because, Commissioner19

Jones, I was in support of the continuance20

today, because we should have legal21

representation asking the DCPL staff the22
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appropriate questions.1

And Commission Jones here is under2

a lot of pressure to do that today and come up3

with these important questions.  But to the4

specifics, are the pods a necessity?  These5

pods hanging off this building.  It's a6

mischaracterization of DCPL to say that the7

community is in support of these things and8

this is what they wanted.9

They have never asked the10

community this.  The first time the community11

saw these designs was in March.  And then it12

was just preliminary designs as quoted by13

DCPL.  But even then, people pointed out14

security concerns with these pods.  How are15

people going to see in there?16

That was responded to with17

cameras.  We're going to have cameras18

throughout this whole library building.  It's19

like Big Brother issues.  Instead of meeting20

what it -- this design actually goes against21

the Mayor's Blue Ribbon Task Force from 2006,22
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which asked for essential site point where the1

staff can see throughout the library.  You2

cannot see into these pods.  And they are not3

a necessity.  This is an arbitrary4

architectural choice.5

Regarding the parking, currently6

there are 15 or more spaces there.  I have7

done the counting.  You can see in the8

pictures with the -- you can count yourself.9

There was no outreach to the surrounding10

community about the impact about on the street11

parking for the neighbors that live around12

that building.  And so maybe you want to ask13

them about that, ask DCPL about that.14

The limitations and constraints15

were here before you today are created by this16

design or created by the architect.  As the17

community has said, the renovation would18

eliminate these concerns and save us lots of19

money.  Now, I want to just -- you've probably20

got this already.21

This is the meeting comparison.22
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In Mount Pleasant at Ward 1, we have had 121

design meetings.  In Ward 8, they have had 22

design meetings.  Now, the second design3

meeting was actually on June 30 th, 5 days4

after they came to the ANC to ask for the5

variance.6

Now, the ANC appropriately pointed7

out, and let me just finish with this8

statement, on that night June 25th at the ANC9

meeting when Arent Fox asked for the variance10

of the ANC, the ANC Commissioners pointed out11

and maybe this is why Theresa didn't remember12

that, because they were saying if we approve13

the --14

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Commissioner15

Otten, if we could ask you to sum that up in16

the next 3 seconds?  And it looks like you17

have something that you can give us that18

would, you know, help provide some context and19

background for that.  But your 3 minutes has20

expired.  So --21

MR. OTTEN:  I'll sum up.22
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CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Take 2 or 31

seconds and sum up.2

MR. OTTEN:  That night they asked3

for the variances, but the Commission4

appropriately said we have to see what the5

people think at the design meeting, which was6

5 days later, before we can put -- give you7

the okay to the variance.8

Because by them giving the okay to9

the variance, it would have okayed the design.10

They were very uncomfortable with that.  And11

I'll pass out this matrix showing they had 1212

design meetings in Mount Pleasant and 2 in13

Ward 8.14

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Don't pass it out.15

Why don't you give it to Ms. Bailey?  We have16

it actually as part of our record.  I think17

one of the other 3 minute witnesses included18

it as a part of her's.19

MS. BRAY:  Mr. Chairman, that has20

not been provided to the applicant.21

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  But Mrs. Bray does22
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not have it.1

MS. BRAY:  Can I get a copy?2

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  So if you have an3

extra copy of that, I believe, Commissioner4

Aimstead may have had it.  But nonetheless,5

thank you.6

MR. OTTEN:  We just started --7

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  And thank each of8

you for your testimony this afternoon.  I do9

believe that we are now ready to take a break.10

We will resume -- I'm sorry?  Oh, I'm very11

sorry.  I'm very sorry.12

We have a witness who is in13

support of the project and, obviously, Ms.14

Bray, if you have a desire to cross any of the15

3 minute witnesses you can do that.16

MS. BRAY:  No, we have no cross17

examination.18

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you.19

MS. BRAY:  But if there is another20

person in support, we support taking 3 minutes21

to hear her testimony.22
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CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Absolutely.  And1

Board Member Moldenhauer corrected me that we2

were not going to break before we had an3

opportunity to hear from witnesses in support.4

So how many such witnesses are there?5

Okay.  Why don't you step forward?6

Good afternoon.7

MS. BROWN:  Good afternoon.8

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  And thank you as9

well for your patience this afternoon and10

waiting for the opportunity to testify.  Why11

don't you -- we're going to put you on the 312

minute clock.  So we're going to need to take13

the clock back.  Okay.  And you can start by14

just giving your name and address for the15

record.16

MS. BROWN:  Good afternoon.  My17

name is Dionne Brown.  I live 37 Brandywine18

Street, S.W., in the block over from the19

Washington Highlands Library.  I have been20

living there since 2001 and I am a native21

Washingtonian and have lived here all my life22



204

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS

1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C.  20005-3701 (202) 234-4433

with the exception of going away to school.1

I really like where I live.  It's2

a warm and stable community.  However, the3

community does lack architectural character,4

amenities.  The housing stock is aging and5

there are two likewise dated strip malls6

slated for demolition and construction on7

South Capitol Street a couple of blocks from8

the library.9

There is broad community support10

for the library, but it just hasn't been very11

vocal.  The D.C. Public Library has had three12

community meetings at the Washington Highlands13

Library, which I have attended.14

When they had the first one, they15

did a lit drop to every house in the16

surrounding community, so people were notified17

and given the opportunity to attend.  As a18

result of attending, I signed the sheet and19

gave them my email address and I was invited20

to attend a focus group where input was21

allowed.22
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I know that a lot of people who1

were aware of them, but opposed to the library2

overall did not participate, because they3

weren't in favor of the overall idea of a4

library.5

We are excited about the6

rebuilding project and consider it a part of7

the broader revitalization and rebranding of8

our neighborhood.9

I favor both requests for10

variance.  First of all, a radical shift in11

facility use necessitates a different type of12

structure.  The current library operation13

serves primarily children, most of whom are14

elementary school aged.  Most adults use the15

library for Internet access or to attend16

meetings in the community rooms.17

Ward 8 has a 16 percent drop-out18

rate, high school drop-out rate, and over one-19

third of the ward's population does not have20

a high school diploma.  Over one-third also21

lives in poverty.  Almost a quarter of the22
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working age adults are unemployed, more than1

twice the city rate.2

Bellevue, which is the3

neighborhood where the library is located is4

a very stable neighborhood with a sizeable5

senior population, most the residents on my6

block are the original owners of their homes.7

And they are very interested in lifetime8

learning opportunities that the new structure9

may provide.10

These factors present the need for11

lifetime learning and the need to address a12

multiple critical need.  We have literacy13

issues and a lot of other critical needs in14

the library that this could address.15

And lastly, in terms of parking,16

there is ample parking.  All the homes on17

South Capitol Terrace have garages and off-18

street parking.  I'm in the middle, can I19

finish just one sentence?20

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Absolutely.21

MS. BROWN:  And there is a two22
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block stretch on South Capitol Terrace across1

from that that -- where there -- that backs up2

into the Commercial Zone and there is no3

parking there ever.  So there is no parking4

problems in our neighborhood.5

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you, Ms.6

Brown.  And thank you, as I noted, for your7

patience as well.8

We're going to turn now to9

Commissioner Jones to see if she has any10

questions that she would like to ask you and11

then --12

MS. JONES:  Well, my question to13

Ms. Brown is the fact that the new statistics14

say that we have a 41 percent drop-out rate.15

And the HHS News report says that black men16

are beginning to be wiped out at the third17

grade.  And having always worked in my area,18

Anacostia, you know, and having talked to the19

same neighbors, because she lives right around20

the corner from me and they are saying things.21

The point that people are22
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disgusted about is the design that looks like1

it ought to be built in another country.2

Now, you can say anything you want3

to say.  You can fix anything with money.4

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Commissioner5

Jones, let me just interrupt you for a second.6

We -- once we come back --7

MS. JONES:  I know.8

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  -- from lunch, you9

will have an opportunity to --10

MS. JONES:  I know.11

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  -- provide --12

MS. JONES:  Oh, I've got to wait13

until after lunch?14

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  -- that kind of15

statement, uninterrupted by me or anyone else.16

MS. JONES:  My own statement?17

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  But if you have a18

question for --19

MS. JONES:  My only question is20

that Ms. Brown has been in our midst and she21

has not -- I don't know why you have not22
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vocally told us what your concern is about.1

That's my question.  Maybe you can answer.2

MS. BROWN:  May I answer it?3

MS. JONES:  Yes.4

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Yes, go.5

MS. BROWN:  Well, first of all, I6

have been at all the meetings. The first two7

meetings I did express my favor of the8

library.  The third meeting nobody who was in9

favor of the library was welcome politely,10

shall I say it mildly.  You know, when you11

don't agree, you are shouted down.12

And I attended the last ANC13

meeting that I didn't add where the library14

was not even on the agenda.  And when I raised15

the question right before adjournment, then16

there was a reaction and they weren't really17

prepared to give an update or have any type of18

constructive dialogue and that was on July19

23rd.20

So I have been vocal, but I have21

not been listened to.22
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MS. JONES:  Well, that's two of us1

that have been vocal and not listened to.2

Anyway, I'll wait until after the lunch break.3

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you,4

Commissioner Jones.  And again, thank you to5

all of our witnesses.  We're going to take a6

30 minute break and we will be back out here7

to close out this case and move on with8

today's calendar.9

MS. JONES:  Those focus meetings10

and stuff, I was not there.11

(Whereupon, the Public Hearing was12

recessed at 1:40 p.m. to reconvene at 2:3613

p.m. this same day.)14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22
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A-F-T-E-R-N-O-O-N S-E-S-S-I-O-N1

2:36 p.m.2

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  This session will,3

please, come back to order.  We are currently4

in the morning session of the September 15

hearing calendar for BZA in the case of6

District of Columbia Public Library.  And I7

believe we were at the point where Ms.8

McCarthy had just testified.9

The cross examination of her had10

been concluded.  And we were going to open it11

up to Board Members to see if there are any12

questions.  And following that, we will go13

directly into the Office of Planning's report.14

Board Members?15

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Thank you very16

much for your testimony, Ms. McCarthy, it17

brings back memories of other occasions when18

we were discussing zoning issues.  Your19

testimony --20

MS. McCARTHY:  I hope they are21

happy memories.22
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COMMISSIONER MAY:  Yeah.  All1

zoning memories are happy memories.2

The -- but it brings up other --3

it actually brought up other issues.  The4

Commission of Fine Arts' letter, for example,5

made me wonder whether there is going to be6

some effort to address the comment about the7

entry that was in the letter.  The letter8

commented that the entry might seem dark and9

I just -- I'm wondering whether there is going10

to be any effort to address that and change11

the design as a result?12

MS. McCARTHY:  Where is that?  Um,13

I know that that concern had been voiced by14

the Commission before this last design.  They15

had asked for the columns to be made more16

slender and for the appearance to be somewhat17

minimized.  And I believe that the design18

responded to that.19

I have to get my reading glasses,20

so I can read --21

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Yeah.22
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MS. McCARTHY:  -- exactly what1

they said.  2

COMMISSIONER MAY:  To continue,3

"concerning the entrance beneath the pavilions4

would be unpleasantly dark, given the large5

size of the pavilion," etcetera.6

MR. KNUDSON:  That was the comment7

at the initial CFA hearing and then --8

COMMISSIONER MAY:  It was9

subsequently addressed?10

MR. KNUDSON:  It was subsequently11

addressed by some changes to the colors of the12

pavilions and discussion about the lighting13

that is underneath the pavilions.14

COMMISSIONER MAY:  So has it15

gotten actually final approval, at this point?16

MR. KNUDSON:  No, we are at the --17

we now have conceptual approval.  At that time18

of that comment, we did not.19

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Okay.  Because20

it just said in the bottom "We look forward to21

review of the final design," and this is from22
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May.  So it was subsequently reviewed?1

MR. KNUDSON:  It was June or July.2

And I'm not looking at the same documents, I3

apologize, but at the initial hearing, they4

had a stronger concern about it.  And upon the5

second hearing, their -- they may have still6

documented a remaining concern, but their7

concern was reduced, if you will.8

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Okay.  So my9

question is, at this point, given what they10

have said about it, is there going to be --11

are there going to be further changes to the12

entry?13

MR. KNUDSON:  I think the primary14

changes that are really -- that are being15

considered are really related to lighting.16

COMMISSIONER MAY:  The lighting17

and materials and things like that that18

wouldn't change those?19

MR. KNUDSON:  The geometry.  20

COMMISSIONER MAY:  The form, okay.21

The -- I want to talk about the parking a22
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little bit.  Naturally, some of these1

questions are -- really are more architectural2

in nature anyway.3

The -- what are the dimensions of4

the existing parking lot?  Do you know that?5

MR. KNUDSON:  Not as a fact on the6

record, but it's, approximately, 65 feet wide7

and it is irregular shape in length.  It8

starts -- you know, it narrows to the back.9

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Okay.  10

MR. KNUDSON:  Just 5 feet.11

COMMISSIONER MAY:  All right.  6512

feet in my rule of thumb on double loaded13

parking at 90 degrees seems to work just fine.14

So it seems to me that to represent that this15

is only a 7 car parking lot is probably not16

accurate.  It probably does park more like 1517

people -- 15 cars.18

MR. KNUDSON:  Yeah, and with the19

service elements they have in place there, it20

is a little less than that.21

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Right.22



216

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS

1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C.  20005-3701 (202) 234-4433

MR. KNUDSON:  Yeah.1

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Okay.  2

MR. KNUDSON:  If you were to3

stripe it and the way the cars actually park4

with the walkways and things like that --5

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Yeah, right.6

MR. KNUDSON:  -- it's, practically7

speaking, fewer than that cars.8

COMMISSIONER MAY:  I have never9

had a parking lot with so much space in it10

that I didn't have to stripe it to make sure11

that I maximized the number of spaces.  But I12

guess maybe that's the case here.13

MR. KNUDSON:  One of the reasons14

why is it's --15

MS. McCARTHY:  Well, but I think16

also --17

MR. KNUDSON:  -- not necessary.18

MS. McCARTHY:  I think also if it19

is striped and you are parking perpendicular20

to the building, then you've got a carve out21

space at the western part for the car to then22
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turn around to get -- either to back out --1

COMMISSIONER MAY:  To back out.2

MS. McCARTHY:  -- or back in --3

MR. KNUDSON:  Just to back out.4

MS. McCARTHY:  -- in that5

direction or to turn around.6

COMMISSIONER MAY:  You need a T to7

get out.  And you already have that with --8

based on the pictures, it seems like it is --9

it could easily fit 15 cars and the10

deliveries.11

MR. KNUDSON:  Well, 15 is without12

any services that are there and without the13

proper turnout.14

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Okay.  15

MR. KNUDSON:  So it's less than16

15.17

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Okay.  I mean,18

if it's 65 across, it has got to be at least19

100 feet deep, right?20

MR. KNUDSON:  Yeah, it's 60 or 6521

across.22
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COMMISSIONER MAY:  Yeah.1

MR. KNUDSON:  But, yeah, I mean,2

the total depth to the narrow point is 1003

feet across the middle.4

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Okay.  All5

right.  So that raises another question and6

I'm sorry, Ms. McCarthy, your testimony raised7

all these questions, but they are all directed8

at the architect, I think.9

The photograph that we saw showed10

dumpsters and a library truck and it raised11

the question for me where the service delivery12

is going to be and where is the dumpster going13

to be in this building?14

MR. KNUDSON:  There is -- you may15

have noticed, there is a little space between16

the parking lot and the children's pavilion.17

And then -- so some service elements will be18

there and then some are also around the other19

side of the building on the side of the20

building.21

The truck that is there --22
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COMMISSIONER MAY:  Is there a1

drawing that shows that?2

MS. BAILEY:  Is that diagram in3

the record?4

COMMISSIONER MAY:  There is a5

version of it.6

MS. BRAY:  But it's part of the7

PowerPoint presentation that Mr. Knudson gave8

earlier.9

COMMISSIONER MAY:  You need a10

microphone.11

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Yes, I was going12

to say, you need -- Ms. Bailey has a13

microphone for you.14

MS. BAILEY:  Hold on, hold on.15

There we go.16

MR. KNUDSON:  So these areas here17

are where service functions are occurring.  I18

would have to defer to Jeff about that truck19

that you saw in the photograph.20

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Okay.  But what21

-- so tell me where the dumpster is going to22
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be among those two.1

MR. KNUDSON:  Well, they are not2

doing a dumpster.  They currently have a3

dumpster.  They are going to go to roll-out4

trash bins.  So they are going to be storing5

the trash bins here and here and then they6

will roll them out to the curb.7

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Okay.  Then the8

volume of trash from the building is now9

justified to downgrade, I guess, from the10

dumpster to just rolling out trash bins?11

MR. KNUDSON:  That's correct.12

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Yes?13

MR. BONVECHIO:  Yes, the dumpster14

is not -- is necessarily not needed, but it's15

-- obviously, still the trash removal, current16

trash removal contract we're under, so --17

COMMISSIONER MAY:  I see.  And so18

let's talk about the trucks.  I mean, there19

was one truck in the picture and I imagine20

there are going to be deliveries of things in21

trucks.  Maybe not a lot or frequently, but22
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where -- how are they going to bring stuff in?1

It looks like the only door is the front door.2

MR. KNUDSON:  There is a service3

door on the side of the building that is -- it4

may not show up in your plans, but it's5

located here facing the --6

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Oh, I see.7

MR. KNUDSON:  -- parking lot.8

COMMISSIONER MAY:  I see that.9

MR. BONVECHIO:  And currently, the10

truck you see in the -- in that one photo is11

simply parked there.  It is not making a12

delivery.  The deliveries are made off of --13

currently are made off of Atlantic Street14

because of the -- it is at grade.  They don't15

have to -- the rear entrance currently isn't16

at -- or accessible or they would have to push17

the books up over the curb to get them in.18

COMMISSIONER MAY:  So they don't19

really -- they don't load anything in the back20

now?21

MR. BONVECHIO:  No, it's just22
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where they currently store the delivery trucks1

at this point.2

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Okay.  With the3

increased use or rather the increased services4

with the new facility, is it reasonable to5

expect that you are going to have6

substantially greater use of the library by7

members of the community or by possibly people8

driving to it?9

MR. BONVECHIO:  Yes, we would --10

overall, we would expect an increase in use of11

all of our facilities.12

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Okay.  Thanks.13

MS. BRAY:  Although, there is no14

particular reason to assume that it would be15

at a different proportion than now where 4016

percent of the people would be walking and 3017

percent would be driving and 30 percent would18

be taking the bus.19

COMMISSIONER MAY:  I understand.20

Okay.  Thanks.21

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you, Mr.22
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May.  Are there any further questions from the1

Board Members for Ms. McCarthy?  And I believe2

the architect is going to leave by 3:00, so if3

there are any additional questions for him?4

There appear to be none.5

Is there any redirect, Ms. Bray?6

Okay.  Then why don't we turn to the Office of7

Planning?  Good afternoon.8

MR. MORDFIN:  Good afternoon,9

Chairman.10

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you for your11

patience.  I understand you have written a12

report and we'll just turn it over to you for13

your report.14

MR. MORDFIN:  Thank you.  I'm15

Stephen Mordfin with the Office of Planning.16

And this application is in conformance with17

the criteria for the granting of a variance to18

the minimum required width of open courts,19

because the site is unique as a result of20

steep topography, existing retaining walls21

with, approximately, 18 percent of the site22
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not accessible to the remainder of the site1

and a 15 foot deep building restriction line2

along South Capitol Terrace.3

In combination, these limit the4

effective building area of the lot reducing5

the ability of the applicant to design a6

building capable of meeting the program needs7

of the library, including the separation of8

uses and the provision of natural light into9

the central core of the building.10

And the granting of this variance11

would not adversely impact the Zone Plan as12

the open courts would still be wide enough to13

allow natural light into the central portion14

of the building.15

Therefore, the Office of Planning16

recommends approval of the request to reduce17

the width of two open courts.18

The application is also in19

conformance with the criteria for the granting20

of a variance to reduce the number of off-21

street parking spaces, because the site is22
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again unique as a result of substantial1

retaining walls.  And these retaining walls2

limit the amount of area available for3

development, including the location of on-site4

parking.5

And the granting of this variance6

would not impair the intent of the Zone Plan7

as the site is served by public transit.  On-8

site parking is available on the front of the9

site, on Atlantic Avenue and to the east along10

South Capitol Terrace.  And the presence of a11

service parking lot directly across South12

Capitol Terrace from the site reduces the13

demand for on-street parking within the14

immediate surrounding area.15

Therefore, the Office of Planning16

also recommends approval of the variance17

request to reduce the number of on-site18

parking spaces.  Thank you.19

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you.  Let me20

see if Board Members have any follow-up21

questions for you and then we'll turn to both22
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Ms. Bray and to the ANC.1

COMMISSIONER MAY:  I would just2

like to get your assessment of the parking3

situation the way it is, the way it exists4

right now and the -- I mean, your report, I5

think, said that the existing parking is only6

7 spaces as well.  Is that right?  Did I read7

that in your report?8

MR. MORDFIN:  That is correct.9

COMMISSIONER MAY:  And what did10

you base that information on?11

MR. MORDFIN:  I based it on the12

applicant's application, on the chart13

detailing the --14

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Did you do15

anything to verify that that was accurate?16

MR. MORDFIN:  No, I just --17

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Okay.  18

MR. MORDFIN:  -- based it on the19

applicant's submission.20

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Okay.  I guess21

the one thing I still have -- I still struggle22
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with in terms of the courts is that there are,1

in my mind, many ways that the plan of this2

building could be manipulated to reduce or3

eliminate the nonconformity.4

And I'm wondering, I guess I'm5

looking for confirmation that you have6

essentially concluded that there is no other7

way to do it and it is essential to the8

program.  Is that essentially what you are9

saying or do you think that maybe there is10

some other way they can do it?11

MR. MORDFIN:  No, that is what we12

are saying.  We did bring the applicant in13

with our architects and I did ask them why it14

was designed this way and, you know, couldn't15

you move the pods around so that you could16

provide, you know, all conforming courts?17

And what that does is -- what we18

were told is it does affect the way they19

wanted to program the building, the way they20

wanted to separate the uses, so that you could21

contain noise for the children's room where22



228

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS

1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C.  20005-3701 (202) 234-4433

they would do reading from the other parts of1

the library where people would expect some2

more quiet and also to provide the teen area3

some level of separation.4

Just separate from adults and5

children, because they don't feel like they6

are part of either of those two groups and it7

would give them their own space.  And so after8

that meeting, it was explained to us how by9

moving it around you either would darken the10

center of the building or you would bring the11

uses closer together, which would adversely12

affect the different uses that would be going13

on in the building, because it's not just one14

use is going on in the building, although it15

is one library, it serves several different16

functions and different age groups.17

So based on that, we concluded18

that the reduction of the court widths was19

justified.20

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Okay.  Thanks.21

MEMBER MOLDENHAUER:  Good22
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afternoon.  What, if any, different types of1

concepts or designs were discussed to obtain2

the same goals of programs and separation of3

the programs, other than just the pods?4

MR. MORDFIN:  Well, the design5

that we have before us is the design that was6

submitted to us when they filed the7

application.  They didn't present other8

designs to us.  The only thing I did was when9

they came in, I had asked them, you know, what10

if you moved the pods out or maybe you11

extended those necks that connect each part or12

maybe if you pushed them together or something13

and what that would do to their programming14

needs and what that would do to the central15

portion of the building.16

MEMBER MOLDENHAUER:  So the design17

then was discussed in maintaining the design18

to then keep with the topographical and the19

program needs?  Is that correct?  Is that what20

you were saying?21

MR. MORDFIN:  I'm not sure I22
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understand what you mean.1

MEMBER MOLDENHAUER:  Was -- so2

there -- I'm just trying to -- you said that3

the design was picked first and then you tried4

to determine whether or not the design could5

be changed to conform with zoning requirements6

and then the reasoning for it not being able7

to change was based on the fact that the8

programming was needed to separate the9

different programs?10

MR. MORDFIN:  Well, I mean, the11

design was submitted as part of their12

application with the request to reduce the13

courts, as enumerated in the application.  And14

you now, from the application we could see15

that there were severe topographical16

constraints on the sites and the 18 foot17

retaining walls and other factors that reduced18

the amount of area that you could build upon.19

And they submitted this design20

showing us why it does what they want to do,21

why it meets their program needs and why22
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changing it to conform with the Zoning1

Regulations resulted in a problem.  And they2

were able to use -- utilize the entire site,3

which is partially separated from those4

retaining walls, they could have designed it5

differently and perhaps in conformance with6

all of the Zoning Regulations and not required7

any variances.8

But because the area available to9

them to build upon is so limited, because of10

the topography and because of the building11

restriction line along South Capitol Terrace,12

that it did impair their ability to design13

something that would also function in the way14

that they wanted it to.15

MEMBER MOLDENHAUER:  Thank you.16

No more questions.17

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Mr. Dettman, did18

you have any questions?  Okay.  Just one quick19

follow-up question for you regarding between20

the time that you wrote your report and you21

are giving it today, obviously, a number of22
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members of the community stepped forward and1

had expressed some concerns about parking and2

the compatibility -- some about the3

compatibility of the design with the4

neighborhood.5

But a lot of it about parking and6

going to the third prong of the test.  Have7

you heard -- you were here during the course8

of that testimony?9

MR. MORDFIN:  Yes.10

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Right.  Okay.11

Have you heard anything from the different12

witnesses, Mr. Mitchell, Commissioner Sims and13

Shelton and so on and so forth that goes to14

that third prong for you, in terms of whether15

there is a substantial detriment to the public16

good?17

MR. MORDFIN:  I don't view this18

application as a detriment to the public good,19

although it reduces the size of those courts,20

and I think the intent of the courts was to21

provide adequate light and air.  And in this22
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case, the applicant stated that, you know,1

light will still get in and the building2

doesn't utilize the outside air through open3

windows.  It has air conditioning.4

So I don't see that by making5

these courts smaller, it is going to cause6

detriment to the community, because I think7

the court would still function in the manner8

that would provide light into the central9

portion of the building.10

As for the parking, the reduction11

in the number of parking spaces, there are12

other factors in there.  Now, we did review13

this based on -- assuming that there were 714

parking spaces that were available today and15

there will be 7 in the future, I realize that16

building walls will be slightly larger, but at17

the same time, this building also has frontage18

on two streets.19

And South Capitol Terrace has very20

little on-street parking, as the east side of21

South Capitol Terrace is developed with22
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commercial buildings and parking lots that1

actually fronts on South Capitol Street.2

So very little of that on-street3

parking, from our analysis, is being utilized.4

So if you had additional people that were5

actually driving to the library and the 76

parking spaces were not enough, parking on7

South Capitol Terrace in front of the building8

is not viewed as detrimental to the community,9

because it wouldn't be taking away on-street10

parking from residents who would then not be11

able to park near their homes.12

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  Thank you.13

I don't have any additional questions.  Ms.14

Bray, do you have any questions for the Office15

of Planning?  Okay.  Commissioner Jones, do16

you have any questions for the Office of17

Planning?18

CROSS EXAMINATION19

MS. JONES:  I'm sorry, yes, I do20

have a question.  When you look at the parking21

on -- when you looked at the parking on South22
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Capitol Terrace, the parking across from the1

homes is on a curb that has a sidewalk and a2

drop that does down behind the commercial3

area.  The parking after you get past the4

drop, the Department of Human Services uses it5

for their parking for their employees and it6

is fenced in.7

The rest of the parking goes to8

Murray's Market that has a sign up that say9

"Parking for Murray's Market Only."  And then10

there is a liquor store and then there is11

various sundry other things.  So that parking12

would not be available to people who would13

frequent the library anyway.14

The other thing, the reason that--15

and I'm a very poor driver, although I do it16

sometimes.  To use the parking lot as it17

currently is behind the library off of South18

Capitol Terrace, the gate is usually closed19

and locked, because the children who are20

brilliant know how to go in there and go on21

the roof of the library.22
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So that's one of the reasons why1

people don't use it, that's one reason I2

didn't use it.  The librarian got her3

windshield broken because of how the kids run4

through backyards and jump off the retaining5

wall and that would, you know, lend that all6

but impossible.7

The other thing about the parking8

is they park on South Capitol Street.  I mean,9

South Capitol Street is quite a distance away.10

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  Excuse me,11

Commissioner?  Right here.  Commissioner?  I12

think now is the time where you will ask13

questions of the Office of Planning, based on14

their report.  I think during your case, you15

will have the opportunity to provide testimony16

with respect to what exists.17

MS. JONES:  Okay.18

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  If I'm not19

mistaken.20

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you, Mr.21

Dettman.  And I do believe unless you have22
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further questions for the Office of Planning,1

we are at the point that Mr. Dettman2

referenced where the ANC can now sort of3

unimpeded with our interrupting you --4

MS. JONES:  The thing -- well --5

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  But if you have6

some questions for him --7

MS. JONES:  Let me put it this8

way.9

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Certainly.10

MS. JONES:  Did you actually look11

at the parking, the drop from South Capitol12

Terrace behind the stores, the commercial13

stores on South Capitol Street, and did you14

question the fenced in parking for the15

Department of Human Services employees?16

MR. MORDFIN:  I wasn't referring17

to -- I realize that parking lot is down in18

there and there is a fence, but the parking I19

was referring to would be parallel parking on20

South Capitol Terrace itself, not the21

utilization of private parking lots to22
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accommodate the library.1

I wasn't referring to directing2

patrons of the library to park within those3

private lots on the east side of South Capitol4

Terrace, but rather that the on-street parking5

on South Capitol Terrace appeared to me to be6

little utilized, especially on the east side7

where there are no buildings fronting on it8

and that was the area that I was speaking of.9

MS. JONES:  You didn't --10

MR. MORDFIN:  I'm sorry?11

MS. JONES:  I don't have another12

question.  That's kind of a dangerous thing to13

do, but some people have parked there.  I'm14

not one of them.15

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you for your16

report.  I don't believe that there are any17

further questions from the Board.  I think Ms.18

Bray said she didn't have any questions.  And,19

Chairman Jones, it sounds like you don't have20

any further questions for the Office of21

Planning.22
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So what we will do now, Chairman1

Jones, is turn to you for your report with2

respect to the ANC that you represent.  It's3

my understanding that we don't have a written4

report with notice and quorum and the vote for5

or against, etcetera, that would meet the6

requirements of what we call our section 3115,7

but nonetheless, you would be allowed to give8

a report in your capacity as Chair of that9

ANC.10

MS. JONES:  I don't have a written11

report, because, as you know, we were not12

ready and we were not granted a time13

extension.  But I would like to say that we14

are in opposition to both of the variances.15

On page 5, and I quote,16

"Additionally, the applicant requests a17

variance from the off-street parking18

requirement, and it is 11 DCMR 72101, to19

reduce the required parking by 14 spaces."20

And it seems to us that that's a little21

unreasonable, because 14 spaces would have to22
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be absorbed by the community.  And that is not1

good.2

And most of the people on South3

Capitol Terrace, even though they have garages4

under their houses, they don't use them for5

garages.  In fact, some people have come and6

gotten permission to turn that parking space7

for their houses into an additional bedroom.8

And of course, they park on the street.9

The other thing that I'm still not10

understanding are the courts and they the11

architect didn't take that into account that12

he would have to reduce courts and other -- so13

that the other nonconforming courts can become14

conforming courts.15

The other thing is that the front16

of the building -- and I don't know what you17

call these things, the columns?  Are they18

columns on page 28?19

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  I'm sorry, which20

exhibit?21

MS. JONES:  Page 28 --22
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CHAIRMAN LOUD:  What's the date of1

the -- 2

MS. JONES:  -- perspectives.  You3

know, I don't know whether anybody has ever4

lived in a neighborhood where you get your5

pocketbook snatched and the kids doing all6

kinds of things.  But these columns and the7

way they are configurated are going to have8

to, at some point, be used barriers, because9

as whoever does this jumps -- runs through10

here and whatnot and seniors are going to be11

very vulnerable.12

And I hear people talk about who13

drives and who doesn't drive.  But we have got14

seniors in my area and I can name five of them15

who are 90 years-old and the DMV just gave16

them their permit back.  So we need to -- but17

we need to look at that.18

And we need to talk about the19

security issues.  We need to look at that and20

we need to look at how those columns are21

configurated, so that we would not be giving22
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say some opportunities to people who want to1

do things.2

And last, but not least in my3

statement, I would say I am opposed to the4

design, because I don't think the design was5

designed for us.  It certainly wasn't designed6

for my culture and my neighborhood where, you7

know, I have lived 38 years.  And I was born8

east of the river.  I'm homegrown there.  And9

I intend to die over there, hopefully.10

But I am saying that this is not11

the design for our neighborhood.  And giving12

those variances are only to help this project13

go forward at the detriment of my14

neighborhood.15

And you know, I talked to the16

neighbors on Brandywine, the neighbors on17

South Capitol Terrace and had them in18

meetings.  I talked to the neighbors on Martin19

Luther King.  I talked to the neighbors on 1st20

Street.  I also talked to the five education21

institutions in my neighborhood, The Covenant22
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House, not Covenant House, Covenant Church,1

Locke School, Patterson School, Big Mamma's2

Day Care and all these people use that3

library.4

And they walk to that library.5

And the library is not going to be that useful6

to them.  And having come out of a teacher's7

college and know what the fire department8

said, I don't think putting children on the9

second floor, if you have an emergency, for10

them to have to maneuver steps and this kind11

of stuff, you're asking for an accident that12

doesn't need to happen.13

And the last thing I would like to14

say, I would like to thank you, Mr. Chair, for15

allowing our ANC to participate in this16

process without say any fear of us being put17

down, giving us good guidance and we18

appreciate that.19

I will give you a written20

statement, because I just -- I didn't think we21

were going to go forward today.  I'll give you22
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a written statement, because I think that the1

attitude here has been very cooperative and2

easy to work with.  Thank you.3

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you,4

Chairman Jones.  Ms. Bray, did you have any5

follow-up questions?6

MS. BRAY:  No, I don't.7

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  Board8

Members?  I just want to ask you one question9

regarding the 14 space -- well, the 2110

required spaces.  There is talk about their11

being 7 made available.  It may be more.  But12

is there a number between say the 14 space13

variance that they are requesting and then14

what your neighborhood can support by way of15

absorbing some parking spaces that you think16

would fit better or is any space that they --17

any space that we would give them a variance18

for detrimental to your community?19

MS. JONES:  You're asking me?20

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Yes, ma'am.21

MS. JONES:  No, I think that --22
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oh, I don't know, because I hadn't really1

looked at this.  But the absorbing of those 142

spaces in the neighborhood is going to be a3

hardship.  And I tell you with people going4

and coming and this kind of thing, I'm sorry5

that I'm chewing, is not going to allow the6

homeowner to have peaceful possession of his7

property.8

Now, where I live on 1 st Place9

where there are only 10 houses, people will10

come out of Brandywine and make the right and11

park all up there and we don't have garages12

under the house.  My house is all on one floor13

with a basement.  It's a four bedroom house.14

We don't have parking spaces.  We don't.15

In front of your house and the16

house is large enough for three parking17

spaces, but everybody that is like -- not like18

me, we have one car.  Everybody has to share,19

because I don't think that we -- you know, I20

think it's kind of wasteful for people to have21

5 and 6 cars in one household.22
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But when you -- we have a problem1

now.  If it snows, the snow route on Martin2

Luther King Avenue, you have to move your cars3

all up on the side streets, Atlantic Street,4

South Capital Terrace, in order not to get it5

towed.6

Now, even if it's not a snow day,7

we still get parking up there and then the bus8

comes down Martin Luther King Avenue and makes9

a right in front of the library, which puts a10

burden on anybody that is parking in front of11

the library.  And any number of times, cars12

have been hit and people right there by Ms.13

Dyson's house.14

So I'm saying we need to look at15

all of that.  It's just not going to work out.16

And I believe that this design is a 50 year17

mistake and we were told by David Adjaye, I18

think I'm saying his name wrong, that the19

materials that were -- that they will be using20

in this building, that the life of the21

materials was 50 years.22
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The life of the materials in the1

current building will go another 100 years,2

because of the way that it is built.3

And renovation is a resolution to4

this problem.  That's all.  Thank you.5

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you,6

Chairman Jones.  We appreciate your testimony7

and your patience this afternoon as well8

getting the opportunity to present your case.9

We are now going to turn to the10

applicant for closing remarks.  I believe we11

have gone through witnesses in support and12

witnesses in opposition, taking them out of13

order.  So unless I'm making a mistake, I14

think that's where we are in the proceeding.15

MS. BRAY:  Thank you, Mr.16

Chairman.  I would just like to make some17

brief closing remarks.  First of all, the --18

as you pointed out at the beginning of this19

hearing, we have a couple of cases in addition20

to the regulations to guide us in making a21

determination of whether the tests for22
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variance relief have been met.1

I think in the materials we have2

submitted and the testimony that has been3

provided today, it's clearly shown that there4

is an extraordinary exceptional condition5

relating to the property and that is the6

topography and the limited buildable area of7

the site.8

But that is combined with the9

programming needs of the library.  And under10

the Monaco case, the requirements of a11

nonprofit or public service use can also be12

factored in in determining whether there is an13

extraordinary or exceptional condition14

affecting the property.15

With respect to practical16

difficulties, the limited buildable area and17

the programmatic requirements of the library18

are driving the need to seek variance relief,19

particularly for -- or driving the request for20

reduction in the width of the open courts.21

And you have heard from Mr. Knudson and Ms.22
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McCarthy that there are limited opportunities1

to resolve that issue with this design, which2

is a direct relation -- direct result of the3

library's programmatic requirements.4

To extend the pavilions out into5

the property would conflict with either6

building restriction lines or other7

requirements of the program, such as the8

bioretention facility, which is actually going9

to focus or provide a rain garden which ties10

back into the library's programming, but also11

is a requirement for storm water management.12

They would impact perhaps a13

further reduction in parking and we are14

already seeking variance relief for parking.15

It is clear that the -- complying with the16

court requirements poses a practical17

difficulty to this applicant.18

You heard that the reduction of19

the court width would not have an adverse20

impact on the intent, purpose or integrity of21

the Zone Map or Zone Plan because of the22
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purpose of court being to get adequate light1

and ventilation into the core of the building2

and pulling the pavilions closer to the3

building would actually result in a reduction4

of natural light into the separated areas5

within the building.6

With respect to parking, again,7

exceptional situation given the limited8

buildable area of the site, the library has9

few alternatives to provide 21 spaces on this10

site.  The area is limited such that even if11

we wanted to go underground, there would not12

be enough space to provide adequate ramps and13

drive aisles.14

To do so, even if there were room,15

would be extremely cost prohibitive and would16

impact the library's LEED-Certification.  And17

there are limited alternatives for placing the18

parking in other places on the site, so that19

you could maximize the amount of parking20

available.21

Again, reduction in parking would22
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not have an adverse impact on the public good1

or the intent, purpose and integrity of the2

Zoning Regulations, because the -- of the lack3

of demand for parking for this particular4

facility as it exists today.5

We heard that only 30 percent of6

users surveyed by the library are driving to7

the site.  There is ample on-street parking8

available in the vicinity and the property is9

adjacent to multiple bus routes, which also10

connect to Metrorail.11

In addition, we are providing the12

parking in an area that is more accessible13

than it is currently and will comply with the14

guidelines for ADA accessibility.15

You heard in Ms. McCarthy and Mr.16

Knudson's opinions that the design and the17

extraordinary conditions are combining to18

create exceptional practical difficulties19

which merit the granting of the variance.  And20

we submit that we have met all the21

requirements of the Zoning Regulations for22
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variance relief.1

With that, I would like to2

conclude, particular in the interest of time,3

but we are available and would -- given the4

ANC's continued protest over the number --5

over the amount of time they have had to6

review the application, we would not object to7

holding the record open for proposed findings8

of fact and conclusions of law from both9

parties.10

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you, Ms.11

Bray.  I think that's an excellent segue into12

where we are going to go next.  I don't think13

anybody up here wants to deliberate this case14

today.  I'll just check around and make sure.15

No, I think that we all have heard quite a bit16

today and need a little time to digest this.17

So I think what we will do is just18

do a quick round and see if there are specific19

things that Board Members would like, feel20

they need, in order to complete the record.21

There may not be anything.  And then from22
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there, we will -- if we need to schedule a1

calendar for submissions and responses,2

etcetera, we will do that.3

If there is nothing that is going4

to be requested, we will go straight to5

scheduling this for a decision meeting.6

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Mr. Chairman?7

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Yes, sir?8

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Since the ANC9

did meet on this, but never took a vote in10

support or against, I would prefer to leave11

the record open long enough for them to meet12

and get a presentation and actually take a13

vote on this project and then submit that.14

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  15

COMMISSIONER MAY:  I don't know16

whether that will give -- I mean, whether17

there will be enough time for them to get sort18

of the legal support that they want and those19

other things to be able to mount their -- to20

really make the best defense of their issues,21

but at the very least, I think we ought to get22
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a very clear vote from the full ANC about1

where they stand.2

Because what we have right now is3

just sort of a sample and it may be completely4

reflective of what the sentiment of the ANC is5

or it might not.  It's always good to see the6

vote.7

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you, Mr.8

May.  Thank you, I appreciate that.  Let me9

ask both Chairman Jones and this Ms. Bray for10

a response to that, starting with you,11

Chairman Jones.12

MS. JONES:  I'm good with -- if13

you want to hold the record open, our next14

meeting is the fourth Thursday of the month.15

And people are just coming back and I don't16

think we can change that meeting nor do I17

think we can have an emergency meeting.18

One of the things is that we have19

more than one ANC who has joined us.  We have20

-- today we had 8C here, of course, I'm 8D and21

we had the 8E, oh, and we had 8A here.  And I22
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would have to schedule the meeting so that1

they can all come.  They know when the meeting2

is, because it's always the fourth Thursday.3

Now, one other thing that is in4

the way of trying to move a meeting or have a5

meeting is that the Zoning Commission will be6

training us as to how to operate in these7

adversary hearings on the 12th.  And we will8

be taking up a whole day of people's time.9

And that's a bit much.10

There are only two people in our11

ANC that do not work and that's me and one12

other person.  Yeah, just me and one other13

person.  And I would -- you know, but I don't14

have any problems with holding it open.  And15

we, you know, are looking very hard for some16

people to help us.17

Melvin came today because we had18

contacted UDC and we did call some law firms19

who said they would like to do it, but don't20

have time right now.  Call somebody else and21

this kind of thing.22
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And we also had put in with some1

of the Council Members who are members of law2

firms and they weren't able to give us an3

answer, because it's vacation and they are4

just coming back.  So their aids have said we5

will get back to you, so we've got that in the6

fire.7

We have also called and left a8

message with George Washington University and9

I haven't gotten any response yet, but having10

been a student there, I do know some people11

and I will keep pushing.12

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  So let us13

say then I think that last Thursday in14

September, September 24th --15

MS. JONES:  Yes.16

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  -- let's say we17

keep the record open for your ANC to meet,18

notice quorum, have a vote and then prepare a19

written resolution following September 24th in20

conformance with our section 3115 requirements21

and your representatives at the ANC or if you22
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are able to get someone to help you who can1

take a look at section 3115.2

How long do you think it might3

take you after that, September 24 th, to4

actually submit something in writing to the5

BZA?6

MS. JONES:  I'll try to get people7

to work say that Saturday.8

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Um-hum, um-hum.9

MS. JONES:  And I'll produce10

something by that Monday.11

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  So we would12

be looking, it's a little ambitious, the 24th,13

the 27th -- that would be September 28th is the14

Monday.  Then -- I'm sorry?  Oh, that's15

October.16

MS. JONES:  That Monday, yeah.17

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  So the 28th?18

MS. JONES:  Yeah, we'll try the19

28th.20

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  So the 28 th would21

be the Monday that you, Board Member22
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Moldenhauer, so we're looking at September1

28th as the Monday for submission of the ANC2

vote as Mr. May said.  It would be the ANC3

voting on the issue.4

That's sort of what is in play in5

terms of discussion.  But let me turn to Ms.6

Bray for a response on that.7

MS. BRAY:  I'm not sure I have a8

response --9

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  10

MS. BRAY:  -- to that particular11

thing.  I think the library would appreciate12

the opportunity to respond to anything that's13

filed by the ANC, but given the late date at14

which that would come into the record, I'm not15

-- I mean we wouldn't be in favor of going16

into November for a decision on this, if we17

can help it.18

So may I suggest that we be able19

to submit something concurrent on the 28th?20

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Oh.21

MS. BRAY:  Presuming we would be22
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at the ANC meeting where we would hear from1

the ANC.2

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  3

MS. BRAY:  And immediately after.4

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  That makes5

sense to me.  So do we -- is the BZA meeting6

on that first Tuesday in October?  We are7

meeting the first Tuesday?  October 6th, okay.8

MR. MOY:  It's October 6, Mr.9

Chairman.10

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  Well,11

actually then if it's October 6th, we may have12

a few more days for both the ANC and for Ms.13

Bray to get something to us.  I was thinking14

that we would be meeting that -- we would try15

to do this for decision on the 29th.  But that16

would actually give us a few more days and17

then we could try to schedule it for decision18

on the first Tuesday in October.19

So let's say go -- sticking with20

the 28th as a target.  If it doesn't come in21

exactly on the 28th, we all understand that22
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there are a few days after that to get both1

the ANC report of the vote in and then Ms.2

Bray's response to that on behalf of the3

applicant in this case.4

Board Members, are there any5

additional items that you think would complete6

our record in the case?  Okay.  It does not7

appear as if there are any.  I hear some8

rumblings on the far end.9

MR. MOY:  Not rumblings just the10

dates for response from the applicant,11

Thursday or Friday, because that would be12

October 1st or October 2nd.13

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  In terms --14

MR. MOY:  Assuming just so the15

Board is planning on deciding this on the 6th16

of October.17

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Well, I thought we18

said we would stick with the, what did we say,19

28th?20

MR. MOY:  For both parties?21

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Yeah.22
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MR. MOY:  Okay.  1

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Is that -- that's2

kind of what Ms. Bray had said she wanted to3

do.  But with the understand that it may4

trickle in a few days after that.  The 28th is5

the Monday.  If it gets in here Thursday or6

Friday, it won't be the end of the world.  But7

I think if we stick to a specific target and8

try to push everybody toward that target, we9

won't have to worry about this.10

MS. BRAY:  I just want to make11

sure the library has an opportunity to respond12

to whatever it is that the ANC adopts as its13

resolution.  And it sounds to me from14

Chairwoman Jones' response that she wasn't15

sure that they were going to have a written16

resolution at the September 24th meeting, so17

that might come in on the 28th.18

In which case if we file something19

concurrently, we could do that.  It would be20

great if we had a day or two afterwards so21

that if in the event that comes in late, we22
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have the ability to respond --1

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  2

MS. BRAY:  -- to something and3

we're not having to fly blindly.4

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  But you're5

going to be at the meeting on the 24th though,6

correct?7

MS. BRAY:  I'll have to talk to8

the library about that, but I hear a yes9

behind me.  Yes.10

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  Okay.  Then11

so let's say the 28th for the ANC's report.12

Then what would that be, Mr. Moy, two days13

after, two or three days after?14

MR. MOY:  Well, the 28th --15

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  It would be the16

30th?17

MR. MOY:  -- would be that Monday18

and Tuesday -- if we put, let's say, Thursday19

for the applicant, that would be the 1 st of20

October.21

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  Look if we22
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say Wednesday, we will get it in the packages1

for review Thursday.2

MR. MOY:  Sure.3

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  Is that4

okay with you, Ms. Bray?  Is that -- I mean,5

can you do it by Wednesday?6

MS. BRAY:  Sure.7

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  8

MR. MOY:  That would be September9

30th.10

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  September 30 th.11

Okay.  So I think we are clear now.  We are12

going to set this for decision on the first13

Tuesday in October.  The ANC is going to meet14

the 24th, have a report to us under section15

3115 by the 28th.  And then that Wednesday,16

the applicant will have a response to the17

report.18

Okay?  I want to thank all the19

parties, all of the witnesses for your20

participation. Chairman Jones, I really wanted21

to commend you on the presentation that was22
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orchestrated on behalf of 8D and on behalf of1

your community.2

You came not knowing whether or3

not the case would go forward today and4

nonetheless had a number of witnesses from5

your community who -- through whom significant6

testimony was given regarding the third prong7

and some of the other prongs of the test, so8

I think you are to be commended for your9

stamina and for orchestrating the presentation10

of your case.11

Thank you, Ms. Bray, for your12

patience and unless we have anything further--13

I'm sorry, go ahead.14

MEMBER MOLDENHAUER:  I just wanted15

to clarify to make sure that both sides16

understand, I believe, that Ms. Bray made a17

comment that the record be open.  I want to18

make sure Ms. Jones understands that for not19

only the vote, but also for additional letter20

of findings of fact and law, so that you21

understand that that is also open on the22
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record, since that was presented by the1

applicant.  Okay.  2

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Well, let me just3

be clear.  So you are intending to file4

proposed findings of fact and conclusions of5

law?6

MS. BRAY:  That's correct.7

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  Okay.  All8

right.  And I think as Ms. Moldenhauer said,9

Board Member Moldenhauer, that the proposed10

findings of fact, and you don't have to do11

this, this is an opportunity for you to do it,12

would be your orchestration of how you saw the13

evidence being presented favorable to you and14

then presenting that by that same date.15

So it's something that again you16

can do.  You don't have to do.  But you17

certainly have that opportunity.18

MS. BAILEY:  Mr. Chairman, does19

Ms. Jones understand that?  Do you clearly20

understand, Ms. Jones?21

MS. JONES:  Well, I don't say I22
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clearly understand it.  I thought that you1

were asking Ms. Bray to do a finding of fact.2

I didn't know you were asking us.  Are you3

asking us to do a finding of fact?  Then we4

will -- if we can have an attorney by then,5

and you know, that's hard to do, but we will6

try to.7

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  I don't think we8

are -- from my vantage point, I don't think we9

are asking you to do it.  We are giving you10

the opportunity to do it.11

MS. JONES:  Yes, that's --12

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  You are being13

given the opportunity to do it.  And often14

times, parties find it helpful for them to do15

it.  Sometimes they are helpful to us,16

sometimes they are not as helpful to us.  But17

it's not a requirement that you do it, but18

we're going to leave the record open to give19

you that opportunity since Ms. Bray requested20

it as well.21

You know, but from your vantage22
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point, clearly, the September 24 th vote and1

the report following your vote is your2

priority.3

MS. JONES:  Yeah, well, we will do4

that.5

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  6

MS. JONES:  But, okay.  The7

findings of fact -- okay.8

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  All right.9

MS. JONES:  I understand.10

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  All right.11

So unless there is anything further with this12

case, again, I would like to thank you and13

adjourn this case.14

And let's call the next case.15

MS. BRAY:  Thank you very much.16

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you.17

MS. BAILEY:  Mr. Chairman, the18

next case is a hearing that has been continued19

from May 5th and June 30th of this year.  And20

it is Application No. 17917.  It's the21

Application of Jerome Bauman and it's pursuant22
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to 11 DCMR section 3103.2, for a variance from1

the use provisions under subsection 330.5, to2

allow office, service and retail uses, those3

are as permitted in the C-1 District, in an4

existing building.  The property is Zoned R-4.5

It is located at 1452 D Street, N.E., Square6

1053, Lot 90.7

And I believe Mr. Bauman was sworn8

in previously.  Were you sworn in previously,9

as well, ma'am?  Thank you.10

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.11

MR. BAUMAN:  Yes, I was.12

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Good afternoon.13

Good afternoon to everyone.  Thank you for14

your patience this afternoon.  I think we are15

ready to dive directly into the case.  I just16

wanted to ask you how many witnesses you have,17

Mr. Gell?18

MR. GELL:  Good afternoon, Mr.19

Chairman.  My notes say good morning.  20

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Rub it in, Mr.21

Gell, rub it in.22
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MR. GELL:  We have two witnesses.1

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  And is the ANC2

present for this case?  Okay.  All right.  So3

when you are ready to launch, Mr. Gell, you4

can.5

MR. GELL:  I haven't seen anybody6

from the ANC or from the neighborhood.7

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  I had it in8

my notes that they were going to try to get a9

report to us in March, but so I just wanted to10

double back and check that.  It doesn't look11

like that is the case.  So we can just proceed12

with the parties that are here.13

MR. GELL:  That's fine.  As far as14

we know, they were in favor of our previous15

recommendation.16

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  17

MR. GELL:  Thank you, Mr.18

Chairman.  I'm happy.  I'm Steve Gell and I'm19

happy to represent Jerry Bauman, who owns the20

grocery store and deli at 1452 D Street, N.E.21

I suppose -- I think all of you22
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have been here, Ms. Moldenhauer probably has1

read the transcript, I don't know how far back2

I should go to reiterate what we have done.3

Our thought was that we would4

really just go on from here. You --5

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  I would concur6

with you.  I don't think we need much by way7

of history.  Yeah, we don't need much by way8

of history, so we sort of --9

MR. GELL:  Okay.  10

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  -- are up to speed11

on what has happened.12

MR. GELL:  Okay.  13

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Up to this point.14

MR. GELL:  As you will recall, the15

way we left it, we did not have a tenant and16

we were asking for a variety of possible uses17

that would be permitted in C-1 to convert a18

grocery store to one of those other commercial19

uses.20

That's where we were up to about 221

weeks ago when the Pathways to Housing came22
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and negotiated with Mr. Bauman a potential1

lease for the property.  Obviously,2

conditional on the zoning.3

And so we are very happy to be4

able to say that we do have a potential5

tenant.  That poses some -- a few problems;6

however, because, obviously, it means that7

there is a slight variation in what we are8

asking.9

We had asked as one of our10

potential uses office use and I think, at the11

time, I was not clear on whether it was --12

clear about the rental unit on the second13

floor.  That is the living unit on the second14

floor.15

All of my previous submissions had16

included the entire two floors, plus basement,17

as -- for the commercial use.  And it was sort18

of my assumption that the grocery store and19

the rental unit above had always been rented20

to the operator of the grocery.  It was a unit21

and that what Mr. Bauman would want to do is22
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have a total use of the building as1

commercial.2

That's exactly what Pathways to3

Housing needs to have.  And I think at one4

point the Board asked about the second floor5

and I confusedly said that that wasn't part of6

it.  And I just want to indicate that that was7

a misstatement.  That had not been part of our8

original submission.  That was not the way the9

ANC understood it.  And it was not the way we10

had understood it up until that point.11

And forgive me for that12

misstatement.  In fact, we needed to have the13

entire space for commercial purposes.14

I'm going to stop at this point.15

I'll have some more to say, but I would like16

to have Mr. Bauman and Linda Kaufman, Reverent17

Kaufman, who operates Pathways, say a little18

bit about this project.  And with very little19

review of what you have heard previously,20

almost all of this is new.21

So with that, I'll ask Mr. Bauman22
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to start.1

MR. BAUMAN:  Case No. 17917,2

September 1, 2009.  Chairman Loud and Members3

of the Board, my name is Jerry Bauman.  I have4

already testified before the Board on two5

occasions, so I will only take this time to6

add information that you do not already have.7

When we met in July, I did not8

have a tenant for the property and was asking9

for the right to rent the building for a10

variety of commercial uses permitted in C-1.11

This included offices, small retail, grocery,12

restaurant, dry cleaning, optical, locksmith,13

which are permitted in the C-1, but not R-4.14

We excluded some uses that the15

neighbors said they did not want to see, such16

as a laundromat and liquor store.  We have17

tried to attract another mom and pop grocery/18

deli to the site with upstairs living19

quarters, but have had no takers.20

I did not know in July whether the21

second floor would be rented separately and22
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did not ask for commercial use of that space.1

However, in the meantime, a tenant has been2

found for office space and they need to use3

the whole building for office space.4

Accordingly, we ask that the use5

variance for an office be granted and extended6

to the second floor.  The problem is that the7

building is small.  It has only two stories8

and a cellar.  Each floor is, approximately,9

800 square feet.  Because of its long history10

as a grocery store, it would need costly11

retrofitting to install a kitchen and other12

residential amenities.13

Moreover, the rent for so small a14

space would not justify this expense.  Let me15

be specific.  Case Design Remodeling estimated16

that refurbishing the second floor would be17

$70,000 to $80,000.  Redeveloping the first18

floor as a living unit would be $175,000 to19

$225,000.  That's a total of $245,000 to20

$305,000, depending on whether it results in21

one or two units.22
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Ray's Home Improvement and Repairs1

also gave us an estimate of the costs of2

creating two apartments would be $177,000, a3

much lower estimate.  A single-family home4

would be $137,000.  These figures are better,5

but still uneconomic.6

The realtor gave us multiple7

listing printouts which showed that the most8

you could expect to rent for a single-family9

house would be $2,000.  It would be a total of10

$3,000 for two units.  Even if we take the11

lower estimates from Ray's Home Improvements,12

the return from this investment when you13

subtract bad debts and interest payments,14

taxes, insurance and maintenance would take15

7 to 12 years to turn a profit.16

Fixing up the whole building for17

office use would carry a price tag of $28,10018

at the most.  If you look at the detail costs19

in Ray's estimate, only a few of these items20

would apply to office space.  The bathroom on21

the first floor, which he said would be22
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$14,600, painting for $3,500, installation of1

larger windows for $6,000, removing the mesh2

and installing bars on the front,3

approximately $2,000 and incidentals were4

another $2,000 for a total of $28,100.5

At a rent of $3,000 a month, the6

fix up cost would be paid back in a year and7

a half.  It is not just a matter of whether I8

would make a small or a large profit.9

Residential use is simply not feasible under10

these circumstances, hence, the hardship.11

As to parking, we note that12

Reverend Kaufman has negotiated the rental of13

four spaces from the liquor store, which would14

go far toward protecting neighborhood parking,15

particularly in the morning when mobile staff16

comes in to the site for consultation.17

Although the Office of Planning18

has indicated there is no good public19

transportation to the site, we note that the20

site is served by two bus lines, the D Street21

Line and the East Capitol Line.  A bus stops22



277

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS

1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C.  20005-3701 (202) 234-4433

in front of the building and travels down 15th1

Street and up 14 th Street winding up at RFK2

Stadium and Metro.3

The D-6 Bus goes along these4

streets from Union Station.  In addition,5

there is a major line on East Capitol Street6

just two blocks away.7

We would be grateful for any help8

you could give us in pursuing this variance.9

Thank you.10

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you, Mr.11

Bauman.  Board Members, would you like to hear12

Reverend Kaufman's testimony first and then13

open it up for questions?  Okay.  Why don't we14

do that then?  Good afternoon, Reverend15

Kaufman.16

REVEREND KAUFMAN:  Good afternoon.17

My name is Linda Kaufman and I am the Chief18

Operating Officer for Pathways to Housing D.C.19

Pathways seeks to become a tenant at 1452 D20

Street, N.E., in order to provide space to21

support its expanding network of clients in22
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Northeast and Southeast D.C.  And, therefore,1

supports the use variance being considered by2

you today.3

Because of our success, we have4

been given responsibility for additional5

clients by the District of Columbia and need6

additional space to house one new assertive7

community treatment team and a few8

administrators.  Our space needs require that9

we occupy the entire building.10

By way of background, Pathways11

works to end homelessness for people living12

with psychiatric disabilities by providing13

them with stable housing and giving support14

and treatment for their recovery and15

integration into the community.16

We do this through our17

Interdisciplinary Act Teams, an intensive18

community-based mental health program model19

founded in the 1970s and recognized by SAMHSA20

as an evidence-based practice.21

Research has proven that when22
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provided in close fidelity to the model act,1

substantially reduces psychiatric hospital2

use, increases housing stability and improves3

symptoms and subjective quality of life.4

Pathways Housing first model of5

providing immediate access to housing and6

support without requiring treatment is also7

considered a best practice solution for ending8

homelessness.9

Today, we have over 300 clients10

and a long-term success rate of 90 percent.11

That's 90 percent of our people stay in12

housing.  Our Act Teams spend, approximately,13

80 percent of their time in the community14

delivering services to clients in their homes15

and neighborhoods.  Meaning, that they spend16

little time at the office.17

We are very interested in the18

space at 1452 D Street for a number of19

reasons.  One, many of our clients live in20

Northeast and this site will allow for our Act21

Team to visit them more easily.  Two, this22
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site has good east/west and north/south bus1

transportation as it is on the D-6 and B-2 bus2

routes, which allow both for easy transfer to3

other major bus lines on 8th Street, East4

Capitol Street and H Street, as well as access5

to the Stadium-Armory, Potomac Avenue and6

Union Station Metro Stations.7

The building is also perfect8

configuration for us, as we need a large open9

space on the accessible first floor and a10

number of administrative offices.  As a small11

nonprofit with a limited budget, the12

negotiated rent is very fair and reasonable to13

us.14

And although parking is very15

limited in the neighborhood, I have been able16

to negotiate with the business across the17

street for 4 parking spaces.  And you have a18

copy of the letter from the owner about those19

4 spaces.20

If the variance is approved, we21

will use the building as a base for our Act22
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Team, including the daily Act Team meeting to1

review each client.  Following the meeting,2

most clinicians will leave the building to3

visit clients in their own apartments, since,4

as I mentioned above, 80 percent of our5

services are offered in the field.6

In addition, we will also need to7

use the building for our administrative staff8

to provide support to our Act Team for our9

Team Members to do their clinical notes and to10

house a number of staff from the main office11

who will visit regularly, but briefly,12

including our psychiatrist, our clinical13

director and our program director.14

In order to adequately house our15

staff, we will need to use both above ground16

floors of the building.17

At our main office, we currently18

have five teams.  And we seldom have as many19

as 50 people through the building on a single20

day.  Since we will only be basing one team at21

-- one Act Team at this site, we project that22
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there will be fewer than a dozen people1

visiting the building at any given day.2

Again, for the reasons already3

stated, we support the application for a use4

variance for the property.  We would be -- we5

would appreciate your favorable consideration6

of this application.  And I am, of course,7

happy to answer any questions that you may8

have.9

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  I'm sorry, I just10

wanted to ask a quick question about something11

there.12

REVEREND KAUFMAN:  Sure.13

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  I was listening to14

the --15

REVEREND KAUFMAN:  Yes, thank you.16

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  -- testimony.  All17

right.  Are there any questions for either18

witness this morning -- this morning, this19

afternoon?  20

COMMISSIONER MAY:  I just had one21

quick question.  The clients that you have in22
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Northeast, where are they?  Are they all over1

Northeast or are there some within close2

proximity?3

REVEREND KAUFMAN:  Some are --4

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Anyone within5

walking distance?6

REVEREND KAUFMAN:  -- within7

close -- some are within walking distance.  We8

have currently 300 clients.  I think one of9

our clients has a car right now.  So people10

use public transportation.  They don't often--11

they aren't coming in a car.  And they walk.12

I was not able to pull the list of13

where our clients are and how close they are14

to this office.  I could gather that, but I15

didn't pull that.16

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Thank you.17

REVEREND KAUFMAN:  Um-hum.18

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you, Mr.19

May.  Are there any additional questions?20

Okay.  There appear to be no questions.  I21

think we would turn now to the Office of22
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Planning for its report, which is our Exhibit1

31, and we received it August 25 or it's dated2

August 25.3

MS. JACKSON:  Good afternoon,4

Chair and Members of the Board.  For the5

record, my name is Arlova Jackson and I'm with6

the D.C. Office of Planning.7

The Office of Planning cannot8

recommend support of this application for a9

use variance.  While the initial application10

was to permit use of the ground floor and11

basement levels of the two-story building for12

any use allowed within the C-1 Zone, the13

applicant, as stated, has amended the14

application to permit an office use to occupy15

the entire structure.16

In our previous testimony, we17

talked about agreeing that the property is18

affected by an exceptional situation.  So I'll19

focus my comments on the revisions and the20

second and third prongs of the test.21

The applicant has presented22
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revised data regarding the cost of converting1

the ground level use for residents along with2

estimated rents for dwelling units in the3

area, largely as a basis for an economic4

hardship, which would preclude use of the5

lower levels of the property for residential6

purposes.7

However, the current request8

includes the upper floor which has9

historically been used for residential10

purposes to a nonresidential use.11

Although, the Office of Planning12

would agree that despite conditions in13

configuration of buildings and the lot would14

not be marketable for ground floor residential15

uses, there are other viable options.16

In addition, the applicant has not17

made the case that expansion of the18

nonconforming use of the property to the19

second floor is necessary.20

The exceptional situation with21

regard to historical use of the building and22
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its configuration combined with the1

regulations, do not rise to an undue hardship2

affecting the property that would justify3

increasing the nonconformity within the4

structure.5

Lastly, the proposal, if granted,6

would convert an existing mixed-use building7

into an entirely nonresidential use within a8

Residential District.  While OP recognizes9

that the difficulty in converting the lower10

levels of the structure to residential uses,11

such a conversion would have a detrimental12

impact on the integrity of the Zone Plan and,13

therefore, OP cannot support the requested use14

variance.15

And I will note that ANC-6A did16

give a favorable recommendation initially, but17

since that -- but since the revision, the18

Office of Planning has not heard from them19

regarding any changes that were made recently.20

And I will take any questions that you have.21

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you, Ms.22
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Jackson.  Let me turn to Board Members first1

and then we'll turn to you, Mr. Gell, to offer2

your questions.3

Are there any questions from the4

Board?  Okay.  Why don't we turn to you, Mr.5

Gell?6

MR. GELL:  Before -- I'm not sure7

I have any questions.  I think we have8

addressed some of the issues that were raised9

by the Office of Planning.  As I indicated,10

and I'm not quite sure how you came to the11

conclusion that we had not been asking for12

both floors, because I went back and reviewed13

our initial submissions.14

It was the building to be used for15

commercial use.16

MS. JACKSON:  The public notice,17

the description of the application says "A18

change of a nonconforming use from a grocery"19

-- oh, I'm sorry, this is an old one.  I just20

had it.  One second.  I have too much paper.21

MR. GELL:  Well, while Ms. Jackson22
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is looking, let me just say what about the1

ANC?  We have had most of -- most of our2

contact has been through Mary Beatty who is3

the Single Member.  And the ANC had voted to4

support us in general for a variety of uses,5

including one of which was the office.6

I spoke to Mary Beatty about the7

same time that we filed our prehearing8

statement, because, at that point, we actually9

had the tenant and we knew that this was what10

we were doing.  And she asked a couple of11

questions about the -- who would be using it12

and the nature of the clients who would be13

coming.  I referred her to the websites and14

have not heard anything back from her.15

My assumption was that she talked16

to some of the neighbors.  We have not had17

contact with them, but I assume that she would18

have done that.  I don't know if the ANC has19

had a meeting since, I doubt it.  They may not20

have even had a meeting in August.21

But as far as I know, the ANC22
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constructively is aware of the changes that we1

have made and what we are planning to do.2

MS. JACKSON:  I'm sorry, I was3

incorrect.  It is not in the public notice.4

I believe it was based on, I guess, our5

interpretation of how it was presented,6

because the area that was in question that was7

nonconforming was limited to the first floor8

and the basement.  So that's how we proceeded,9

that was the area that you were requested the10

change for.11

MR. GELL:  In our application, we12

referred to Mr. Bauman wishes to use the13

building, housing and grocery store, for any14

use which is permitted in the C-1 District.15

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Mr. Gell?16

MR. GELL:  It said the property is17

a two-story structure plus cellar.18

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Is this going19

to somehow change the facts of the case?  I20

mean, what you said before versus -- I mean,21

we have a fairly specific case the way it is22
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right now.1

MR. GELL:  Yes.2

COMMISSIONER MAY:  It was a3

grocery store with a residence above.  And you4

would like it to be all office.5

MR. GELL:  Exactly.6

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Why -- I'm not7

sure what the relevance is of how it was it8

was presented to us some months ago.9

MR. GELL:  That's --10

COMMISSIONER MAY:  It is what it11

is now.12

MR. GELL:  That's fine.13

COMMISSIONER MAY:  I think the14

Office of Planning understands what it is now.15

And I think the Office of Planning is just not16

comfortable with the -- is not ready to17

support a use variance for this, right?18

MS. JACKSON:  Yes.19

COMMISSIONER MAY:  I mean, I don't20

know, I'm just sort of jumping in, because I21

want to -- I would like to eventually be able22
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to deliberate on the case or finish the1

hearing and deliberate on it another time.2

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Mr. May, had you3

exhausted your questions?4

COMMISSIONER MAY:  All I did was5

just try to clarify what --6

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  7

COMMISSIONER MAY:  -- the line of8

questioning was about for Mr. Gell.  And I9

guess, are you finished with any questions you10

have of the Office of Planning?11

MR. GELL:  I'm finished, yes.  No12

further questions for the Office.13

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  I believe14

we are at the part of the hearing where we go15

to closing remarks by the applicant.  I think16

there was some questions up here and I was one17

of the ones who had raised it, because we are18

going through a transitional process in terms19

of how certain kinds of cases are heard that20

involve handicaps and we received, as Board21

Members, training in July.22
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And just out of an abundance of1

caution, I wanted to make sure that the case2

that is being presented to us today is not3

such a case that we would be required to go on4

the record and notify you, Mr. Gell, that your5

client had the option to pursue this as a6

reasonable accommodation case, which is a7

totally separate process that is done through8

the DCRA.9

And I think what I'm hearing back10

is that this is not that kind of case.  I11

don't know if you are familiar with those12

regulations.  I think they come out of the13

Fair Housing Act.  Obviously, Reverend Kaufman14

is.15

So again, out of an abundance of16

caution, we just wanted to make sure, because17

it would be the first such case.  This is our18

first hearing, actually, since the training.19

I just wanted to make sure that we didn't --20

we follow to the letter of the requirements by21

making that opportunity available.22
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So I think Ms. Glazer who is our1

representative from the Office of Attorney2

General is checking on it and double checking3

on it, but if you have an opinion on that, if4

you're familiar with it, or Reverend Kaufman5

if you are familiar and you wanted to address6

that issue?7

REVEREND KAUFMAN:  I do know that8

our clients are considered disabled in many of9

the Fair Housing issues.  For instance, with10

HUD when there is special set aside housing11

for people with disabilities, people with12

mental health disabilities are considered part13

of that population.  But I really don't know14

how it would impact this particular15

deliberation.16

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  17

REVEREND KAUFMAN:  So I don't18

know.19

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  I think what we20

are going to do is we're going to continue21

with the case and if it becomes clear that the22
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reasonable accommodations provision of that1

would apply, we will hold in abeyance anything2

that we would do with the case to defer to3

that.4

But we would have a full record5

if, in fact, we were to move forward on it.6

I'm hopeful that Ms. Glazer will return and7

just clarify the status of that.  I don't8

think either way we were going to decide the9

case today.  So I don't think it will10

necessarily delay a decision on the case.11

We just wanted to make sure that12

if you were entitled to that privilege, it was13

extended to you.14

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Perhaps15

Reverend Kaufman could speak a little bit to16

her timing --17

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  18

MR. GELL:  -- concerns.19

REVEREND KAUFMAN:  Yes, I was just20

going to say that I'm at a point where I have21

to start a new team within the next 30 to 4522
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days.  And so I either need to know that this1

is a possibility and we can move ahead with it2

or I really have to find another place.  And3

so I'm hopeful that you will be able to make4

a decision as quickly as possible, because we5

just, you know, have to decide whether this is6

the space we're going to be renting or moving7

on to look for some place else.8

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  When you9

say as quickly as possible, what is that for10

you?11

REVEREND KAUFMAN:  Well, for me,12

I -- 13

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  For what the14

drivers are for you, I should say.15

REVEREND KAUFMAN:  The drivers are16

that I have a new team ready to start.17

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  18

REVEREND KAUFMAN:  And I have no19

place to put them.  The current space that I'm20

renting right now is completely full.  And I'm21

starting a new team.  We are -- our goal was22
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to have our team ready by September 1 st and1

it's such a great location and space for us2

that we decided to go ahead and wait for the3

zoning decision to be made before we, you4

know, decided to move on to some place else.5

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Your worst case6

scenario?7

REVEREND KAUFMAN:  Worst case8

scenario --9

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Time line --10

REVEREND KAUFMAN:  -- is --11

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  -- would be what?12

REVEREND KAUFMAN:  -- that I have13

to have something.  I have to be able to move14

in by October 1st, that's my --15

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  And there16

is no build-out necessarily?17

REVEREND KAUFMAN:  There's very18

little build-out.  I mean, there is -- as Mr.19

Bauman was saying, there is a bathroom that20

needs to be made.  There is -- you know, we'll21

have to do the wiring and stuff for the22
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computers and there is a couple of windows1

that need to be replaced, but it's really --2

and you know, clean up and painting, but it's3

really not much substantial build-out that4

needs to be done.5

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  6

REVEREND KAUFMAN:  Which is why7

we, you know, loved it.8

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  I can't guarantee,9

I don't have the schedule totally in front of10

me, but I think that we can probably get the11

case for decision on the calendar October --12

the first Tuesday in October at the latest.13

I think we can probably do that.  I don't14

think there is a need for any additional15

information --16

REVEREND KAUFMAN:  That would--17

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  -- that Board18

Members will need.19

REVEREND KAUFMAN:  I can't wait20

that long.  I'll go looking for another21

building.  I'm sorry, I just -- I --22
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CHAIRMAN LOUD:  So okay.  Give me1

your drop dead date.  Is it next Tuesday?  We2

only meet on Tuesdays, so would it be 1 week,3

2 weeks?4

REVEREND KAUFMAN:  If you can make5

it a decision in 2 weeks and then the build-6

out could be done the last 2 weeks in7

September and we can move on October 1st, but8

to -- I mean, there -- it doesn't make sense9

for Mr. Bauman to go ahead and do the build-10

out until he knows whether we are going to be11

the tenant there.12

So none of that will start until13

the decision is made.  I mean, it doesn't make14

sense for him to do that if it's not going to15

be an office space.  So it's -- I assume --16

Mr. Bauman, I don't know how long.17

MR. BAUMAN:  What they are saying?18

REVEREND KAUFMAN:  Is it 2 weeks,19

do you think for the build-out?20

MR. BAUMAN:  Possibly.21

REVEREND KAUFMAN:  Yeah.  It's22
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relatively simple build-out.1

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  Well, we2

will take that into consideration.  You don't3

need any permits for this build-out?4

MR. BAUMAN:  No.  I don't think.5

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  Okay.  We6

were waiting for Ms. Glazer to return.  I'm7

sorry.8

MR. BAUMAN:  It shouldn't take9

long for -- if it needs one for plumbing, that10

should be fairly -- just a walk through, so I11

should -- I think we've got enough time.12

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  Mr. Moy,13

are you aware of Ms. Glazer?14

MR. MOY:  Yes, she went to check.15

I'm assuming she will be back momentarily.16

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  17

MR. MOY:  But let me check on her18

status.19

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  Board20

Members, you have heard Reverend Kaufman's21

concern that she really wants to -- and the22
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applicant as well to push a decision by, I1

guess, our September 15th date where we would2

return for hearings.  I don't think we have3

any decision scheduled that date.  I'm not4

certain.5

But do Board Members have any6

concerns?7

COMMISSIONER MAY:  We've got one.8

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  We do have one?9

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Yeah.10

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Um, Board Members11

have any sort of response to the record?12

COMMISSIONER MAY:  Well, I'm not13

sure what additional information we would have14

by then that would make it easier to decide in15

two weeks versus debating it and deciding it16

right now.  I mean, as far as I know, the17

record is complete.  We weren't waiting for18

additional information and I'm prepared to19

discuss it, at this point.20

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  I think one of the21

considerations, Mr. May, was that Board Member22
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Moldenhauer, although she wouldn't be required1

to constitute a quorum, was also going to read2

the record in the case, which since we had not3

proceeded very far in the case up to this4

point, and she is an appointee of the Mayor,5

it would give her the opportunity to weigh in6

on this issue.7

COMMISSIONER MAY:  I had forgotten8

she had not completed her reading of the9

record.10

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Oh, okay.11

COMMISSIONER MAY:  So sorry about12

that.13

MEMBER MOLDENHAUER:  And14

obviously, you know, if the rest of the Board15

would like to proceed, I could always not be16

active in the deliberations, since you have a17

quorum with the three of you.18

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  I'm not certain19

that I'm ready to proceed.  To be honest with20

you, I would like a little more time just to21

review some of the shifts that we are talking22
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about today in terms of the office use.1

And so also be really, really2

clear on this issue of the Fair Housing Act.3

So I don't think -- from what I'm hearing,4

some folks are ready to deliberate today, so5

I don't see any reason then why it would take6

us beyond two weeks to deliberate.  It won't7

take me much further than a week to get ready8

for it and I don't think Board Member9

Moldenhauer has expressed any reason why it10

would take her longer than a couple of weeks.11

Ms. Glazer, we were sort of12

looking to make sure that we are doing what we13

are supposed to be doing.  And were you able14

to find out?15

MS. GLAZER:  Mr. Chair, what I16

found it is limited, but the regulations that17

are being developed right now only apply to18

the Fair Housing Act.19

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  20

MS. GLAZER:  Not to the ADA.  So21

I'm not -- since the variance that we are22
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talking about is not for the purpose of1

establishing housing for the disabled --2

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  3

MS. GLAZER:  -- but a service4

space for a service provider, I'm not sure5

that they would be applicable.6

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  Thank you,7

Ms. Glazer, and I'm sorry for the delay in our8

being able to tell you that.  We were just9

uncertain and didn't want to make -- did not--10

want that opportunity to pass that along to11

you.12

So I think what we will do, I13

think what I'm hearing is that we can be ready14

by -- in 2 weeks, 2 weeks Tuesday to make a15

decision and deliberate on the case.  I'm not16

necessarily ready today.  I don't know about17

Mr. Dettman.  Mr. May sounds like he is.  I18

just need a little more time to review the19

record again.20

And it doesn't sound like there is21

anything additional that we need for the22
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record.  I'm not hearing from Board Members1

that we need anything to supplement the2

record, so unless there's some objection to3

it, what we will do is schedule this for4

decision on 2 weeks from today, which would5

be, what, the 15th?6

MR. MOY:  September 15th, sir.7

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  September 15 th.8

What do we have in the morning already?9

MR. MOY:  Already?  We already10

have one, two, four other cases for decision,11

but what's another one?12

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  You've got to be13

kidding me?14

MR. MOY:  No, sir, I would not kid15

about that.16

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  We have four17

decision meetings on September 15th?18

MR. MOY:  The Board can handle it.19

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  Okay.20

Well, we aim to serve our public, so shall it21

be then.  We will continue this to Tuesday,22
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September 15th.  It will be the fifth decision1

scheduled for that morning.  So thank you for2

coming this afternoon.  Thanks for your3

patience.4

MR. GELL:  Thank you, Mr.5

Chairman.6

MR. BAUMAN:  Thank you very much7

for your consideration.8

MS. BAILEY:  Mr. Chairman, I think9

the applicant for the next case has asked for10

a few minutes, so they can set up.11

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  So why12

don't we break for 5 minutes and then we will13

come back and I'll read the afternoon14

introductory remarks and we can proceed.  Is15

5 minutes enough or do the parties feel like16

they need a few more -- a little longer than17

that to get ready?  We're going to break for18

5 minutes to allow everybody to set up, unless19

you need a little more time.20

Okay.  So we will do 5 minutes and21

we'll be right back.22
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(Whereupon, at 4:07 p.m. a recess1

until 4:16 p.m.)2

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Good afternoon,3

ladies and gentlemen.  This is the September4

1st Public Hearing of the Board of Zoning5

Adjustment of the District of Columbia.  My6

name is Marc Loud, Chairperson.  Joining me7

today are Vice Chair Shane Dettman8

representing the National Capital Planning9

Commission, Mr. Mike Turnbull representing the10

NCPC, and to my left is -- I'm sorry,11

representing the Zoning Commission.12

To my left is Meredith13

Moldenhauer, Mayoral appointee, then Mr.14

Clifford Moy, Secretary to the BZA, Ms Sherry15

Glazer, Office of the Attorney General.  I16

forgot your name.  I have called it out a17

million times, but it's -- I'm sorry, say it18

again?  Joe Radzievich, who is an intern in19

our office, and who recently took the bar.20

Good luck with that.  And all the way on the21

far end is Ms. Beverley Bailey, specialist22
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here in the Office of Zoning.1

Copies of today's hearing agenda2

are available to you and are located to my3

left in the wall bin near the door.  Please,4

be advised that this proceeding is being5

recorded by a Court Reporter and is also6

webcast live.  Accordingly, we must ask you to7

refrain from any disruptive noises or actions8

in the hearing room.9

When presenting information to the10

Board, please, turn on and speak into the11

microphone, first, stating your name and home12

address.  When you are finished speaking,13

please, turn your microphone off, so that your14

microphone is no longer picking up sound or15

background noise.16

All persons planning to testify17

either in favor or in opposition are to fill18

out two witness cards.  These cards are19

located to my left on the table near the door20

and on the witness tables.  Upon coming21

forward to speak to the Board, please, give22
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both cards to the reporter sitting to my1

right.2

The order of procedure for special3

exceptions and variances is not going to be4

articulated, because this is a remand of an5

appeal.  So let's go to the order of procedure6

for appeal applications.7

It will be:  (1) Statement and8

witnesses of the appellant; (2) The Zoning9

Administrator or other Government officials10

case; (3) Case for the owner, lessee or11

operator of the property involved, if not the12

appellant; (4) the ANC within which the13

property is located; (5) The intervenor's14

case, if permitted by the Board; (6) Rebuttal15

and closing statement by the appellant.16

Pursuant to sections 3117.4 and17

3117.5, the following time constraints will be18

maintained:  In the case, the appellants/19

petitioners will be allotted collectively one20

hour.  DCRA, the Government/intervenors,21

Sunrise, will collectively be allotted one22
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hour.  All individual witnesses will be1

allotted 3 minutes.2

These time restraints do not3

include cross examination and/or questions4

from the Board.5

Cross examination of witnesses is6

permitted by the applicant or parties.  The7

ANC within which the property is located is8

automatically a party in a special exception9

or variance case, which is not the case here.10

Nothing prohibits the Board from11

placing reasonable restrictions on cross12

examination, including time limits and13

limitations on the scope of cross examination.14

The record will be closed at the15

conclusion of each case, except for any16

material specifically requested by the Board.17

The Board and the staff will specify at the18

end of the hearing exactly what is expected19

and the date when the persons must submit the20

evidence to the Office of Zoning.  After the21

record is closed, no other information will be22
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accepted by the Board.1

The Sunshine Act requires that the2

Public Hearing on each case be held in the3

open before the public.  The Board may,4

consistent with its Rules of Procedure and the5

Sunshine Act, enter Executive Session during6

or after the Public Hearing on a case for7

purposes of reviewing the record or8

deliberating on the case.9

The decision of the Board in these10

contested cases must be based exclusively on11

the public record.  To avoid any appearance to12

the contrary, the Board requests that persons13

present not engage the Members of the Board in14

conversation.15

Please, turn off all beepers and16

cell phones, at this time, so as not to17

disrupt these proceedings.18

The Board will make every effort19

to conclude the Public Hearing as near as20

possible to 6:00 p.m. and see the cooperation21

of the parties in doing that.  However, if the22
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afternoon cases are not completed at 6:001

p.m., the Board will assess whether it can2

complete the pending case this afternoon and3

make a determination as to whether or not a4

continuance would be appropriate.5

At this time, the Board will6

consider any preliminary matters.  Preliminary7

matters are those that relate to whether a8

case will or should be heard today, such as9

requests for postponement, continuance or10

withdrawal or whether proper and adequate11

notice of the hearing has been given.12

If you are not prepared to go13

forward with a case today or if you believe14

that the Board should not proceed, now is the15

time to raise such a matter.16

Does the staff have any17

preliminary matters?18

MS. BAILEY:  No, Mr. Chairman.19

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you, Ms.20

Bailey.  Therefore, let us proceed with this21

afternoon's agenda.  Would all individuals22
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wishing to testify today, please, rise to take1

the oath.  Ms. Bailey will administer the2

oath.3

MS. BAILEY:  Do you -- please,4

raise your right hand.5

(Whereupon, the witnesses were6

sworn.)7

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you, Ms.8

Bailey.  And good afternoon, counsel, good9

afternoon to the parties, good afternoon DCRA,10

good afternoon petitioners.11

We are -- sorry, have you called12

the case, Ms. Bailey?13

MS. BAILEY:  No, sir.14

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  All right.  Let me15

slow down a little bit.16

MS. BAILEY:  As you indicated, Mr.17

Chairman, this is the Remand from the D.C.18

Court of Appeals and it's an evidentiary19

hearing.  It is Appeal No. 17127-A of the20

Nebraska Avenue Neighborhood Association, also21

known as NANA, pursuant to 11 DCMR section22
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3112.13 and 3112.14, from the administrative1

decision of the Zoning Administrator,2

Department of Consumer and Regulatory Affairs,3

to issue Building Permit No. B456618 on4

November 7, 2003.  The property is located at5

premises 5111 Connecticut Avenue, N.W.  It is6

also known as Square 1989, Lot 162.  It is7

Zoned R-2 and R-5-B.8

And just a side note, Mr.9

Chairman, prior to starting, I noticed that10

there is some graphics that are to be11

presented today and copies may not be12

available, but I ask that, Mr. Chairman, prior13

to decision on this hearing copies of those14

documents be filed in the record.15

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you, Ms.16

Bailey.  And in fact, if there are documents17

that are being used today that are not already18

a part of the record, it would be good to give19

Ms. Bailey copies of them now, if you have20

copies, so that we might even look at them as21

we proceed forward.  But thank you, Ms.22
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Bailey.1

As Ms. Bailey indicated, we are2

here on the remand of this Case No. 17127.3

And I think after the parties introduce4

yourselves and the petitioners introduce5

yourselves, for the record, I want to begin by6

framing where I think we are with respect to7

what the Court of Appeals said on remand to8

make sure that we all understand those9

boundaries and then begin the proceeding.10

So why don't we start with the11

introduction of everyone at the table?  And we12

can start at my far right and work our way13

over to your far right.  I'm sorry, could you14

repeat it again?15

DR. FRYE:  John Frye.16

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  You have to speak17

into the microphone.  I think a light will18

come on when it is -- then you know it's19

working.20

DR. FRYE:  John Frye.21

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Good afternoon,22
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Mr. Frye.1

DR. PAGE:  I'm Page -- Anne Page2

Chiapella.  I go by Page.3

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you.  Should4

you be called Dr. Page or Ms. Page?5

DR. PAGE:  If you want to call me6

Doctor, you can call me Dr. Page.  It's easier7

than my last name.8

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  Thank you.9

MR. AVITABILE:  Dave Avitabile10

from Pillsbury Winthrop Shaw Pittman here on11

behalf of the owner, Sunrise Assisted Living.12

MS. BOLLING:  Melinda Bolling,13

Acting Deputy General Counsel for DCRA.14

MR. GREEN:  Matthew J. Green, Jr.,15

Assistant Attorney General.  I represent the16

Department of Consumer and Regulatory Affairs.17

MR. LeGRANT:  Matthew LeGrant.18

I'm the Zoning Administrator for the District19

of Columbia.20

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Good afternoon to21

everyone and thank you for your patience.  All22
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right.  Going back to the Court of Appeal1

decision as, I believe, all of us collectively2

understand that decision, the remand came back3

to us for two questions to be resolved.  There4

were several other issues that the Court of5

Appeals resolved that did not result in any6

remand questions for the BZA.7

The two questions that were sent8

back to us on a remand both involved a9

November permit and I'm going to speak as if10

everyone is up to speed on the issues,11

particularly since you all were part of the12

original hearing on the case.13

Both questions involve a November14

permit.  The first question was whether the15

addition of the trash room -- the addition16

where it became part of the building at the17

rear resulted in a floor area ratio beyond the18

allowable 3.5.  And the Court of Appeals said19

at page 19 that the petitioners are entitled20

to present evidence on that issue.21

In the earlier case before BZA,22
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that opportunity was not granted by the BZA.1

The second remand question was2

whether or not the facility has the required3

number of loading spaces per Zoning section4

2201.5

And so those are the only6

evidentiary questions that this hearing is7

being granted to the petitioners to present8

evidence on.  And all of the witnesses, if9

there are any, in all the exhibits, if there10

are any, need to be framed, directed and11

presented in a way that help illuminate one of12

those two issues and not going beyond that.13

The Court also affirmed the BZA14

and it's not subject to our hearing this15

afternoon, but the BZA was affirmed with16

respect to whether an accessory building must17

be detached from a main building to qualify as18

accessory.  And that was in connection with19

again, the addition of the trash room at the20

rear of the property.21

Now, essentially the Court, and22
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I'm paraphrasing, saying that that is a1

question of law and they defer significantly2

to the BZA in interpreting the rules and3

regulations that we administer.4

With respect to the August permit,5

which again is not a subject of this6

afternoon's hearing, the BZA was affirmed as7

regards whether the appeal was timely filed.8

So I think those are the two main9

issues and I saw by the nodding of heads that10

everyone seemed to agree that those are the11

issues that are before us this afternoon.12

DR. PAGE:  My interpretation of13

the Board -- the Court of Appeals is that it14

was FAR and lot specifically related to just15

the trash room, because that was not actually16

presented at the time.  So that was my17

interpretation of the --18

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  No, our19

interpretation and I'm looking -- obviously,20

we read the entire case, but also I think page21

19 of the decision is that the addition of the22
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trash room resulted in FAR going beyond the1

allowable 3.5.2

And the decision talked a lot3

about their being -- about I believe you, Dr.4

Page, coming to the hearing, not being given5

notice that that issue would come up, but6

doing your level best at the time to present7

some testimony on that issue about how much8

surplus square footage the facility yielded.9

And you based that estimate on the trash room10

at the hearing.11

And the Court goes into that in12

some level of detail.  So I don't think it was13

a wide open FAR question.  I think it was14

specific to relocation of the trash room to15

the rear of the facility.16

DR. PAGE:  The current zoning at17

the time of the permit was an R-5-B Zoning.18

MR. AVITABILE:  Objection.  That's19

irrelevant.  The zoning was grandfathered in.20

The permit was filed while the site was still21

Zoned R-5-D, so none of the question of what22
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the site was zoned is relevant here.  We are1

focused on just the FAR question related to2

the trash room and the loading.  Anything else3

beyond that, we're just going to be here all4

night.5

DR. PAGE:  And I would object to6

that, because this permit was not7

grandfathered in under R-5-D Zoning.  It was8

R-5-B Zoning at the time.9

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  10

DR. PAGE:  The permit.11

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  In order to allow12

us to move forward and at certain points we13

are going to have to agree to disagree.  You14

can note our objections and concerns and then,15

as appropriate, following the hearing can take16

the appropriate action with respect to the17

things that you noted as objections.18

It's our understanding, again, I19

want to reiterate it so that we can move20

forward, with respect to the decision that the21

remand questions concern FAR as relates to the22
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trash room and the number of loading spaces.1

As we proceed and you have2

concerns, Dr. Page, about whether we are3

restricting the focus of the hearing, again,4

you can note your objection for the record and5

it will be preserved appropriately, but we6

will still move forward with our understanding7

of that Court decision.8

I'm sorry, Board Member9

Moldenhauer, did you want to raise any10

particular issue or should I come off the11

record?12

All right.  I think we are ready13

to proceed forward.  As a preliminary or sort14

of threshold kind of question, I think we15

wanted to know where the parties were, all of16

the parties before us right now with respect17

to the set of plans that we will be working18

from and doing the FAR calculations from,19

there being a tremendous desire on our part to20

make sure that we are all calculating from the21

same set of plans and have the same plans that22
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you guys have.1

So is there -- let me just start2

with counsel.  In terms of the plans that you3

will be calculating FAR from, do you have4

those present?  Are they currently part of the5

-- our record?6

MR. AVITABILE:  Well, we haven't7

received anything from the appellant today.8

They are usually filed 2 weeks before the9

hearing, so we don't know what they are10

planning to use.  What we are simply using are11

plans that they had relied upon the last time.12

We didn't want to get into any13

question of introducing anything new, but14

essentially we are only using three plans that15

are from the record.  One is a garage level16

plan that essentially shows the perimeter wall17

calculation.18

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  If you know19

the exhibits of the plans you're discussing,20

let us know what these exhibits are.21

COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Are these22
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the plans from which the permit was granted?1

MR. AVITABILE:  I believe that two2

of the plans are from the original permit3

application.4

COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  The5

original permit meaning what date?6

MR. AVITABILE:  The original7

permit for the base building.8

COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Okay.  9

MR. AVITABILE:  And then one plan10

is the revised garage level plan from the11

permit that is at issue.  And I believe all12

three of those plans were included in the13

original record of this case.  I'm not sure14

exactly which exhibit number they are.  I15

believe some of them were in NANA's initial16

filing, which should be Exhibit 2.  And one of17

them is in Exhibit 14.18

I can check that very quickly for19

you to help guide you, if that would be20

helpful?21

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Well, that is very22
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helpful so far, because those are the plans1

that we are looking at, at least that we have2

copies of right now.  We do have the Exhibit3

2 plans, Attachment B-1.4

MR. AVITABILE:  Um-hum.5

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  And then we have6

the Exhibit 14, I think, Attachment B-3 plans.7

MR. AVITABILE:  I think that8

sounds about right.9

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  So then Dr.10

Page, why don't we now turn to you and then we11

will come back to the Government to see if12

that is consistent with the plans that you13

understand we will be proceeding forward with?14

DR. PAGE:  There were several15

issues, sorry, it's on, related to the16

importance of these particular appeal points,17

which I would like to use during my time to18

describe for you, because that was not allowed19

at the hearing and I think it would be very20

helpful for you to understand the situation21

that is involved here.22
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Several pieces of information1

submitted by the intervenor are not correct.2

And they relate to some of these issues.3

Therefore, it's going to be difficult.  I know4

you want to limit this, but I would like to5

just give you a bit of background on this set.6

MR. GREEN:  Mr. Chairman?7

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Yes, sir.8

MR. GREEN:  I'm going to have to9

object.  I think that you asked a question and10

she is not being responsive to your question.11

And the Government is making its reliance on12

what is a part of the record, the initial13

plans.  The initial plans are the only things14

that we have had an opportunity to review.15

I have no idea what she is talking16

about in terms of what she has, other than if17

she has made a submission to the Board, the18

Government has not been privy to a copy of19

whatever it is that she is discussing.  And I20

would ask that the conversation that we are21

having now be limited to what has been22
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submitted.1

As you know, Mr. Chairman, you2

held us pretty strictly to the 14 Day Rule as3

appointed -- as pointed out in the DCMR4

3112.10 of your Board's Rules.  And we will5

try to be adherent to that.  And any other6

submissions, at this time, or documents, at7

this time, beyond what is a part of the8

record, we believe the Board would find9

impermissible.10

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Yeah, I don't11

necessarily think we're saying anything12

different.  I think what we are trying to do,13

Mr. Green, is just make sure that all of us14

are working from the same set of plans.  We15

are not asking for anything new.  We are16

asking just like you are doing right now and17

Mr. Avitabile did, just clarifying for us18

which plans you are calculating FAR from.19

And we are asking Dr. Page the20

same thing.  So I think once we see that, we21

can make an assessment.  I'm agreeing with22
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you, there is nothing brand smacking new that1

we want to look at by way of plans.  But we do2

want to know exactly what the petitioners are3

going to be referencing as plans and take a4

look at that and make sure we are all on the5

same page before we get started.6

And so again, Dr. Page, I'm7

turning back to you just for -- we can get8

into that and I agree with you, there needs to9

be some foundation and you need to have an10

opportunity to give some background and11

context.  But right now, I'm simply asking the12

question of the plans that you are going to be13

looking at to do your FAR calculations from.14

And if you have those, to provide us with a15

copy, so we are all looking at the same thing.16

DR. PAGE:  The Zoning17

Administrator's calculations are already18

submitted into the record.19

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  20

DR. PAGE:  And I have a copy that21

summarizes them, but it may not be in the22
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record, but it has the same calculations that1

are in the record.  And I have just provided2

that.3

MR. AVITABILE:  I'm going to4

object.  First, we haven't had a chance to5

review this and second of all, I haven't had6

a chance to verify the accuracy of whether or7

not it actually does represent those8

calculations.  At the very least, we would9

like a chance to review it and consider it as10

we go forward.11

DR. PAGE:  I will provide this to12

them.  These are copies made from DCRA13

records.  And none of the records that they14

provide to us have a certification.  So if you15

can tell me how you would like to have these16

particular records that are in DCRA files and17

have through the course of this set of appeals18

been filed into the record of the BZA, I did19

need to know what you need for certification.20

DCRA doesn't -- has not provided21

us with what I understand to be a22
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certification.  But I will provide these.1

These are the floor ratios that were used in2

the calculations by the Zoning Administrator,3

which we will provide some deviation from in4

our estimates that the FAR was too -- well, it5

was incorrectly calculated.6

MR. GREEN:  Mr. Chairman, you7

know, again, I hate to be obstructive here,8

but 11 DCMR talks very clearly about, you9

know, 1131.12.10 and we have tried to adhere10

to that.  We are willing to go along with what11

is in the record that the Board has before it.12

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Right.13

MR. GREEN:  And you have imposed a14

14 Day Rule on everybody.  Now, if what she15

has is in the record, in other words, if she16

can walk up to the record and say this is the17

record, that's one thing.  We were never given18

a copy of whatever her submission is.  We19

would object very strenuously and ask that20

there be an imposition of the 14 Day Rule, as21

it relates to the materials she has in hand.22
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Because if we don't do that, we1

will have disorder and pandemonium will reign2

supreme.  And I'm sure the Board --3

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  Mr.4

Chairman?  I need to interrupt you.  I think5

you've made your point.  I think this is6

necessary.  We all have the record here.  But7

I think what we need to determine is the Board8

has reviewed the record and we don't know9

exactly what pictures in the record we need to10

be looking at.11

Can I just make a suggestion that12

the parties collectively look at the record13

and agree upon what pictures we're going to14

look at?  And then give to the Board, identify15

to the Board what exhibits, whether it's these16

two, B-1 and B-6, or the other one.  Tell us17

which ones we need to look at.18

And if it's not in the record and19

what Dr. Page has in her hand right now, if20

that's agreed upon by the parties, we can21

submit it into the record and we can go from22
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there.1

MR. GREEN:  Excuse me.2

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  But this3

banter back and forth is not necessary.4

MR. GREEN:  Let me ask you a5

question.  I understand that.  But let me ask6

you a question.  If we sit up and look at the7

record, as it is right now, I'm quite sure --8

and I'm told this record is about this thick.9

We're going to be here a very, very long time.10

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  We are --11

we have already been here a long time, Mr.12

Green.  And with these appeals, we're always13

here a long time.  So what I'm asking is that14

the three parties work it out amongst15

themselves.  Because if you can't come to a16

consensus on what plans we all should be17

looking at, you telling me to look at B-1, Dr.18

Page telling me to look at B-10, isn't going19

to shorten our time here.20

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Let me weigh in,21

because I think we are much closer to a22
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resolution on this than may be apparent from1

our discussion.  First of all, the Exhibit 2-2

B-1 is in the record.  We know that, we3

understand that.  Exhibit 14-B-3 is in the4

record.  We know that, we understand that.5

Dr. Page, do you have in front of6

you Exhibits 2 and Exhibits 14?7

DR. PAGE:  The exhibit in the8

record that I need for the zoning9

calculation --10

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  I understand that.11

Hold that thought.12

DR. PAGE:  -- I don't know the13

number on it.14

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Hold that thought15

for one second.16

DR. PAGE:  I do not have --17

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  But do you have18

Exhibits 2 and 14?  And we'll get to your19

thought about the ones that you are going to20

reference in addition to that.21

DR. PAGE:  I have some of Exhibit22
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14, yes.1

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  Do you have2

Attachment B-3?  I think it would be helpful3

to start there to make sure that everybody4

has, at least, Exhibit 2-B-1, Exhibit 14-B-3.5

And we are not going to subtract from there.6

We can build from there, if we need to build7

from there.8

DR. PAGE:  Unfortunately, my9

exhibits don't have the numbers on them.10

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  11

DR. PAGE:  But I could quickly12

find them in the official record, if you could13

just give me a couple of minutes, and these14

folks could agree on that.15

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Let -- I think16

it's worth --17

MR. AVITABILE:  I can actually see18

that she has one of the exhibits.19

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  20

MR. AVITABILE:  Right here.21

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Then why don't we22
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start with making sure you have Exhibits 2-B-1

1, Exhibit 14-B-3?  And then after you take a2

look at that, Dr. Page, if you think there is3

a reason why there is something additional4

that you are going to be referencing that is5

in our record, then we can go into that issue6

and very promptly resolve it, particularly if7

it's in the record.8

Because that's what we are looking9

at.  We're looking at stuff that was in the10

record when the case went up on appeal and11

when it was sent back down on remand.  There12

is no way we are going to look at something13

that was not a part of what the Court of14

Appeals reviewed that was a part of our15

record.16

MR. AVITABILE:  Can I approach?17

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  I think Mr.18

Avitabile --19

MR. AVITABILE:  Avitabile.20

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Avitabile.  I21

think Mr. -- Dr. Page, I think Mr. Avitabile22
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is going to point out on your -- what is in1

your possession that reflects what we are2

looking at as plans.3

MR. AVITABILE:  This is another4

one.5

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  Mr.6

Avitabile, what's the third one that you are7

referring to?8

MR. AVITABILE:  Dr. Page has a9

copy.  It is this diagram of the perimeter10

wall test calculation.  I believe it is also11

in Exhibit 2.  You know, I'm not quite clear12

exactly what is what tab.  I have a copy of13

the record --14

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  Okay.  15

MR. AVITABILE:  -- but it's a16

couple of pages after the revised floor plan.17

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  Now --18

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  It looks19

to be Exhibit 2-B-12.20

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  21

MR. GREEN:  Mr. Chairman?22
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CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Yes, sir, Mr.1

Green?2

MR. GREEN:  Yeah, we would like to3

review this, if that would be all right?4

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Absolutely.  Now,5

when you say review this, what are you talking6

about, the wall test or what?7

MR. GREEN:  Yeah, I want to look8

at what she has got.9

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  All right.10

MR. GREEN:  He said --11

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  All right.12

MR. GREEN:  -- in effect, that13

this is what she had in the record.14

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  But you want --15

MR. GREEN:  Yeah.16

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  -- verification?17

MR. GREEN:  I would like to look18

at it to make sure.19

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Exactly.  Okay.  20

MR. GREEN:  Yeah.21

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  That's not a22
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problem.1

MR. GREEN:  Thank you.2

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  The B-12?3

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  All right.  Now,4

Dr. Page, as you show that to Mr. Green, will5

there be -- are you suggesting that there is6

anything else that we need to look at that was7

a part of our earlier record only by way of8

plans for this afternoon's hearing?9

DR. PAGE:  (Speaking off mike)10

The wall tests.  I think the record of the11

original and revised wall tests.12

COURT REPORTER:  Could I ask that13

you speak into the microphone?14

DR. PAGE:  Sorry.15

MR. GREEN:  I would ask that she16

not block out the Chairman.  I would like to17

at least see what is going on.18

DR. PAGE:  The wall tests show the19

change in the footprint between the original20

submission and the revision.21

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  I believe22
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the wall tests were in the original record.1

I recall seeing that.2

DR. PAGE:  Yes, they were.3

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.4

MEMBER MOLDENHAUER:  That's5

Exhibit 17, just for our record.6

MR. AVITABILE:  It also looks7

like, I believe, No. 5 is also the one.  There8

is one, the original, which is 17, No. 17, an9

the other one which is No. 5.  This is all in10

Exhibit 2 kind of towards the back.11

MEMBER MOLDENHAUER:  Dr. Page, can12

you clarify the large document you have?  Is13

that Exhibit 2-5 or Exhibit 2-17?14

DR. PAGE:  This is the revised15

wall test, which would be the second wall16

test, if you have two.17

MR. AVITABILE:  It's 2-5.18

MEMBER MOLDENHAUER:  2-5?  We19

don't have a 2-5.20

DR. PAGE:  Both wall tests are in21

the record.22
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VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  The wall1

test diagram that Mr. Avitabile held up a2

moment ago is B-12.  And the wall test diagram3

that Dr. Page is referring to is B-17.4

MR. AVITABILE:  There is a second5

one that I believe is B-5, but I could be6

mistaken.  But it doesn't matter to me, as7

long as we're just clear on which ones we are8

using.9

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.10

MR. AVITABILE:  That's fine.  I11

mean, that exhibit is more relevant anyway,12

since that actually shows, you know, the13

revised plan.14

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  So what I'm15

hearing is that the universe of the plans that16

we are going to be looking at includes Exhibit17

2-B-1, Exhibit 14-B-3, then B-12 and B-17,18

both of which are wall tests?  Is that19

correct?20

DR. PAGE:  No.21

MR. AVITABILE:  Not precisely.22
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Exhibit 12 is, essentially, a garage level1

plan that shows the calculation of floor area2

based on the perimeter wall test.  Whereas,3

the Exhibit 17, that was just discussed, is a4

wall test report that is apparently prepared5

to show the number of walls on any particular6

given site.  They are slightly different.7

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  All right.  So let8

me -- again, I'm sorry to drag this out, but9

let me make sure I have it.  We're talking10

about Exhibit 12 and Exhibit 17?11

MR. AVITABILE:  No, sorry.  B-12.12

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  We're13

talking about B-12, which is attached to which14

exhibit?15

MR. AVITABILE:  They are attached16

to my Exhibit 2.17

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  All right.18

MR. AVITABILE:  I believe your's19

as well.20

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  So we are looking21

at Exhibit 2, Attachments B-3, B-12 and B-1722
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and then Exhibit 14, Attachment B-1.  Okay.1

And, Mr. Avitabile, you have looked at that2

universe and that's fine, it's part of our3

record.  And you understand that we will be --4

that will be part of the scope for this5

afternoon and you don't have any concerns with6

that?7

MR. AVITABILE:  No concerns.8

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  All right.9

Very good.  Now, Dr. Page, you also have10

looked at this universe of exhibits relating11

to plans that relate to one of the two issues12

that we are going to be looking at this13

afternoon.  And you are stipulating that that14

is what we will be referring to during the15

course of the hearing?  Pertinent to these two16

issues?17

DR. PAGE:  I will stipulate that18

the wall tests and the garage level plans that19

were submitted as part of the record will be20

what we will use, plus the Zoning21

Administrator's calculations to use in the --22
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looking at the FAR.  And we will use probably1

those garage level documents to evaluate the2

service loading requirement as well.3

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  Okay.  I4

believe, Mr. Green, that would leave only you.5

I think that they have stipulated as to the6

key documents that will be referred to by them7

with respect to the two issues on the table.8

There are only two issues on the table.  And9

we just need to hear from you.10

MR. GREEN:  Two things.  One, we11

want the Zoning Administrator to look at the12

documents in relationship to his information13

and materials and he will make a determination14

as to what will be stipulated to in that15

regard.16

Just allow him a few minutes to17

look at that and we will get back to you in a18

few moments.19

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  You guys want to20

take a 5 minute break so you can do that?21

MR. GREEN:  Yes.22
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CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  1

MR. AVITABILE:  One other thing.2

I still haven't seen what the supposed3

calculations are and I would like to be able4

to take a look at them before I -- you know,5

I just wanted to put that concern on the6

record.7

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  8

DR. PAGE:  The zoning calculations9

are in the record.  Do you have the record10

here to just point out exactly these are the11

ones approved by the Zoning Administrator used12

by the Zoning Administrator?  They were13

submitted in the record and 20 copies of that.14

Do you have the folder?15

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  We have a full16

record here.  17

DR. PAGE:  In this 5 minutes, may18

I glance at that?19

MR. AVITABILE:  Okay.  20

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Do you have it21

there?22
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MR. AVITABILE:  I think I see it,1

I just wanted to make sure I was clear on what2

it was.3

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  4

MR. AVITABILE:  You know, I --5

MS. BAILEY:  What's the exhibit6

number?7

MR. AVITABILE:  I believe it is8

Exhibit 2, page 9 or B-9, by our nomenclature.9

It's page -- it's out of the record.10

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  So that's11

this one.12

MR. MOY:  If I may, Mr. Chairman?13

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Yes, sir.14

MR. MOY:  Also, with what Mr.15

Avitabile is saying, the page right behind the16

zoning computation sheet is handwritten17

exhibit, something, but there's no exhibit18

number.  It is listed as page no. 10.19

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  20

MR. MOY:  So I'm not sure if21

that's what Dr. Page is referring to.22



345

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS

1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C.  20005-3701 (202) 234-4433

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  Well, let's1

clarify it, so that we know going into this2

break what you guys are going to be taking a3

look at this stuff.4

MR. AVITABILE:  Yeah, I don't want5

to belabor the point too much and maybe it's6

appropriate to discuss later on.  The problem7

I have with this exhibit is I don't know where8

it came from.  I see a date of 1990 somewhere9

at the top.  This permit was filed about a10

decade later.  And the numbers don't line up11

with the numbers that are in the original BZA12

order dealing with the original permit, which13

is discussing FAR 3.47 and approved that.14

This discusses and FAR of 3.49.  I15

just haven't looked at this.  I have no idea16

how this reconciles with the original plans.17

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Well, but I mean,18

what I think here --19

MR. AVITABILE:  This also goes20

beyond the trash room to the full building.21

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Right.22
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MR. AVITABILE:  But that said, you1

know, I'm willing to just note the objection2

on the record for now and see where it takes3

us.4

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  All right.5

MR. AVITABILE:  And maybe it's not6

an issue.7

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  All right.8

All right.  So unless there are further9

questions from the Board, why don't, among10

yourselves, you make sure everybody has got11

copies of all the pertinent documents.  We are12

going to take no more than 5 minutes break.13

And then when we come back, we're going to go14

into -- dive directly into the case.  Okay?15

MR. AVITABILE:  Okay.  16

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  All right.  Thank17

you.18

(Whereupon, at 5:00 p.m. the19

Public Hearing continued into the evening20

session.)21

22
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E-V-E-N-I-N-G S-E-S-S-I-O-N1

5:03 p.m.2

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  We're going3

to go ahead and resume the hearing.  I think4

we were at a point of agreement regarding the5

stipulated exhibits that we will be looking6

at.  And if that's the case, we can dive7

directly into presentation of the evidence8

this afternoon.9

Are we in agreement?  Okay.  10

MR. GREEN:  Mr. Chairman, with11

regard to these documents I'm looking at, 2-B,12

14-B-5, we agree that that's part of the13

record.  And B-3, because that's a part of the14

record and we have no problem and we will15

stipulate that that can be utilized in our16

conversation this afternoon.17

With regard to this other, I think18

it's, what's that, B-5 headlined "Wall Test19

Report" from the Office of the Surveyor,20

Zoning Administrator has indicated that he has21

not been able to locate this particular22
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document either in our files or the official1

file before the Board.  And we would object to2

its discussion.3

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  That would be B-54

to what is presented as Exhibit 2?  What's5

that attached to?6

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  Exhibit 2.7

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  To Exhibit 2.8

Thank you, Mr. Dettman.  Okay.  All right.9

DR. PAGE:  It looks like this10

exhibit.11

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  All right.  So we12

will so note your concern about that.  And of13

course, you are given an opportunity to14

undermine the appellant's reliance -- I guess,15

placement of her case in reliance on whatever16

appellant relies on.  I think you are given17

some leeway about undermining that in18

accordance with the tools and techniques of19

cross examination and the like.20

But I think we can move forward.21

Is that correct?  All right.  So why don't we22
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now turn to you, Dr. Page, for your statement?1

And do you have any witnesses this afternoon?2

DR. PAGE:  I have Dr. John Frye3

with me.4

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  All right.5

DR. FRYE:  You can call me Dr.6

John.7

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Dr. John for8

short.  We can start with your presentation of9

the case and resume from there.10

DR. PAGE:  We are focusing today11

on two issues that were remanded back from the12

D.C. Board of Appeals.  One had to do with the13

FAR and the second had to do with the loading14

service facilities, both of which the15

appellant claims do not meet Zoning16

Regulations.17

And I will note for the record18

that the Zoning District that all of the --19

the permit and the other permits submitted20

just before the one under -- being considered21

today were all submitted under Zoning District22



350

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS

1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C.  20005-3701 (202) 234-4433

R-5-B, which was put in place by the Zoning1

Commission under Final Rule No. 0023P on2

5/11/2002, which is in the year before these3

permits were submitted to DCRA.4

We will -- obviously, if the FAR5

exceeds that for an R-5-D District, which6

allows an FAR of 3.5, it will automatically7

exceed that in an R-5-B District, which allows8

an FAR of 1.8.  So we would just like to note9

that.10

In the calculations done for the11

initial permit, we have this as the exhibit.12

I don't have that.  Oh, I do.  The number on13

this exhibit of the zoning calculations, this14

was in the DCRA permit for the initial15

application, which was 590, back in 2000, I16

think it was 2000 actually.  It has been a17

long time.18

And these are the zoning19

calculations that the Zoning Administrator20

relied on.  They were in the record and they21

match this handout that I provided today that22
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shows where these calculations came from.  And1

I would have to review the full record to see2

whether or not these calculations are -- this3

sheet is currently in the record.4

But I would like to request5

submitting this, because this is a Sunrise6

document, which they have and it would not7

prejudice them, since they have it, to verify8

that their calculations matched the Zoning9

Administrator's calculations.10

MS. BAILEY:  Mr. Chairman?11

MR. AVITABILE:  Objection, Your12

Honor.13

MS. BAILEY:  Mr. Chairman, excuse14

me for interrupting.  Ms. Chiapella did give15

me a handout.  That was not passed out,16

because I wasn't sure whether it was something17

that the Board wanted or not, but I just18

wanted to make sure that the document that Ms.19

Chiapella gave me earlier has not been passed20

out as yet.21

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  22
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DR. PAGE:  It is called the --1

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you, Ms.2

Beverley, Ms. Bailey.  Why don't we turn to3

Mr. Avitabile, Dr. Page, and let him respond4

to --5

DR. PAGE:  Okay.  6

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  -- what you are7

attempting to do as well as to Mr. Green.8

MR. AVITABILE:  The only thing --9

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  And then, Ms.10

Bailey, you can just hold that until we11

resolve this.12

MR. AVITABILE:  I just saw an13

image, the image, and I have not seen that14

exhibit before.  I don't see it in the record15

of this case.  And again, I still haven't been16

given a copy of it.  So it's very frustrating17

to hear that we are going to use this, when I18

haven't had a chance to even look at it and19

verify whether it lines up.20

I might not care.  But I would21

just like a chance to look at it is all I'm22
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saying.1

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  As you take a look2

at it, Mr. Green, the same concerns?3

MS. BOLLING:  Actually, I'm doing4

cross.5

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  I'm sorry.6

MS. BOLLING:  Mr. Chair, but we7

object.  It is late.  The Zoning Administrator8

hasn't had a chance to look at it and it9

wasn't one of the stipulated exhibits from10

earlier in the record.  So we object to its11

admission.12

DR. PAGE:  So I would like to note13

for the record that these are both documents,14

the one handed out today, which provides the15

calculations done by Sunrise, which are in the16

DCRA records, but not apparently in the record17

that we have -- are referring to today.18

So I would ask that Sunrise not19

object to this, because it is their document20

and they have had access to all of these21

documents for a number of years.  And they are22
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in the DCRA record.  So that would be my1

request.2

Beyond that, I would note that3

these do match the zoning calculations that we4

have provided, which are also copied out of5

DCRA records.  But they are a handwritten6

calculation and one wonders, you know, in7

looking at it why this is the Zoning8

Administrator's calculation, but this is the9

form that we were provided the calculation in.10

COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Mr. Chair?11

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Yes, sir.12

COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Just for13

the record, so we don't get confused here, the14

appellant is, I believe, pointing to Exhibit15

2, Attachment 9 and Attachment 10, which are16

the ones which we do have.17

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  Mr.18

Avitabile?  Mr. Avitabile?19

MR. AVITABILE:  I just -- I'll20

just retain my original comment.  This wasn't21

in the record.  This isn't part of the22
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original record in this case.  This is a1

limited remand based on what is in the record.2

This wasn't even provided to us 14 days in3

advance.4

Regardless of whether it was5

originally filed or somehow, you know,6

prepared by Sunrise at some point or reviewed7

by the City, that was, by the date of this8

document, in 2000.  I believe I had graduated9

from Georgetown about two months prior to that10

date.  So you know, I really -- this is well-11

beyond anything I would have had a chance to12

look at.13

I don't want to belabor the point14

too much, because I would like to just move15

forward to the actual merits, since I think16

this really is a simple case.  I don't think17

this matters one way or another.  I don't18

think that the Zoning Administrator19

calculations matter one way or another.20

I would just want to, you know,21

note a potential objection to the use of this22
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document, but we might as well move forward1

and get to the merits and then we can debate2

whether or not that matters.3

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  And counsel4

for DCRA?5

MS. BOLLING:  We still object, but6

perhaps Dr. Page could proffer specifically7

what is wrong with the Zoning Administrator's8

calculation, which we believe, as a matter of9

law, has already been decided by this Board.10

It has not been overturned by the Court of11

Appeals.  And it is not an issue to this12

evening.13

The only thing that is at issue is14

whether the addition of the trash room15

increased FAR beyond the regulations.  So we16

don't believe this is at all relevant.  But17

perhaps you could proffer.18

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  So your19

objection would be to relevance?  Bottom line20

relevance, not so much surprise?21

MS. BOLLING:  And --22
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CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Or just is it1

relevant.  Dr. Page?2

DR. PAGE:  Yes.3

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  In other words,4

they are proffer -- they are asking you to5

articulate why you want to introduce this,6

what you intend to show by introducing this7

and how it relates to trash room FAR8

calculations and whether it pushes the project9

over the allowable FAR.10

DR. PAGE:  Yes.  I appreciate11

their concern.  The issue of FAR and gross12

floor area is one of an entire building.  And13

so to say that the seventh floor is irrelevant14

to FAR, even if it didn't change, it is part15

of the current FAR calculation.16

And this particular document which17

I did incorporate the previous appeal18

documents in the record and I believe this is19

in a previous case record, so this has been20

submitted.  But I agree it is not in21

separately for the current case.22
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But this document shows that1

Sunrise has provided and agreed to the2

calculations on this particular sheet, which3

is the zoning calculations from the Zoning4

Administrator.  And so this helps certify the5

handwritten zoning calculations.6

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Dr. Page, I think7

I'm in agreement with Mr. Avitabile's original8

concern and counsel for DCRA that the whole9

issue of the seventh floor was raised as a10

part of some of the earlier permits.  It was11

disposed of.  The, I believe, appeals that12

related to the seventh floor were subsequently13

withdrawn in the underlying case.14

DR. PAGE:  I'm not appealing --15

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  I will certainly--16

DR. PAGE:  I'm sorry to break in.17

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Um-hum.18

DR. PAGE:  I'm not appealing the19

seventh floor.  I'm demonstrating a FAR20

calculation which actually involves eight21

floors.  The basement level and one to seven.22
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That is the basis of using these numbers, not1

to argue about any other particular floor, but2

to substantiate what have been provided as3

official zoning calculations provided to us by4

DCRA as official zoning calculations.5

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  All right, all6

right.  So the proffer is you want to7

establish the FAR for the project --8

DR. PAGE:  Based on --9

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  -- through --10

DR. PAGE:  -- all the floors.11

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  -- some documents,12

through that particular document.13

DR. PAGE:  Correct.14

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Which is arguably15

a document of the DCRA and the Sunrise16

Organization and that's how you intend to17

establish FAR?18

DR. PAGE:  I intend to use these19

to establish FAR, yes.20

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  All right.  Again,21

I don't want -- we can just go back and forth22
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over these little issues all night long.  I1

would like for us to move forward with the2

merits and where there are opportunities to3

undermine positions that are being advanced,4

take advantage of those opportunities.  But I5

don't want to quarrel over every single piece6

of paper that we're talking about.7

So to the extent that the8

appellant is able to make a case on this, I9

think it's appropriate to allow this in.  It's10

my understanding that it's in the record11

anyway.  It may be characterized --12

MS. BOLLING:  No.13

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  It's not in the14

record?  It's not in the record.  All right.15

My mistake.  It's not in the record.16

DR. PAGE:  Of the previous -- of17

the set of appeals, I believe we incorporated18

previous appeals into the record.19

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  All right.  In the20

interest of moving it forward then, why don't21

we allow you to use this, but again, you are22
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going to have to demonstrate the relevance of1

what you are using to the question of whether2

or not the trash room pushes the project over3

allowable FAR.  And that's the only issue that4

we are talking about with respect to your use5

of that document one way or the other.  Okay?6

DR. PAGE:  Okay.  7

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  All right.8

DR. PAGE:  Shall we proceed?9

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Now, that we have10

done that, we need a copy of what you -- and11

hopefully counsel has a copy of that as well.12

Have you given everybody a copy of it?  Okay.13

This is it?14

(Whereupon, at 5:19 p.m. a recess15

until 5:24 p.m.)16

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  All right.  Again,17

we are sorry, but this is part of what happens18

when we are sort of given these documents to19

look at on the -- sometimes the morning of the20

hearing and sometimes at the hearing itself21

and we're just trying to sort out where they22
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fit in the context of the overall case and the1

issues.2

I think where we come out with3

respect to this is that we want to give you4

the opportunity, Dr. Page, to go ahead and put5

your case forward and to stop having the6

herky-jerky motions that keep us sort of stuck7

in this holding pattern and not being able to8

move forward.9

So to the extent that Sunrise and10

DCRA have again issues to address this and11

deal with this using the appropriate tools,12

then it is wide open for you to do that.13

Okay?  And to the extent that we need to14

formally go on the record and waive the 14 Day15

Rule, I think we are doing that and saying16

that in the interest of pushing this case17

forward and not seeing necessarily prejudice,18

they have shared it with you at the hearing,19

we want to move this case forward on the20

merits.21

Okay?  All right.  Okay.  So I22
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think we can return back to you, Dr. Page.1

DR. PAGE:  I appreciate that.  And2

the point of this is it does not add,3

essentially, new information beyond what is4

already in the Zoning Administrator's5

calculations.  It just is supporting with a6

document of that.  So it is not changing the7

case in that sense.  And as I said before, I8

do believe this is in the previous -- the9

record of the previous cases.10

But we will continue on using the11

calculations from the Zoning Administrator12

that are in the record, noting only that this13

additional sheet verifies that Sunrise has14

agreed to those calculations, actually15

provided some of those calculations.16

The Zoning Administrator's17

calculations on the FAR, if you look at the18

exhibit -- I believe it is -- what did we say19

that was?  Anyway, the exhibit of the20

handwritten zoning calculations provide a21

floor area ratio of 3.49 out of the allowed --22
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under the R-5-D Zoning allowed 3.5.  Again,1

noting that at the time of the revision2

application, the zoning was R-5-B.3

The calculations allow an extra4

approximate 6 feet beyond what was provided by5

Sunrise in their initial application.  66

square feet.  And there are, I believe, ample7

evidence that just based on the addition of a8

trash room, there will be an excess FAR beyond9

what is allowed, because the square footage of10

the addition is more than 80 square feet.11

And it actually increases the12

basement versus cellar level, the comparative13

basement versus cellar.  The basement14

increases, the cellar decreases slightly15

because the adjacent ground level is at alley16

level leaving a full height of the building,17

rather than the cellar allowance of 6 feet --18

sorry 4 feet above adjacent ground level.19

So I'll move on to the exhibits.20

Will you be able to hear me?21

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  I think your22
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microphone is on.  It's still -- Ms. Bailey1

can help you out.2

DR. PAGE:  Yes.3

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  4

DR. PAGE:  Can you hear me now?5

The only floor that we are really dealing with6

is the garage level.  I think we are accepting7

the Zoning Administrator's calculations for8

the first through the seventh floor.  They are9

provided only because you can't calculate the10

gross floor area and the FAR without using the11

total square footage of the whole -- of all12

the structures.  Actually, all the structures13

on the -- in the development.14

So what has been provided here is15

a calculation used in coming up with the16

Zoning Administrator's set of handwritten17

calculations.  And this was provided in the18

record and provided to DCRA by Sunrise, which19

is how we got it in the record.20

The Sunrise claims that there are21

about 38, 10 and 24 total square feet of the22
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edge of the building, the wall of the building1

that are equivalent to the basement.  Which2

means that they claim that every other part of3

that ground level is no more than 4 feet above4

the adjacent ground level.5

So what we are saying, let's first6

look at this a little more closely.  They are7

claiming that along the alley, this is an8

alley stub, this is public alley.  This is9

driveable, it's the adjacent level.  They are10

claiming that the -- only 38 feet of that is11

actually contributing to basement wall.  And12

the rest is contributing to cellar wall, both13

used -- only basement is used in the14

proportion that will count towards the FAR.15

Actually, as a note, the FAR16

calculation, the proportion of the wall that17

is basement versus cellar goes into18

calculating the proportion of the square19

footage on that level that is contributing to20

FAR versus that which is not contributing to21

FAR.22
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Does anyone have any questions on1

that FAR calculation issue?2

So Sunrise is claiming only 38,3

48, 58, 68, 72 feet of their rear yard is more4

than 4 feet above adjacent ground level.  Now,5

we didn't go into it at the hearing and I know6

it's not in -- part of what was remanded, but7

there are actually more that would be8

contributing to that because of their change9

in design and their building design.10

But we will now deal with just the11

additional 6 square feet that are allowed and12

the -- what is contributed by the addition of13

an additional structure, a trash room, to the14

FAR.15

This area, this is the garage16

entrance.  Leaving the -- which is at ground17

level, because the cars drive in and out at18

ground level, which is listed as 24 square --19

24 feet long and that is the opening of the20

garage.  This has changed in the final design,21

which we will look at presently.22
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And a berm has berm added1

extending the width of the garage to an2

additional door and beyond that door, this is3

again ground level, because walking out it's4

at ground level, there is what we're calling5

a trash room.  We are calling that an6

accessory building.7

That is not a building.  That is8

not part of the original building according to9

the calculation.  That is an accessory10

building that is allowed in this rear yard.11

So this accessory building was12

more than -- this was approximately 80 square13

feet.  And this is what is -- Sunrise has also14

put in there rebuttals to our appeal.  So what15

we have is we are adding to the calculation16

that you have from the Zoning Administrator,17

which is 80,870.  We are adding another 8018

feet, which is 80,900 and, I'm kind of tired19

right now, 950.  If you divide 80,950 by the20

allowed lot -- by the lot size that we are21

dividing by, 23,107 feet, you can clearly see22
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that brings the FAR above 4.9.1

But in addition to the additional2

square footage that we are adding, we are3

adding, because this is a building at ground4

level, an additional piece of the garage5

itself that is at ground level.6

Previously, Sunrise had used this7

as a berm.  And they had piled up the dirt8

coming on this side to bring this level to --9

closer to the height of the first floor.  So10

in addition to adding the 24 feet, we have11

added all of this as part of the building12

basement wall, because the trash room is at13

ground level, that wall is also at ground14

level.15

Now, instead of the berm, this is16

an actual building.  It was poured concrete.17

We have pictures of that.  And I believe some18

of those pictures are in the record.  And it19

was poured at the same time as the building,20

but it has been considered an accessory21

building.22
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The issue of how to actually deal1

with calculating the wall when this is the2

wall at ground level, basement wall, and it is3

the wall for the building.  It is also the4

wall, it's a single wall, the wall floor of5

the trash room.  This is the trash room.6

So we have in addition to the,7

what did we have, 72 feet, we have added8

another 12 feet and another -- the accessory9

building also adds wall.  So however you10

calculate that and I'm not a zoning official11

to know how one should specifically deal with12

that, fortunately we have the zoning official13

here who can perhaps fill us in on that, how14

to actually specifically calculate the15

basement perimeter wall versus the cellar16

perimeter wall when two buildings, a main17

building and an accessory building, share the18

same wall.19

I can't tell you, but I can tell20

you as far as going over the 6 square feet and21

increasing the linear footage of the basement22
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versus the cellar, that situation increases it1

beyond the calculation that we have already2

given you.3

So we are giving you that -- with4

that additional square footage a minimal5

increase.  And I have a spreadsheet6

calculation with -- again, without knowing how7

much additional we will be gaining from the8

additional basement wall, which the Zoning9

Administrator may help us with, we have added10

an additional -- we brought the FAR the --11

hang on just a minute.12

The proportion of the basement13

increased at least to 27 percent of the14

basement from that which Sunrise claimed15

initially.  The proportion was about 1216

percent.17

So the summary of that is that we18

have increased both basement perimeter19

compared to cellar perimeter.  We have20

increased the amount of square footage and the21

FAR is therefore brought above the approved22
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FAR by the Zoning Administrator of 3.49, which1

was the zoning district at the time of the2

original application.3

That is the presentation of the4

zoning issues.  And I would like to move on,5

if I may, to the loading service issue?6

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  I think let's7

pause to see if there are some questions,8

follow-up from the Board Members regarding9

just the FAR.  It might be helpful to have10

those questions before moving on to the11

loading berth and then also if counsel would12

like the opportunity to cross.13

Well, your testimony is not14

concluded, so --15

DR. PAGE:  Correct.16

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  -- we will hold17

off on the cross.18

DR. PAGE:  Okay.  19

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  But in terms of20

Board questions on the FAR, they're part of21

your presentation.22
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VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  So, Dr.1

Page, just one question.  2

DR. PAGE:  Yes.3

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  In terms4

of the changes that were made with respect to5

the November permit and that you just6

described here, you don't actually know what7

the final GFA was.  You just know that the8

original calculation was 3.49.  There were9

some changes made, which essentially would10

change the gross floor area and increase the11

FAR.  But we don't know what the --12

DR. PAGE:  Well, the gross --13

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  -- actual14

gross floor was.15

DR. PAGE:  -- floor area was16

presented as 80.8 -- 78.28 square feet.  This17

is in the --18

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  Say that19

again.20

DR. PAGE:  This is in the21

calculation.  If you add 80 feet to that for22
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the trash room itself --1

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  Um-hum.2

DR. PAGE:  -- you would have 813

and 7 and 8 or 81 -- 956.28,.28, square feet.4

Using that on the 80 square feet that Sunrise5

presented in --6

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  Right.7

DR. PAGE:  -- the --8

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  You took9

the 80,870 and added 80 square feet because of10

the trash room?11

DR. PAGE:  The trash room itself.12

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  Right.13

DR. PAGE:  We're not talking about14

the other issues --15

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  Right.16

DR. PAGE:  -- that I --17

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  But you18

also --19

DR. PAGE:  -- mentioned.20

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  --21

described a lot of changes with respect to the22
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increased amount of wall that was above 41

feet.2

DR. PAGE:  Correct.3

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  Which4

triggered additional GFA, because it's above5

4 feet.6

DR. PAGE:  That would, yes.7

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  But you8

don't have that number?9

DR. PAGE:  I do not have that10

calculation, but all of that is increasing the11

basement level as opposed to the cellar level.12

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  Okay.  13

DR. PAGE:  And I'm not sure how to14

calculate that, because we need advice from15

the Zoning Administrator on how you calculate16

these walls that are joint walls and accessory17

building walls and so forth.  This is not18

clear in the Zoning Regulations that I can19

find.  And I would not want to present myself20

as a figure that I think is what the Zoning21

Administrator might have calculated.22
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VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  So1

essentially, you are arguing that based on the2

calculations we have before us, which ended up3

sat 3.49, the additional 80 square feet for4

the trash room pushed it above 3.5 and the5

additional wall space pushed it even higher6

than that?7

DR. PAGE:  That --8

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  That's9

essentially it?10

DR. PAGE:  -- 80 square feet is11

almost all basement.  Because only one wall,12

the far wall of that trash room, which I13

mentioned before, this had been used to push14

dirt up as a berm and prevent any of this from15

being basement.  Once this was taken down to16

ground level, we have, approximately, 8 x 10.17

8 of those feet would be contributing to18

cellar and 26 of those feet would be19

contributing to basement.20

So the majority of that changes21

the actual calculation, but again, we don't22
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have a final calculation of the perimeter,1

because we don't know how the Zoning2

Administrator rules on those joint walls.3

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  Okay.4

Thank you.5

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you, Mr.6

Dettman.  Any additional questions from the7

Board?  Okay.  I have a couple quick follow-up8

questions.9

Where to start.  Okay.  So as I10

understand it, the premise of your11

presentation, by the way I thought it was a12

very cogent presentation, is that when these13

calculations were made February 16, 2001, that14

there was a GFA of 80,620 to which you added,15

I guess, a couple of -- 200 square feet from16

somewhere, I'm not sure where, that took the17

FAR to 3.49.18

DR. PAGE:  No, the FAR --19

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  20

DR. PAGE:  -- of 3.49 is what the21

Zoning Administrator calculated before the22
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trash room.  This is the calculation.1

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  2

DR. PAGE:  So when you add the --3

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  I'm following you.4

DR. PAGE:  -- trash room, you are5

increasing above that.6

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  That I7

understand.  But when you say that the Zoning8

Administrator calculated it at 3.49 --9

DR. PAGE:  Correct.10

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  -- you are11

deriving that conclusion and baseline from12

this document here that is dated February 16,13

2001, which has a total gross floor area, at14

the bottom, of 80,620.  Is that where you are15

getting, deriving your position from?16

DR. PAGE:  No.  I'm deriving them17

from the zoning calculations on the -- the18

Zoning Administrator's calculations.19

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  20

DR. PAGE:  I presented that21

other --22
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CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  1

DR. PAGE:  -- document.  To the2

best of my knowledge, the Zoning Administrator3

was relying, basically, on calculations by4

Sunrise.  And those calculations, if you look5

at that particular document, are life safe --6

that's a life safety.  And that is not the7

official calculations for zoning.8

I was thinking they matched pretty9

closely, because they were submitted by10

Sunrise and I -- but these are the official11

calculations.12

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  All right.13

So now I think I understand that part.  So you14

are basing it on these official calculations,15

which I think are handwritten in the exhibit?16

DR. PAGE:  Correct.17

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  And again, just so18

I'm clear on the value of this, what is the19

value of this document here to your case?20

DR. PAGE:  Um, well, I was21

thinking that Sunrise's initial calculations--22
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CHAIRMAN LOUD:  In other words,1

you thought they matched up, so this was sort2

of further corroboration of what you --3

DR. PAGE:  Yes.4

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay, all right.5

DR. PAGE:  Yes, I just --6

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  7

DR. PAGE:  Because this particular8

document is not looking as official as one9

might hope for a zoning calculation, and I10

believe the zoning calculations should have11

been done again once this perimeter --12

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  13

DR. PAGE:  -- once there were any14

changes.15

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  All right.16

DR. PAGE:  But we have not been17

able to get those calculations from DCRA.  And18

I don't know -- you know, to the best of our19

knowledge, they were not done.20

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  21

DR. PAGE:  So this one is the22
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official zoning calculations.1

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  I gotcha.2

And again, I'm not trying to challenge it.3

DR. PAGE:  Right.4

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  I just want to5

make sure I understand.  So we almost don't6

really need this any longer?7

DR. PAGE:  Well, that's correct.8

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  9

DR. PAGE:  We don't need that to10

substantiate it.11

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  12

DR. PAGE:  I did not notice that13

discrepancy and I don't know how they did the14

calculations on this one.15

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  So it's not16

a problem.17

DR. PAGE:  These are the official18

calculations.19

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  And this20

one dates to what date?21

DR. PAGE:  This was submitted with22
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the original permit.  This is 2000.1

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  So 2000, okay.2

DR. PAGE:  And I believe that was3

submitted in July.4

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  All right.  And5

again, the argument would be that with the6

addition of the trash room, which was7

authorized through the November permit --8

DR. PAGE:  Correct, November 2003.9

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  November 2003, it10

had to go up more than 6 feet.  The 6 or plus11

feet.12

DR. PAGE:  That's correct.13

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  I14

understood that part.  Now, the second part of15

the argument, I didn't totally understand.  It16

had to do with the basement wall and the wall17

along the rear of the property.  And I think18

your argument was that that also contributed?19

DR. PAGE:  Correctly.  We were --20

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  21

DR. PAGE:  We are currently22
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limiting ourselves to how the trash room --1

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Right.2

DR. PAGE:  -- affected these3

calculations.  But if you look at the, what is4

it, elevations --5

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Um-hum.6

DR. PAGE:  -- there are other7

elevations beyond the trash room that are8

contributing more basement perimeter to it, to9

the original square footage.10

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  So --11

DR. PAGE:  But that is not our12

argument.  But this is very conservative.13

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  But just14

with respect to the latter argument and it may15

end up being relevant to the remand or not16

relevant.17

DR. PAGE:  Right.18

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  But with respect19

to it, you are saying that these calculations20

then by the ZA are incorrect, because they did21

not take into consideration your second22
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argument calculations?  Is that correct?1

DR. PAGE:  Well, these2

calculations were done by the Zoning3

Administrator based on the original permits.4

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  5

DR. PAGE:  And there were changes.6

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  All right.7

DR. PAGE:  So we are only dealing8

with the one change, but the changes -- we9

believe there are changes.10

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Well, that kind of11

leads me to my next question.  12

DR. PAGE:  Okay.  13

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  So the changes14

that we are talking about that are not part of15

the trash room, that added to the gross floor16

area and FAR, were those --17

DR. PAGE:  Because it adds --18

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  -- changes --19

DR. PAGE:  -- basement wall versus20

cellar wall.21

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  But were22
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those changes part of the November permit that1

was appealed and that is before us today?2

DR. PAGE:  Um, those are not3

demonstrated on the exhibits that we're using4

today, because we are limiting ourselves.  We5

are not using the grading plan or other6

plans --7

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  8

DR. PAGE:  -- that might --9

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  All right.10

DR. PAGE:  -- contribute to that.11

But for the -- reasons that we decided to12

limit ourselves, but those are --13

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  14

DR. PAGE:  -- there is an15

increase.16

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  Again, I17

think your presentation was very cogent.  I'm18

just trying to keep myself in the ballpark.19

DR. PAGE:  Okay.  20

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  So in terms of the21

FAR and whether or not it went over or did not22
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go over, what we are talking about mostly is1

whether the 80, if it is 80, we don't know,2

but whether or not the 80 square feet took us3

over the 6 surplus that we had.  If it's 64

surplus.  They may have some testimony that5

says it is different.6

We are not talking about the berm7

and the other structures.8

DR. PAGE:  Right.9

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  We're going to10

look at that --11

DR. PAGE:  It's limited to this.12

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  We're13

looking at that.14

DR. PAGE:  We are limiting our15

other floors to just these calculations,16

because they said there is no zoning changes17

from the other floors.18

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  Okay.19

DR. PAGE:  In the plans.20

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  All right.  All21

right.  I think I'm clear in following it.22
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Let me see if there are any questions from the1

Board and then we can resume with your2

testimony regarding the loading berths.3

Board Members, any questions for4

Dr. Page?5

MEMBER MOLDENHAUER:  Just a quick6

question, because I'm trying to understand7

where you are getting some of these numbers8

from.9

DR. PAGE:  Sure.10

MEMBER MOLDENHAUER:  The 80 square11

feet that you reference for the trash.12

DR. PAGE:  Yes.13

MEMBER MOLDENHAUER:  How do you14

calculate that and what are you using?15

DR. PAGE:  Well, we actually used16

80 square feet.  It came out of the Sunrise17

document.  We think it is a little bit more,18

but we are using the conservative level that19

they have provided.20

MEMBER MOLDENHAUER:  Whenever you21

reference a document, can you tell me what22
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document, so I know what you are --1

DR. PAGE:  Well, let's look at a2

document that we could actually measure.  And3

this one is the document that we can get a4

measurement on.  And what I will do to, if I5

may, supplement the --6

MEMBER MOLDENHAUER:  Dr. Page, can7

you actually stand over by -- so that everyone8

can look at what you are doing?  Thank you.9

DR. PAGE:  What we have here is10

the revised basement plan.  And this was11

submitted with the permit that we are12

currently discussing.  And what you are asking13

me is what is the best that we can do with14

respect to this trash room?  And the best that15

I could do would be to get out.  I don't have16

any more precise document than this, but you17

can see this is the edge of the garage18

entrance.19

What we modified is we added a20

door here and we added this room and the berm,21

basically, is over to here.  Now, I will say22
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that they have put, I would say,1

approximately, a foot of dirt on top of the2

trash room continuous from this berm.  But the3

trash room itself is a poured concrete4

structure with a concrete roof and it is like5

a garden on top of the seventh floor.6

The dirt on top of the trash room7

is on top of the ceiling.  So basically, we8

are looking at the berm coming over to here,9

although the dirt spills over on top of the10

trash room.  The trash room is at ground11

level.12

MEMBER MOLDENHAUER:  Again, I need13

you to clarify.  Are you measuring the 80 feet14

by the berm and by the --15

DR. PAGE:  No.  I'm measuring --16

MEMBER MOLDENHAUER:  -- dirt or17

are you measuring the interior space of that18

diagram?19

DR. PAGE:  -- exterior space.20

MEMBER MOLDENHAUER:  Exterior21

space of that.22
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DR. PAGE:  Of this trash room.1

MEMBER MOLDENHAUER:  Based on the2

square footage on that exhibit that you are3

pointing at right now?4

DR. PAGE:  That's the square5

footage.6

MEMBER MOLDENHAUER:  Okay.  7

DR. PAGE:  We could go and we8

could request Sunrise to make more exact9

measurement.  The square footage is of this10

accessory building that is now --11

MEMBER MOLDENHAUER:  Okay.  12

DR. PAGE:  -- coming out to the13

wall.14

MEMBER MOLDENHAUER:  Dr. Page,15

based on the permit and if that's the permit16

drawings, then it's not a new calculation17

based on the permit drawings, which I believe18

are the documents that we are using now.19

DR. PAGE:  We have not been20

provided with an updated calculation by DCRA21

on the basement level.  This is something that22



391

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS

1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C.  20005-3701 (202) 234-4433

we believe should have been part of the permit1

process.  There's a recalculation here, but2

that was not in any of the materials we were3

provided.4

Therefore, what we can do is we5

can only give you measurements off of the6

documents that we were provided or if Sunrise7

will allow us to actually measure the wall, we8

could do that for you.  We would be glad to9

provide that to you.10

But what I'm emphasizing is this11

is ground level.  And three sides of that12

accessory building are at ground level.  That13

means that three-quarter of any,14

approximately, addition is likely to go into15

basement as opposed to cellar.  And that's an16

increase in the square footage.17

Actually, it would be more,18

because one would -- if one knew how to19

calculate this dual wall, one could20

recalculate the amount of wall.  But we don't21

know whether that is joint -- you know, that22



392

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS

1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C.  20005-3701 (202) 234-4433

should be counted once or twice.1

MEMBER MOLDENHAUER:  Again, I'm2

just trying to clarify what you are saying.3

DR. PAGE:  Um-hum.4

MEMBER MOLDENHAUER:  You are5

saying that three-fourths of the square6

footage of that space shown on the diagram7

would go into FAR, based on your calculations?8

DR. PAGE:  Correct.9

MEMBER MOLDENHAUER:  Okay.  Thank10

you.11

DR. PAGE:  As a lower limit.  Does12

that raise any more questions from someone13

else?14

MEMBER MOLDENHAUER:  No more15

questions, at this time.16

COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Mr. Chair,17

just for clarification and for the Court18

Reporter, the document that Dr. Page is refer19

-- is looking at is Attachment B-1, Exhibit 2.20

DR. PAGE:  And it is labeled A-21

100, garage plan.22
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COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Right.1

DR. PAGE:  This is the garage2

plan.3

COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  That's4

correct.5

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you, Mr.6

Turnbull, for the clarification for the7

record.  Are there any additional questions8

for Dr. Page around the FAR issue?  Okay.9

Then why don't we go to the loading berth10

component of your evidence, Dr. Page?11

DR. PAGE:  The facility under what12

the Zoning Administrator required was to have13

a 30 foot by 12 foot loading berth and an14

additional service delivery area, so it was to15

have two spaces.16

The original design, which is17

going to be the initial garage plan, have we18

got that?  No, sorry, my orientation was19

incorrect.20

This is the initial garage plan,21

A-100, and this was submitted with the initial22
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permit.  This was to have a service delivery1

spot right over here and that was a minimum of2

10 x 20 feet to meet requirements.3

Over here is the 12 x 30 foot4

space.  So those are the two spaces that are5

required.  If one accepts that as the6

requirement, then this initial submission7

appeared to have -- meet that requirement and8

have both spaces.9

When the design was changed, as we10

have seen before, this became a means of11

egress door to the side of the entrance of the12

garage, which is at ground level.  This is the13

berm that I was talking about that raised this14

section to make it cellar wall instead of15

basement wall.16

This berm disappeared and was17

replaced as was the loading facility, the18

delivery facility, were replaced by this19

accessory building, the accessory building20

we're calling the trash room, which is21

actually it is a building.  It's not just an22
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enclosure.  It's a floor with ceiling1

building, concrete building.2

So the argument here is that when3

this disappeared and was not replaced, that it4

did not -- does no longer meet the requirement5

of having two spaces.  That's actually very6

straightforward.  We can go back to the other7

design.8

And while it is a little more9

difficult to see, this is the trash room.10

Actually, this is the door that we are talking11

about being added and there is a lighting pool12

in this area over here.  And there is -- this13

is the only loading berth presented by14

Sunrise.15

The other berth, actually, they16

also added the transformer.  This is the space17

that the loading berth also went into this18

space.  And this is now protected by a set of19

bollards going around the outside.  So this20

design shows pretty clearly that that space is21

not there.22
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And this is the official design1

document.2

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  Dr. Page,3

can you tell us what actual loading4

requirement you believe should be applied to5

this building?6

DR. PAGE:  You want to know what I7

think should be applied?  This is a facility8

with 102 apartments and the District's9

requirement for 102 apartments is, I believe,10

a 50 foot space.  And this facility has a11

restaurant in it, so there are frequent12

deliveries.  And there is, basically, nowhere13

for them to park.  They park in the alley.14

They block the alley.15

And I think in the various pieces16

of documentation we have presented before and17

the history before, we have discussed the18

reason why the city down-zoned this.19

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  Okay.  My20

question was I want to figure out what you21

believe this building is.  And it sounds like22
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you believe that if you were going to take the1

gross floor area and figure out what the2

loading requirement for this building is, you3

believe it to be an apartment building?4

DR. PAGE:  I would go along with5

what they say.  I would call it a community6

residence facility.  Community residence7

facility, parking requirements are up to a BZA8

determination.  And what the Zoning9

Administrator picked out in this particular10

case is they rated it more like a low income11

handicap facility, which has less requirements12

than 102 apartments with a full restaurant.13

So I believe, yes, that it should14

be -- have a higher rating.  And I think that15

rating was not determined by the, well, that16

rating, BZA, which I believe the regulations17

would have required, if it had not been18

considered a facility for handicapped19

elderly..20

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  So did I21

hear you correctly to say that the ZA applied22
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a loading requirement based on a CBRF?1

DR. PAGE:  No.  He put -- he2

applied all of the requirements based on a3

facility for elderly and handicapped, which is4

lower than is required for an apartment5

building or a CRF.6

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  Thank you.7

DR. PAGE:  And if I could get on8

my soapbox, which I know, you know, this9

facility requires a lot of servicing.  It is10

not a simple facility for elderly, elderly and11

handicapped lower income people.12

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you, Dr.13

Page.  We don't want to go too far astray,14

because counsel has the opportunity to cross15

examine you.  So were you -- had you concluded16

your testimony?  I know you have another17

witness you're going to bring, but in terms of18

your own testimony?19

DR. PAGE:  Yes, I have, as long as20

the Board is satisfied that their questions21

have been answered.22
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CHAIRMAN LOUD:  I think if the1

Board Members have additional questions, they2

can ask them now or they may -- you will also3

be available --4

DR. PAGE:  They can get back to me5

later.6

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Exactly.7

DR. PAGE:  Thank you.8

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  But I think we9

want to turn now to counsel for Sunrise and10

counsel for DCRA to see if they have any11

questions for you.12

DR. PAGE:  Okay.  Shall I go back13

to my seat?  Is that all right?14

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Yes, you can take15

your seat.16

CROSS EXAMINATION17

MR. AVITABILE:  I just have two18

relatively quick questions.  Yes or no19

questions.  The first is if you look at the20

document you were relying upon, which I21

believe is Exhibit 2-B-9, it's the zoning22
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computation sheet from the original permit,1

could you tell me what it says the zone of the2

property is?  In Box No. 5.3

DR. PAGE:  Ah, well, it says4

allowable floor area ratio 3.5 in --5

MR. AVITABILE:  No, no, no.  I6

think you -- the prior page, the prior page,7

page 9, not page 10.  It's in Box 5.  What8

does it say the zone is?9

DR. PAGE:  It says R-5-D/R-2.10

MR. AVITABILE:  Thank you.  And11

then I have one other question and it is12

regarding an exhibit that we have discussed13

including, but you didn't specifically14

reference it, and if you don't mind, I would15

just like to put it up, so the Board can see16

what we are talking about.17

DR. PAGE:  May I object?  I would18

like the opportunity to look at that and have19

a comment on it before we get cross20

examination on a document that has not been21

discussed.22
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MR. AVITABILE:  Well, excuse me,1

rather than waste time, we'll just withdraw.2

That's it for me.  No other questions.3

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  Thank you.4

Counsel?5

MS. BOLLING:  Dr. Page, do you6

agree that if the trash room does not add to7

the FAR calculation then the FAR is within the8

Zoning Regulations?9

DR. PAGE:  Basically, you are10

asking me if I agree with that zoning11

calculation?  And I presented my opinion that12

there are other issues that increase it as13

well as the trash room.14

MS. BOLLING:  But I'm asking not a15

specific measurement question.  But if there16

is a reason why the trash room, itself, should17

not be counted, do you agree that the FAR is18

acceptable and within Zoning Regulations?19

DR. PAGE:  No, ma'am.20

MS. BOLLING:  You do not.  Okay.21

And that's based upon your testimony of22



402

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS

1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C.  20005-3701 (202) 234-4433

actions you think happened in previous1

building permits?2

DR. PAGE:  It is based on my3

belief that there are a number of changes4

differing from what was argued for the initial5

permit that have come about in this final6

building.7

MS. BOLLING:  And those changes8

are not reflected in the November '03 building9

permit.  Is that correct?10

DR. PAGE:  Um, that's a hard11

question to answer, because when this initial12

permit material -- when the permit materials13

were provided, there were a number of14

inconsistencies.  For example, the location of15

the trash enclosure, the design of the back16

stairway, a number of issues, many of which17

would affect FAR.18

So we were not able to actually19

evaluate it until after the building was20

constructed or well into construction because21

of the ambiguities in the initial permit22
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materials.1

That's why I'm saying that I2

believe that in the final construction where3

in some cases we're having to choose between4

different initial designs, because they5

weren't clear in the final construction, there6

are other issues beyond the trash room which7

raise the FAR.8

MS. BOLLING:  So is your testimony9

that the actual building didn't conform to the10

building permit that was issued?  Is that what11

you are testifying to?  That what was12

constructed doesn't match the building permit?13

Is that your testimony?14

DR. PAGE:  What was constructed15

and what was built at the time the initial16

building permit was the official permit and17

the only permit, the building did not match18

that.19

MS. BOLLING:  Okay.  So are you20

also arguing that the Zoning Administrator's21

approval of the building permit was wrong or22
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just the construction was wrong?1

DR. PAGE:  The initial permit was2

inconsistent.  This I have -- we have many3

documents in the various appeals that show4

that.  Now, the zoning rules say that the5

application should not be ambiguous.  And6

therefore, I would conclude that the Zoning7

Administrator should not have approved it8

until the plans had been made consistent.9

MS. BOLLING:  Okay.  And so if a10

Zoning Administrator believes that the11

building permit application is in conformity12

with the Zoning Regulations, then you are13

saying that that's impossible, because, in14

your opinion, the building permit application15

was ambiguous?16

DR. PAGE:  As I understand you,17

you are asking me if I'm claiming that the18

building application -- permit application was19

ambiguous, if that met zoning requirements,20

then I think that -- the answer to the21

question is no.  Whether, in fact, some design22
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among the designs would have met the zoning1

requirements is not the issue.2

We were -- we had to wait until3

the final building was built to see -- and in4

fact, this building was, essentially,5

constructed before they submitted these6

revision permits.  And they submitted six7

permits over a period of 4 months.  We had to8

find out when they submitted piecemeal what9

the building application materials, final10

application materials were.  We didn't have11

that before.12

MS. BOLLING:  Thank you, Dr. Page.13

No further questions.14

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you.  Board15

Members, were there any additional questions16

for Dr. Page?  Okay.  Then, Dr. Page, I think17

we are prepared to move on to your witness,18

Dr. John, Dr. Frye.19

DR. FRYE:  My witness is only, as20

you said, context.21

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  22
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DR. FRYE:  So that would come1

somewhere else.2

MR. GREEN:  Mr. Chairman?3

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Yes, sir?4

MR. GREEN:  I'm going to have to5

object to this witness' testimony and ask that6

it not take place.  7

DR. FRYE:  Who mine?8

MR. GREEN:  Let me just digress a9

little bit here.  We've got a 14 Day Rule --10

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Don't digress too11

far.12

MR. GREEN:  I'm not.13

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  14

MR. GREEN:  You've got a 14 Day15

Rule.  And I have no idea what this witness is16

going to give testimony about.  You have a 1417

Day Rule which was designed so that all18

parties would be put on equal footing --19

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Um-hum.20

MR. GREEN:  -- as to who was going21

to testify, what they were going to testify22
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regarding and if they were going to provide1

any response to that testimony.2

Again, I don't know if this man is3

going to talk about nuclear physics or what.4

If he is, I should have the opportunity to put5

on my own physicist.6

Now, if you're going to let him7

talk and give testimony, you put us at an8

unfair advantage.  Again, we weren't told9

about his coming.  We weren't told about the10

content of his testimony.11

Now, we all know that we are going12

to put on the Zoning Administrator because he13

is the individual who has to defend his14

predecessor's decision who was also a Zoning15

Administrator.  All right.  I don't know what16

this man is going to talk about.  I wasn't17

given an opportunity to review his18

presentation 14 days ahead of time.19

If we let him testify, we do what?20

Make a mockery of the rules.21

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Mr. Green, just22
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before you do that, just refresh my1

recollection on which rule we would be in2

violation of by allowing him to testify.3

MR. GREEN:  Give me one moment,4

Your Honor, and I'll be happy to.  3112.10, 115

DCMR 3112.10.  It's pretty clear and I think6

that the Chair and the Board have been pretty7

forthright in putting forth this particular8

rule, so that all parties are put on an equal9

and fair footing to prevent surprises.10

Again, I have no idea what this11

witness is going to talk about.12

MEMBER MOLDENHAUER:  Chairman?13

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  But 31 --14

DR. FRYE:  It is in the --15

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Excuse me, let me16

just finish.  3112.10 says that "No later than17

14 days before the date of the hearing, for18

the appeal, the appellant shall file with the19

Board any additional statements, information,20

briefs, reports, plans, including reports or21

statements of expert or other witnesses22
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planning" -- "or other materials" da, da, da,1

da.2

Are you saying the interpretation3

of that rule is that they would have to submit4

something identifying him as a witness 14 days5

in advance?6

MR. GREEN:  A witness list.7

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  But wasn't in the8

underlying case that was remanded, Dr. Frye9

was part of the record.  I think he originally10

had requested party status.  He later withdrew11

that request under the understanding that the12

NANA party would be able to represent his13

interests.  But he is not a surprise to the14

proceedings in any way.15

I'm not sure I -- just help me16

understand what you are saying.  Are you17

saying that they were required 14 days before18

this remand hearing to --19

MR. GREEN:  Yes.20

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  -- submit21

something in writing?22
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MR. GREEN:  Something.1

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Isn't that a part2

of the record already underlying in the case?3

The identification of Dr. Frye?4

MR. GREEN:  We would submit that5

Dr. Frye's identification applied to the other6

proceeding.  Perhaps he met the 14 day7

requirement then.  As to the remand, we submit8

that this is a new proceeding.  As far as the9

collection of the information and evidence, as10

far as giving testimony, we submit that as a11

courtesy, at least, they should have informed12

us of Dr. Frye's coming.  And at least a blurb13

of what his testimony would center around and14

its relevance to this proceeding.15

I submit to you they have not done16

that.  And they have put the Government at an17

unfair disadvantage.  We again would be given18

an opportunity to provide rebuttal information19

and testimony to this man's testimony.  And20

that's not what we were given an opportunity21

to do.22
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CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you.  Let me1

see if Board Members have a position on it and2

then we'll turn to you, Dr. Page.  And I think3

we can quickly dispose of the issue.  Okay.4

Board Members, any concerns about allowing Dr.5

Frye to testify?6

MEMBER MOLDENHAUER:  Chairman7

Loud, I would say that, one, in the transcript8

that we have provided, Mr. Frye did testify9

and was a party to that.  Now that this is10

remanded, would also be participating in this11

proceeding.12

In addition, I agree with your13

reading of 3112.10 which -- no, sorry, 3112.714

which does not -- oh, that's right.  .10 which15

did not simply state that a witness listing be16

provided, but just that if Mr. Frye desires to17

use exhibits, then those would have been18

required and provided 14 days ahead of time or19

that he was wishing to be, you know, stated as20

an expert witness, that those would have been21

different issues that would have been22
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required.1

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you, Board2

Member Moldenhauer.  Other Board Members?3

Okay.  Then why don't we turn to -- okay, Dr.4

Page, did you want to respond briefly to Mr.5

Green?6

DR. PAGE:  Yes.  It's just we have7

been through a number of hearings where the8

Zoning Administrator was a part of the hearing9

and didn't show up.  And I would just like to10

note for the record that we weren't informed11

who was going to be here representing DCRA.12

And we assumed that Sunrise would be13

attorneys, because they have not provided14

witnesses.  But DCRA doesn't provide the15

Zoning Administrator or has not provided the16

Zoning Administrator.17

So we are at some disadvantage to18

know that he has shown up as well.  I would19

just like to note that for the record.  I am--20

I welcome him.21

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  But any response22
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to Dr. Frye being able to testify, which Mr.1

Green is objecting to.2

DR. PAGE:  Dr. Frye worked with me3

and he has some additional information that I4

think is very relevant, but it seems to me5

that this is not -- you are not allowing us to6

stray to provide the rationale for opposing7

these changes.  8

So far, we have only stuck with9

the calculation and the documentation.  There10

was a -- there is a great rationale that lies11

behind the appeal beyond the FAR calculation12

that relates much more to the parking.  It's13

just a very awkward situation for us.  He was14

going to relate to some of that.15

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  Mr.16

Avitabile, any concerns or response?17

MR. AVITABILE:  Not particularly.18

Though it sounded like he is going to talk19

about parking, which isn't an issue, so as20

long as Mr. Frye or Dr. Frye keeps his21

testimony on point.22
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CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you.  All1

right.  I think we can move the proceeding2

forward.  I understand the objection, Mr.3

Green.  I think the record is very, very full4

both in terms of the transcript.  Board Member5

Moldenhauer mentioned the prior testimony.6

I think the opportunity is7

available, was available for counsel to scour8

this record and learn about this witness, what9

he testified to, what he would be testifying10

to.  I don't think it's a surprise and I think11

that we will move forward in the proceeding.12

If, however, Dr. Frye strays away13

from the scope and we carefully worked out and14

agreed upon and the Court of Appeals sort of15

bound all of us by, then I expect to hear an16

objection and I'll make a very prompt ruling17

on it.  But I think Dr. Frye's testimony is18

going to be relevant.  And if not, as I said,19

we will cut it off.20

DR. FRYE:  Well, that argument21

made me feel very important.  What I'm talking22
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about is, basically, there has been some1

discussions about whether or not NANA hated2

Sunrise and old people, because of our3

concern.  And our concern started way back in4

1989.  There the stub, the alley stub was5

asked to be closed.6

And we went to testify to this.7

And the City Council unanimously turned down8

the request that it be closed.  And part of9

the reason is because the alleyway --10

MR. AVITABILE:  I would like to11

object.  This is -- none of this is relevant.12

The alley closing has nothing to do with what13

we are talking about.14

DR. FRYE:  Well, it is relevant.15

I object.16

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Well, I think you17

started out by, I think, trying to establish18

a foundation that would suggest that the19

testimony given by the appellants is not20

prejudiced by hatred or passion or21

unreasonable prejudices against Sunrise.22



416

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS

1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C.  20005-3701 (202) 234-4433

And I think, you know, to the1

extent you kept that brief, it might be2

helpful in the case.  But a long historical3

narrative about the backs and forths over the4

years, and there are a lot of appeals, those5

appeals were decided and ruled upon, we don't6

want to rehash any of that.7

I think if you just want to make8

the point that overall with respect to, in9

particular, the November permit that the10

overall evidence is being presented is not11

overheated by passion, I think you can quickly12

make that point and we can move forward.13

DR. FRYE:  No, it's not.14

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  15

DR. FRYE:  It's essentially our16

concern from the very beginning was the17

alleyway serves the Nebraska Group.  And since18

there is no parking on Nebraska and at least19

during rush hour, you can't park, during20

emergency you can't park.  The traffic is a21

thoroughfare for people to move.  And the way22
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that people in that community, they live in1

that alleyway.2

The alleyway was designed I think3

with horse and carriage in mind.  And so our4

concern was that people could get into their5

homes and out of their homes.  And so when6

this occurred to close the alley again with7

Sunrise, we came to say to them it's very8

difficult already when you get various trucks9

in there from the city, when you get people's10

cars in there, when you get all kinds of11

things, it makes it almost difficult.  And in12

the winter you -- they don't -- snow makes it13

totally impossible.14

And so what we were saying was15

that it's -- this is a lifeline for the16

community and therefore, please, be aware that17

we will try to keep the stub from being18

closed, because we need it to turn around and19

do things.20

And so we had a perception of what21

might happen, because Sunrise is a beautiful22
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building.  And but there are services that1

come in there.  There are large trucks that2

come.  And they don't have a place to put3

themselves so they can take things into the4

building.5

As a result, the trucks will be6

there often for an hour.  And if you are7

lucky, they will be on that side and on the8

other side will be something from the city and9

you still can't get in.  We said that was10

going to happen.  Sorry that it has happened.11

But now, we are trying to look for some way to12

resolve this issue, because it has become very13

difficult.14

And so we came today to try to say15

what we are saying to you and then see if16

there is a way to resolve it.  That's17

basically why.18

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you, Dr.19

Frye.  Counsel?20

MR. AVITABILE:  I have no21

questions.22
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CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  Counsel of1

DCRA?2

MS. BOLLING:  No questions.3

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  Board4

Members, any questions for Dr. Frye?  All5

right.  Excellent.  Then why don't we move now6

to the case of the Zoning Administrator?  And7

so we turn to you, either Ms. Bolling or Mr.8

Green.  Okay.  9

MR. GREEN:  Can we take a 5 minute10

break, please?11

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  12

MR. GREEN:  Thank you.13

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Is that okay,14

Board Members?  Yes.15

MR. GREEN:  Okay.  16

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  5 minutes.17

(Whereupon, at 6:24 p.m. a recess18

until 6:31 p.m.)19

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  I think we're back20

on the record.  I had stated that we were21

going to stop around 6:00.22
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MR. GREEN:  Yes.1

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  I know it's after2

6:00 and just do a temperature check on how3

close we are to being able to wrap up for the4

day and where or not we needed to continue, if5

we're going to lose any witnesses, etcetera.6

So let me just ask you.  The7

appellant/petitioner has closed its case.  How8

long do you think we're going to need for your9

case?10

MR. GREEN:  We only have one11

witness and we think that he can go through12

what he is going to go through in a half hour13

or less, subject to cross.14

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  And so I15

would like to ask a point of privilege as16

Chair and a Member of the BZA, given the17

record that is already before us, both the18

written relevant stuff and the information19

that came out as part of the petitioner's20

case, if you see any opportunities to avoid21

duplication, to avoid overlapping testimony,22
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certain, please, take advantage of those1

opportunities, because I think we are getting,2

as the evidence is rolled out, a clearer3

picture of what is at issue on remand here and4

the evidence that supports it one way or the5

other.6

So again, just, you know, bear7

that in mind.  If you don't need the full 308

minutes, you know, don't feel like you have to9

take it.10

Mr. Avitabile, the same question11

for you in terms of how long?  How much longer12

after Mr. Green your witness and/or witnesses?13

MR. AVITABILE:  I have no14

witnesses.15

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  16

MR. AVITABILE:  It's just our17

presentation.  It's -- I would hesitate to18

even say it's a half hour.  It's just about 1019

substantive slides really walking through the20

issues very quickly.  And to the extent that21

I can cut it down after both witnesses, I'll22
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do that as I go along and keep it focused,1

short and sweet.2

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Excellent.  I3

think if you can see an opportunity for the 104

to become 7 just because something else was5

covered adequately to your satisfaction --6

MR. GREEN:  Mr. Chairman?7

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  -- feel free to do8

that.  Yes, sir?9

MR. GREEN:  Mr. Chairman, in10

keeping with your request that we truncate11

this and really get to the point, we would ask12

that a stipulation be made and a determination13

by the Board be made without having to voir14

dire this witness in terms of being an expert15

in the area of zoning.16

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Yeah, I think I'm17

in agreement with that.  Board Members look --18

they are nodding their heads in agreement as19

well.20

MR. GREEN:  Thank you.21

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  But again, well, I22
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should --1

DR. PAGE:  At what point may we2

object to that, because --3

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Yeah.4

DR. PAGE:  -- this is an attorney5

and I don't know what experience he actually6

has and what training he has as an expert in7

zoning.8

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  9

MR. GREEN:  Oh, I'm not an expert10

in zoning.11

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Well --12

MR. GREEN:  I'm actually a lawyer.13

DR. PAGE:  Oh, I'm sorry.14

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  He is actually15

talking about the Zoning Administrator, Mr.16

LeGrant.  But you are very correct.  You have17

the opportunity to weigh in.  I should not18

have said that, you know, it was -- you know,19

the decision was made.20

DR. PAGE:  Yes, we would like to21

know who their experts are.  We were not22
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informed of their experts, just as they are1

making complaints --2

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  I think he is3

talking about Mr. LeGrant, who is the Zoning4

Administrator.5

DR. PAGE:  That is my point.  The6

Zoning Administrator has not shown up for most7

of our hearings.  We had no notice that he8

would be showing up today.  As I said, I9

welcome him, but we need to know who he is.10

MR. GREEN:  No problem.  We'll be11

happy to do it.12

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Happy to voir13

dire, okay.14

MR. GREEN:  Thank you.15

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Well, I think,16

again, if you can sort of shorten the voir17

dire and --18

MR. GREEN:  I'll do my best.19

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  -- then you will20

have an opportunity if you want to to ask21

questions.  But I believe you relied, if I am22
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not mistaken, on some of his work products.1

So let's -- okay.  So again, we'll turn to you2

now for the presentation of your case.3

MR. GREEN:  Thank you, Mr.4

Chairman.  Well, good evening, Members of the5

Board and Mr. Chairman.  Thank you for the6

opportunity of coming before you today.7

VOIR DIRE BY MR. GREEN:8

MR. GREEN:  Sir, can you state for9

the record your full name, please?10

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:11

Yes, that's Matthew L. LeGrant.  I'm the12

Zoning Administrator for the Department of13

Consumer and Regulatory Affairs for the14

Government of the District of Columbia.15

MR. GREEN:  Sir, how long have you16

served in this capacity?17

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:18

I've been the Zoning Administrator now for 219

years.20

MR. GREEN:  Prior to DCRA, what21

was your zoning experience?22
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ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:  I1

have worked in the field of Zoning and Land2

Use Regulation for, approximately, 23 years,3

that includes 16 years with the City of4

Berkeley, California and a year with the City5

of Alexandria in Virginia.6

MR. GREEN:  What did you do at7

Berkeley for 16 years?8

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:  I9

was employed in the -- what was called the10

Current Planning Division of the Planning11

Community Development Department which was12

responsible for the administration of the13

Zoning Regulations for the City of Berkeley,14

which included the application of Zoning15

Regulations to building permit applications,16

business license applications and17

subdivisions.18

I also was the project manager for19

the rewrite of the City of Berkeley Zoning20

Ordinance, which was a project that takes --21

took several years.22
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MR. GREEN:  You mentioned1

Arlington or was it Alexandria, Virginia?2

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:  It3

was Alexandria.4

MR. GREEN:  What did you do there?5

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:  I6

was employed in the Development Review Section7

of the Plan Department which looked at the8

review of applications for large scale9

developments in the City of Alexandria and the10

further compliance with the Zoning Regulations11

as well as presentations before the -- that12

City's Planning Commission.13

MR. GREEN:  You indicated that you14

were Deputy Zoning Administrator for the15

District of Columbia.  Is that right?16

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:17

Yes.  Prior to my appointment first as Acting18

and then as permanent Zoning Administrator19

for, approximately, a year and 3 months, I was20

the Deputy Zoning Administrator for DCRA.21

MR. GREEN:  Sir, what kind of22
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educational background do you have?1

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:  I2

possess --3

MR. GREEN:  Starting with your4

undergraduate going forward.5

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:6

Okay.  I have two degrees in planning.  I have7

a bachelor's of science in city regional8

planning from California Polytechnic State9

University, San Luis Obispo.  I have a10

master's in city planning from the University11

of California at Berkeley.12

MR. GREEN:  Sir, one other13

question.  You -- have you ever been certified14

as an expert in any proceeding?15

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:16

Yes, I have.17

MR. GREEN:  And what has been that18

proceeding?19

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:  I20

have been certified as an expert for various21

cases in the City of Berkeley, California and,22
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of course, here at the District of Columbia1

before this body.2

MR. GREEN:  And this body meaning3

the what?4

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:  The5

Board of Zoning Adjustment.6

MR. GREEN:  Thank you.  Sir, Mr.7

Chairman, I ask that this gentleman be8

certified as an expert in the area of zoning9

and land use.10

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you, Mr.11

Green.  Dr. Page, we now turn to you, 23 years12

experience, 16 in Berkeley, certified as an13

expert in previous cases, do you want to ask14

some questions regarding his qualifications as15

an expert?16

DR. PAGE:  Well, I was born in17

Oakland and I'm not sure anybody in that area18

really is too sane, but actually I will not19

object to his qualifications.  I'm please to20

have him as an expert.  I'm pleased to have21

him as our Zoning Administrator.22
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CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you, Dr.1

Page.  All right.  So let's then dive directly2

into your case, Mr. Green.3

MR. GREEN:  Thank you, Mr.4

Chairman.  Directing your attention, Mr.5

LeGrant, to today's appeal, I want you to6

explain the different requirements for loading7

berths and loading space for the Sunrise8

facility.9

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:10

Certainly.  Thank you.  The District of11

Columbia's Zoning Regulations set forth in12

Chapter 22 the requirements for loading spaces13

and berths for the different land uses14

specified in section 2201.1.15

In that section it sets forth for16

various land uses what the requirements are,17

what the minimum requirements are for loading18

spaces and loading berths, based on the zone19

and based on the square footage of those20

particular uses.21

As noted on the building permit22
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applications and the Certificate of Occupancy,1

the use of this property is deemed as a2

community-based residential facility.3

Looking at that table, that4

particular use is not called out, but we have5

in the regulations an "All Other Uses"6

category, a catchall category for, if you have7

as you will, any other use that's not8

specified.  The other uses specified include9

residential uses, commercial uses, offices and10

so forth.11

So this was the category used,12

based on my review of the record, and13

correctly so for a building, the subcategory14

that is the size of the building.  And the15

size of the building that category that is16

called out is between 30,000 square feet to17

100,000 square feet of gross floor area.18

When you get to this portion of19

the table, then you look to see what is the20

loading requirements.  The loading21

requirements include one 30 foot deep loading22
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berth and one 10 x 20 service delivery space.1

And so that -- those are the2

requirements as set forth in the Zoning3

Regulations.4

MR. GREEN:  Now, based on your5

review of the Zoning Regulations, based on6

your review of the permit applications and7

based on your review of all plans submitted8

relative to Sunrise, did they comply with the9

Zoning Regulations as it related to loading10

berths?11

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:12

Yes, they have.13

MR. GREEN:  Again, based on your14

review of the plans submitted, based on your15

review of the documents that are currently16

before this body, did Sunrise comply with the17

loading, what do you call it, space18

requirement?19

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:20

Right.  And I will call your attention and the21

Board's attention to the graphic that was22



433

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS

1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C.  20005-3701 (202) 234-4433

already mentioned.  I believe it is labeled B-1

2, which is the garage plan, and this is2

something that was accepted earlier today.3

That floor plan of the garage4

plan, first, illustrates the 30 foot loading5

berth and that is clearly identified.  I guess6

it's the northern portion of the building7

adjacent to the alley.  And that, to me, has8

not been at issue.9

What is at issue is the 10 x 2010

service delivery space.  And in an earlier11

iteration of the plans, there was a12

specification, and that was called out, of the13

location of that space that was, I guess, on14

the -- looking at the plans, that was located15

on the right hand to the driveway.16

As the appellant correctly noted,17

that -- with the relocation of the enclosed18

trash -- the trash enclosure, that landed19

where that original delivery 10 x 20 space20

was.  So the question is what happened to that21

10 x 20 space?22
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And in reviewing the plans, the1

plan does not call out the 10 x 20 space.2

Nevertheless, if you look at the area adjacent3

to that trash enclosure, there is a portion of4

a paved area.  My preference would be that5

would be labeled clearly as a 10 x 20 service6

delivery space.  But nonetheless, there is7

sufficient room in my estimation review of the8

plans of this scale that a service delivery9

space can easily be accommodated there.10

Furthermore, if -- you know, it11

would behoove Sunrise maybe to stripe that12

space to call that clearly, but there is13

sufficient space in that location adjacent to14

the alley for a service delivery 10 x 2015

delivery space.16

MR. GREEN:  Sir, is it your expert17

opinion then that Sunrise complied with the18

Zoning Regulations for both loading berth and19

loading space requirements?20

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:21

Yes, there is sufficient space for both of22
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those facilities.1

MR. GREEN:  I would like to direct2

your attention to the -- another area that3

this body has asked us to talk about and4

that's something called FAR or floor area5

ratio.  What is that concept in zoning?6

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:7

Floor area ratio refers to a standard used in8

the District's Zoning Regulations as well as9

many other jurisdictions regulations to10

regulate the density or amount of allowable11

development.12

In the District's Zoning13

Regulations for the various zones, the -- an14

FAR is described to what the maximum floor15

area is allowed.  And the ratio speaks to the16

amount of floor area as related to the lot17

area.  So your lot area, the size of your lot18

determines how big of -- how much floor area19

you can have.20

In the subject case, the zone21

being the R-5-B Zone, we look to section 402.422
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of the Zoning Regulations that calls out what1

the maximum permitted FAR is.  For the R-5-D2

District that this project was developed3

under, there is a maximum FAR of 3.5.4

The -- let me stop there.5

MR. GREEN:  You talk about 3.56

being the cutoff.  Is there a formula?  Is7

this a formula-based process?  What is the8

methodology utilized in deriving the floor9

area ratio?10

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:  The11

methodology is we look at the lot areas for a12

particular lot and then in the course of13

review of a building permit application, we14

look at the floor area that is represented in15

the building permit application.16

And the mathematical calculation17

is, and again, the example the 3.5 standard18

is, the total floor area of this project equal19

or less than 3.5 times the lot size?  And that20

is the maximum limit of floor area that can be21

built within that building to -- so as that22
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could be built.1

Furthermore and what is relevant2

here as well is what happens to your lowest3

level of the building, particularly in respect4

to what is called a basement versus a cellar?5

MR. GREEN:  What's a basement and6

what's a cellar?7

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:  A8

cellar is a level -- a lowest level of the9

building in which the roof of which is less10

than 4 feet above grade level.  This is11

distinguished from a basement which is a12

lowest level of a building which is 4 feet or13

more above grade level.14

And it's relevant for two15

purposes.  It's -- a cellar is not counted as16

a story.  A basement is counted as a story for17

zoning purposes, but perhaps more relevant18

here is how one calculates the area19

represented in a basement toward your FAR20

calculation.21

What is critical is the fact that22
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a cellar is deemed not to have floor area that1

is counted toward FAR calculations.  So2

whereas distinguished from a basement, which3

is to be counted toward the FAR calculation.4

Now, in the subject case, as well5

as many cases that come before us at the6

Office of Zoning Administrator, we have a7

situation where there is varying grade levels.8

And the varying grade levels around the9

building call into question how one allocates10

the floor area calculation when some of the11

portions of this lowest level are 4 feet or12

below, 4 feet or less below grade, i.e., a13

cellar and not floor area versus a basement14

which is counted toward floor area.15

The methodology that has been used16

longstanding and has been accepted by the17

Board is a method called a perimeter method.18

And I'll try to be brief, because I know many19

of the people here in the room are familiar20

with that.21

But nonetheless, the perimeter22
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method is you go around the exterior enclosing1

wall of the building and you look at which2

points that the grade relation to the ceiling3

height of that lowest level to deem it as a4

basement or a cellar.5

And along that perimeter you do an6

allocation.  Those portions that are, again,7

deemed cellar are exempted, those portions8

that are basement are called out as counting9

toward the floor area.  You take that10

perimeter.  You then figure out what portions11

are 4 feet or more above grade.12

You assign a percentage to that13

and you apply that percentage to the area14

represented in that lowest level.  And that15

allows us to deem how much of that area is, of16

that lowest level, deemed as floor area, how17

much of it is exempted as cellar.18

MR. GREEN:  With respect to the19

instant matter, the Sunrise, did you apply the20

methodology that you have just described in21

your review of the previous Zoning22
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Administrator's calculations?1

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:2

What I did in reviewing the case of this3

record was to look at what has been the FAR4

deemed for this building.  And my best5

understanding of the record is that the Board6

itself, in a previous appeal, deemed what the7

FAR was ultimately or the FAR for this, which8

was 3.47.  That took into account a9

calculation of this lowest level.10

MR. GREEN:  Did you -- did the11

addition -- you have heard discussion here12

today about the trash room and so forth.  But13

did the addition of the trash room exceed the14

FAR allowed by the Zoning Regulations?15

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:  No,16

it did not.17

MR. GREEN:  And how did you make18

that determination?19

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:  I20

will refer to the graphic now in terms of my21

explanation.22
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MR. GREEN:  All right.  And by1

graphic, you mean the photograph that is on2

the easel?3

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:4

That's correct.5

MR. GREEN:  This is the document6

or I should say the picture that was referred7

to by Ms. Bolling, which copies will be made,8

and we have a blowup of that particular9

picture.  Is that right?10

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:11

That's correct.12

MR. GREEN:  All right.13

DR. PAGE:  Objection.  We have14

never been provided with this document and15

this is a very relevant document.16

MR. GREEN:  Mr. Chairman?17

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Let's hear from18

counsel in response to your objection.  Go19

ahead.  I'm sorry, I think Mr. Avitabile was20

in line.21

MR. AVITABILE:  The only point I22
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would make is that it's a public photograph1

readily available on any Internet search2

engine.  I believe this was derived from3

live.com.  At any rate, it's a photograph of4

the building.  There shouldn't be any question5

as to what it is or is not.  I don't see a6

problem with this exhibit.7

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Mr. Green?8

MR. GREEN:  Yes.9

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Sorry, Mr. Green?10

DR. PAGE:  I would like to11

maintain my objection.12

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  Did you13

want to respond to the objection?14

MR. GREEN:  No, other than we are15

not bound by the 14 Day Rule.  We don't have16

to provide it.  But as pointed out by my17

learned colleague, this is a matter in the18

public sphere and I simply ask that -- the19

Board to take administrative notice of this20

particular thing, which is in the public21

sphere.22
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CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  Thank you.1

Dr. Page, the objection is noted.  However,2

we're going to proceed forward with the3

photograph and their presentation of their4

case.  Thank you.5

MR. GREEN:  Thank you, Mr.6

Chairman.  Mr. LeGrant, you may step to the7

photograph and explain where it is.  What is8

it, first of all?9

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:10

Okay.  Let me explain.  This image is taken11

from what was formerly -- was recently known12

as Microsoft's Live Search Map.  It has been13

renamed Bing, B-I-N-G, not my choice of a14

name.  But nonetheless, I asked my IT staff,15

I was looking at some aerial photographs,16

including the District's aerial photographs,17

to get an image of the rear of the Sunrise at18

5111 Connecticut Avenue, N.W.19

This was produced, because I think20

it illustrates one of the key aspects of this21

trash room issue that has been the subject of22
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the remand.  And as my counsel noted, we can1

provide this submission in a smaller format to2

the Board.3

Just to orient, this is a view, I4

believe, of the north side of the building5

looking south.  We saw in some of the plans6

this alley and garage entrance to this black7

rectangle here.  It would be the garage8

entrance.  The -- this portion here and there9

is a kind of a slightly darker rectangle10

showing a door show the location of the trash11

room that was the subject of the building --12

November building permit which was moved to be13

adjacent to the building.14

The Board has already found, and I15

believe the Court affirmed, that this16

structure is deemed an accessory structure.17

It was before separated, but not it butts up18

against the back of the main building.19

What is relevant here for FAR20

purposes is its relation to grade.  On this21

side of the building, this green area and I22
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guess garden area here, is a grade level that1

is held back by a retaining wall that wraps2

around to the top of this trash enclosure3

room.  So --4

DR. PAGE:  Excuse me, I'm not5

really able to see that and I don't have a6

graphic to help me.  Is there something you7

can do to help me out on this?  I'll go and8

stand there.9

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Yes, I was going10

to suggest you can stand or you can, if you11

would like, move the exhibit to your right a12

little.  It doesn't matter, but Dr. Page is13

standing now.14

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:  Is15

this better?  So the trash room is shown here16

in the photograph as being below grade.  The--17

as an accessory structure, it was not included18

in the original FAR calculation, which I think19

I spoke earlier 3.47, it was deemed by the20

Board.21

So the question is does this22
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structure add to the FAR?  And frankly, there1

is a couple of ways of looking at this.  One2

is that the structure is entirely below grade,3

because of the soil that extends over this.4

And because of that fact, it's below grade.5

It's not added to the FAR.6

Another analysis, frankly, would7

be well, it does have walls on two sides.  And8

here maybe I'll go back to one of the9

appellant's graphics.  Oh, it happens to be10

right under this one.  And this was the 2-B in11

the record, 2-B, that does show in plan view12

this.13

If one were to say well, the trash14

room might have -- should perhaps be added to15

the FAR as represented in the structure that16

is the lowest level, what would happen?  One17

is that that calculation would change, but in18

my view, very insignificantly.  And the reason19

is this:  There has been lots of numbers20

bantied about, but my view of these plans is21

the structure is, approximately, 120 square22
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feet, based on this plan, the dimensions of1

this plan.2

If one extended the perimeter3

method calculation, this wall here would move4

out to here.  And there would be no change in5

terms of that wall that's originally an6

exterior wall that was deemed at basement7

level.  This wall along here is against a8

retaining wall, which means the grade above it9

deems that as a cellar.10

So you have got maybe one side11

here that is the newly exposed as a new12

addition to their basement.  Well, how would13

you resolve this?  You could take this 12014

square feet because it has two walls that are15

arguably below that would be deemed a cellar16

and two walls that were basement and you could17

split that 120 square feet, 50 percent18

allocation, to be 60 square feet.19

The bottom line would be this.  If20

you start with the 3.47 FAR, I have heard21

different numbers bantied about for the floor22
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area.  I mean, the lot area that you would1

base that on, but if you have a 3.47 FAR and2

you worst case added the 60 square feet, it3

would not, in my opinion in review of the4

record, go beyond a 3.5 FAR.  That's like the5

worst case.6

I continue to assert that it is7

below grade.  It's an accessory structure that8

is below grade and that itself would be a9

structure that is not subject to the floor10

areas ratio calculations.11

MR. GREEN:  Based on your12

analysis, Mr. LeGrant, Sunrise, as far as13

loading, as far as loading docks, as far as14

FAR are concerned, is acting within the15

permissible Zoning Regulations?  Is that what16

you are telling us?17

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:18

That's correct.19

MR. GREEN:  One moment, please.  I20

have no further questions of this witness, Mr.21

Chairman.22
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CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you, Mr.1

Green.  Dr. Page, why don't we turn to you and2

see if you have any questions for Mr. LeGrant3

and following that, we can see if Mr.4

Avitabile does and then we'll turn to the5

Board.6

DR. PAGE:  Yes, I do.  May we both7

go up to the exhibits?8

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  You and Dr. Frye?9

DR. PAGE:  No, the Zoning10

Administrator.11

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Sorry about that.12

Yeah, I mean, that's fine with me.  Counsel,13

it's your witness.  She wants to have him14

point some things out on the exhibit.  I don't15

see any harm in that.  We only have one mike,16

so -- okay.17

CROSS EXAMINATION18

DR. PAGE:  Is this on?  19

MR. GREEN:  Yes.20

DR. PAGE:  Okay.  Thank you.  I'm21

trying to understand some of your point of22
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view.  Let's start with the Zoning1

Administrator's document that said 3.49.  Now,2

remember we are dealing with the initial FAR3

at the time of the initial permit, which had4

an R-5-D District and an FAR of 3.5.  Is that5

correct?6

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:  The7

maximum FAR for the R-5-D District, D as in8

dog, is in fact 3.5, yes.9

DR. PAGE:  Thank you.  Now, you10

have come up -- you said that the dimensions11

of this property have kind of been bandied12

around.  Where -- I would like to see the13

evidence, please, for that statement.14

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:15

Well, I have heard different figures and I16

give you a figure that I came up with today.17

DR. PAGE:  I would like to see the18

official figure, first, and then if there is19

an official figure, official change from what20

we have been given, then I would be happy to21

find out why you are coming up with a22
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different figure.1

MR. GREEN:  Mr. Chairman, I'm2

going to object.  Number one, she is going3

beyond the scope of direct.  Number two,4

official figure, what are we -- what is she5

talking about?6

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you, Mr.7

Green.  Would you like to reply to his8

objection?  First, he is contending that you9

are going beyond the scope of what was brought10

out on direct and --11

DR. PAGE:  The direct brought out12

the -- all of what he has been talking about13

in calculating the FAR.  And he has made some14

new assertions about what the FAR is.  And I15

haven't seen any document, nothing has been16

presented to me.  This -- actually, the17

photograph which I'm objecting to and this new18

information, this is -- he is the zoning --19

I'm accepting him as the zoning expert, but he20

still has to provide some basis for his --21

these new claims.22
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CHAIRMAN LOUD:  So is that what1

you are asking him for the basis of his2

testimony?  Because he did testify as an3

expert here that the addition of the trash4

room did not, and I'm paraphrasing, but5

roughly, put the facility in violation of FAR,6

which implies a number of calculations haven't7

been completed.8

DR. PAGE:  But I would like -- I9

have the official calculations.  He may have10

redone official calculations.  I believe that11

they should have been submitted with the12

revised permit, but since they were, we have13

tried to get them.  I'm asking the Zoning14

Administrator to provide them for us.15

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  I think it's a16

reasonable question.  But I just want to make17

sure I understand.  His testimony was that the18

addition of the trash room did not put the19

facility in violation of FAR.  So that implies20

that some calculations were done, a conclusion21

reached and if I understand her correctly, she22
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is asking for those calculations.  Is that1

right?2

DR. PAGE:  Yes, that's correct.3

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  GFA, gross floor4

area, and that kind of thing, so that she can5

evaluate the conclusion.6

MR. GREEN:  Mr. Chairman, Members7

of the Board, I hear the question.  And I8

respond this way.  I would direct the9

appellant's viewing of BZA Appeal 16716-A,10

page 7, 30 -- No. 32.  "The building's FAR of11

3.47 fully complies with the 3.5 limit12

applicable to the R-5-D Zone."13

That position was upheld by the14

Court of Appeals.  That's our response to her15

question.  Now, the Zoning Administrator, this16

Board as well as the previous Board was bound17

by the 3.5 limit.  They arrived at 3.47, which18

is below the limit.  And it is permissible.19

That's the calculation, that's the figure that20

we are dealing with today.21

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  All right.  I22
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don't want to drag this out, but let me make1

sure I understand this.  You are saying that2

there is a Court of -- kind of like a judicial3

notice argument.  The Court of Appeals has4

ruled on the question of the FAR for the5

building, you are saying?6

MR. GREEN:  I'm saying --7

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Is that right?8

MR. GREEN:  -- the Board of9

Zoning, the BZA, this body.10

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  BZA, okay, ruled11

on it.12

MR. GREEN:  Made a determination13

that this building's FAR of 3.45 fully14

complies with the 3.5 limitation.  And I'm15

saying that the Court of Appeals accepted it.16

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Is that --17

MR. GREEN:  And I'm saying that --18

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Which Court of19

Appeals case would that be?20

MR. GREEN:  I'm sorry.  I'm sorry,21

I'll revise and extend here a little bit.22
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CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  1

MR. GREEN:  But the BZA itself,2

this body --3

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  4

MR. GREEN:  -- in its opinion on5

page 7, that is of Appeal No. 16716-A, on page6

7, No. 32, came to that conclusion.  And it7

has never been overruled by anybody at all.8

This body made that determination.  That's the9

FAR.  You said it.  You're BZA.  And I'm10

saying that she is now trying to challenge11

that with no science, no facts, no statistics.12

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  No, I think she is13

just trying to clarify.  The way I heard her,14

I think she is just trying to clarify what it15

sounds like you may have clarified that the --16

MR. GREEN:  Yes.17

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  -- Zoning18

Administrator's expert opinion in this case is19

based on a finding from a previous case,20

16716-A.21

MR. GREEN:  Absolutely, yes.22
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CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Not necessarily an1

independent calculation of gross floor area.2

Not the formula that was shared with us on3

direct testimony?  He testified to a formula4

on direct that is used to calculate FAR and a5

methodology.6

MR. GREEN:  Yes, that's the7

methodology.8

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  9

MR. GREEN:  That's correct, sir.10

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  And --11

MR. GREEN:  And that methodology--12

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  -- in this case,13

he may not necessarily have gone through that14

methodology.  He is relying on the15

representation in that final BZA.16

MR. GREEN:  Absolutely.17

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Is that what18

you're saying?19

MR. GREEN:  Which has not been20

overturned, overruled by anybody.21

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  All right.  As I22
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understand it, Board Member Moldenhauer was1

asking me is that where the FAR capped at2

3.47?3

MR. GREEN:  Yes, for this.  There4

has been no increase since then, Mr. Chairman.5

In other words, 3.5 was the limit.  They came6

to 3.47.  And there has been no increase since7

then.8

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  9

MR. GREEN:  That's our10

determination.11

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Let me ask your12

witness is he familiar with how that was13

calculated in 16716-A?14

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:  I15

did not go --16

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  I'm just curious.17

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:  --18

through the calculations of that previous --19

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  20

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:  --21

Board appeal case.  I used that as the22
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benchmark as this is what the Board has deemed1

as the FAR for the building.2

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  And I'm3

assuming that that's a part of our record,4

since it's a critical part of the Government's5

case.  Is that a part of the earlier filing in6

the case, before it went on remand?7

MR. AVITABILE:  It's a prior order8

of the Board, so it's a public record.9

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  I understand that.10

MR. AVITABILE:  I'm not sure11

whether that was filed in the prior case.12

There was a lot of stuff filed in the prior13

case, to be honest, but if not, it should be14

readily available or copies could easily be15

proffered to the Board for review.16

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  17

MR. AVITABILE:  Actually, in our18

presentation, we're going to bring out19

excerpts of that as well.20

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Excellent.  And21

that's consistent with Sunrise's position as22
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well about FAR?1

MR. AVITABILE:  Generally.2

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Established by3

16716?4

MR. AVITABILE:  That's correct.5

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  All right.6

COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Can I ask7

a clarification?  In the one document we have8

here, which has been referenced, we saw 3.49.9

I have just heard 3.47.  Where is 3.4710

referenced?11

MR. AVITABILE:  If I may?12

COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Is this13

from the previous order?14

MR. GREEN:  Yes, it's a previous15

Board order.  I have it in my hand right here,16

Mr. Turnbull.  I would be happy to --17

COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Yeah,18

because I don't --19

MR. AVITABILE:  If I could just20

give a 2 minute background history lesson here21

which will help clarify all of this, I think,22
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for everyone involved?1

COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Okay.  2

MR. AVITABILE:  The original3

building permit was appealed by NANA.  In that4

appeal, they alleged well, everything under5

the sun, but they included an allegation that6

the building did not conform to FAR.  And in7

the specific allegation that the perimeter8

wall test wasn't miss applied.9

In that appeal, the Board found10

that the perimeter wall test was correctly11

applied.  The perimeter was 11.9 percent12

basement.  The rest of it cellar.  And the13

Board also found that the FAR of the building14

was 3.47.15

COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Okay.  16

MR. AVITABILE:  And that succeeded17

this document that has been offered, which was18

prepared during the building permit process,19

but was later, obviously, revised and amended20

to come up with 3.47.  So that's where we are.21

COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  That22
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explains it.  Thank you very much.1

MR. GREEN:  Mr. Chairman, I'm2

going to have Ms. Bailey give -- give this to3

Ms. Bailey so she can make a copy of that4

order.  That will solve some of the problems,5

I think.6

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  I7

appreciate that.  Going back to Dr. Page's8

objection, I think you have asked the9

question.  I think you have asked him what his10

expert opinion is based on and the11

calculations that he went through.12

DR. PAGE:  He -- I'm sorry.13

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  I'm --14

DR. PAGE:  He hasn't provided any15

calculation.  We now have a discrepant 3.47 --16

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Um-hum.17

DR. PAGE:  -- in one section of18

the appeal.  I'm not sure that the -- I think19

that it is -- it benefits the Board to know20

whether some of the other parts, responses to21

those early appeals used that.  And if that's22
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a constant calculation, we have the Zoning1

Administrator's calculation here and we know2

of no evidence presented at any of those3

meetings where anybody provided calculations4

to support a 3.47.5

So I request the opportunity to6

review the record to verify this part of the--7

this is what the Zoning Administrator is8

relying on.9

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Well, I think you10

can do that, potentially, I'm not saying we're11

there yet in any kind of post-hearing12

submission, but I think what the record13

suggests is that there is an exhibit and I14

think you brought it to our attention.  There15

was a calculation done by the Zoning16

Administrator, as I understand it, okay.17

Then there is the testimony from18

the ZA here that he is relying upon this Case19

16716-A for his determination of FAR.20

DR. PAGE:  Um-hum.21

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  You can make of22
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that what you will in terms of the weight we1

give the testimony that he has given.  But to2

suggest that it's not admissible or to say3

that, you know, we need to divert attention4

now to go through 16716, I think is a bit more5

than what we need to do now.6

I think you have drawn out the7

whole question of what his opinion is based8

on.  And there apparently are some9

contradictions about that opinion.10

DR. PAGE:  Um-hum.11

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  At least there are12

two separate versions of it.  And you can make13

of that what you will make of it.  But I think14

we need to proceed forward and your objection15

is noted.16

DR. PAGE:  Okay.  Thank you.17

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  18

DR. PAGE:  May I just ask19

procedurally?20

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Um-hum.21

DR. PAGE:  Since I have been22
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involved in that and I believe there is no1

calculation supporting that in the final2

order, and there may be another order that3

doesn't support that same calculation --4

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Um-hum.5

DR. PAGE:  -- where does that6

leave us with respect to this discrepancy?  I7

mean, we would like to know that for this8

particular case and how we should follow-up.9

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  I think in this10

case, since you are the appellant, you would11

have a closing statement.  The way I see it,12

you have a closing statement and then as part13

of your closing statement, you would summarize14

the evidence that has been presented here15

today.  You would point out what you see as16

the major flaws in the presentation by -- the17

strength in your case, because you've got --18

you have the burden.19

And then what you see as the20

weaknesses in their case.  And if you see21

this, I think what you are describing as a22
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very soft basis for an expert opinion and1

conclusions about FAR, you would draw our2

attention to that in your closing.3

And we will have some discussion4

as Board Members about whether we want post-5

hearing submissions to sort of marshal the6

evidence by way of findings of facts and7

conclusions of law.8

DR. PAGE:  Thank you.9

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  So put a pin in it10

and make sure that if you think it's11

important, you come back to it in your closing12

statement.13

DR. PAGE:  Okay.  Am I correct in14

saying that you did no calculations on your15

own?  You relied strictly on the one document,16

the one order?17

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:  I18

accepted the Board's previous determination of19

what the FAR was, i.e., the 3.47.20

DR. PAGE:  Did you review anything21

to see what the Board based their22
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determination on?1

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:2

That was the subject of a previous appeal.  It3

was not the scope of my understanding of the4

focus of the remand.5

DR. PAGE:  So your total6

determination is based on seeing that one7

figure in the one order?  Is that correct?8

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:9

Well, this is what --10

DR. PAGE:  Is that --11

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:  --12

the Board has deemed as the benchmark FAR and13

that's what I accepted.14

DR. PAGE:  So the answer is yes,15

that's your FAR basis of the --16

MR. GREEN:  Objection.  Asked and17

answered.18

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Yeah, you can move19

on to another question now.  You have asked it20

three times and he has answered three times.21

DR. PAGE:  I just wanted a yes or22
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no to be sure that I understood.  Thank you1

very much.2

If you were aware that the -- this3

building, the lots of this building were not4

a zoning district 5 -- R-5-D at the time the5

building permits were submitted, would you say6

that the zoning should be the current zoning7

or the previous zoning with respect to8

evaluating that?9

MR. GREEN:  Again, I'm going to10

object to form.  If she wants to ask a series11

of questions, fine.  But let's not combine 5012

or 11 questions in one.  It's confusing to the13

Board.  It's confusing certainly to the14

witness.15

DR. PAGE:  My question was if he16

knew the Zoning District was R-5-B at the time17

that the permit was submitted, would that18

revision permit have to meet the 5 -- R-5-B or19

the R-5-D?20

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:  The21

project is subject, in my opinion, to the R-5-22
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D, D as in dog, provisions of the Zoning1

Regulations, given that the original permit2

was applied for prior to the effective date of3

the rezoning.4

DR. PAGE:  So in your opinion, any5

modifications made to the permit also are made6

under R-5-D.  Is that correct?7

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:  The8

way I would characterize it is this.  Many9

building permits are subject to revisions.  If10

the revisions ultimately deal with the11

entitlement, that is the basic bulk of the12

building, the use of the building, then it may13

be subject to Rezoning Regulations.14

If there are minor revisions to15

the plans, it has been my application of the16

Zoning Regulations to rely on the Zoning17

District in effect at the time of the18

application, the original application was19

originally applied for.20

DR. PAGE:  Okay.  Well, let me go21

back to the -- your photograph, if I may.  You22
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have referred to the trash room here.  Do you1

know where the wall is in the trash room as it2

meets the main building?  Can you point that3

out to me?4

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:  Um,5

I could probably better point it out on the6

plan, but I can refer to the photograph, if7

you would like.8

DR. PAGE:  I would like to see it9

on the photograph.10

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:11

Okay.  I'm going to point to where the trash12

room wall butts up against the main building13

wall.14

DR. PAGE:  And where is the side,15

the south side of the trash room?  Where is16

the wall on the south side of the trash room?17

Okay.  That is the side parallel to18

Connecticut, that is often considered the west19

side.  Where would you put the south side of20

that trash room?21

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:  Oh,22
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I'm sorry, the south side --1

DR. PAGE:  Can you just draw --2

put your pen over it?3

MR. GREEN:  Mr. Chairman, why4

don't we have her establish north, south,5

east, west in relationship to this picture6

before she asks the question, so that we can7

know and the Board can know what in the world8

we are talking about here?9

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  I don't want to be10

that formal.  But, I mean, if you can help the11

witness out, so that we can move this along12

with a little more haste --13

DR. PAGE:  Okay.  This --14

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  -- than we are15

now?16

DR. PAGE:  -- is the side facing17

the most south direction.  This is Connecticut18

Avenue, although the District is not built19

specifically on north, south, east, west.20

There have been many diagrams presented by21

Sunrise and they call this the south side.22
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They call it Connecticut side.  The west side.1

This particular part of it, they2

are calling the east side.3

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Just for the4

purposes of your question, if you can orient5

the witness to which side you are talking6

about, so that he will be familiar.7

DR. PAGE:  The south -- this is8

the south side of the building and I would9

like to see the south side of the trash room.10

Okay.  So it looks like from the picture it11

goes straight out from the main building?12

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:  I13

believe so, but again, the plan, I think,14

illustrates it better.15

DR. PAGE:  Okay.  And is this --16

what would you call this?17

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:18

Well, that's the -- there is a soil vegetation19

above that structure.20

DR. PAGE:  Okay.  Where is the21

roof of this trash room?22
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ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:1

It's somewhere below the level of this soil.2

DR. PAGE:  It's below this soil?3

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:4

Yes.5

DR. PAGE:  Okay.  This is the6

trash room area that we are talking about,7

correct?8

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:9

Correct.10

DR. PAGE:  Okay.  And we can see11

that there is something of -- it could be12

plantings, it could be a planter.  We don't13

know what it is.  Have you evaluated how -- is14

that -- if you had put this on a porch, and15

let's say we had this wall going up to the16

same height, like a retaining wall around a17

porch, and we have this on the porch, this is18

soil on top of the trash room, correct?  Do we19

know -- is that correct?  This is soil and20

perhaps plantings on top of the trash room?21

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:22
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Yes, I think I have already said that.  There1

is soil and plantings on top of this trash2

room.3

DR. PAGE:  Okay.  And do you know4

where the ceiling of that trash room is?  Do5

you know -- let me ask this another way.  Do6

you know that that is not at the level of the7

first floor?  That this is not the same height8

as the garage.9

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:  I10

am unsure as to the ceiling level in11

relationship to the garage or where that12

garage entrance is, that ceiling level.13

DR. PAGE:  Okay.  We can see this14

is the patio of the first floor.  Is that15

correct?  This is a patio going around the16

building on the south side?17

MR. GREEN:  Mr. Chairman?  Mr.18

Chairman?  I would like --19

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Yes, sir, Mr.20

Green?21

MR. GREEN:  Yeah.  Where are we22
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going with this?  We've gotten so far afield.1

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Dr. Page, are you2

trying to establish that it is not below3

grade?4

DR. PAGE:  Yes, I am.5

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  What's the bottom6

line where you are heading?7

DR. PAGE:  If there are planters8

put down somewhere, the equivalent of planters9

may be a foot of soil or a tree may go in a10

foot and a half of soil.  Does everything11

underneath that, is that below grade?  12

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  13

DR. PAGE:  When we watched this,14

they constructed --15

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Well, I think --16

DR. PAGE:  -- this was part of the17

building with a cement roof on top.18

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  19

DR. PAGE:  So the question is if20

they have full --21

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Maybe --22
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DR. PAGE:  -- pushed some dirt on1

top, does that make it below grade?2

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Yeah, maybe --3

DR. PAGE:  That's the big4

question.5

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  Maybe a6

good way to ask, and I think you just did, is7

to ask them for the basis of this conclusion8

and opinion that the, I think you testified,9

entire structure was below grade and,10

therefore, doesn't add to FAR at all.  Ask him11

for the basis of his opinion as an expert on12

that and he will respond to that and that13

should -- it may not satisfy you, but at least14

you will have an answer one way or the other.15

DR. PAGE:  Okay.  I would like to16

know your basis of determining the soil on top17

of the roof of the trash room as adjacent18

grade and -- okay, that's the first part of19

the question.  I'll let you answer that first.20

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:21

Well, my review of the plans that were in the22
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record as well as the photographs led me to1

conclude that this structure was underneath a2

layer of soil that was held back by a3

retaining wall that formed the boundary of the4

grade and, therefore, it was a structure below5

grade.6

DR. PAGE:  Okay.  So any amount of7

soil pushed up to a retaining wall will make8

that area below that soil, whether it is 69

inches, 12 inches, that makes the rest of the10

area below grade?  Is that your11

interpretation?12

MR. GREEN:  Mr. Chairman, I'm13

going to object and here is why.  First of14

all, the burden of proof is on the appellant,15

if they have a position.  Now, she gave her --16

she put on her case in chief.  She even had a17

witness.  And she put on some exhibits.18

If she took issue with the whole19

calculation and the methodology, she should20

have provided that information.  She should21

have taken the soil samples.  She should have22
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made her measurements.  Whatever it was, she1

should have done it.2

She had her opportunity with her3

case.  Now, she is trying to bootstrap from4

this witness information that he obviously5

didn't get involved with.  And you know, we6

talked about 16, what is it, 16716-A, that's7

decided.8

This Board has already reached a9

determination.  And the determination is that10

the FAR was under its limit.  Whether it was11

3.47, 3.49, 3.48, it doesn't matter.  The12

limitation was 3.5.  This Board made that13

determination and it has not been overruled.14

Where are we going with this15

questioning?  I don't hear any science.  I16

don't hear anything to refute what this Board17

did.  I don't hear anything to refute in her18

questioning what this expert made in his19

determination.20

Why are we asking these questions?21

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you, Mr.22
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Green.1

MR. GREEN:  They are irrelevant.2

They are immaterial.3

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  4

MR. GREEN:  And they have --5

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  Mr. Green?6

MR. GREEN:  -- no basis in fact or7

law.8

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you.  Duly9

noted.  The witness did testify on direct10

about the whole below grade issue not adding11

FAR at all to the facility.  So I think it is12

an appropriate cross to bring out.  However,13

I do think you have made the point and you are14

making the point.15

DR. PAGE:  Um-hum.16

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  And you need to17

get to conclusion of this issue of below18

grade, because you have asked the question as19

many different ways as you can and he has20

stuck to his testimony that in his expert21

opinion, he thinks the structure, this22
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structure that we are talking about, not the1

hypotheticals, but this particular structure2

is below grade.3

DR. PAGE:  And I'm trying to get4

the basis of that.  And all I'm hearing from5

him is that any dirt on top of it puts it6

below grade.  You could put some dirt on top7

of your garage and it's below grade structure.8

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  But if --9

DR. PAGE:  I need to find out from10

the gentleman --11

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  -- that's --12

DR. PAGE:  -- what he actually did13

to determine that.  And I just want to confirm14

all he did was look at a picture and decide15

that he saw dirt.16

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  I'm not sure that17

he said any dirt, but if that's his answer, he18

has answered it that way three times.  That's19

his answer.  It may not be the answer --20

DR. PAGE:  Okay.  21

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  -- we want to22
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hear, but it's his answer.1

DR. PAGE:  He cannot --2

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  In the summary3

evaluation you can make of that answer in4

closing, you can do that.5

DR. PAGE:  That's fine.6

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  But we can't keep7

going around and around --8

DR. PAGE:  I just want to confirm.9

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  -- and around and10

around.11

DR. PAGE:  I just want to confirm12

that's his answer that he didn't look at the13

amount of soil and to him it doesn't matter.14

That's -- I want to confirm that from the15

gentleman.16

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  Well, ask17

him that final question and then let's move --18

DR. PAGE:  Okay.  19

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  -- on to a20

different subject, a different area of cross.21

DR. PAGE:  You did not look at22
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this -- you did not do any measurement on this1

or measured the height of the soil over the2

roof.  Is that correct?3

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:  I4

did not measure the depth of the soil on top5

of the roof to --6

DR. PAGE:  So --7

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:  No,8

I did not.9

DR. PAGE:  Okay.  And the door10

opens at grade.  Is that correct?  Where the11

door is, is that grade?12

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:13

Well, that opens to the grade adjacent to the14

driveway.15

DR. PAGE:  Adjacent to the16

building on the outside wall.  Is that17

correct?18

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:  The19

outside wall.20

DR. PAGE:  Yeah, so the trash room21

on this side opens at alley level grade,22
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correct?  This is the alley.  This is the1

alley.  This is the driveway.  And this is the2

base of the trash room and it opens at the --3

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:  I4

don't know the grade of alley.  I mean, of how5

much slope there is, if any, between the alley6

and that, but it appears, generally, to be7

about the same level as the alley.8

DR. PAGE:  Okay.  And this -- the9

other side on that side, it opens again at the10

alley grade level?  Is that correct?11

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:  At12

approximately, the same level.  I would agree.13

DR. PAGE:  Um-hum.  And this door14

that we are talking about that is extended the15

width of the garage, that's new to the new16

plans.  Is that correct?17

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:  The18

door -- okay.  Can you point out the door19

again?20

DR. PAGE:  Okay.  21

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:  I22
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did not look at that door expansion of the1

width of that opening, no.2

DR. PAGE:  So you don't know3

actually now that part of it changed the FAR?4

Is that correct?5

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:  (No6

audible answer.)7

DR. PAGE:  Is that correct?8

MR. GREEN:  Mr. Chairman, you9

know, I object.  It's irrelevant.  It goes10

beyond the scope of direct.  It's immaterial.11

It's not probative, etcetera, etcetera.12

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you, Mr.13

Green.  Dr. Page, it also assumes that facts14

are in existence in the evidence that has not15

been established.  So again, I think I16

understand the direction intent of your17

questions, but it has to be limited to what is18

brought out on direct.  It can't assume the19

existence of facts that are not part of the20

record.21

And you have explored very22
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significantly the whole below grade issue, I1

think, with the witness.  So if you could wrap2

that up?3

DR. PAGE:  Okay.  So the issue I4

was trying to get at was that this area around5

the trash room has been changed.  It appears,6

unless he says differently, that he has not7

taken into consideration the whole8

configuration of the trash room area, which9

was changed.  And I just -- I believe the10

gentleman confirmed that.11

So leaving that for the moment and12

leaving the issue that we don't know, is this13

picture the only picture you have relied on?14

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Well, his15

testimony was not that he relied on the16

picture.  And again, his testimony has been17

clear that he relied on the, in terms of the18

FAR opinion, previous case.  And I think in19

terms of issuing the permit, he relied on the20

plans that he had in front of him.21

Now, if for any reason something22
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has been built differently than the plans and1

he has got a picture here, which we really2

shouldn't make the basis of, we shouldn't3

misapply our analysis to this picture here,4

because he had a set of plans before him in5

issuing the permit.6

Now, if something was built7

differently than the plans, that's an8

enforcement issue.  It's not really an issue9

for our consideration right now.10

DR. PAGE:  Okay.  Well, what --11

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  12

DR. PAGE:  -- I'm trying to13

distinguish is the changes that came about14

between the first plan and the second plan.15

And the amount of FAR that changed.  The16

gentleman is relying on one figure in one17

order and not doing any other calculations,18

but he has presented -- he has talked about19

this picture fairly extensively and I'm trying20

to figure out why he even brought that picture21

up.22
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He could basically have said he1

relied on this other and given us some2

calculations.  I don't understand and I don't3

think the gentleman has clarified how he4

calculated, made these, I'm trying to find out5

specifically.6

If I could ask the Board to have7

him --8

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  He has already9

answered that question.10

DR. PAGE:  Okay.  11

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  He has mentioned12

this 16716 case and then we have, as I said,13

as a part of our record what you, I think,14

brought to our attention, the exhibit that has15

these handwritten calculations of FAR as well.16

DR. PAGE:  Okay.  Then the one17

thing he didn't clarify is how he18

differentiates the FAR -- the, sorry, basement19

versus the cellar for the single wall that is20

between the accessory building and the --21

MR. GREEN:  Mr. Chairman?  Mr.22
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Chairman?  Do we have a witness that is being1

questioned or do we have a cross examiner who2

is giving testimony?3

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  I'm sorry, could4

you repeat that?  I'm sorry, just could you5

repeat that first part again?6

MR. GREEN:  Yeah. 7

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Your objection?8

MR. GREEN:  My objection is that9

we have a witness who is trying to answer the10

questions to the best as he can, but we have11

a cross examiner who is giving testimony.12

Now, I thought we had a witness and I thought13

she put on a case in chief.  I would object to14

this line of -- I don't know what it is.  It's15

not questioning, but it certainly is16

testimony.  And she had her chance.17

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Well, she is18

entitled to cross examination on all --19

MR. GREEN:  Just across --20

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  -- matters brought21

on direct.22
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MR. GREEN:  Mr. Chairman?1

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Mr. Green?  Mr.2

Green?  Duly noted.  She has got an3

opportunity to cross examine.  Now, it has to4

be relevant.  It has got to be -- there are5

some rules about cross examination.  So let's6

ask Dr. Page.  Dr. Page, how much longer do7

you think you will be with your cross --8

DR. PAGE:  I have --9

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  -- examination?10

Not to rush you at all.11

DR. PAGE:  -- several questions.12

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  13

DR. PAGE:  And then I will be14

concluding.15

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  16

DR. PAGE:  I would like just to17

have your evaluation of the common wall18

between the trash room and the basement.  I19

didn't understand quite how you were20

calculating the F -- the cellar/basement issue21

around this area.22
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ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:1

Okay.  I'll attempt to restate.  I believe my2

testimony, first of all, the structure is3

below grade.  It does not count toward the4

FAR.  Nonetheless, trying to look at --5

another way of looking at the problem is well,6

if one were to discount the fact that it is an7

accessory structure that is adjacent to this8

building, and it's joined to the building,9

then how would it affect the basement versus10

cellar question, which is illustrated in the11

plan below this that shows the floor plan of12

this garage level?13

And I'll walk through, I guess,14

the four walls one more time.  The --15

DR. PAGE:  I do understand the16

perimeter method.17

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:18

Okay.  19

DR. PAGE:  But what I don't20

understand is how it applies when you have a21

planter effect on top of one of the22
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structures.  This is a planter effect in the1

sense that you -- it's dark with -- held2

within three walls over a roof.  It's a3

planter effect.4

MR. GREEN:  I'm going to object,5

because you're getting argumentative now and--6

DR. PAGE:  I'm sorry, yeah.7

MR. GREEN:  -- that's8

impermissible.9

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Well, I think that10

if the witness can answer the question of how11

he thinks the perimeter method applies in this12

particular situation, he should be -- you13

should answer that question.  The -- Dr.14

Page's characterization of this is is dirt15

with planters and the implication that,16

therefore, the overall structure would not be17

below grade is Dr. Page's characterization.18

It's understood that that's not your19

testimony.20

But if you have an answer as to21

how you applied the perimeter method --22
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ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:1

Well, perhaps as I can best understand her2

points, which I think how it might be relevant3

to the alternative analysis is the fact there4

is a planter on top or there is a wall or5

double wall between the accessory structure6

and the main structure, discounting that, it's7

not relevant.8

Then you -- if you applied the9

perimeter method to the addition of this trash10

structure, then one of the walls that is11

embedded in the soil is below grade.  One of12

the walls that now that it's the western face13

here, is that wall comes out and is -- so14

there is no net change to an application of a15

perimeter method calculation, because it16

simply moves out in the same plane out to face17

-- that is facing this alley where this door18

is.19

So the new wall that is exposed,20

possibly, 90 degrees to the angle of the21

garage entrance then would say okay, well,22



492

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS

1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C.  20005-3701 (202) 234-4433

half, 50 percent, of this accessory structure1

is now a basement, because it's more than the2

ceiling of which is 4 feet or more above grade3

versus the other wall that is to the south4

that is parallel to that that is embedded in5

the soil, that's discounted.6

So what I tried to do was say7

okay, you take 120 square feet.  You allocate8

50 percent of that.  50 percent is cellar, 509

percent is basement.  You add the 60 square10

feet and go back to the 3.47 base FAR11

established by the Board.  It was, in my12

review, an insignificant impact.13

That is applying a worst case FAR14

analysis to the addition of the trash room,15

but I continue to maintain it's a structure16

below grade.  I don't know if that speaks to17

your question.18

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  19

DR. PAGE:  Well, let me just --20

and I will be very brief on this.  You are21

saying these two -- those two sides of that22
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side being north, this side being east, are1

the 50 percent that are basement.  This side2

and that side are the 50 percent of this trash3

room that are cellar.  Is that correct?4

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:  I5

think that's fair, yeah.6

DR. PAGE:  Okay.  Thank you very7

much.  When was this photograph taken?8

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:  Um,9

the -- let me say this.  The Live Search or10

Bing photo from Microsoft Corporation does not11

date this.  When I compared it to the12

District's own ptolemy photo, which was dated,13

I believe, in March of '09, this was a little14

bit better resolution than the ptolemy photo15

of the District, but they appeared to be the16

same in terms of the structure.17

So -- but I do not know and that's18

perhaps something we can in post-hearing19

submission establish if there is some date.20

But I think it is very recent.  I believe it21

is -- you know, that's my understanding of the22
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Bing function of Microsoft.1

DR. PAGE:  I believe I have only2

one more question, but I'll review my notes3

after that and be very brief.4

This is the patio and this is the5

edge of the patio.  Is that correct?  This --6

see this line here.  This is on the south7

side.  Do you accept that as patio and that's8

the edge of the patio?9

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:  I10

did not analyze the patio.  I focused on the11

trash room.12

DR. PAGE:  Okay.  The patio13

establishes the ground level of the adjacent14

building here.  Okay.  The patio is the15

outside -- this is where the door comes out.16

That's why I'm asking you --17

MR. GREEN:  You know, I've got to18

object.19

DR. PAGE:  -- is this --20

MR. GREEN:  Mr. Chairman, first of21

all, she is giving testimony.  The witness has22
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never identified that area.  He says he1

focused on the trash room.  And to accept her2

statement as his would be wrong.  It's her3

statement, her testimony on her cross4

examination of this witness.5

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Duly noted.  Thank6

you.7

DR. PAGE:  I will rephrase.8

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you, Mr.9

Green.10

DR. PAGE:  I will rephrase that11

then.12

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Well, excuse me,13

Dr. Page.14

DR. PAGE:  And I --15

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  He said he --16

DR. PAGE:  -- will -- my last17

question.18

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Excuse me, Dr.19

Page.20

DR. PAGE:  Okay.  21

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  He said he didn't22
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focus on the patio.  So I think that's his1

answer to that question.  Is this a separate2

question?3

DR. PAGE:  I just want to say can4

he identify this section, which is over the5

trash room, as not being, and this is a yes or6

no question and I believe this is my last7

question, part of that patio structure?  You8

can see it coming out and you can see the9

edges there.10

MR. GREEN:  He --11

DR. PAGE:  Just can he -- just a12

yes or no question.  Can he establish --13

MR. GREEN:  He can't --14

DR. PAGE:  -- that is not over the15

trash room?16

MR. GREEN:  Mr. Chairman?17

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  There is an18

objection, Dr. Page.19

MR. GREEN:  The objection is very20

simple.21

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Yes, sir.22
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MR. GREEN:  He cannot identify1

that which he did not analyze, that which he2

did not identify.3

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Are you talking4

about the area over the roof of that trash5

room?6

DR. PAGE:  Yes, I am.7

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  8

DR. PAGE:  I'm talking about this9

is the --10

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Yeah, okay.  It's11

just a simple yes or no question.12

DR. PAGE:  Yes, a simple yes or no13

question.14

MR. GREEN:  He --15

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  You're asking him16

can he --17

MR. GREEN:  She is characterizing18

it --19

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  I'm sorry.20

MR. GREEN:  -- as some thing.  And21

we don't know what it is.22
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DR. PAGE:  And that's why --1

MR. GREEN:  My witness has not --2

DR. PAGE:  -- I'm saying --3

MR. GREEN:  -- gone out there or4

talked to anybody to identify what it is.5

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  She is not6

characterizing it.7

DR. PAGE:  That's why I'm asking8

him yes or no.9

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Excuse me, excuse10

me.11

DR. PAGE:  Sorry.12

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  She is just -- she13

is not characterizing it as anything other14

than the area over the roof.  And she is just15

asking him can he identify the area over the16

roof.17

DR. PAGE:  He can say no.18

MR. GREEN:  When she uses words19

like patio, when she uses words like edge, she20

is characterizing it as something.21

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Duly noted, Mr.22
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Green.  I think we have moved on from the1

patio.  It's a simple question of can you2

identify the area over what would be the roof3

of the trash room?4

DR. PAGE:  Over here.5

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  And this, I think,6

is the last question.7

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:8

Referring to the little white portion --9

DR. PAGE:  Yes.10

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:  --11

of the photograph?12

DR. PAGE:  Can you identify what13

that is?  Yes or no?14

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:  No.15

DR. PAGE:  Oh, thank you.16

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  Thank you,17

Dr. Page.  No cross, okay.  All right.  So I18

think we are now at the point where we would19

be into your case, counsel, with respect to20

Sunrise.  All right, I'm sorry.  We did not.21

We did not, I'm sorry. 22
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Before we do that, you can go1

ahead and set up your exhibits and put them2

the way you want them.  But as you are doing3

that, I think, Mr. Dettman pointed out that4

Board Members have not asked the ZA questions.5

So let's open it up for that.6

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  Thank you,7

Mr. Chairman.  We're going to need that photo8

again.  Sorry, Mr. Avitabile.  Mr. LeGrant,9

just one question related to the loading.  On10

that photograph, can you identify for me,11

based on my understanding of the loading12

requirement, all other uses, this building is13

required to have one 30 foot deep loading14

berth, one 20 foot deep service delivery space15

and one 100 square foot platform.  Can you16

identify those on the plans or on the photos17

of the plans?18

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:19

Okay.  The -- I'll start with the plan and20

then maybe I can get the microphone?21

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  Oh.22
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ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:1

Hello?  Okay.  Looking back at the plan, I2

believe it is the Exhibit 2-B.  The 12 x --3

there is a 12 x 30 foot loading berth4

identified here.  As I testified before, I5

thought there was sufficient area to6

accommodate a 10 x 20 service delivery space7

here, although it is not labeled in the plan.8

In terms of a loading platform,9

which would be 100 square feet, there is an10

area beyond the loading berth here that, you11

know, frankly, I didn't measure that to12

whether that would accommodate the 100 square13

foot loading platform.  It may be able to do14

so, but truthfully I did not look at that.15

COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Just to16

clarify again on where you are pointing, Mr.17

LeGrant.18

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:19

Yes?20

COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  You are21

pointing at an area between column lines 2622
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and 27.  Those are those little bubbles at the1

top, the circles?2

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:  17,3

20 and 22.4

COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  No, I'm5

talking about the other loading berth.6

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:  Oh,7

oh, over here.  8

COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Right.9

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:10

Between 26 and 28, these bubbles, yes.11

COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Okay.  12

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  To your13

knowledge in the Zoning Regulations, just to14

follow-up on th loading question, given the15

location of this loading berth which is clear16

on the plans and the area that you identified17

that could or could not be a platform, that's18

100 square feet, where are we loading on to?19

What -- I guess to your knowledge,20

what is the purpose of these loading berths21

and platforms if we are loading into the22
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alley?1

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:2

Well, the purpose of the loading platform is3

a space on which to off-load from the vehicle4

those boxes or materials.5

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  Okay.  It6

doesn't need to be directly into the building,7

it's just kind of -- even if it's a 100 square8

foot concrete pad?9

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:10

Right.11

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  Okay.  12

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:  In13

my experience, it can be a covered or14

uncovered structure within a building or open.15

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  Okay.  And16

you think, based on the plans that we have17

before us right now, that that cross hatched18

area could be 100 square feet and meet that19

requirement?20

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:  It21

could.  I could spend a few minutes and22
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measure it to see.1

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  Okay.  So2

the FAR, the 3.47 FAR that is noted in the3

order from Appeal No. 16716-A, this order4

predates the plans that we are actually5

looking at right now.  Is that correct?6

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:7

This particular plan, yes.8

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  Okay.  And9

I think you had stated that the original10

location of the trash structure/building/11

enclosure was not included in the original12

FAR?13

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:  It14

-- well, it is unclear to me if it was.  One15

of the images that I have looked at, and I16

think is in one of the Exhibits 14-B-3 that17

I'm looking at now, has the previous location18

of the trash enclosure.  It's unclear to me if19

that was a roofed structure or not.  If it had20

a roof, then you -- you know, how high it was.21

Then is it an area that is deemed floor area?22
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If it's open to the sky, then, obviously, it1

is not an area subject to -- it's not an2

enclosed area or it would be a stretch of the3

imagination floor area.4

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  Okay.5

When you were reviewing the plan, that plan6

there for the revision, did you also have the7

benefit of a grading plan to determine kind of8

where the relocated trash room sat in relation9

to the adjacent grades?  Because they are not10

-- the grades aren't noted on here.11

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:12

Right.13

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  That's why14

I asked.15

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:  No,16

I did not.  I did not refer to a grading plan.17

I was looking at the rest of the record, as18

well as the -- this photograph that I brought19

up today as well as some other photographs in20

the record that I have seen, I concluded where21

the grade relationship is focused in relation22
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to this trash room structure, not, of course,1

the rest of the structure.2

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  Okay.  So3

the testimony that you provided today about4

the perimeter test and providing 50 percent of5

the linear footage of the walls --6

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:7

Yes.8

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  -- when9

did you go through that analysis originally?10

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:11

Well, let me clarify.  The purpose of12

providing that testimony is to illustrate the13

concept of how the perimeter method is done.14

The exhibits that are in the record refer to15

how the perimeter method was applied.16

I did not do my own independent17

analysis of that perimeter on that, but I18

wanted to make clear to the Board the19

methodology that is used is a standard20

practice in my office of how we deal with this21

basement/cellar issue in relation to the FAR.22
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VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  To your1

knowledge, what is the current FAR of that2

plan?  What would the FAR of that plan --3

actually, I should say what is the FAR of the4

building as it stands today?  Because it5

should be constructed according to that plan,6

correct?7

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:  The8

FAR that has been established in the record is9

3.47.  Assuming that the assumption is that10

the structure has been built to that plan,11

then if it deviated from that, as was noted12

and it might be an enforcement issue, but if13

it was built in conformance with the plan,14

that would be what the Board has stated as the15

FAR for the structure.16

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  So if I17

understand what you just said, the current FAR18

would be 3.47 plus 50 percent of the GFA of19

that trash room?20

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:21

Well, as I asserted, that trash structure is22
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below grade, as it wraps around on top of it1

and the soil on top if it.  But the benefit of2

the doubt was okay, there is an argument that3

might be made that well, if you take that4

structure and say no, it's not really below5

grade, it should have been included in the6

perimeter method, I wanted to do that7

additional analysis to see how that would8

impact the outcome.9

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  I think we10

need to determine whether or not the ZA I11

think -- was it you that reviewed this revised12

plan?13

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:14

Originally?15

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  This,16

yeah.  When the November building permit was17

submitted and it went through a zoning18

analysis --19

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:20

Yes.21

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  -- for its22
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revisions, was that you who --1

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:  No,2

it was one of my predecessors.3

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  Oh, okay.4

So we need to determine whether the ZA made an5

error in recalculating the FAR for this6

project, based on the revisions of the7

November permit.8

So we kind of need to know what9

methodology was used?  What percentage of the10

GFA of this trash enclosure was added into the11

GFA of the building and then coincidentally,12

what is the end result FAR?13

We haven't -- we don't know this.14

We are hearing from you now, you know, one15

could make an argument when you look at the16

photo, you think that it is below grade.17

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:18

Okay.  19

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  We need to20

know what the ZA --21

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:22
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Yes.1

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  -- back2

then did.3

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:4

Well, my best understanding of the record is5

the ZA determined that the trash room did not6

add to the FAR.  There is no documentation7

there was an analysis that said oh, trash room8

has to -- is adding to the FAR here for some9

of the reasons that are -- that have been10

covered previously that is an accessory11

structure that it is below grade.12

Not having the benefit of13

interviewing the actual people who did the14

review, I'm concluding that the analysis that15

was done on -- when the trash room moved to be16

adjacent to the building, that it was not17

deemed to add to the FAR.18

My own review of that decision is19

that's valid.  That's consistent with my20

understanding of the application of the Zoning21

Regulations.22
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VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  And there1

is no documentation associated with a2

calculation of the FAR at the time the3

November permit was being reviewed?4

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:  Not5

that I have seen in the record, no.6

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  Okay.7

Thank you.8

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  I just want to ask9

a quick follow-up question to Mr. Dettman's10

question, because I thought I had understood11

your testimony to be a little differently.  So12

the ZA did not or the previous ZA did not rely13

on this 2001 decision to determine FAR?  That14

was something that was done after the fact in15

your review of the case in the file?16

I thought you testified earlier17

that the FAR was calculated based on what was18

in this B-16716-A case, which was decided in19

2001.  So it would have been before the20

November 2003 building permit was issued.21

And then in the exchange with Mr.22
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Dettman, I got a slightly different1

understanding of FAR.2

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:  The3

-- when the Board ruled on the previous4

appeal, it concluded, I believe, on the5

original building permit what the FAR was for6

the structure.  Since that time, as there has7

been revisions of different permits, the8

question that I understand with the Court9

remand was what was the impact, if any, of the10

addition of -- does the addition of the trash11

room change the FAR?12

I'm accepting that 3.47 is the13

baseline of the FAR for the structure.  I14

looked at the previous Zoning Administrator's15

analysis to see if the addition of this trash16

room changed the FAR.  I don't see any17

documentation that there was any change to the18

FAR due to the result of that building permit19

revision.20

And my interpretation of the21

Zoning Regulations is I agree with that.  I22
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don't see how the addition of that trash room1

would change this FAR.  I don't know if that2

speaks to it.3

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  I think you have4

answered my question in a round about way. 5

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:6

Okay.  7

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  So I feel8

confident that I have an answer to my9

question.  In your experience, would it be the10

normal course that a file that pertains to a11

certain address where a permit was issued and12

FAR was one of the issues would not have the13

FAR report from the reviewing authorities as14

a part of that file?15

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:16

Well, the -- well, once a building permit is--17

during the course of a building permit review,18

there is an analysis done as documented19

typically, in a zoning computation form, of20

the various zoning standards, including an FAR21

determination.22
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Then if it is a subsequent1

revision, it is common in my office to say oh,2

is this revision changing something, adding3

floor -- in case of FAR, adding floor area to4

help ensure that the FAR limitation is still--5

the requirement is maintained.6

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  So in this file,7

was there an FAR computation other than this8

decision that you referenced earlier?9

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:10

There may have been.  Truthfully, I did not11

analyze it, because I accepted as the12

benchmark the Board's determination of what13

the FAR of the building was.14

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Could there be an15

FAR computation in this file right now that16

because we had this decision, you opted not to17

look at?  I mean, is there something in the18

file about FAR calculation on this property?19

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:20

There --21

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Did you review the22
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file to see?1

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:2

Well, let me put it this way.  In the3

voluminous file there is many, many documents4

and there is, apparently, I think, about four5

appeals.6

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Right.7

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:  I8

tried to focus specifically on the question at9

hand of the remand.  When I got to the point10

of trying to or determining what is the11

baseline FAR that we need to utilize as the12

baseline for my analysis, the one appeal --13

the BZA order on the appeal established that14

baseline.15

I didn't -- once I found that,16

okay, it's I don't need to do a further17

analysis beyond that.18

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  Thank you,19

Mr. LeGrant.  I don't have any additional20

questions.  Yes?21

COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Mr.22
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LeGrant, first of all, we appreciate you being1

here.  Just like the four of us, you are a2

rookie on this and so we appreciate all your3

insight.4

But getting back to the FAR at5

3.47, even if I count the whole thing, isn't6

this still under the FAR?7

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:  I8

was trying to look at those numbers.9

Unfortunately, the Board order didn't specify10

the lot area and the floor area that it came11

to the 3.47.  But trying to back into that12

number using the floor area and lot area13

numbers, and these were more just rough14

calculations on my part, if you say 120 square15

feet, it does not appear to me that the16

addition of 120 square feet would push this17

structure over the 3.5 FAR limitation.18

COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  My gut19

feeling is that I could add a lot more to this20

without doing any calculations at all.  I21

mean, just looking at several thousands of22
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square feet and doing this, that 120, 1501

isn't really going to take you over that2

threshold.  That's again, without doing a3

calculation.4

And I understand the perimeter5

method.6

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:7

Yes.8

COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  And what9

you are trying to achieve and what makes sense10

from your standpoint.  And to a certain11

degree, I agree with how you are approaching12

that.13

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:14

Okay.  15

COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  But I'm16

just concerned even if I'm very conservative17

and added the number, you are still not over18

the FAR.19

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR LeGRANT:  I20

would agree with your characterization.21

COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Okay.22
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Thank you.1

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you, Mr.2

Turnbull.  Board Member Moldenhauer, any3

questions?  Okay.  Then I think we can now4

turn to Mr. Avitabile and the presentation of5

your several slides.6

MR. AVITABILE:  All right.  Again7

for the record, my name is Dave Avitabile with8

Pillsbury counsel on behalf of the owner,9

Sunrise.  I'm going to be pretty short,10

because I think a lot of the points I wanted11

to make have already been made and discussed12

at length.13

But again, two issues.  Whether14

the trash room added to the FAR of the15

building and whether the trash rooms16

relocation eliminated delivery space.17

It's a little hard to see up18

there.  I'm going to be submitting a hard copy19

of the presentation up to you, but I wanted to20

talk a little bit about the history and21

discuss it a little bit and I think it helps22
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clarify what is going on here.1

DR. PAGE:  Objection.  We haven't2

had access to this document.3

MR. AVITABILE:  It's the permits.4

It's a summary of the permits.5

DR. PAGE:  Well, I'm putting in6

the record the objection.7

MR. AVITABILE:  I'm going --8

DR. PAGE:  Because we don't know9

how accurate it is.  If we had had access to10

it, we would know what we would be dealing11

with.12

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Your objection is13

noted.14

MR. AVITABILE:  Thank you.  Shall15

I proceed?  Thank you.  Okay.  When NANA16

brought the first challenge in 2001 to the17

original permit plans, the BZA affirmed the18

issuance of the permit.  We have already19

discussed the BZA explicitly affirmed the20

building's compliance with the FAR21

requirement, fount it was a 3.47.22
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Another thing the Board did is it1

actually looked at the calculation at this2

garage level whether the perimeter wall method3

was correctly applied and affirmed that it4

was.  And another thing the Board did in that5

decision is affirm that the loading6

requirement was correctly applied.7

It first verified that the8

requirement under the regulations was for any9

other use and then verified that there was a10

loading space, a loading platform and a11

delivery space.12

I think it is worth noting that13

that original BZA decision was actually14

reviewed sua sponte by the Zoning Commission15

and the Zoning Commission did not find any16

problems with FAR.17

So it was in a way actually18

reviewed by the Zoning Commission and the19

Zoning Commission didn't see any problem20

either.  So that's worth noting.21

After that was --22
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DR. PAGE:  Objection.  That is an1

incorrect characterization of whether the2

Zoning Commission looked at that issue.3

MR. AVITABILE:  The Zoning4

Commission reviewed it sua sponte.  They5

didn't review that issue; therefore, they6

ruled on it.  But anyway, I'll proceed.7

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Yeah, why don't8

you proceed?  That's not an objection, that's9

something you can go into on cross10

examination.11

MR. AVITABILE:  There was a second12

appeal related to some modifications, I13

believe on the roof level, that was brought by14

NANA after this was resolved.  And one of the15

things I thought was interesting in that16

decision, the BZA noted that the FAR of the17

building likely decreased as a result of those18

changes.  They didn't give an actual number.19

DR. PAGE:  May I actually ask --20

MR. AVITABILE:  There was a21

specific finding --22
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DR. PAGE:  -- a procedural --1

MR. AVITABILE:  -- in an order of2

the board.3

DR. PAGE:  -- question?  I'm4

sorry.  He is raising history that I would --5

we felt we were blocked from raising it.  We6

only were allowed to deal with the current7

issue.  We had a lot of issues.  I don't think8

we need to go through that.  I think I request9

that Sunrise -- I object and request that10

Sunrise address only the current issues and11

not this background.12

We have plenty of background as13

well.14

MR. AVITABILE:  Well, a question15

has been raised as to what the FAR of the16

building is.17

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Um-hum.18

MR. AVITABILE:  Or was currently19

before the trash room was added and I thought20

it was important to provide some background on21

establishing what the FAR was established as,22
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that's all.1

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  So you are adding2

to -- I think there was a lot of testimony3

though about that, even with Mr. Green's case.4

I mean, I do agree with Dr. Page that we have5

this file before us.  Most of us have looked6

at the history.  We have looked at the7

previous permits that were issued.  We know8

the parts that were thrown out and we know the9

parts that are still in play now.10

So I think if you can move on --11

MR. AVITABILE:  We'll move on.12

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  -- to the remand13

issues.14

MR. AVITABILE:  All right.  Well,15

then to move on, I think again the Zoning16

Administrator did a pretty good job of17

explaining the perimeter wall test, what is18

cellar and what's basement.  And we all know19

that.  So I think I probably can move on past20

this slide as well, other than just to remind21

you that this is something that the Board had22
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looked at and determined the perimeter wall1

test was originally applied correctly.2

So let me just click through3

quickly.  And what we just did is to kind of4

help this illustration, help pop out areas5

that were considered to be perimeter that was6

where the ceiling was more than 4 feet versus7

less than 4 feet.  And particularly draw your8

attention to this corner where because of a9

retaining wall here, the Sunrise proposed and10

the Zoning Administrator accepted that the11

ceiling was less than 4 feet out of grade,12

because there was a retaining wall berming up13

at that corner to allow for the transition14

going around the corner.15

Again, we have I think talked16

about this at length, but the original BZA17

appeal affirming 3.47 as the FAR of the18

building as well as the application of the19

perimeter wall test.20

Okay.  I think one of the other21

pieces of the history that -- this actually22
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was not really discussed is that the trash1

room was originally located on the alley.2

This is, by the way, one of the exhibits in3

the record.  I believe it is Exhibit 14-D-3.4

This is the building plat from the5

original building permit.  So this shows6

everything that was originally planned for the7

building.  And what it shows is the trash8

enclosure located on the alley.9

Sunrise moved this trash enclosure10

not because it wanted to do it.  It moved it11

at the request of the community and at the12

request of the Mayor's liaison.13

DR. PAGE:  Objection.14

MR. AVITABILE:  It's in the15

record.16

DR. PAGE:  No, objection.  We have17

contradicting evidence.  If he is bringing up18

new evidence about what the neighborhood19

association did --20

MR. AVITABILE:  I'll just move on.21

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  22
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DR. PAGE:  -- we need to be able1

to --2

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  I think he is --3

DR. PAGE:  -- present our4

evidence.5

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  I think he has6

deferred to just move on away from this line7

of presentation.8

MR. AVITABILE:  So that's where9

the trash room originally was located.  The10

other thing that is worth noting on this11

image, I don't think my pointer is going to12

work in the light, but right here adjacent to13

the building, you can see the original14

proposed retaining wall.15

There was always a retaining wall16

proposed in that corner of the building17

berming up on that side.  And as we have18

discussed, we moved the trash room adjacent to19

the building and it was actually moved into20

that retaining wall, which I think is an21

interesting feature that the retaining wall22
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stayed in place and the trash room was put1

inside of that retaining wall adjacent to the2

main building.3

And you can see in this picture4

kind of on the ground view what it looks like5

today.  I think we have seen the aerial view,6

so we have a good understanding of the7

relationship.8

DR. PAGE:  Objection.  We have not9

been provided with this photograph and I have10

some contradicting photographs.11

MR. AVITABILE:  You have this12

photograph when you look out your alley.13

DR. PAGE:  I have contradicting14

photographs on how this --15

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Counsel, she is16

raising an objection.  Let her get her17

objection on the record.18

DR. PAGE:  And this is in the19

record.  I have -- how do I refer to this in20

the record now that he is presenting stuff21

that's not in the record?22
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MR. AVITABILE:  As I said at the1

beginning, I'll be submitting a copy of the2

PowerPoint presentation to everyone.  This is3

standard procedure at zoning proceedings.  You4

can use it then and you can address it in your5

closing.6

DR. PAGE:  And then may I present7

the contrary -- the -- point out the8

photograph that disagrees with this?  If I9

may?10

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  You will have an11

opportunity to cross.  It will be limited to12

what was brought out on direct and relevance13

of it and so on and so forth.  Just because14

there is a disagreement doesn't mean it is15

over something that is relevant or pertinent16

to an issue that is decisive for us on the17

case.18

So I mean, to the extent that it19

is --20

DR. PAGE:  I understand that.21

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  -- relevant --22
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DR. PAGE:  I would like to present1

it, so that you can decide --2

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  I understand that3

you would like to present it.  And when we get4

to your time to present, we will let you know5

if it's relevant and limited to what was6

brought out on direct.  But your objection is7

noted.8

MR. AVITABILE:  So as I think we9

have discussed already, in the original10

appeal, the BZA found that the trash room was11

an accessory structure.  This was affirmed by12

the D.C. Court of Appeals.  And we believe13

that the trash room does not impact the FAR14

for two reasons.15

First, it's structurally separate16

from the main building.  Therefore, it doesn't17

actually change the perimeter of the building18

at all.  It's a completely structurally19

separate item.  There is no door in between20

the trash room and the main building.  There21

is no change.22
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And then the second reason why we1

don't think that the trash room impacts the2

FAR of the overall building is because it was3

built into the FAR -- it was built into the4

retaining wall.  So it didn't increase the5

portion of the garage level of the main6

building that was considered to be basement7

instead of ceiling.8

And again, I think going back to9

the original plan from the zoning proceeding,10

focusing on that area in the corner where it11

was cellar, and again, you can see when the12

trash room is put there, it's still13

structurally separate.  There is a -- if you14

look at the plan that is up on the easel right15

now, if you look closely at that plan, you can16

see there is a double wall in between the17

trash room and the main building.18

It is completely structurally19

separate.  It doesn't change the perimeter of20

the building at all.  And again, since it was21

built into the retaining wall that was there,22
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it doesn't change whether that is ceiling or1

basement.2

So now moving on to the second3

issue, delivery space relocation.  And again,4

as we have discussed, BZA had already found5

the plan was -- the plans were compliant as to6

loading.  We were required to have one 30 foot7

loading berth, one 20 foot loading space.8

This is the original plan.9

And on the original plan, there10

was a loading space shown.  This is the11

delivery space, the 20 foot space.  It was12

shown parallel to the public alley.  When the13

trash room and everything was moved around,14

that space disappeared, but there is still15

spaces, as the Zoning Administrator explained,16

for a loading space right here.  And there is17

the trash room and there is Pepco18

transformers.19

So this loading space does not --20

is not moved out of the way.  There is still21

room for loading space, notwithstanding the22
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trash structure and the Pepco transformer,1

which is one of the things the Court of2

Appeals had noted.3

I'll also add that the discussion4

of whether there is a platform or not for this5

space, I think you could probably find if you6

move this space all the way towards the edge7

of the property line, you would have enough8

room created, you know, adding this area and9

this area together for 100 square foot10

platform.11

I have no basis for that, but12

that's just my intuition.  That said, that's13

not at issue in this appeal.  The only issue14

on remand was the loading delivery space, not15

this issue of a platform.16

So that's really it.  I think17

everything was generally handled by the city.18

I'll just check my notes very quickly to make19

sure there wasn't any other point I wanted to20

make.21

The only other point I would want22
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to make is there has been some discussion1

about other changes that may or may not have2

happened to the building that may have added3

perimeter or added gross floor area.  In that4

discussion, there was no discussion made of5

whether or not there were any changes that6

subtracted FAR from the building.7

So I think it is not fair to8

simply -- that's just -- that discussion9

shouldn't be brought in at any rate, because10

it's not what is on remand here.  I just11

wanted to point out that if you were going to12

go down that road, we need to consider what13

may or may not have been subtracted as well as14

what may or may not have been added.15

We supposed to be focusing only on16

the trash room.  And that's -- I think we have17

proved our point.  With that, I'm happy to18

answer any questions from the Board.19

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you.  Well,20

before we do that, why don't we open it up to21

Dr. Page for any questions --22
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MR. AVITABILE:  Sure.1

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  -- she might have.2

MR. AVITABILE:  The one point I3

would like to make, and I'm not sure exactly4

how to handle this, I am proceeding as counsel5

here.  I'm not proceeding as a witness.  I'm6

happy to answer questions, but it's a little7

bit different than your normal situation.8

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Um-hum.9

MR. AVITABILE:  I don't believe10

that I really should be cross examined in the11

same sort of way.  That said, if a discussion12

is fruitful and I can actually help eliminate13

the issues, I'm happy to do it.14

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Yeah, and I think15

you make a good point in terms of the16

distinction.17

MR. AVITABILE:  There is --18

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  But nonetheless --19

MR. AVITABILE:  Sorry.  20

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  -- some of what21

you went into went above and beyond the22
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typical sort of layout the case, openings and1

closing --2

MR. AVITABILE:  Yeah.3

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  -- statement type4

stuff.  So let's open it up and see how it5

goes and put some fairly tight requirements6

around it.7

MR. AVITABILE:  All right.  And8

there was one more point.  I do have an9

affidavit from our project architect --10

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Um-hum.11

MR. AVITABILE:  -- testifying as12

to his preparation of the plans.  There was13

actually a similar affidavit submitted to the14

record the first time around.15

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Um-hum.16

DR. PAGE:  Objection.17

MR. AVITABILE:  Well --18

DR. PAGE:  We already have that,19

an affidavit in the record from that20

architect.21

MR. AVITABILE:  Well, if you would22
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let me actually finish my statement, what I1

wanted to say was that there was an affidavit2

the first time around.  This is slightly3

different.  There is not much change, but4

given the extensive discussion over things5

being brought to the table, we certainly don't6

need to submit that.  We wouldn't want to7

complicate things further.8

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  9

MR. AVITABILE:  But I have it10

available if you would like.11

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  I don't12

know if Board Members have any thoughts on it.13

I would be curious to know why he is not14

available for cross.15

MR. AVITABILE:  He was actually16

prior -- he had a prior engagement today and17

that was why we couldn't have him here.18

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  It --19

MR. AVITABILE:  I recognize that.20

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  -- doesn't give21

her the opportunity to cross --22
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MR. AVITABILE:  Exactly.  Which is1

again a reason why --2

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  -- the sworn3

testimony.4

MR. AVITABILE:  -- I don't want5

any procedural issues.6

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  All right.7

It sounds like you are voluntarily agreeing8

not to --9

MR. AVITABILE:  Yeah, I just10

wanted to make it for the record that it was11

available.12

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  13

MR. AVITABILE:  And draw your14

attention to the original affidavit, which is15

in the record, and I think you might find to16

be helpful.17

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  Now, help18

me out.  Just summarize again your main points19

that you wanted to drive since you didn't --20

since it was not brought out through witness21

testimony.22
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MR. AVITABILE:  Sure.1

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  The main points2

were what?3

MR. AVITABILE:  The main points,4

basically, regarding the FAR issue, the5

relocation of the trash room does not add at6

all to the FAR of the main building, because,7

one, the trash room is structurally separate8

from the main building.  Therefore, it doesn't9

-- it can't increase the perimeter of the main10

building at that ground level.  It is11

structurally separate.12

So you know, all this discussion13

of whether the perimeter comes out and out and14

back in again, it doesn't matter.  It's a15

structurally separate building.  It doesn't16

change the perimeter at that garage level.17

And then the second point, I18

think, is that because there was always a19

retaining wall planned at that level, it was20

always assumed that the building was21

considered to be cellar in that corner.  And22
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putting the trash room into that retaining1

wall doesn't change that fundamental2

relationship.3

I think there was some discussion4

of that that there is, you know, a degree of5

planting on top.  You can see the kind of6

finished grade continues around from the south7

side of the building to the east side of the8

building.9

So that's the -- those are the two10

points on FAR.11

And the point on the service12

delivery space is simply that the space was13

not eliminated.  It was merely turned 9014

degrees, so that it's now perpendicular to the15

alley in front of the trash room and that's16

where it is located today.17

I recognize that it's not ideal18

that that delivery space is not shown on the19

plans.  That would probably have made things20

a lot easier for everyone involved.  But it's21

still -- there is still sufficient space22
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there.  So there is no violation of the1

regulations.2

DR. PAGE:  And I would like to3

object to this witness presenting basically4

technical expert discussion without having any5

opportunity to cross examine his expert.  And6

I mean, I don't know how -- some of what he7

said I will present.  I guess I will cross8

examine to try to get the validity.9

But without being able to have10

somebody who knows whether there was one or11

two walls, it's going to be a he said/she said12

thing.  He is raising new issues.  This is a13

brand new issue.  There is only -- sorry, are14

you saying that --15

MR. AVITABILE:  It's shown on the16

plans.17

DR. PAGE:  -- there are two walls?18

MR. AVITABILE:  Everything I said19

was based on either BZA orders or --20

DR. PAGE:  Okay.  21

MR. AVITABILE:  -- documents in22
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the record.  And actually, only three plans.1

DR. PAGE:  Then I ask him to2

provide the actual documentation that shows3

that there are two walls.4

MR. AVITABILE:  I referred to it.5

It's the plan that you used.  It's the garage6

-- revised garage level plan that shows two7

walls.  This isn't going to show it.  Here.8

MS. BAILEY:  Mr. Avitabile, is9

this a good time for you to give us your10

exhibits?11

MR. AVITABILE:  Sure, happy to do12

so.  I'm not sure whether there is a pending13

question to me to clarify where the double14

wall is, but I'm happy to clarify it, if the15

Board is so inclined.16

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  It's a bit of a17

sticky situation, I think, for --18

MR. AVITABILE:  I understand.19

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  -- in terms of20

just how to proceed.  I think the first area21

that you spoke to is -- I would equate that22
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more with legal argumentation, not -- it's not1

a factual type of discussion, so you make a2

legal argument, counsel makes a counter legal3

argument and there is no real need to question4

you over that.  The structural -- your5

contention that it is separate structurally6

and doesn't add to FAR --7

MR. AVITABILE:  Um-hum.8

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  -- I think that's9

a legal argument and there ought to be counter10

argument in play.  And it is not counsel's11

responsibility to prepare you, to prep you to12

be able to make the counter argument.  It's13

all stemming from the record below us.14

The issue about the retaining15

wall, I think, does go into some factual type16

considerations.  I mean --17

MR. AVITABILE:  Well --18

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  -- I'm just a19

little -- I'm going to turn to OAG for a20

little guidance here on the issue that we are21

dealing with, which is that Mr. --22
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MR. AVITABILE:  Avitabile.1

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  -- Avitabile did2

not have a witness through whom to bring out3

his part of the case, a part of the case that,4

obviously, the owner of the property is a lot5

of time, he made a number of statements and6

had three main points.  And normally, there7

would be cross examination of witnesses.  He8

is not a witness.  He is counsel.  And I'm9

just uncertain of the gray area as to how far10

to go with respect to allowing Dr. Page the11

opportunity to question him.12

Some of what he talked about is13

purely legal argumentation.  So he wouldn't be14

crossed on that, but do you have some guidance15

on where we can sort of put some of these16

boundaries?17

MS. GLAZER:  That's a tough18

question.  I think it is up to the appellant19

to object to that part of the statement that20

she believes is testimony from a witness as21

opposed to --22
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CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Um-hum.1

MS. GLAZER:  -- argument or2

narration by counsel.3

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  4

MS. GLAZER:  And deal with that,5

each item separately as opposed to the entire6

statement that was made or the entire7

presentation.8

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Well, I think Dr.9

Page did object on a number of occasions to10

part of what Mr. Avitabile put on the record.11

But the train has left the station since he12

concluded the statements, he is going to make13

on behalf of the owner.14

DR. PAGE:  I objected --15

MS. GLAZER:  I think it's up to16

the Board.  The Board could, if it is not17

satisfied with the statement from counsel,18

request that a witness be brought and continue19

the case for that purpose.20

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  I don't think21

that, you know, viewing the entirety of the22
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case and the context and the amount of1

evidence that's in the record that it would2

add anything to the record that would3

influence whether or not to grant or deny the4

appeal.5

I don't think that the -- I think6

that the issues that we're here for have been7

fully briefed.  I don't think bringing a8

witness would add to that.9

MR. AVITABILE:  You know, again,10

not to make it more complex, but I think the11

point I made about the retaining wall was12

already made by the Zoning Administrator.  I13

was simply, you know, reiterating yet again14

that part of it.  But, you know, I mean, I'm15

happy to answer questions, I just wanted to16

point out the distinction between counsel and17

a witness.  And I certainly have no -- you18

know, I'm not trying to make things more19

difficult particularly --20

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  No, I understand.21

MR. AVITABILE:  -- at this late22
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hour.  I just want to make sure --1

DR. PAGE:  Objection.2

MR. AVITABILE:  -- we're clear.3

DR. PAGE:  I don't think that the4

Zoning Administrator knows whether or not this5

-- he never addressed this was a trash room6

built into a retaining wall.  This is a7

witness claiming that.  He is acting as a8

witness.  We would like to cross examine the9

architect who is the person responsible for10

doing this.11

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  No, that --12

DR. PAGE:  I mean, I can tell you13

I watched this being built.  May I give the14

evidence countering that?15

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  No.  I think where16

we are, Dr. Page, and to the extent that we17

can agree to disagree, you can note your18

objections.  But I think where we are is that19

you have had the opportunity to present your20

case.  Now, there is a thick, thick21

voluminous, voluminous file and it was the22



547

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS

1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C.  20005-3701 (202) 234-4433

responsibility of parties in this case,1

petitioners, counsel, to review that file2

thoroughly, to anticipate what they thought3

other parties would raise and to be prepared4

on all sides to address those issues.5

And to the extent that we are now6

at this point and the feeling that there has7

been some surprise, if it's a surprise, it8

stems from something that was already in the9

file, then it's not sufficiently surprising10

for us to either delay the case or not move11

forward on our review of the two issues before12

us.13

I'm talking specifically about14

your opportunity and the extent to which you15

can cross counsel on what he presented on16

behalf of the owner in this case.  And I think17

where I'm leaning, and I'll open it to the18

Board, I don't want to spend a whole lot of19

time on this, is that the areas that he has20

discussed, he is making himself available to21

be crossed on.  And I think you should be22
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allowed to cross him on it.1

If it goes too far, we will weigh2

in and say we think it has gone a little too3

far.  Just like any other cross, it has got to4

be very, very relevant.  It has got to be5

limited to what was brought out on direct.6

Foundation issues have to be present, so on7

and so forth.8

And so let's give it a shot and9

see where it goes.10

DR. PAGE:  Thank you very much.11

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  But we are12

in -- we are closing out the case.  You have13

already had the opportunity to present your14

case, so we are not going to reopen your case.15

DR. PAGE:  I understand that, but16

this witness has raised new issues that have17

not been discussed before and did not address18

the initial points.  But I will try to hold on19

to your principles.  Thank you very much.20

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you.21

MR. AVITABILE:  The only other22
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last point I would like to make is that this1

was not a new issue.  Actually, in Shaw2

Pittman's -- one of it's letters in the3

original case before it was sent up to the4

D.C. Court of Appeals, Exhibit 24, page 2, we5

met -- first raised the idea that the trash6

enclosure was incorporated into the retaining7

wall.  This is not a new concept.8

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you, Mr.9

Avitabile.10

MR. AVITABILE:  I just thought11

that would help.12

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  Dr. Page?13

CROSS EXAMINATION14

DR. PAGE:  Yes.  We have -- am I15

on now?16

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Yes.17

DR. PAGE:  Thank you.  As you may18

know from the documentation, we have pictures19

of how this trash room was built.  And the20

trash room, Exhibit 14, 6-B, from 3/30/04,21

shows that there is a separate room being22
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built onto the rear of the main building at1

the same time the main building is being2

built.3

And to the left of that room,4

there appears to be what might be a retaining5

wall.  But the actual structure itself is a6

building with no retaining wall.  It's got a7

door.  It's got walls.  It's got -- we saw it8

poured.  I testified I saw it poured.  It has9

got a cement roof, which I think the Zoning10

Administrator also thought that's where they11

had put their dirt.12

So the idea it was not that it was13

built into, built into a retaining wall when14

we have documentation and I will testify, you15

know, and it has been testified it's a room16

with a cement roof.17

How do you specifically consider18

this to be built into a retaining wall?19

MR. AVITABILE:  Well, I reviewed20

the plans.  The original plan for that level21

shows a retaining wall. The new plans shows a22
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trash enclosure built into that retaining1

wall, where that retaining wall was.  That's2

how I look at it.  This is just me reading the3

plans.4

DR. PAGE:  And you say the plans5

had a retaining wall there.  Does that mean6

they actually built the retaining wall and7

then built the trash room?8

MR. AVITABILE:  I don't know.9

DR. PAGE:  So we don't know10

whether that retaining wall, from your11

testimony, was --12

MR. AVITABILE:  It was shown on13

the group plans.14

DR. PAGE:  It was shown on the15

initial plans, right?16

MR. AVITABILE:  Um-hum.17

DR. PAGE:  It was replaced with a18

trash room.  Is that correct?19

COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Dr. Page?20

Dr. Page?  21

DR. PAGE:  Um-hum?22
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COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  I know you1

want to go down this route.2

DR. PAGE:  Um-hum.3

COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  But in the4

bottom, when we get down to the final5

analysis, is that even relevant?  The main6

area is just to figure out if this room7

encroaches on the FAR, allows this thing to go8

over.  We don't really care where it was in9

the structure.  We just want to know if it10

affects the FAR.11

DR. PAGE:  I understand that.  The12

witness has made quite -- made a presentation13

of this particular point and this -- he is14

actually, in my view, incorrect in this having15

watched this being built.  But he had made16

this point in the record.  So that is why I'm17

addressing that.  I think the record shows the18

way it was built and I wanted to know this19

opinion of this witness.20

The -- what you have over there21

showing the space relocation is that an actual22
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reproduction from this garage plan, A-100,1

that was submitted?2

MR. AVITABILE:  Yes.3

DR. PAGE:  So that is this?  Since4

I'm just seeing it for the first time, I'm5

just trying to identify what is going on.6

MR. AVITABILE:  To be accurate,7

it's actually an excerpt and a blow-up.8

DR. PAGE:  Okay.  9

MR. AVITABILE:  It's not the10

actual diagram you are looking at on the --11

DR. PAGE:  Pardon me?12

MR. AVITABILE:  It's an excerpt13

and a blow-up.14

DR. PAGE:  Right.  But taken from15

that plan, right?16

MR. AVITABILE:  Yes.  It's --17

DR. PAGE:  Where are the boards18

for the electrical service there?  You don't19

show them.20

MR. AVITABILE:  I don't see them.21

They weren't on the plans that were provided.22
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I don't understand the relevancy.1

DR. PAGE:  Well, you have put in a2

new trash area.  How do the doors of the trash3

room open?  Do they open onto the space or is4

there room to open --5

MR. AVITABILE:  I don't know.6

DR. PAGE:  -- if there is somebody7

there?  You don't know that.  Okay.  Did you8

do any evaluations of the FAR or do you know9

of anybody in your group that did an10

evaluation of the FAR at the point the permits11

were revised?12

MR. AVITABILE:  I don't believe I13

understand the question.  An evaluation of the14

FAR of the entire building?  Well, first of15

all --16

DR. PAGE:  That's correct.  To17

know what the FAR was at the time this plan18

was submitted.19

MR. AVITABILE:  I don't know.20

DR. PAGE:  So that --21

MR. AVITABILE:  I was in law22
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school at the time that the original --1

DR. PAGE:  Well, you --2

MR. AVITABILE:  -- permit was3

issued.4

DR. PAGE:  -- mentioned that there5

may have been reductions and there may have6

been additions.  So you seem to be getting it7

-- some changes in the FAR.  And I feel that8

we just want to know what you are basing this9

on.  I mean, this is an FAR --10

MR. AVITABILE:  I'm just basing11

this on my experience reviewing plans and12

assisting clients and going through the13

building permit process that often during14

their pursuit of building permits and15

modifications, there are minor changes, both16

additions and subtractions.17

DR. PAGE:  Okay.  I'm objecting.18

This witness is presenting himself as an19

expert.20

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  21

DR. PAGE:  And I would like to22
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have --1

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Objection --2

DR. PAGE:  -- opportunity to3

examine the expert.  I do not accept --4

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Objection --5

DR. PAGE:  -- him as an expert.6

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  -- duly noted.  He7

is not an expert.  He has not been qualified8

as an expert.  And again, to sort of piggyback9

on Mr. Turnbull's point, I mean, keeping this10

really, really relevant to the two issues11

before us and either finding something that12

came out in his remarks that created some13

weaknesses in the case that they are14

presenting --15

DR. PAGE:  Okay.16

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  -- is kind of17

where we are.  I mean, there are a lot of18

points on which you guys disagree.  It's19

really, really clear.  This case has gone on20

since at least 2000, 2001, but not all of21

those disagreements are relevant today.22
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DR. PAGE:  Okay.  1

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  And I told them2

the same thing.  So you've got to really focus3

this down on --4

DR. PAGE:  The gentleman made a5

point that this was a relocation of the trash6

room.  And we have in the record that the7

trash enclosure, not a trash room has been8

located several different places, which the9

witness knows.  What are you specifically10

calling a relocation?  And are you calling it11

-- sorry, I'll go past that.12

MR. AVITABILE:  Well --13

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  That has been14

asked and answered.15

MR. AVITABILE:  -- as you said --16

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  It's a part of the17

record.  I think the trash --18

DR. PAGE:  It was a trash19

enclosure.20

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  -- was located in21

the rear of the --22
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DR. PAGE:  He is calling it a1

trash room.2

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  3

DR. PAGE:  And there is a4

difference because a trash room, I agree,5

would not change the FAR.  But if you have6

just an enclosure, it was -- it's not really7

a part of the initial design of the buildings.8

And there is an implication -- he is basically9

saying to me that the trash room was10

relocated.  And I'm trying to get --11

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  12

DR. PAGE:  -- him to give me the13

evidence of that.14

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  Dr. Page,15

why don't you just reword it as one simple16

question?17

DR. PAGE:  Okay.  18

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  If Mr. Avitabile19

can answer it, he'll answer it.  If not, I'm20

going to ask you to move on to your next area21

of questioning.22
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DR. PAGE:  Okay.  On the original1

plans, was there a trash room?2

MR. AVITABILE:  Well, you are3

drawing a distinction between room and --4

there was a structure designated as a trash5

enclosure.  I use the word enclosure and room6

interchangeably.7

DR. PAGE:  On some of the plans8

that structure was -- that had been submitted,9

that structure was located in the end of the10

R-2 Zoned District.11

MR. AVITABILE:  I'm not familiar12

with that.13

DR. PAGE:  That -- okay.14

MR. AVITABILE:  I only referred to15

the building.16

DR. PAGE:  Can that be a trash17

room?  Can that be an accessory building on an18

R-2 Lot?19

MR. AVITABILE:  I -- that's not20

relevant at all to what is being discussed21

today.22
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DR. PAGE:  Well, you were saying1

that it was moved.  So I'm just raising that2

point.  You said that it was moved at the3

request of neighbors.4

MR. AVITABILE:  That's what is in5

the record that I reviewed.6

DR. PAGE:  What is the basis of7

that?8

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  How is that9

relevant to, again, the issues that we have10

before us to --11

DR. PAGE:  He is --12

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  -- resolve the13

question of --14

DR. PAGE:  Okay.  15

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  -- whether the16

facility exceeds FAR in that zone?17

DR. PAGE:  He --18

MEMBER MOLDENHAUER:  And not only19

that, Dr. Page, that was already redacted, so20

he took that testimony out and we are not21

considering that.  So that's actually not a22
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part of his direct.1

DR. PAGE:  Okay.  My problem here2

is there is a fair amount of hearsay and3

opinion and I'm not able to -- because of the4

limitations of the issues we are dealing with,5

there are some misrepresentations in what he6

is saying.  But I'm not able to get to7

actually pinning him down, because of the8

limitations on the issues that we are dealing9

with.  But he was able to put them in.  So I10

guess that is --11

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  We note the12

objection.13

DR. PAGE:  -- in response to this.14

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  And again, we15

would like to ask you to move on.  As part of16

what we do as Board Members, we evaluate the17

credibility of evidence and the relevance.18

And so to the extent if there is a lot of19

hearsay and stuff coming in that's not20

germane, I mean, we will make those21

evaluations.  We don't have --22
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DR. PAGE:  I appreciate that.1

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  It doesn't have to2

be a point, counterpoint on every single --3

DR. PAGE:  Okay.  4

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  -- item.  Okay.  5

DR. PAGE:  You said the evaluation6

did not have a problem of -- the Zoning7

Commission did not, on the sua sponte, have a8

problem.9

MR. AVITABILE:  It wasn't10

discussed.11

DR. PAGE:  It wasn't discussed?12

MR. AVITABILE:  I don't believe.13

It wasn't raised.  It wasn't --14

DR. PAGE:  So --15

MR. AVITABILE:  -- addressed.16

DR. PAGE:  -- we don't know17

whether they would or wouldn't have.  It was18

just not a part of that particular process?19

MR. AVITABILE:  I would have to go20

back and review it.  I would have to go back21

and review the decision specifically --22



563

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS

1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C.  20005-3701 (202) 234-4433

DR. PAGE:  Okay.  1

MR. AVITABILE:  -- to see, but the2

Zoning Commission did choose to review the3

BZA's decision.  And she did not address that4

issue.5

DR. PAGE:  So that, as far as you6

know, issue was not evaluated by the --7

MR. AVITABILE:  The BZA.8

DR. PAGE:  -- Zoning --9

MR. AVITABILE:  The Zoning10

Commission --11

DR. PAGE:  -- Commission?  Zoning12

Commission.13

MR. AVITABILE:  -- reviewed the14

BZA decision and did not review that issue.15

DR. PAGE:  Okay.  And structurally16

separate -- a structurally separate building,17

how did you conclude that was a structurally18

separate building?19

MR. AVITABILE:  Based on my review20

of the plan, as I think I have already been21

asked this question and answered it --22



564

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS

1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C.  20005-3701 (202) 234-4433

DR. PAGE:  Okay.  1

MR. AVITABILE:  -- there are two2

walls, double walls shown on the plans where3

the trash enclosure meets the main building.4

DR. PAGE:  So we're basically on5

this plan showing that -- the way that was6

built?  That's correct?7

MR. AVITABILE:  That's --8

DR. PAGE:  Okay.  9

MR. AVITABILE:  -- what I based10

that statement on.11

DR. PAGE:  I believe that is --12

well, what is a retaining wall in the -- this13

instance built into a retaining wall?14

MR. AVITABILE:  Retaining wall is15

defined in the Zoning Regulations.  It is a16

wall with -- that is used to retain dirt.17

DR. PAGE:  So the bottom of that18

wall retains -- is a wall for a room and the19

top is like a -- what part of that retains20

dirt?21

MR. AVITABILE:  I don't believe I22
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testified to that.  What I testified was that1

the original plan showed a retaining wall and2

the revised plan showed a trash room located3

in that space built into the retaining wall.4

DR. PAGE:  It showed a trash room5

located in that space.  Where did it show that6

it was actually two designs, one shows a7

retaining wall, one shows a trash room.  Where8

does it show that it's actually built into the9

retaining wall?10

MR. AVITABILE:  That's my11

interpretation of the plans.12

DR. PAGE:  That's your13

interpretation of the plans.  Okay.  I have no14

more questions.15

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you, Dr.16

Page.  I believe we are not to the point of17

closing statements.  So the appellant, Dr.18

Page, you have an opportunity now to close us19

out with your closing statement and summarize20

any of the evidence that you feel important to21

highlight for us.22
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Is there a normal deadline -- not1

deadline, but time line for closing2

statements?3

MS. BAILEY:  No, Mr. Chairman.4

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  I think overall in5

the context of being allotted 60 minutes --6

MS. BAILEY:  Yes, sir.7

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  -- something has8

to be done within that 60 minutes.  How long9

do you think you are going to need for closing10

statement?11

DR. PAGE:  Yes, can you hear me12

now?  Yes?  Okay.  We have been going for a13

little while, if I could take just a quick14

bathroom break, I would do it as quickly as we15

could and I could get through my notes.16

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Absolutely.17

Absolutely for the bathroom break.  We're18

talking 10 minutes, 15 minutes?  Now, again,19

this is not presentation of evidence.  This is20

summarizing what is already in the record as21

pertains to the two issues of the FAR and the22
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loading berth.1

DR. PAGE:  Okay.  2

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  And often times3

the format is, you know, you will come out and4

say that this witness testified A, B, C and5

then you will make your argument.  But again,6

it's not an introduction of new evidence.7

DR. PAGE:  Yes, I appreciate your8

advice.9

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  10

DR. PAGE:  Thank you.11

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  12

DR. PAGE:  So we will take a 513

minute bathroom break and then we'll come14

back.15

(Whereupon, at 8:45 p.m. a recess16

until 9:02 p.m.)17

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  The hearing is18

back in order.  This is the opportunity for19

Dr. Page to give a closing statement.  And20

after that, the Board will make a decision as21

to whether we're going to deliberate tonight22
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or set it for deliberation at a future point.1

So with that, Dr. Page, we will2

turn to you.  And I think you indicated you3

needed about 10 minutes for your closing4

summation?5

DR. PAGE:  Yeah, we can do it in6

10 or 15 minutes.  And we will try to keep it7

as tight as we can.  At this late hour, I'm8

not sure.  You know, I will try.9

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  10

DR. PAGE:  Okay.  We are11

addressing two issues that are remanded,12

specifically, by the Court of Appeals.  As we13

understand, the BZA's interpretation to be14

excluding any other changes that may have15

influenced or impacted on the FAR.16

So we are as a -- as the appellant17

on the overall building permit, we aren't18

conceding that these are the only changes that19

impacted the FAR, and all the changes that we20

have seen increase the FAR, but we are21

limiting it to the impact of the trash22
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building on the back of the structure.1

Now, the appellant presented the2

Zoning Administrator's calculations, the3

official calculations in the record.4

Now, the Zoning Administrator is5

referring to an order that was written up,6

actually written up following Sunrise's --7

using Sunrise's drafted order, and their8

deviation differs 3.49 versus 3.47.9

There is nowhere -- I was at all10

of the hearings.  It was nowhere in the record11

that the Zoning Board -- the Zoning BZA,12

actually made a determination between those13

differences.  So the -- we argue that the14

official calculations of the Zoning15

Administrator should be the baseline for the16

revision of the calculations.17

There's no evidence that three --18

that those have been changed that we know of,19

other than the Zoning Administrator having20

found this in the order prepared, drafted by21

Sunrise.22
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Therefore, we think that the1

Zoning Administrator has conceded that there2

is additional FAR component addition of gross3

floor area from this additional structure.4

His calculation was about 120 feet, so the5

difference there, in what is actually added by6

the structure, is two sides at -- he is saying7

two sides, he's saying to be generous, at8

ground level.  And two sides being, one side9

being under the berm to the side and the other10

side having dirt.11

And the top of this building has a12

retaining wall around the top of the roof to13

hold some dirt.  And so he's using that to14

evaluate cellar from the level of the top of15

the dirt on top of the roof of the trash16

enclosure.17

The photo he is using, we don't18

have very much information about that.  We19

can't tell anything about the depth of the20

dirt, whether it's -- I know we -- I observed21

it for awhile.  They had enough dirt to make22
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some -- to plant some grass.1

But the point is, he doesn't know.2

He hasn't looked at it.  He doesn't know3

anything about that, except that there is a --4

there is something retaining some more dirt on5

top of the trash room.  We argue that that's6

not sufficient to say this isn't -- but that7

is ground level of the trash room, which,8

actually, its total floor area is at the level9

of the garage entrance.10

The Sunrise argues that this is a11

separate structure, because of the drawing on12

the wall of a -- of two walls between the13

trash room and the main building.  We would14

argue that there are some issues about that,15

but that's not going to be our main argument.16

Our main argument is, in fact,17

that this room itself and the door next door,18

which is an addition at ground level, changes19

the gross floor area by a -- we'll agree with20

120 feet, but it also changes the perimeter,21

which the Zoning Administrator did not22
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address.1

He'll concede about say -- if it2

were a depth of 10 feet and a width of 12,3

which would make this 120 feet, that half of4

that perimeter is at ground level.  And5

therefore, basement and half of it is at the--6

its under the berm on the side and adjacent to7

the building underneath an unknown amount of8

dirt and that is a cellar.9

But he does not, in any of his10

calculations, take into consideration that11

that actually has perimeter and increases the12

amount of basement perimeter compared to the13

amount of cellar perimeter.  He's only14

considering the additional floor space.  So,15

that is an inaccurate calculation.16

We have offered to measure, if17

the board actually wants more accurate18

measurements.  We are willing to accept his19

120 square feet, but we were also willing to20

provide more accurate measurements, if the21

board would be able to accept those.  Because22
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right now what we have is a fuzzy Zoning1

Administrator calculation based on some2

opinions and no data from the previous Zoning3

Administrator.4

We asked to have that data from5

them, they did not provide it.  I don't know6

that there's any accurate data evaluating the7

new FAR, so we are going with the official8

data in the Zoning -- that the Zoning9

Administrator submitted with the modifications10

in this -- in the new permit.  And I think11

that's all I have on the wall.12

Now, the Zoning Administrator13

indicates that he thinks Sunrise could put a14

loading space, delivery space or service15

space, whatever, 20 x 10 in a certain spot.16

He doesn't know whether or not there might be17

a light pole, whether there might be bollards18

from the adjacent transformer.  He doesn't19

know any of that.  He hasn't looked at the20

building.21

All he has looked at is some plans22
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and a photograph of kind of unknown origin and1

not showing clearly whether or not that dirt2

even covers the back side of the trash room3

roof, between the roof and the main building.4

So what we have is a number a5

fuzzy opinions not based on any hard6

information.  In what we have done, is we7

looked at this plat.  There's one loading8

delivery space period.9

If we go by the record and not by10

where the Zoning Administrator thinks he --11

thinks he should put it, whether or not it12

will actually fit there, he thinks maybe it13

will, then we -- the record actually shows,14

the official record shows one spot and we15

don't know.16

We do know when Sunrise presented17

their very nice graphic, actually, where they18

had colored in this loading spot very, very19

nicely, it did not leave room to open the20

doors of the trash room.  It did not take into21

consideration that there might be an22
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obstruction, there might be bollards for the1

transformer.2

There might be an electrical or a3

lighting pole right behind that area.  None of4

this was taken into consideration when they5

are making the suggestion that Sunrise,6

contrary to their plans, might want to put7

another parking -- another loading space into8

this.  It needs to be done on the record.  It9

needs to have the applicant provide10

documentation and plans and measurements of11

what they're going to do, not what their12

attorney thinks they should do, not what the13

Zoning Administrator thinks they might be able14

to do.15

So, I would just take a moment to16

consult with my colleague here and we will be17

-- we will be done.18

Okay.  Mr. -- Dr. Frye mentioned19

that his test monitor, which was very brief,20

that the reason to this is that, because none21

of this is taking into consideration the fact22
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that the neighbors can not use the alley and1

often can not access their homes and sometimes2

can't get out of their driveways when the3

delivery trucks park in the alley, because4

they have nowhere else to go.5

It blocks the alley.  It blocks6

access to my home.  It blocks access to a7

neighbor's home that has a handicapped person.8

It blocks life safety.  We've seen the life9

safety diagram.  So, Dr. Frye's point was10

there was -- there is reason, there is reason11

to what seems like a small deviation to this12

Board to make this comply with actual13

regulations in the permits and approval of the14

permits.15

And to -- it is public policy that16

permits really should do this.  I think it is17

a deviation from good public policy to allow18

this kind of piecemeal presentation of a19

development, after the fact, this building was20

built when these permits were submitted.  So,21

it has been a very difficult process for us.22
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With respect to the -- whether1

this is built into a retaining wall, the trash2

room, this is in the record, this photograph3

Exhibit 14, No. B-6, shows that this is a4

separate -- this is a room.5

Now whether they want to say6

that's built into a retaining wall, the7

building of this there was no retaining wall.8

They built the trash room and they put a9

little retaining wall on the top of it, with--10

as the Zoning Administrator says he has no11

idea how much dirt or what is up there, other12

than the photograph we've been presented.13

So, I would like you to consider14

the needs of the neighborhood in asking -- in15

reversing this permit so that we may have an16

opportunity to work through these issues.17

Thank you very much.18

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you, Dr.19

Page.  We appreciate you are within your time20

limit.  We appreciate that, as well as just21

overall, your patience in sticking with the22
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case for the very long day that we've been1

here.2

I also want to thank Mr. Avitabile3

for your patience, as well as Ms. Bolling, Mr.4

Green, Mr. LeGrant and all the witnesses.  I5

think I'll open it up to the Board to see if6

we're ready to deliberate or if we want to --7

I'm sorry?  I couldn't hear you.  No, they8

don't get it.  I'm sorry.9

The appellant gets a closing10

statement, but not the appellee in appeal11

cases.  So to see if we want to set this for12

decision or if we have enough information to13

begin and do our deliberations tonight.  So,14

let me open it up to for board members for15

some weigh in and feedback on that.16

MEMBER MOLDENHAUER:  Mr. Chairman,17

I would state that since we are already here18

late for the evening, why don't we just keep19

going and I think that all of the information20

is fresh right now and that it would allow us21

to summarize the facts currently.  Thank You.22
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CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Unless there's any1

objection to that, I think that's a good2

approach.3

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  No, I4

think we have enough information.5

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  The information is6

fresh.  I think the record is full.  So why7

don't we go ahead and enter into deliberation8

on this.  And, Mr. Dettman, are you willing to9

lead us off?10

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  Certainly11

Mr. Chairman, I'll get us started here.  This12

is an appeal on remand from the Court of13

Appeals, based on two very narrowly focused14

issues.  And, essentially, I'm going to quote15

a couple things from the Court of Appeals16

remand.17

You know, they say that they18

concluded the BZA can dispose of one of the19

claims as a matter of law, but agree with the20

petitioners that they are entitled to prior21

notice in an evidentiary hearing on their22
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other claims.1

And those other claims dealt with2

the question of FAR and whether or not the FAR3

exceeded the allowable under the R-5-D Zoning4

category, which permitted under the R-5-D is5

3.5.  So whether the relocation of this trash6

enclosure, this trash room, whether moving it7

from the alley to -- towards the building8

triggered additional gross floor area and, in9

a sense, increased the FAR that had been10

established in prior appeals.11

The other issue that we needed to12

look at here dealt with zoning and whether or13

not the plans that we had before us, which14

tonight were referred to as Exhibit 2,15

Attachment B-1, whether or not those plans16

indicate whether the applicant has met their--17

the zoning -- the loading requirements that18

pertain to this particular type of use.19

I'll start with the loading.  I20

think that -- I think that the testimony that21

was provided by Mr. LeGrant was persuasive.22
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I think that looking at this particular use,1

I agree that it was properly treated as a2

community-based residential facility, given3

the number of dwelling units and the clientele4

that will be living at this building.5

I agree with Mr. LeGrant that our6

Zoning Regulations don't specifically call out7

in Chapter 22 of our Regs, a specific loading8

requirement for a CBRF and that it takes you9

to the end of the schedule for loading10

requirements, which treats all other uses,11

which I -- yes, all other uses.12

The loading requirement for all13

other uses, for this particular property, was14

one loading berth at 30 foot deep, one service15

delivery space at 20 feet deep, and then one16

100 square foot loading platform.17

Based on my analysis of the plans18

that we have before us, again, that's Exhibit19

2, Attachment B-1, I think that the applicant20

has met the loading requirements for this21

particular sized building.  We can see on the22
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plans a 12 x 30 foot loading berth, located1

adjacent to the alley.  We can see an area2

that is not specifically labeled, but through3

testimony with Mr. LeGrant, and I certainly4

agree with that it can be used for -- as a5

loading platform.6

In addition, if we look at Exhibit7

14, Tab B-3, there is an area that is adjacent8

to -- on the other side of the loading berth.9

So on the one side you have the public alley.10

On the other side you have an area that also11

shows up in the revised plans, that's labeled12

"Loading Area 400 Square Feet." 13

So I interpret that to be a14

loading platform that meets the required15

square footage.  So again, on the issue16

regarding the loading requirement, I think17

despite the revisions from Plan A to Plan B,18

I think that the property continues to meet19

the loading requirement.20

I guess I can maybe pause there21

for a second to see if any of my colleagues22
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want to add anything with respect to the1

loading issue.2

COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Mr. Chair,3

I would agree with Mr. Dettman.  And I would4

just add that the concern about what is there5

in that space, if there is a bollard, if there6

is a light pole, if there is some obstruction,7

that doesn't concern us.8

The fact is there is a space there9

and it's the owner's responsibility, Sunrise,10

to provide the 10 x 20 berth.  They may have11

to relocate something, but there is a space12

there.  If there is an object there, it's in--13

it's impervious on them to make the change.14

That's -- I don't think that's really our15

concern.16

There is a space there that looks17

like it is usable and from an operational18

standpoint, if the doors stand open to that19

trash room temporarily, that is an operational20

issue of Sunshine.  They still have a berth21

that they can put there.  That is an internal22
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coordination issue of the operation of the1

facility.2

But I agree with Mr. Dettman.  I3

think there is adequate space there.  And I4

think that it can be striped, that can be part5

of the order that it has to be striped, it has6

to be designated.  And I think that's what the7

District Court asked us to look at.  To see if8

there is -- if they could meet that.  And I9

think that they do.10

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  I don't have11

anything to add, actually, to what my12

colleagues have already drawn out with respect13

to the loading issue.  I'm in agreement with14

you, Mr. Dettman, in terms of the analysis of15

it and the provisions that would apply to the16

CBRF designation that Mr. LeGrant testified17

to.18

So I thought you did a good job of19

laying it out and applying it against the20

appropriate standard.21

Board Member Moldenhauer?22
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MEMBER MOLDENHAUER:  I agree also1

with all of the other comments that have been2

made by my colleagues.  And I just, you know,3

would, you know, reiterate that, you know,4

based on the plans and what is shown there,5

you know, that any additional issues that have6

been raised, such as, you know, current trucks7

potentially, that would be enforcement issues8

and are not before us right now.  And would9

not, in general, be before us as it's an10

enforcement issue.11

But we're looking at the plans and12

was the permit issued correctly?  And I13

believe that it was.14

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  Ready to15

proceed, Mr. Chair?16

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Yes.17

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  So I guess18

that takes us to the second issue that we19

needed to look at this evening and that's the20

claim with respect to FAR and whether or not,21

again, the relocation of the trash area22
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triggered additional gross floor area and then1

also triggered an FAR that exceeded the 3.52

that was allowed.3

I'll just quickly make a note4

about, you know, why this particular issue is5

before us.  It is not because the BZA -- the6

Court of Appeals did not find that the BZA7

made any kind of mistake in terms of applying8

a particular test, applying a particular9

calculation when it came to FAR.10

It was the fact that, as I11

understand it looking through the transcripts,12

"The BZA had made an announcement that only13

the motion to dismiss at the time would be14

resolved at the May 25th hearing."  I'm15

reading directly from the Court of Appeals.16

"And that the merits of the claims would be17

addressed at another time, if it became18

necessary."  And as it turned out, the Board19

and the parties did get into the merits with20

respect to the loading and FAR and the21

appellant was not prepared to address those22
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issues.1

I need to find a document here, if2

I could just have a second.  Do you have the3

Board order?  Well, I'll try to summarize, but4

what I'm looking -- here, we have it here.5

Just to take a quote from the6

Board order, which is from Appeal No. 17127 of7

NANA, the decision date on May 25th, the Board8

order states that "Because the design changes9

necessarily resulted in a new FAR calculation10

at each juncture, it was incumbent upon the11

appellant to demonstrate the exact FAR prior12

to the relocation of the trash room and the13

amount of additional FAR that resulted from14

the trash room being moved.  Only by supplying15

these two critical figures could the appellant16

have established how the trash room relocation17

impacted upon the FAR."18

Those two figures are,19

essentially, the numbers that we were kind of20

in search for this evening.  We needed to hear21

from the appellant.  The appellant needed to22
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meet the burden of establishing that -- what1

was the baseline FAR, whether or not the2

location of the trash enclosure/the trash3

room, whatever you want to characterize it as,4

based on its location with respect to5

horizontally on the property and whether with6

it -- with respect to the grade, whether it7

could be included into GFA.8

And then if it was included as9

GFA, either 100 percent, 20 percent or 5010

percent, based on this wall test, if you11

wanted to rely upon that, whatever percentage12

of that trash area qualified as countable GFA,13

what was the end result FAR?14

And I think to just kind of put it15

simply, after all the testimony that was16

provided by the appellant, I still don't think17

that the appellant has met their burden of18

proving that the Zoning Administrator erred in19

recalculating the FAR for this property, based20

on the revisions to the plans.21

I didn't hear anything by way of22
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actually solid evidence offered up by the1

appellant that would say here is the baseline,2

here is the trash area, this what we think --3

this is how much we think the percentage of4

the floor area, the trash area qualifies5

towards GFA, again, 100 percent, 50 percent.6

We heard a lot of numbers.7

But at the end of the day, I never8

actually heard a final number.  I never9

actually heard the end result FAR is 3.7.  So10

I don't think that the appellant met their11

burden.12

But just kind of going upon the--13

some of the allegations that the appellant was14

offering up, I heard some testimony about what15

is the baseline?  Is it 3.47 or is it 3.49?16

I think that the -- despite the fact that we17

have an exhibit that says 3.49 and I'm18

referring to Exhibit 2, Attachment 9, which is19

the handwritten calculations by the ZA, the20

Board in their order from the previous appeal21

in 2001, Appeal No. 16716-A, the Board made a22
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finding that in determining, where is that,1

page 17?  Page 7?2

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Yeah.3

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  The Board4

made a finding on page 7 of that order.  It is5

Finding of Fact No. 32, "The building's FAR of6

3.47 fully complies with the 3.5 limit7

applicable to the R-5-D."  I think that since8

the Board made a finding in a previous order,9

it would be a little bit arbitrary for us to10

refute that finding that a previous Board11

made.12

So if that's our baseline, it13

takes us to the question of whether or not we14

agree or disagree with the Zoning15

Administrator's determination, at the time,16

the previous Zoning Administrator.17

We heard testimony from Mr.18

LeGrant that he believes that the Zoning19

Administrator made the determination that20

based upon the relationship of the trash area21

and the adjacent grade that that Zoning22
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Administrator determined that it was below1

grade and it did not trigger additional GFA2

that would go towards an increased FAR.3

Based on some of the filings that4

we have before us, and in particular the Court5

of Appeals' decision, it appears that the BZA,6

at the time, also agreed with the Zoning7

Administrator with his determination that this8

thing is below grade.9

And again, I think that if we --10

whether or not we agree with the11

determination, whether or not we agree with12

the reliance upon the perimeter wall test, the13

BZA has relied upon and said that the wall14

test is a well-established test.  And has15

agreed that the location of this particular16

trash area is below grade.17

And just to close out, one final18

quote from page 16 of the Court of Appeals'19

decision that says "The BZA is in the best20

position to interpret the regulations.  It is21

charged with implementing, and absent any22
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reasons grounded in the language of the1

statute or regulation or their legislative2

history, that accessory buildings must be3

completely detached, we defer to the BZA's4

reasonable interpretation.5

The BZA reasoned that the Sunrise6

facility's trash room is not part of the7

building.  It has a roof that was constructed8

at grade level.  As the BZA's interpretation9

of its regulation is reasonable and its10

application here is supported by substantial11

evidence, we have no reason to question that12

determination."13

So it seems to me that the BZA14

made a determination that they agreed with the15

ZA that it was below grade.  That16

determination was presented to the Court of17

Appeals and the Court of Appeals said we can't18

argue with that.  Those are your regulations19

to interpret.20

So again, even if the appellant21

had offered up some more persuasive testimony22
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with respect to how this thing relates to the1

grade, whether or not it is included in the2

GFA, etcetera, I think that based on the3

decisions and the determinations that have4

been made by previous Boards and the lack of5

evidence that was provided to us today, I6

don't think that the -- I don't see a need to7

determine that the ZA erred with respect to8

the FAR claim as well.9

So it was a long-winded way of10

addressing the FAR claim.  And again, I'll11

turn it over to my colleagues to see if I have12

missed anything.13

MEMBER MOLDENHAUER:  Thank you,14

Mr. Dettman.  I think that you have covered15

everything, but just to kind of summarize, I16

guess my views as we are talking out this17

issue of FAR, I think that the appellant18

during the presentation and also in her19

closing made multiple requests and statements20

about what the appellee or the intervenor did21

not provide.22
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And that there was potentially1

fuzzy or ambiguous information that she had2

obtained.  And I think that she was -- forgot3

the issue of burden of proof.  And I'll just4

read from section 3119.2 which says "In all5

appeals and applications, the burden of proof6

shall rest with the applicant, appellant or7

the applicant.8

If no evidence is presented in9

opposition to the case, the appellant or the10

applicant shall not be relieved of this11

responsibility."12

So in my view then, you know, she13

has failed to meet that burden.  She failed to14

provide any expert testimony, such as an15

architect, providing some sort of, as you16

said, this, you know, numerator and17

denominator for this calculation of FAR,18

stating that, you know, this is what her19

potential architect expert or her potential20

zoning expert came to the conclusion of, which21

then could have been refuted.22
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There was no specific calculations1

presented other than a summary that even at2

the minimum, it would have exceeded FAR.  Yet,3

if we take, as you see, the permit which was--4

you know, she referenced with the 3.49 was5

actually dated March 8, 2001 and, yet, the6

decision was made on October 12, 2001, which7

confirmed the 3.47 FAR.8

So looking at the 3.47 FAR, her9

calculations that she testified to about the10

80 percent or the .75 percent of potential11

trash, that would not exceed, in my opinion,12

the 3.5.13

And again, that she hasn't met her14

burden, she also tried to draw out the15

potential issue of that the dirt was not16

sufficient enough to create a below grade17

trash room, in her opinion, but again, there18

was no supporting evidence of exactly how deep19

the dirt or the covering was, what the grading20

level was on the different streets to provide21

evidence to meet that burden.22
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So I feel, one, she didn't meet1

her burden, but in addition to that, the2

appellees and the intervenors did present3

opposition.  And, Mr. Dettman, I do give4

weight to the testimony of the ZA and his5

statement that he reviewed the record and that6

he found that because there was no7

documentation in the revision of the permit,8

that his opinion was that then there was no9

change to the FAR and thus, the prior Zoning10

Administrator considered the trash area to be11

below grade, thus, not adding to the FAR,12

maintaining the FAR at the 3.47 at the time of13

the revision of the permit that we are14

reviewing right now.15

So based on that, I would conclude16

that the Zoning Administrator did not err in17

his calculations.18

COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Mr. Chair,19

I would agree with both my colleagues.  And as20

Ms. Moldenhauer was showing on the appeal for21

2001 where the 3.47 was established, Item 3322
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clearly shows that the BZA, the sitting BZA at1

that time, went through numbers and,2

basically, said that the FAR computations were3

erroneous in many respects.4

The computations improperly5

included rooftop penthouses.  And, basically,6

said you have included too many items.  And I7

think that's where we get the 3.47.  And that8

they said that you included items that should9

not have been included in your computations.10

That being said with the 3.47 as11

the recognized floor area ratio, as I was12

saying earlier to the ZA, even if we didn't13

include the perimeter and the counting of14

this, if you included the same -- even15

included 120 square feet, at the order of16

magnitude of numbers that you are looking at17

in the computations, you are still going to be18

under the FAR.19

Even not accepting it, which I20

fully agree with the way he analyzed it, but21

even if you didn't, you would still be way22
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under the FAR.  So I believe the -- I would1

agree with the ZA and with our -- with the2

former Board that sat on this that they did3

their due diligence and established the FAR4

according to the rules and regulations that we5

are all used to.6

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you.  I as7

well agree with all of my colleagues with8

respect to analysis and calculation of the FAR9

based on the evidence and the plans.  And just10

very briefly, I think for me, Mrs. Moldenhauer11

here hit the nail on the head in terms of the12

burden being on the appellant really to13

establish that there was an error on the part14

of the Zoning Administrator and I didn't see15

where that burden had been met with respect to16

FAR.17

I would also agree with the Zoning18

Administrator that the accessory structure,19

the trash room, was below grade.  And so20

whether we are talking about 3.47 or most21

generously talking about 3.49, it doesn't add22



599

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS

1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C.  20005-3701 (202) 234-4433

anything to the gross floor area and,1

therefore, couldn't be used as the basis for2

the suggestion that the facility exceeds FAR.3

So I'm in agreement with my4

colleagues.  And I don't think that the5

applicant has met its burden with respect to6

the FAR question either.7

That being said, is there further8

deliberation or is there a motion?9

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  Mr.10

Chairman, just one relative -- just one more11

relatively minor point in the spirit of being12

as thorough as possible.13

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  14

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  I think15

that even if the Board found that this16

structure was 100 percent above grade and17

applied 100 percent of the area into a new FAR18

calculation, whether or not this thing was 8019

square feet, 10 x 10, 100 square feet, we20

heard 120 square feet, I thought I was able to21

see some dimensions on this thing that kind of22
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said it was 124.8 square feet.1

Even if you applied 100 percent,2

so you're not even using the perimeter wall,3

okay, you apply 100 percent to the 3. -- the4

existing and the established 3.47 FAR, you5

don't get up above 3.48 FAR.  It's so de6

minimis this additional GFA.7

Again, I don't want to suggest8

that we determine that this thing was above9

grade.  We have said that we agreed with the10

previous ZA that this thing, his11

determination, that it was below grade.  But12

just trying to cover all the bases here.13

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  So you're saying14

even if we concluded it was above grade if you15

took the appellant's GFA of, what was it,16

80,870 square feet and then you did the17

formula for FAR, that the additional 12518

square feet or whatever would not push it19

above 3.5?20

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  I think21

with respect to the total GFA that has been22
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used in the past, I think we heard some1

conflicting numbers, I think if you take the2

established 3.47 FAR that the Board made a3

finding on and back out of that calculation by4

applying it to the land area, which we haven't5

heard any kind of conflicting testimony, and6

then apply the additional GFA and recalculate7

the FAR, you don't get above the 3.5.8

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Okay.  Thank you,9

Mr. Dettman.  10

MEMBER MOLDENHAUER:  Just one more11

point as I was looking through my notes, the12

appellant made an argument at the -- in the13

closing about public policy and I just wanted14

to address that in our deliberation.15

I think that while I empathize for16

any neighborhood concerns, it's not relevant17

here in the issue of reviewing the validity of18

the permit being issued back in, I believe it19

was November, I don't have the exact date, but20

the November permit that the Court of Appeals21

remanded to us.22
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And I think that we sufficiently1

made comments in the record stating that, you2

know, if that was the case, that that would be3

an enforcement issue.4

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you, Board5

Member Moldenhauer.  At this point, I would6

like to see if there is a motion with respect7

to this application.  I'm sorry, this appeal.8

VICE CHAIRMAN DETTMAN:  Mr. Chair,9

I'll move to deny Appeal No. 17127 of the10

Nebraska Avenue Neighborhood Association.11

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you, Mr.12

Dettman.  Is there a second?13

COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Second.14

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Motion has been15

made and seconded by Mr. Turnbull.  Is there16

further deliberation on it?17

MEMBER MOLDENHAUER:  No.18

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Hearing none, all19

those in favor of the motion say aye.20

ALL:  Aye.21

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  All those opposed?22
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Are there any abstentions?  Ms. Bailey, can1

you read back the vote for us, please?2

MS. BAILEY:  Sure, Mr. Chairman.3

The vote is recorded as 4-0-1 to deny the4

Appeal No. 17127-A.  The motion was made by5

Mr. Dettman, seconded by Mr. Turnbull, Mrs.6

Moldenhauer and Mr. Loud support the motion.7

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you, Ms.8

Bailey.  Is there anything further in this9

case?10

MS. BAILEY:  No, sir.11

CHAIRMAN LOUD:  Thank you.  I want12

to thank the parties for your presentations13

and thank the witnesses as well.  And I14

believe we are adjourned for this evening.15

We will see everybody that wants16

to see us early Tuesday morning.  We are17

adjourned.18

(Whereupon, the Public Hearing was19

concluded at 9:42 p.m.)20

21

22


